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INDIAN EDUCATION OVERSIGHT

THURSDAY, JULY 24, 1980
U.S. SENATE,

SELF :Cr COMMITIZE ON INDIAN AFFAIRS,
Washington, D:C.

The select committee met, pursuant to notice, at 10:04 a.m., in room
6226, Dirksen Senate Office Building, Hon. John Melcher (chairman
of the committee) presiding. -

Present: Senators Melcher and Hatfield.
Staff present : Max Richtman, staff director; Jo Jo Hunt. counsel ;

and Greg Doublestein; professional staff member.
Senator MELCHER. The committee will come to order.
This morning we are having_ a public hearing on Indian education.

Our main purpose today is to hear testimony from Indian tribal repre-
sentatives and representatives of Indian organizations and schools. We
will also hear from the Bureau of Indian Affairs and other interested
parties regarding selected Indian education issues.

The issues upon which we want to focus are the boarding school
studies mandated by the Education Amendments of 1978that is,
Public Law 95-561and the Indian Child Welfare Act of 1978
Public Law 95-608.

We want to hear the details on the closing of the Fort Sill and
Stewart Indian Boarding Schools. We would like to know something
about the furloughing of BIA teachers, problems that contract schools
have had with indirect costs and operation and maintenance funding,
and we are interested in the study examining Johnson-O'Malley sup-
port for basic school operation done by the National Conference of
State Legislatures under contract with the Bureau of Indian Affairs.

In addition to these, the committee will be happy to hear any testi-
mony regarding issues related to those mentioned above or others, if
someone wishes to advise us of them.

We have a long list of scheduled witnesses and others who have re-
quested to testify. We will do our best to take as many witnesses as
possible today and will schedule other hearings, including bill hear-
ings, for later this year.

There are a number of other education issues of interest to the com-
mittee which will be the subjects of subsequent hearings. Education of
Indian children and Indian adults is one of the most important matters
affecting the lives of Indian peoples.

This committee is very interested in the efficient and effective opera-
tion of educational programs to assure quality education for Indian
people, and we will work very diligently toward that goaL

(1)
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The first witness we will hear this morning is Houston Klinekole,
chairman of the Apache Tribe of Oklahoma of Apache, Okla. It is
fly understanding that the chairman will be accompanied by PressleyWare. chairman of the Kiowa Tribe of Oklahoma of Carnegie.
and Glenn Feldman, Esq.. of Abourezk, Shack & Mendenhall of Wash-ington, D.C.

Arc you Chairman Ware ?
Mr. FiUMMAN. Mr. Chairman, Chairman Ware is not here today. On

Chairman Klinekole's right is Mr. George Wallace. Jr., who is thesecretary of the Kiowa-Comanche-Apache Land Use Committee.
Senator MELCIIER. Mr. Wallace, are you representing the KiowaTribe ?
Mr. WALLACE. I am representing the Comanche Tribe.
Senator MELCUER. Then, no one represents the Kiowa Tribe.
Mr. KurN-EKor.E. They were supposed to have been here, but we havenot seer: them yet. They have some other business right now.
Senator MELcirk:R. Please proceed. Mr. Klinekole.

STATEMENT OF HOUSTON KLINEKOLE, CHAIRMAN, KIOWA-
COMANCHE-APACHE INTERTRIBAL LAND USE COMMITTEE; AC-
COMPANIED BY GEORGE WALLACE, JR., SECRETARY, KIOWA-
COMANCHE- APACHE INTERTRIBAL LAND USE COMMITTEE; AND
GLENN FELDMAN, ESQUIRE, ABOUREZIC, SHACK & MENDEN-
HALL, WASHINGTON, D.C.

Mr. KLINEKOLE. Mr. Chairman, my name is Houston Klinekole. I
am chairman of the Apache Tribe of Oklahoma. I am also the chair-man of the Kiowa-Cc=nanche-Apache Intertribal Land Use Commit-tee, which r. la n ages the lands held jointly by our three tribes under theterms of the Medicine Lodge Treaty of 1867.It was also by this treaty that the Fort Sill Indian School was estab-lished. I am accompanied this morning by Mr. George Wallace, Jr.,the acting secretary-treasurer of the Comanche Tribe; and Glenn Feld-man, our attorney.

We are here today with one request.. We would ask this committeeto give us your help in keeping the Fort S' Indian School open. Webelieve that the decision by the Bureau of Indian Affairs to close ourschool on September 30, 1980 is wrong as a matter of policy and wrongas a matter of law.
Fort Sill Indian School in Lawton, Okla., is a solidly built and well-mainta:ned -facility. During its 1n9 years of operation it has met theeducational needs of our people. Many of our current triballeaders attended Fort Sill.
Just this past year the school was accredited by the North CentralAssociation. Now we have been told that our school will not reopen inthe fall.
The Bureau has stated that it intends to close s. number of off-reservation boarding schools because of increasing costs and decliningenrollment. Yet, as the Department of the Interior study of May 6,1980, makes clear, the per-pupil costs at Fort Sill are actually belowthe average per-pupil costs for all 11 secondary schools which werere viewed.
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In addition, we believe that the administrative budget at Fort Sillcould be cut substantially with no impact on our educational pro-grams. 1.7nfortunately. the Bureau has made no effort to achieve anycost savings and has not sought our advice or recommendations inthis area.
It also important to consider the actual degree to which Fort Sillis utilized. The Department of the Interior study indicates a currentenrollment of 169 and an unauthorized enronnent of 256. The latterfigure is however incorrect.
There is currently dormitory space at Fort Sill for 217 students.Thus, rather than a 66-percent occupancy rate, Fort Sill last yearoperated at 78 percent of capacity. If the school reopens this fall, webelieve that we could increase this figure even higher.
The propt,a1 to close Fort Sill seems even more suspect in light ofthe fact that the Federal Government has spent more than $230,000 inmajor capital improvements there within the last 18 months. Theseinclude $127,000 for an elaborate lighting and sound system in thegymnasium, $104,000 for a ventilation system in the woodshop com-pleted just 2 weeks before school ended in May of this year, and $2,500for a new roof on the industrial arts building which was completedjust last month.
It should be noted that Fort Sill offers an extensive career counsel-ing program and offers a special' alcoholism-dri,ift dorm for studentswith these problems. All of this would be lust if Fort Sill were closed.The Bureau has mandated that if Fort Sill is closed its studentswould obtain priority placement at Riverside Indian School. River-side is also a good school and no criticism of that facility is intended.

Yet, Riverside last vear had an enrollment of 259 students and dormi-
tory space for 298. Thus, under the best of circumstances, Riversidecould not accommodate more than one-fourth of the Fort Sill studentbody.

In. addition, many of the cottage dorms at Riverside are in need of
extensive renovation, which has not begun and for which no funds arecurrently available, and at least one dorm there has developed a struc-tural problem which may render it .uninhabitable for the comingschool year. At Riverside today dorm rooms built for two are nowhousing three students and rooms for three are now housing five.

In short. Riverside could not nope to accommodate any substantialportion of the Fort Sill student body. particularly since ChiloccoIndian School in northern Oklahoma was also closed this year and
many of its students will be enrolling at Riverside.

Nor could public schools effectively handle the Fort Sill students.
Most boarding school pupils are already public school dropouts who
come to the residential schools seeking a last chance for an education.

We believe that mention must also be made of the inadequate man-
ner in which this proposed .losing has been planned and implemented.

As of today. we are less than 4 weeks away from the proposed open-
ince date of the schools. Yet, as of last week the Bureau had not yet
even approved. much less bernin to implements a comprehensive closure
and transition procrram for Fort Sill Indian School. Given the many
problems that such an effort wot.ld involve. I am absolutely convinced
that the Bureau is inadequately prepared to deal with these problems
in the short period of time remaining.
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On July 11 the superintendent of Fort Sill reported that virtually
the entire student body and 60 faculty members had not yet been
placed for the coming.school year.

Fort Sill is also unique among BIA boarding sch, ols in Oklahoma,
in that a very high percentage of its studentsover 80 percentare
enrolled for reasons relating to academic underachievement. By com-
parison, Riverside Schoor:esopulation is composed almost entirely of
students who have evidenced personal, parental, or social problems.

The Bureau says that it will simply combine these two student pop-
ulations at Riverside. I have very serious doubts as to whether one can
mix two such different groups of students without adequately plan-
ning how to provide for the needs of each group. The Bureau has done
no such planning.

Let me conclude by raising for you two legal issues which we believe
should be considered by the committee. First. we believe the attempt
to close Fort Sill Indian School would be a violation of the Medicine
Lodge Treaty of 1887. That treaty provided for the establishment and
operation of a school to educate the children of the Kiowa. Comanche.
and Apache tribes. The need for educational facilities is just as great
today as it was in 1867, perhaps more so. Therefore, we would regard
the closing of our school as a treaty violation by the Federal
Government.

Second. we have heard a great deal from Congress in recent years
about Indian self-determination. Most recent Federal Indian educa-
tion legislation includes the requirement that decision affecting ?radian
people should be made only after consultation and discussions with the
affected tribes. I refer specifically to the Indian Self Determination
Act of 1975 and the Indian Education Act Amendments of 1978.

Yet. the decision to close Fort Sill Indian School was made by the
Bureau With absolutely no attempt to consult with or discuss the mat-
ter with us beforehand. We were simply told, once again. what the
Bureau felt was in our best interests.

As far as we can see, self determination is merely a word that Con-
gress writes on paper which the Bureau can, and does, ignore when-
ever it so chooses.

In short. we believe that an attempt to close Fort Sill this fall will
result in administrative turmoil. severe overcrowding at Riverside. and
will effectively end the educational hones of the majority of 'Port. C.VIM
students. Funding for the school for the 1981 fiscal year will give both
the Bureau and the tribes an onportnnity to work toward formulating
a well thought out and realistic proposal for the future of Fort Sill.
without the impossible time constraints under which we are now
operating.

I am pleased to report that after airing this matter great study.
Senator Bellmon last week announced his support for our efforts. We
hope that this committee will loin with us and e_ieourage the Bureau
to reconsider its decision regarding the Fort Sill Indian School.

Thank von.
Senator MELA-rim. Thank von very much. Mr. Klinekole.
This is the position of the Kiowas and the Comanches too, is it not!

You are speaking for all three.
Mr. Kriprimrorx. The three tribes concur in this action.



Senator M,aein'.a. I f Fort Sill would remain open I more .year, whatwould be the outcome I mean, what would the difference be Wouldyou be asking that Fort Sill remain open indefinitely, or what ?
Mr. Kra sckotA.:. The Bureau of Indian .1 fairs has had'IWatit ion in their hands for over the last 100 years. Now, with the enactmentof the new law we have just begun to assume the responsibility for thisnew ventureIndian education. For the first time the tribes are in-volved. We would like the chance this year. not for only 1 year, to showwhat we can do. Perhaps we can improve the educationalcondition ofour people.
Under the new law the superintendent will operate the school andit will be under different management. That is something which wenever before had.
Senator Mr.t.ciiv.R. How much does it cost per student?
Mr. li:LiNzicoix. I do not have those figures.
Mr. FEI.nm..N. According to the Interior study it is justover $10,000.Their figure is $10,S85 cost per average daily membership.
Senator MEI.CtIF.R. You say $10,885.
Mr. FF.Lnai.A....- That--is, correct.
Senator MELCIIER. What law school did you graduate from.counselor ?
Mr. FELDMAN. Georgetown.
Senator Mmetiza. How much did it cost to go to Georgetown and geta law degree. per year ?
Mr. FELDMAN. Less than $10.885.
Senator MELCIIF.R. Chairman and Secretary. do you see what we areup against ? These are outrageous costs per student. We would do any-thing to provide quality education for Indian people. but it is gettingincreasingly more difficult to go on the Senate floor and the Housefloor and before public scrutiny defend a system in which it costs over$10,000 a student.
Of course, I recognize that you have testified that this is sort of themedian. Fort Sill is not high by comparison to the other BIA schools,but the system has got to be straightened out some.
Maybe you can do a better job. I do not know. Is that your intention,namely, to do a better job and lower the costs? The tribes will not havethat kind of money. It will have to be appropriated money, will it not?Mr. Faixv.xorx... As I said, the new act is something into which weare just now getting. This will be our first year. Maybe we can reducethe costs. We do not know, but we would like to have a chance.
Senator MEtcitER. We will try to give you that chance, but we aregoing to have an extremely difficult time over the next several yearshere in Congress in being able to keep boarding schools open if theyhave these kinds of costs.
We do not know for sure, you understand, that we can make surethat you get this extra year's grace and reverse this closure on Septem-ber 30, but we will try.
I do not think that there is any opportunity to put all of thesestudents from Fort Sill in Riverside, is there?
Mr. Kr.n.orzicorar.. No.
Senator Mrs.cirr.R. That makes it pretty mandatory to keep FortSill open.
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Mr. Kurtzttoss. Maybe a better plan should be made for the future.
Senator MELanza. I understand and I appreciate the fact that you

want to see what you can do during this next year and see what you
can do under the new law. What do we call it

Ma. HUNT. Public Law 95-561. That is the law to which you are re-
ferring, is it r

Mr. X.r.nr ot.s. Yes. I believe that is the one to which I referred.
Senator Mammas. Thank you all, very much.
Mr. Nuctrzaosat. Thank you, Senator.
Senator MuLcusn. We will hear next from the Phoenix area panel ;

Terrance Leonard, chairman of the Phoenix Area Intertribal School
Board.

Terrance, are vou here
Ms. JACKSON. No, Le is not here.
Senator Marc e. P Jackson is here. She is vice chairwoman of

the Phoenix Intertribal School Board.
Is Robert L. Frank here I
Mr. FRANK. Yes.
Senator Maxima. Mr. Frank is chairman of the executive board of

the Intertribal Council of Nevada and chairman of the Washoe Tribe
of Nevada and California in Gardenerville, Nev.

We also have Lawrence Aston, chairman of the Reno-Sparks Colony
of Reno, Nev.

How are we going to do this I Peggy, will you start f
Ms. JACKSON. Yes.
Senator MEr.crrza. You may begin.

STATIOCENT OF PEGGY JACKSON, VICE CHAIRMAN, PHOENIX
INTERTRIBAL SCHOOL BOARD

Ms. JACKSON. Mr. Chairman, members of the committee, and col-
leagues, I am P Jackson, vice chairperson of the Phoenix Area
Intertribal School Board, Inc., and tribal representative from the
Gila River Indian Reservation in Arizona.

Mr. Chairman, before I begin my oral testimony I respectfully re-
quest that the portion of the record pertaining to our presentation re-
main open for 10 days to allow submittal of our written testimony to
be entered into the hearing.

That testimony was to be presented by Mr. Terrance Leonard, chair-
man, who was unfortunately unable to be here today.

Mr. Chairman, we wish to address several issues which follow the
heariales agenda items and which have caused much concern and hard-
ship among parents, students, and our school personneL

First is the decision of the Bureau of Indian Affairs to prohibit
student itall transportation due to travel restrictions which has placed
undue burdens on our parents and students. That decision is to be
followed by another, to withhold the opening of schools until mid -`
October.

The combination of the two will have severe ramifications to the
extent that they are a denial of educational opportunities and con-
stitute neglifence on the part of the Bureau in the performance of its
responsibilities

11
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We have forwarded these concerns to both the White House andto C requesting a mere allowance of travel expenditures. Theissue of travel funds is mandated in the Indian school equalization pro-gram, and the per capita entitlements generated by our students forstudent transportation must be used for that purpose.In addition to at-home impacts. the resulting domino effect reachesinto the ESEP personnel, resulting in forfeiture of academic, andinterscholastic activities and noncompliance with mandatory programsand services.
We are, however, hopeful that this hearing and the committee'sactions will provide the remedies and the direction to avoid personalhardships on the part of our parents and students.Second, we believe that the closure of the Stewart Indian Schoolis unwarranted and totally unnecessary. The Bureau reports thatvarious studies and sur^eys support the decision to close Stewart. How-ever, we have found that the predicted cost savings are nil.An examination of the facilities' survey and earthquake reportsshow contradictions and misleading conclusions. The studies and sur-veys were not made available to the representative tribes. That in-cludes the study conducted by the Review Division of theInterior, which was only released to the hoenix area office on June 3,1980.

The review states that the laced students can be accommodatedat the Sherman and Phoenix schools without major costs.This is far from from the truth, and to accomplish this students wouldhave to be stacked into dormitory rooms.Our policy has been to allow two occupants to a room for privacy.and The proposed cost savings in student and instructionalservices by closing one school merely add to another with the sameentitlements and similar expenditures.
We have been in directcontact with both representative tribes whereour students are enrolled and with nonrepresentatives regardingStewart's closure, and the majority are supportive of the need to haveStewart remain open.
Another issue which we have been stressing is the lack of communi-cation and direction of the Bureau in this matter and others. OnApril 24, 1980, we passed Resolution 424. which constitutes a decision.We have not received any response to this day.
I have copies of the resolution which I can leave with you.The remaining issue, of personnel displaced by the reduction inforce and teacher furloughing, has been one of total frustration by allconcerned. Basically, there has been a lack of direction in the Bureauwhere, at one point, we were told to initiate reassignments which, inthemselves, are trying experiences. We were later informed that thedecision was rescinded.
We anticipate personnel action to be delayed for another 30 daysOr MOM
The need for Indian school boards to be exempted from tribal restric-tions to continue training activities mandated by Public Law 95-581for the operation of school boards is another issue. We strongly recom-mend that funds be added to the Indian school equalization programor allotment formula. This recommendation of the Program Review
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Division report and the need for Indian school boards to discharge
their responsibilities as mandated by Public Lw 95-561 is one we
hope you will consider seriously.

Mr. Chairman, this concludes my testimony on behalf of the Phoe-
nix Area Intertribal School Board. Thank you.

Senator NIF.i.ciEnzR. Thank you.
Peggy, can you tell us how many students are involved.
mss. JACKSON. Throughout the Phoenix area there are approxi-

mately 2,500.
Senator METIER. Many of those would not be involved in the

school closur!.
Ms. JACICSe-ri. That is correct. Stewart's enrollment is around 400

or 450.
Senator MEr..cm. So there would be 400 students that would have

to find somewhere else to go.
Ms. JACKSON. That is right.
Senator MELCHER. Thank you. I take it that there has been no plan-

ning for where those 400 students would be enrolled, or has there ?
Ms. JACKSON. There has been some planning, but we are still wait-

ing to hear what the decision will be.
Senator MELCIEER. Chairman Frank.

STAIEWT OF ROBERT L. FRANK, CHAIRMAN, EXECUT.nria
BOARD, INTERTRIBAL COUNCIL OF NEVADA; AND CHAIRMAN,
WASROE TRIBE OF NEVADA AND CALIFORNIA

Mr. FRAITE. I would like to add a few comments regarding the 400
students who are currently enrolled in some status at Stewart. The
other boarding schools where these students would go would be Brig-
ham. City, which is in Utah and is the Intermountain School ; the
Phoenix Indian High School boarding school, which is in Phoenix,
Ariz..; and the Sherman Institute, which is in Riverside, Calif.

We have asked for an impact study, if the Bureau has done one, on
the impact on those facilities if the 400-plus students are placed there.
Surveys that we in the Phoenix Area School Board hive done on those
facilities indicate that Phoenix Indian High School is in itself in sad
shape. They now have dormitories that are not used and are boarded
up. because they are not up to standard.

The Sherman Institute has similar problems Sherman is the newest
of the facilities. Brigham City is an old facility.

Also, I have checked with the Indian Health Service area office in
Phoenix on what the impact would be on the quality of health care and
whether they can provide and guarantee health care for those students
if they place them in any of the three facilities. They have not done
anything to study what will happen in that area.

I would imagine that there will be a burden on any existing health
facility if th3y have an influx of 100 or more students in any one of
these facilities.

Also, Pecry alluded to the fact that the Facilities Manaement
Division of the Bureau of Indian Affairs did a study on the buildinms.
Part of the studyincidentally, wehave asked for copies of the study
that was done and of all the material that the Bureau used on which
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it based its decision to close this or Fort Sill's facilities. We have been
unable to get copies of that material.

have seen some docmnention that alludes to studies that weredone, b=ut nobody in the Bureau seems to know where those studies are.
_Nobody in the Bureau will admit to being the one who made the deci-
sion to close Stewart.

Somebody had to make this decision. If the decision was made, there
was no consultation with Indian tribes or Indian organizations re-
garding education. We would cert,...inly like to have had input into the
decisions and to have made recommendations.

We are very concerned as well, as all the tribes in this country are,
about having a balanced budget. We can understand that some of the
boarding schools have very high costs per student.

Our information is that Stewart's cost per student is $5,717.
Senator MELCHER. I think that for the record we ought to say that

the average is supposed to be $4,700 for all Indian boarding schools
or somewhere in that range.

Mr. FRANK. Yes. I think part of that could be streamlined if there
were an efficient operation of boarding schools. Currently boarding
schools are operated by BIA.

Senator Mzi,cirga. There are a lot of reasons for the high costs, T.
guess, but the fact is that the students have to be educated and have tohave a place to go this September and start school. I do not think
there have been any studies of any depth. I think this was a budgetiry
decision.

It was a decision to save some money and the first time we were
aware of it, here in the committee, was a few months ago when we
saw it in the rescission:, recommended by the administration.

I think it is purely a means of saving some money, but I do not
think there has been a great deal of planning that went into this, norany in-depth stu dies.

You are welcome to see the studies if we can get them, but I do not
think they will tell you a great deal. We will talk to the Bureau of
Indian Affairs about this before we finish with this hearing.

Mr. FRANK. If the decisions are made to save money, then there
should be some intelligent rationale about where you can make themost effective cuts and can serve the most people.

Senator Mme. I do not think you ought to be making rescissions
to save money on education when you do not know what you are going
to do with the students involved. I think that is a matter of saving
money where you cannot save money, because these students have to be
educated. have to go to school. and have to have a place to go to school.If they do not have it this fall, their lives would be seriously jeop-
ardized in the quality of their education. I hope we are not going toallow that to happen.

We will probably have to make some adjustments rather quickly.We will have to get some understanding with the Bureau of Indian
Affairs on how we will handle this and we hope to do that as an out-growth of these hearings.

Mr. FRANK. I would like to add one more thing. The staff that is
currently at Stewart have worked diligently to stay -a:tiin the system
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and design a quality education program. Stewart has several pro-
grams that are model programs.

I think the staff at Stewart deserve to know where they are as well.
They are in quite a quandary, over where they are.

If the rationale to close Stewart is based upon the potential of an
earthquake, as was indicated to me as one of the criteria on which
they based their decision, then all old Federal buildings should be
torn down because of the potential of an earthquake in that area.
Why don't they start tearing down all the old buildings in San Fran-
cisco because San Francisco has a higher potential for earthquakes
than Stewart does?

That is just one rationale we have heard used.
We would like to actively solicit the assistance of this committee to

keep Stewart operating and to keep it open for The quality education
of Indian students. Thank von.

Senator Mimcimi. Thank you.
Chairman Astor, do you have anything to add ?

STATEMENT OF LAWRENCE ASTOR, CHAIRMAN, RENO-SPARKS
TRIBAL COUNCIL, RENO NEV.

Mr. ASTOR. Yes. My name is Lawrence Astor. I am the chairman of
the Reno-Sparks Tribal Council in Reno. I am also here this morning
supporting the continuation of Stewart school.

There are many Indians from Nevada, as well as the neighboring
States, who attended the school and have excelled in various areas :
vocations, sports, music, and individualism.

Prior to the early 1 S.60's, Stewart served as a home for many Nevada
Indians. Despite many reports that indicate that graduates have a
lower grade average than do those of public schools, one must also be
aware that those graduates possess knowledge to enter the job market.
They have self respect qnd a retention of tribal heritage.

In order that President Carter's budget balance be met, the Bureau
of Indian Affairs budget for fiscal year 1981 will be cut by over $40
million. As a result, Stewart Indian School and Fort Sill Indian
School in Lawton, Okla., are scheduled to close.

The current operating school budget for Stewart is $2.9 million,
with allocations per student at $5,717. Plans for the 400 students
presently attending Stewart are to enroll the students in other board-
ing schools.

Disposing of the Stewart school in the interest of a balanced budget
raises some important questions. If all 400 students now at Stewart
school are placed in other BIA boarding schools, would !rtny net savin
actually be realized ? For example, 400 students times $5,717 equals
$2,286,800, which is only $613,000 less than thecurrent Stewart budget
of $2.9 million.

The _land area for the Stewart campus is 3,102 acres. What will the
future use be of the campus ? The Bureau of Indian Affairs has 45percent of the water hts to Clear Creek Canyon, a major water
source of the Carson ty area. What will happen to those water
rights?



While a closure of Stewart School is apparent, tribal groups that
have students attending Stewart should have the ultimate decisive vote
regarding any such closure of the school.

The Tribal Council of the Reno-Sparks Indian Colony, as well as
the Intertribal Council of Nevada, have adopted resolutions opposing
the closure. Also, the chairman of the Save Stewart Committee sharesmy views.

Thank you.
Senator MELCHER. Thank you very much, Lawrence.
We will see what we can do about Stewart. We will try to be helpful

to both Stewart and Fort Sill, and probably others as we go along.
Thank you all very much for your testimony.
I understand that David Gipp, chairman of the National Co

of American Indians Education Committee is now present. He be
accompanied by Ed Johnson, the Phoenix area vice president of the\CAI: Lorretta Metoxin, Minneapolis area vice president of NCAI;
and Georgianna Tiger.

Mr. Gipp, will you lead off ?

STATEMENT OF EDWARD C. JOHNSON, PHOENIX AREA VICE PRESI-
DENT, NATIONAL CONGRESS OF AMERICAN INDIANS; AND ALSO
REPRESENTING THE NATIONAL TRIBAL CHAIRMEN'S ASSOCIA-
TION; ACCOMPANIED BY GEORGIANNA TIGER, STAFF MEMBER,
NATIONAL CONGRESS OF AMERICAN INDIANS

Mr. JOHNSON. No. Mr. Chairman. Let me introduce myself. I amEdward C. Johnson. Phoenix area vice president of the National Con-
gress of American Indians. I will be the main speaker today for NCAIand the National Tribal Chairmen's Association.

As Phoenix area vice president, I represent the Indian people of
Arizona. Nevada. and "Utah. My testimony will concern primarily the
closure of Stewart and Fort Sill Boarding Schools.

Mr. David Gipp. chairman of the NCAI.Education Committee willaddress the furloughing of Bureau of Indian Affairs teachers andthe indirect cost and maintenance funding problems currently facedby the contract schools.
Mrs. Lorretta Metoxin. Minneapolis area vice president of NCAI,

representing the Indian people of Minnesota, Michigan, and Wiscon-
sin, will speak to the March 1980 report examining "Johnson- O'Malley
Support for Basic School Operations."

We are all representing the National Tribal Chairmen's Association
presently convened in its national convention in Wichita, Kans.

The National Congress and the National Tribal Chairmen's Associa-tion are concerned about the education services provided to the fed-erally recognized tribes by the Bureau of Indian Affairs. The focalpoint for all such education services to the tribes has been, and mustremain, governed by the principles contained in Public Law 93-638,the Indian Self Determination and Education Assistance Act of 1975.The act guarantees that tribal priorities will set the direction forthe planning and the implementation of education services made avail-
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able to our children. This principle is furthered through section 1133
of title XI of Public Law 95-561.

Policies for the Department of the Interior. Bureau of Indian
Affairs, and Office of Indian Education Program have been developed
and became final on November 21, 1979. They were published in the
Federal Register, Section 31A, 4 (i) , which states :

Choice of schooL Afford Indian and Alaska Native students the opportunity to
attend local day schools and other schools of choice and the option to attend
boarding schools when the student and parent or guardian determine it is in the
student's best interest and consistent with the provisions of the Indian Child
welfare Act of 1978 (Public Law 95-008) except that, residential schools shall
not be used as substitutes for providing adequate local family social services.
Each school shall establish its attendance area in cooperation with neighboring
schools.

Last week the National Democratic Committee affirmed this very
same principle in the wording of the Indian plank which is to be in-
cluded in the party platform for 1980.

Regarding American Indians it states :
The Carter Administration has upheld and defended the historic special re-

lationship between the Federal Government and the Indian tribes. In addition,
it has strongly supported the policy of self-determination and the right to practice
the ancestral religions that are important to many tribal members. More than
Vel million over the next 10 years has been committed to assist Indian tribes
with energy resources in making decisions about the development and protec-
tion of these resources. The administration has firmly reiterated its fundamental
opposition to the policy of termination which was so detrimental to Indians and
their relationship with the Federal Government.

These policies must continue as the Federal Government fads better means of
dealing effectively and compassionately with Indian tribes and individuals. The
Federal Government must redouble Its efforts to improve the housing, health
care, education, and general welfare as an equal partner with tribes as they de-
cide for themselves the best means of managing their substantial energy
resources.

The proposal to close Fort Sill and Stewart. Indian Boarding
Schools, included in the recently completed Bureau of Indian Affairs
off-reservation boarding schools PRD of May 6, mandated by the Con-
gress in Public Law 95-608, title IV, and in title XI, public Law 95-
561, stands in sharp contradiction to self-determination principles
called for in the Democratic Party platform.

NCAI has reviewed the study from which this recommendation was
derived. While we are concerned about specific facts contained in the
reportfor example, the high per pupil costs of school operations
NCAI is more concerned about the fact that the children of we "First
Americans" are to be shipped around like so many Cuban refugees.
Nowhere have the views of the tribal governments been assessed or the
views of the students.

Let me speak to the issues concerning boarding schools and spe-
cifically Stewart Indian School, one of the boarding schools sched-
uled to be closed, since it is in my area.

I know about Stewart because my father graduated from the school
in 1926 and mater became the first member of my tribe, the Walker
River Paintes, to graduate from college. Other graduates have earned
Ph D's. Most graduates of Stewart Indian School would recommend
that the school be kept open and improved. Most of the tribes in the
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Phoenix area oppose the closing of Stewart Indian School.Many of the present students have indicated that they would notcontinue their schooling except at Stewart- NCAI recommends thatthe students not be transferred to Inter-mountain, Phoenix or otherboarding schools against their wishes.
Boarding schools should be kept small so that there is more indi-

vidualized attention. Most of the psychological and academic problemsof the students who attend the boarding schools are created in thepublic schools on or near the reserrations since most of the Indian
children attend public schools in their early formative years, and the
public schools are not meeting their needs.

The main reason for closing Stewart Indian School seems to be the
age of some of the buildings in an earthquake zone. Yet, those beauti-
ful native stone buildings have stood for over 40 years through earth-
quakes. The Phoenix -A.rea Intertribal School Board has, in fact,
developed an historic preservation proposal to gain a listing in the
National Register of Historic Places and obtain funds for necessaryrehabilitation.

Most of the students come from Arizona. Why, I ask you, do these
students come to Stewart ? They come to Stewart primarily because
they do not want to go to Phoenix Indian School, Sherman, or Inter-
mountain Indian School.

According to the off-reservation boarding school study, on page 16,
Phoenix Indian School is 156 students under capacity. Why is it under
capacity since students are free to transfer? What is the dropout or
transfer rate at the boarding school ? The ORBS study states, on page1, that

Most students come to ORBS from public schools and are highly mobile asevidenced by the turnover rates which generally average 30-50 percent in anyschool year_
The ORBS study recommends, on _page 15, that the students at

Stewart be sent to Phoenix Indian School, Intermountain Indian
School, or Sherman. Intermountain is even farther away from the
Arizona homes of most of the children who attend Stewart. The report
further states, on page 15, that "without further allocation of new
funds, Chemawa, Wahpeton, and Flandreau have the capacity to
enroll an additional 418 students." Stewart students could even go
farther away from their homes like so many Cuban refugees.

No ; Stewart Indian School and Fort Sill should not be closed. Huge
impersonal boarding schools would be created. This may cut down on
costs, but it would not meet the. human needs of the students who

*/ attend the schools.
There may well be any number of specific reasons why the per-pupil

costs of the several schools listed on page 2 of the report are so out of
line with the per-pupil costs of other of these schools. If local factors,
specific to the given situation, are the reason for this Unbalance and
if those factors can be corrected, then there no longer would be a
financial rationale for closing these schools.

Similarly, the report has amassed a series of statistical observations
arranged in such a way as to present an argument in favor of consoli-
dation, without presenting any information to explain wiiy some fa-

71-985 0 - 81 - 2
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cilities might be operating at less than full capacity. Again, if site-
specific factors are at issue here and site-specific factors can be cor-
rected, there would no longer be an underutilization katicuale for the
closing of these schools.

Title XI, Public Law 95-561, requires that standards for operation
of the off-reservation boarding schools be developed so that the most
efficient use of local facilities and programs can be assured at each site.
Implementation of such standards would do much to alleviate the
inefficiency this report has highlighted, but nowhere in the narrative
does the report acknowledge the need for such standards or the
changes local operation potential improvement in such quality con-
trols could provide.

The result of these recommendations we fear, will be far less desir-
ble than current conditions. On the one hand, 1.he problems in public
school education which lead Indian parents to choose to send their
children to boarding school facilities remain unaddressed. NCAI does
not see how forcing the students to remain in undesirable public school
contexts will advance tribal educational interests.

Closing some of the boarding schools, in addition, will lead to in-
creases in enrollments at remaining boarding schools. This, in turn,
will decrease the possibilities that Indian students will receive indi-
vidualized and personalized instruction and may, in fact, introduce
problems of overcrowding in dormitories and other facilities where
such problems do not currently exist.

NC&I does not desire to endorse inefficiency or the continuing oper-
ation of schooling programs at costly deficits. NCAI is aware, how-
ever, that most tribes want to see the off-reservation boarding schools
retained as an option for their young people's education because ade-
quate local education options do not exist.

The report is a beginning in gathering facts in an effort to maximize
efficient utilization of ORBS. Unfortunately. it does not address the
parameters of either legislative mandate that calls for the studies.

I would like now to introduce Mr. David Gipp. chairman of the
NCAI Education Committee. He will discuss the furloughing of
Bureau of Indian Affairs teachers and indirect costs and maintenance
funding problems currently faced by the contract schools.

Mr. Gipp ?

STATEMENT OF DAVID GIPP, CHAIRMAN, NATIONAL CONGRESS OF
AMERICAN INDIANS EDUCATION COMMITTEE; ALSO REPRE-
SENTING THE NATIONAL TRIBAL CHAIRMEN'S ASSOCIATION

Mr. GrPP. Thank you-
Two other key issues arc the furloughing of BIA teachers and the

indirect costs and maintenance funding problems currently faced by
the contract schools. At the base of both of these problems is the Indian
school equalization formula which was developed in response to the
mandate of title XI of Public Law 95-561.

As explained by the National Federation of Federal Employees in a
recent statement, the implementation of formula funding has led local
school authorities to convert many of their teachers from career-perma-
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tient to career - seasonal status. Layoffs during the summer months when
school is not in session is inevitable and is beginning to happen. Yet,
these workers are not eligible to receive unemployment compensationwhen summer layoffs occur, since section 3304 (a) (6) of title 26 United
States Code denies compensation to employees of educational institu-
tions if they have a reasonable expectation that they will be hired back
for the next year or term.

NCAI is sympathetic to the hardships which result from these fur-loughs in individual cases. At the same time, NCAI recognizes that
at the base of this problem is the equalization formula called for in
title XI of Public Law 95-561.

Perhaps, if the implementation of this portion of title XI has pro-
duced the difficulties which the National Federation of Federal Em-
ployees identified, the time has come for Congress to schedule over-
sight hearings which will assess the impact of the formula funding ap-
proach on BIA school operation and BIA school personnel policies.

The formula funding issue likewise underlies many of the budg-
etary problems being faced by the contract schools. NCAI has been
advised, for example, that budgetary provisions offsetting facilities
management costs for contract schools in the Minneapolis area ha.%
been eliminated from those schools' budget requests for the fiscal year
1981 school year.

Unless some external provisions are otherwise developed, contract
schools will be forced to use portions of their basic operating funds for
purposes of facilities management and other administrative costs, even
though the formula which sets the level of funds for basic operations
purposes does not include provisions or weighings which reflect local
facilities management needs.

The fact that contract schools in this area have just received this
informationand NCAI has been advised that other areas have justreceived this informationmay not itself be a consequence of the
formula funding approach. Still. the fact that contract schools have
begun the fiscal year without receiving confirmation of their operatin,,c
budget remains a point of concern to these schools' administrators and
to NCAI as well.

A thorough review of the whole procedure now being used to fundBIA schooling programs ought to be conducted immediately in terms
of how the Bureau will fund these school programs.

We received earlier this morningand I believe Mrs. Metoxin canspeak to a case in point. Mr. Chairmannotice of additional cuts in
indirect cost support which is necessary for these schools.

I might add, Mr. Chairman, that our recent midyear conference of
the National Congress, the National Congress Education Committee,
and the full assembly at Reno, Nev., in June. all recommended that in-
direct cost rates need to be included for these programs under the law,
particularly for these contract schools which use money for admin-
istrative costs to effectively operate and deliver quality education.

Mr. JOHNSON. Mr. Chairman. I would like to introduce Mrs. Lor-
retta. Metoxin, Minneapolis area vice president of NCAI, represent-ing the Indian people of Minnesota, Michigan. and Wisconsin. She is
a member of the executive committee of NCAI.
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S'TATEMENT OF LORRETTA =TOXIN, MINNEAPOLIS AREA VICE

PRESIDENT, NATIONAL CONGRESS OF AMERICAN INDIANS;
ALSO REPRESENTING THE NATIONAL TRIBAL MAI:MANS
ASSOCIATION

Mrs. 3Irroxix. Thank you.
Mr. Chairman, one of the issues of concern to the committee today

is-the March 1980 report examining "Johnson-O'Malley Support for
Basic School Operatiokis." We note for the record that in his letter ofJune 30, 1980, addressed to Senator James Exon, Earl Barlow, Di-
rector of BIA's Office of Indian Education Programs. noted :

We do not support the findings of the J63I study, for we believe that it wasnot appropriate to apply the BIA's Indian School Equalization Formula to publicschools to determine their financial needs. . . Further. we question the validityof some of the data supplied voluntarily by some of the schools surveyed. forthey conflict [sic] with other Information gathered by ,>ther sources.
Senator MELCHER. I am sorry. I am going to have to interrupt you.

There is a vote on the floor of the Senate and I will have to go im-
mediately to vote. The committee will be in recess for about 15 minutes.

r Recess taken.]
Senator MELcHER. The committee will again come to order. I am

sorry for the delay, but the Senate is in session and we are not able to
control the activities of various Senators, so my presence was required
on the floor.

When we recessed we were receiving the testimony of Loretta
Metoxin. Will you just proceed from the point where you left off,Loretta.

Mrs. ME-TOXIN. Mr. Chairman, to continue, it is our understanding
that at least 24 schools voluntarily supplied the information which is
in eonflict with earlier audits. However, we note the renowned exper-
tise of the task force members in JOM.

Therefore NCAI is concerned about Mr. Barlow's decision not to
endorse the study and feels that the wisest course of action under the
circumstances would be for this committee to solicit reactions to thestudy from a broad range of Indian educators familiar with the
Johnson-O'Malley funding questions. NCAI stands ready to assist the
committee with gathering this information in whatever way might be
most useful for committee purposes.

Until then, however, we must reiterate the recommendation con-tained in the final paragraph of Mr. Barlow's letter and urge you to
analyze the report with caution.

NCAI is further concerned regarding the effects of the Office of
Management and the Budget-imposed travel ceiling on student travel.Clearly the intent of this appropriations action was to limit excessive
administration travel. As OMB has applied it, it extends to studentand support travel. It is our understanding that there are adequate
travel moneys in the current allocation but that OMB-imposed restric-
tions prohibit their use.

What this translates into is the prevention of Indian students totravel back to school. This affects the boarding school students innearly every BIA area. Reopening schools after the beginning of the
new fiscal year is the only alternative if the ceiling is not waived.
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In additiln we understand that this Interior travel ceiling is beingapplied to $25 million in title I and $6 million in handicapped pass-through moneys that are now out of compliance with their legislationbecause of the OMB ceiling.
Mr. Chairman, I would like to deviate a bit and insert verbal testi-mony relating to operation, maintenance, and minor repairs and main-tenance costs of contract schools. Just this morning I received a callfrom the Oneida Tribe of Wisconsin, from a Joey NE. Will, the directorof our tribal school, on a very critical issue.
That is, that he has been advised in a telphone conversation fromthe Minneapolis area office that his advice of allotment for fundingour tribal school is cut by $35,000. It is cut in the specific areas ofoperation and maintenance and minor repairs and maintenance, whichare not included at all.
In practical terms, what this means to our tribal school is that wewill have to dip into the 3,100 category funds in the amount of $35,000for a total deficit of $70,000 of operational moneys for the Oneidatribal school.
In addition to providing this testimony on this issue, I will beattempting to contact those agency people to rectify this situation,because if it is not rectified what it means to us is that the quality ofinstruction in the entire program for the Oneida students will be verymuch affected in a negative way.
That closes my testimony, Mr. Chairman.
Mr. JoixrrsoN. Mr. Chairman this concludes the National CongressAmerican Indians' and the 'National Tribal Chairmen's Assoua-tion.'s testimony. We thank you for the opportunity to present ourstatement at this time.
Senator MELCHEIL We would like to have these points clarified. TitleIV of the Indian Child Welfare Act requires that the Secretary itthe Interior prepare a report on the feasibility of providing Indianchildren with schools located near their homes. Do you believe boar l-ing schools are still necessary in some cases ?Mr. .TorrivsoN. Yes. At this time I feel that boarding schools arenecessary ; that the public schools are not meeting their needs; andthat there are not enough funds for tribal schools in many areas.I understand the Hopi Tribe is finally getting a high school. Thisis through the Navajo-Hopi Act that is presently before PresidentCarter for signature.
We think that at this time boarding schools are necessary and thatthey will be necessary in the future.
Ideally, we would like to have the children as close to home aspossible, but the public schools are not meeting the neeeds of most ofthe Indian children who attend public schools.Senator NfErrxrEir. Does the ti CAI feel that a combination ofJohnson-O'Malley and the Federal impact school aid is the properway to finance Indian children's education ?
Mr. JoiErN-soN. I would think that that would be a proper mix at thepresent time.
Mrs. M.ETOXIN. Mr. Chairman, I have some comment on that. I haveread the study and I am the president also of the Great Lakes Inter-tribal Council Education Committee representing all 11 tribes in theState of Wisconsin.
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We have found that there are some problems with Public Law 874
and .Tohnson-O*Malley funding simultaneously to public schools. I
think that if there were additional leverage control Indian people
over Public Law 874, there would neither be overlapping or supplant-
ing in that the funds could be applied for maximum services to Indian
students.

Senator MEL.,713:ER. Thank you all very much.
Our next group of witnesses is from the Navajo NationEdward T.

Begay. councilman and chairman of the education committee and
chairman of the Navajo Area School Board Association from Window
Rock, Ariz. ; Virginia Daniels, 561 Task Force, Navajo Division of
Education. Window Rock; Joe Pierson, Navajo Division of Education,
Window Rock ; Dr. Annie D. Wauneka, member of the executive
board of the Navajo Area School Board Association, also from
Window Rock; and Verner Duus, executive director of the Navajo
Area School Board Association.

Are you all here?
Mr. BEGAY. Yes, sir.
Senator Mr.r.cfrER. Who is going to speak first I Edward I
Mr. BEGAY. Yes, sir.

STATE:1=T OF EDWARD T. BEGAT, COUNCILMAN; CHAIRMAN,
EDUCATION COMMITTEE; AND CHAIRMAN, NAVAJO AREA
SCHOOL BOARD ASSOCIATION, WINDOW ROCK, ARIZ.; ACCOM-
PANIED BY : VIRGINIA DANIELS, 561 TASK FORCE, NAVAJO _DI-
VISION OF EDUCATION; JOE PEON, NAVAJO DIVISION OP
EDUCATION; DR. ANNIE D. WAVNEKA, EXECUTIVE BOARD,
NAVAJO AREA SCHOOL BOARD ASSOCIATION; AND VERNER
DIMS, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, NAVAJO AREA SCHOOL BOARD
ASSOCIATION

Mr. BEGAT- Thank you, Mr. Chairman. My name is Edward T.
Begay. I am a member of the Navajo Tribal Council and am also a
member of the Education Committee of the Navajo Tribal Council and
president of the Navajo Area School Board Association.

You have introduced the people who are here with me. On my right
is Dr. Wauneka and Mr. Joe Pierson. On my left are Verner Duns and
Virginia Daniels.

Mr. Chairman, I would like to express appreciation to you for
extending to us the invitationin your letter of July 1980and the
courtesy of being part of your oversight hearing on Public Law
95-561.

The Navajo Area School Board Association prepared a statement
to be presented to the committee, which outlines the various areas of
concern that affects the Navajo Area School Board Association's
membership.

Second, the Education Committee of the Navajo Tribal Council
adopted a resolution wherein we approve the statement that is pre-
pared and presented to members of this committee in which are out-
lined the various areas of concern effecting the Navajo people regard-
ing the new law.



Rather than reading the prepared statement, I would at this time
briefly review some of the concerns that we have in joint testimony
from the entire Navajo area.

Mr. Chairman, one area that we wish to present to you is that the
education bill that was passed by Congress, and whose regulations are
in the process of formulation and impleme tation, affects 350 locally
elected school board members on the Navajo Reservation. In that light.,
there is quite a bit of responsibility and delegation of authority drat
was enacted with the law.

Along with the responsibility in carrying out the law there is also
the delegation of authority to Mr. Barlow as the head of his organiza-
tion, the Bureau of Indian Affairs at the Washington level.

One of the specific areas concerns part A of Public Law 81-874 and
we wish to ad it here, so that we can hopefully get some of these
problems alleviated in the form of amendments. As it is now, it is not
unplementable and we do not have the remedies to correct areas where
it is not in the best interest of the Navajo Tribe.

It seems that the -way it is now, it is impossible to work with.
Another area I wish to address, Mr. Chairman, is the Navajo

Tribes wish to contract Navajo area BIA education functions. It is
really a frustrating situation, even though the law is starting to have
an effect on the program.

The implementation process under Public Law 95-561 and the reg-
ulations that we are starting to work with are to us chaotic and there
are many things that contribute to this. One of the bin4t things, we
feel, is that the task forces that were created are world separately,
and it seems, therefore, that the continuity was not there in time.

Also, it seems that a change of personnel at the higher levels, which
personnel were given responsibility for the implementation, added to
the chaos.

Very few people had continuity in wericing with this. They did the
best they could and we appreciate their dedicated endeavors to that
end.

Another major concern that we have is the status of school construc-
tion. We understand that there was an $8 million study conducted by
the Bureau of Indian Affairs, which funds came off the top of that
fiscal year's appropriation. I understand that the findings and rec-
ommendations have not been made public.

We are very much interested, from the Navajo's standpoint, in this
study. We have quite a number of priorities pending in this area.

I also understand that the findings and procedures are so cumber-
some and unrealistic that it is very hard to follow it through and get
ones needs fulfilled by the process.

Another area I wish to point out is that of the regulations and the
policies mandated by Public Law 95-561. We are under the impression
that the Federal Government did finally define the roles and responsi-
bilities. but the policy says that comprehensive education for all
Indians from early childhood through life is what the role should be.

Therefore. it sort of ignores the States' role and does not even men-
tion it in the Lniidelines or in the law. This creates a hardship for our
school on the Navajo Reservation when it comes to working these out.

Another item I wish to present to you is the function of transfers.
This has not been accomplished. There are so many gray areas. One
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thing that readily comes to mind is support service of positions. Nowthat these different departments are involved in the areas of education,personnel, and facilities management, it is very hard.

The school boards will be contracting with personnel and the prin-cipal, but the employees are subject to audit by a personnel officer who
can cancel the contract for whatever he sees that does not follow theguidelines.

The law requires mandatory standards. We understand that volun-
tary standards have been developed. How can that be t Are theyThis has to do with ge our education system in place. Thegoal was that we would have all of the necessary ingredients to attainthe necessary credits for accreditation, but the smaller schools wouldnot be able to comply because they do not have the resources or thepersonnel to work on these projects so that they could come in linewith the guidelines.

Another area is funding. I think the job was pretty much in linewhen it was done, but in some other areasI think some of them havebeen pointed out this morningI think a possible revision is necessaryto address the concerns thatwere expressed.
Right now, as it is, the largest schools would have adequate funding

in the way that is expected of them, but small schools would suffer be-
cause of the very limited enrollment that they have. Therefore, theycould not follow what is in the law and in the guidelines.

This lends itself to having long:time, status quo employees, who are
expensive in terms of their longevity with the Civil Service. The small
schools would have a hard time trying to meet the needs of their people
in light of the budgets that are allocated to them.

Another area is personneL Indian preference must have something
to do with the selection of personnel. As I understand it, in the confer-
ence there was a compromise version. The House version, I understand,
was what we Navajos were hoping would come to pass.

I understand that the Indian preference only has to do with the
Bureau of Indian Affairs category. If someone is corning into theBureau's system or the travel system, it would not work out for them.
Therefore, we encourage the Senate to consider an amendment in thatregard so that we can work within the law that you have passed for
the Navajo people.

All of these things, Mr. Chairman, and your intention and directionin passing the lawif everyone had a positive attitude in ca
them out everything would work fairly well. But inasmuch as youuaandI know the things that were expressed here today, things are pretty
hard because of the attitude of the Bureau of Indian Affairs in terms
of their really putting their hearts into it and making the law workable.

In some places people are placed in a principalship over the objec-
tions of the local school board, even though the new law has come into
effect. The advice of the local school boards were more or less ignored.

Another area is the furloughing of the permanent, full time posi-
tions. One of the objections of the school boards is that no consultation
with the school boards occurred at all That is another issue we wish to
place before you.
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Hopefully, you will take our testimony, Mr. Chairman, what wehave written and what we have summarized foryou. under advisementin making with some changes. The written statement will contain somethings that we want to emphasize and will contain some things that Ileft out.
Thank you, Mr. Chairman, for the time.
Senator Mrs..ciitzs.. Thank you, Edward.
Without objection, your full testimony and submissions will be madea part of the record at this point.
[The resolution and statements follow. Testimony resumes on p. 29.]

qi
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TICSTIMON'Y OF THE NAVAJO AREA SCHOOL BOARD ASSOCIATION

The Navajo Area School Board Association is pleased to have this opportunity
to bring various concerns to the attention of this Senate Committee. Public Law
95-561 was greeted by the school board members on Navajo with a great deal
of hope that the type of powers and responsibilities desired by board members
had finally come to pass. The Association had been involved with the develop-
ment process for a full two years prior to the passage of the bill and had nu-
merous opportunities to provide input. Since passage of the law, it has been felt
that the opportunities to influence the direction of the implementation have
been very limited in spite of the fact that a couple of persons associated with
NASBA have been represented on the task forces.

The development process has been uncoordinated and chaotic. There has been
turnover in key positions within BIA and the person who was occupying the
Deputy Assistant Secretary position appeared to have one foot out the door
for months prior to his leaving. Since he was the main person charged with the
implementation phase of the law, this had a very negative result. The efforts of
the task forces have been very disjointed and efforts by many task force members
to get the type of coordination necessary were ignored. It has been as though
12 different painters were assigned to paint a portion of a picture. These painters
were placed in 12 different rooms and given only vague instructions as to what
they were supposed to paint. None of the painters had much of an idea what the
other painters were doing.

It would have been relatively easy to have put the painters in the same room
and given them specific instructions. Instead, requests for policy decisions from
the Central Office were greeted with such decisive answers as "Well, what do
you think?' or "Let's do it both ways and see which is best." Some regulations
were published for comment prior to review by the Solicitor's Office. Other
regulations such as the school board regulations were held up in the Solicitor's
Office for months and have still not been published for comment.

Selection of the task force members and their assignment to the task forces
were completely without rhyme or reason. For example. of the members selected
to serve on the Public Law 874 section. only one had any direct knowledge of
this very complex law ; the same was true of the student rights an responsfbil-
ides task force. etc. It is our unfortunate conclusion that the implementation
Process of this law has been disastrously chaotic and might even have been de-
liberately sabotaged.

Next we wish to testify on major portions of the law and the problems with
the regulations themselves and the implementation of what has thus far been
developed.

POLICY REG CLATION S

NASBA. was pleased with the inclusion in the law of a mandate for the BIA
to develop a policy statement on education. For too long the Bureau has not
znswered the basic question of what it is doing in the field of education. The
policies developed, however, do not answer the basic question and strike us as
the type of rhetoric which will be ignored and forgotten by the BIA. Indeed,
there is little else that the Federal government is able to do with them. The regu-
lations assert that "It is the responsibility and goal of the Federal government
to provide comprehensive education programs and services for Incltsn and Alaska
Natives."

Also, that it is the "mission of the Bureau of Indian Affairs. Office of Indian
Education Programs . . . to provide quality education opportunities from early
childhood through life . . .". This in effect sounds like a guarantee that the Fed-
eral government will fund all programs of an education nature for all Indians
anywhere in the country. Those tribes who were never served by a BIA educe-
tienal system or who have not been served by such a system for years now
apparently have the right to receive such services. Congress apparently has the
responsibility to appropriate millions of dollars for construction of education
facilities for these tribes. guarantee millions of dollars of increased operational
costs for such schools. guarantee con-tplete funding for (early childhood) pro-
grams for all Indian children, guarantee full scholarships for all Indian people
interested in college. GED or any other type of adult education programs. etc.
The basic questions of what the Federal government's role in Indian education
is has not been answered because the policy regulations assert that its role is to
do everything- We do not believe it likely that Congress is willing to authorize
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the necessary dollars ?!.111; to reverse the unwritten policies of so many years thatthe Bureau was phasing out of education in favor of the states assuming theirconstitutional responsibilities with regard to their Indian citizens. Policy regu-lations make no mention whatsoever of coordination with public schools and isconfusing. if not contradictory, concerning where Indian children are eligible toattend schools.

TRANSFER OF FUNCTIONS
The law as well as the regulations are rather vague with regard to the trans-fer of functions. The Director. OIEP. is to assume line authority over educa-tion in the Bureau of Indian Affairs. However, it is very unclear how supportservices are to be handled. Currently, administrative branches, for example, con-tracting. personnel, facilities management, etc., are positioned in such a waythat the Director has no authority over them and they can actually second-guess education personnel who are making management decisions. For example,after an employment contract is executed between an employe and the schoolsupervisor, it is sent to the Personnel Office for audit. If the Personnel 01 cerreviewing the contract believes that the salary determination or other determi-nation made by education officials is incorrect, the Personnel Officer can uni-laterally cancel the contract. This type of set up not only undermines the au-thority of education officials but also brings into serious doubt whether or nota real contract system. as mandated by Congress, was developed by the BIA.The reorganization of the Bureau in compliance with P.L. 95-561 is still inprogress. Thus far, it has been resisted by numerous elements within the BIAand the prevailing attitude of many officials is one of disbelief that anythingWeb. actually changed.

STANDARDS

Public Law 9.'5-561 mandated that the Bureau of Indian Affairs develop longoverdue educational and residential standards. A task force has worked longand hard to develop proposed standards. In doing so, the experience of suchaccrediting agencies as North Central have been widely utilized. Unfortunately,a Process such as North Central utilizes is not what the law calls for. The pro-posed standards are established in such a way that they are voluntary. A localschool can choose whether or not it wishes to belong to a new accrediting associa-tion. However, the law seems very clear that the standards are mandatory andthat a local school must meet them or provide a plan by which it will meet themas soon as possible. There is an option for a tribe to waive such standards and,with Secretary approval. establish its own.
We have two comments of a general nature on the standards themselves:The standards are of such a nature that large schools will be able to preparethe necessary paperwork and will have the necessary facilities and capabilitiesto meet the standards. It is unlikely that small schools with a shortage ofpersonnel and facilities will be able to meet the standards. This Ls unfortunatebecause if the idea catches on in Navajo country that there is something desirableabout attending an accredited school. it will tend to favor enrollment in largeboarding schools and discourage enrollment in local day schools.

Funding

*

A good deal of excellent work was done in developing the Indian School Equal-ization Program. Provisions were also made to revise the formula after a yearof experience. Our main comment on the allotment formula is that it tends toadequately fund large boarding schools but underfund small day schools. Italso tends to encourage enrollment of local students as boarding students ratherthan as day students since a student thus enrolled generates twice the fundingthat a day student would generate. Again, we see the very undesirable unwritteneffect of the formula to encourage attendance at large boarding schools overlocal community schools. We believe that both such schools have their place butwould Eke to see a formula that encourages attendance at local day schoolswhenever possible.
Secondly, we believe the formula must be revised to take into account thepresence of long established (and, therefore, expensive) status quo employees.Currently, no provision in the funding is made for such schools with the effectthat some schools, particularly those at the more desirable locations, must spendan inordinate amount of their total funding on personneL
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Finally. we are encouraged by the Bureau's determination to stop what has
Wien labeled the "end run". This is the process by which certain schools, usually
contract schools. have lobbied and been highly successful in receiving more than
everyone else. Often the need for such additional funding has been caused by
mismanageznent and a general belief that there Is a big bag of money in 'Wash-
ington and that alt one has to do to get some more is to put pressure on the right
people. High-powered. expensive attorneys who know the right people are then
hired to do exactly that. It is not comforting to review the record and realize
how often they have been successful while schools working through the "proper
channels" get nothing. Currently. the Bureau Is in court over u challenge by
one contract school that refuses to believe that there is an equal:;.ation program
within the BIA. We encourage the Interior to make equalization stick and to
do whatever is necessary to win this battle.

PERSONNEL,

The intricacies of the personnel system in the Federal government and the
effect on the implementation of Public Law 95-561 are matters of deep concern
to school board members. When a question arises concerning the authority of the
school board in certain areas we are usually told that since the law did not
waive certain sections of the U.S. Code, that such and such is impossible. For
example. questions have a:isen with regard to veteran's preference. School
boards make a selection determination. however, they are told by the Bureau
that a barely qualified veteran must be selected over more qualified non-veterans
unless the Area Personnel Officer determines that the school board can pass over
a preference eligible. This apparently is very difficult.

Another concern for school boards is regarding the implementation of Indian
preference. The School Board Association has long maintained that Indian
preference should have something to do with the preference of the Indians, in
this case school board members. What end is served by the process of forcing
one Indian. often from a different tribe. down the throats of other Indians?
The waiver provision of Indian preference was intended to maintain the policy
of Indian preference while giving the possibility to the Indians being served of
waiving Indian preference provisions. Now that section has been interpreted by
a Solicitor in the Interior who was formerly a member of the staff of the Select
Committee on Indian Affairs that Indian preference can be waived in favor of
non-Indian employees of the Bureau of Indian Affairs only. This interpretationdenies the in-nt of this waiver and creates a maze of confusion whenever
employees are to be selected. We encourage the Select Committee on Indian
Affairs to seek an amendment of the law in which the authority to waive Indian
preference rests clearly with the local school board. This decision should not be
second-guessed by Congress or the Bureau personnel offices.

Another determination which appears illegal to us is the determination which
excludes various positions located at the school level from being considered
education positiltis under the new system. Tn this category are sr-h,iol bus drivers.
school cooks. school office clerks. etc. We maintain that the activities these per-
sons are involved in are "related to the field of education". In maintaining that
they do not come under the new system, it is clear that two personnel systems
will be maintained in the Bureau of Indian Affairs. These employees will notbe subject to selection determination by the school board and for most purposeswill not be subject to other school board determinations. One personnel systemWill apply to them and another personnel system will apply to the education
positions. We ask aren't things complicated enough already and we see absolutely
no justification for not including them in the new system.

We are also very concerned with what we might call the prevailing attitude
on the part of Bureau educators as well as non-educators regarding the personnelsystem. We often hear Bureau officials speaking using the old terminology. Forexample. "school boards will be consulted and they will make recommendations
. . ." We also witness unbelieveable acts of illegality which clearly demonstrate
that many Bureau officials believe that nothing has changed. We are telling youthat the law is often being completely ignored. We may very well end up incourt in order to prove through litigation points of law that should be obviousto any reasonable human being. For example. on May 12. 1980, the Navajo AreaDirecte.-..7. acting with authorization from the Director, (MEP, placed an individ-

AAA. ..411;
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nal sa the ritteipel of a school in a status quo position over the outspoken
cif tb school board. That school board subsequently requested the

Association to assist in taking legal action against the Federal government.
We are currently appealing the action administratively. This action was taken
six mouths after the new personnel system supposedly went into effect and all
vacancies in education positions were to have become contract positions subject
to the provisions of Public Law 95-561. We are attempting through training
programs to inform school board members as to what their powers under the
new law are. Such actions of the Bureau undermine that effort and undermine
the intent of the law.

We know you will receive testimony from other witnesses regarding the
furloughing of permanent full-time employees in two of the live Navajo agencies.
In one of these agencies, school board review was not sought and in another
school board approval was sought after the decision had been made. Again, the
timing of this management decision was a disaster. School board members on
Navajo do not tend to be outspoken militants wearing dark glasses. They tend
to be elderly Individuals with little formal education who have long been in anadvisory role.

It is not easy but it is intensely desirable for these people to gain the confideneeand expertise to really serve as the policy making body for the local schools. Itis no secret that efforts of both the states and Federal government in Indian edu-cation have largely failed. With these boards serving as the right arm of manage-ment. perhaps these schools can begin operating relevant successful programsfor Indian children. For such acts as the changing to furlough status of approxi-mately half the employees in two agencies to be done without the consultation ofboard members and in other cases over the objections of school boards. is atragedy at a time when board members are beginning to "test their wings" in
exercising their new powers under the law.

CONCLUSION

The promise of P.L. 9-561 has largely been negated through inefficiency, lackof coordination. lack of commitment, and outright chaos. However, though we
have some severe misgivings concerning some of the official regulations which
have been developed, we feel that a lot of good work has also been done and thatthe regulations are largely workable if given a proper chance. One of the majorpoints of this law was that local school boards were to assume effective control
over the schools they serve. If this portion of the law is not implemented properly.the rest of the provisions, no matter how successfully implemented. will not resultin quality educational programs. There is much resistance within the Bureauto this intent of legislation and much distrust and fear of these locally selectedboard members. Concerted efforts seem to be being made at many levels in theBI-1 to subvert this intention of the law. We need your assistance through thisoversight hearing and. hopefully, through other activities to insure that this mostimportant portion of the law is fully implemented by the Bureau. This requiresthat the Congress be uncompromising in the interpretation of this part of the law.We appreciate your interest in Indian education.

TESTIMONY OF THE NAVAJO TRIBE

The Navajo Tribe has taken a significant interest in the 4evelopment of theconcepts incorporated into Public Law fkl-.161 long before they became law. TheTribe has participated in hearings before and after the law came into effect andweltImes the opportunity to once again comment on the progress of the legisla-tion before a select Committee. The timing of these hearings is important. Someportions of the law now have a year's experience behind them while others, onewonders. may never see the light of day. Still other sections may remain no morethan written words unless timely action is taken now to ensure that the intentet the law is upheld through some form of effective enforcement.
The first area of concern is Part A that deals with public schools through Use.Impact Aid funding process. The funding under Public Law 81-S74 is critical toIndian education and should be left intact as it now goes to the public school. Ourconcern is that the intent for more effective Tribal influence on the public schoolscannot be realized with the procedures proposed under this section. Let's take
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New Mexico for example. The funds from Impact Aid are non-categoriral andtherefore become incorporated into the general operating budget ; they cannotbe evaluated in terms of specific consequences. The option of holding up theschool's 247-1 funding would penalize the children and cost local Navajos theirschool jobs.
Under New Mexico funding, the school would not be of because the Statewould pick up the money lost under the Impact Aid funding. Finally, Were isno money under Public i.aw 93 -tars for construct.ing .7. school and setting up aneducation program should the Tribe exercise its option to pull the Indian stu-dents out of the public school. Is this section of the law really feasible? At

present, the Tribe cannot support the retention of this Part of the law since itcannot be implemented. Under the policy section, we concur with other testimonyto be presented that the basic issue of where the Bureau's responsibility forIndian education ends and where the public school's responsibility begins has notbeen made clear. The Tribes are constantly being encouraged to develop bound-aries and institute policies to stabilize enrollments and therefore guarantee fulluse of facilities. This is merely r.issing the buck since State and Federal govern-ments established the educational systems that resulted in the current confusionbetween their school systems. It is the government's responsibility to establishpolicy here and to see that the policy is upheld. Does the Bureau intend to upholdits earlier policy of phasing out of education progra--14. leaving these to publicday schools and only maintaining residential support services under itsresponsibility ?
FUNCTIONS

The Director of Indian Education Programs was supposed to assume direct
line authority over Area and Agency program.4 under Public Law 95-561, but
this authority has still not been cleared through the Interior Department's So-
licitor's Office. Who is in charge? The Navajo Tribe has been attempting to con-
tact Area education functions for over a year now and has had to run front
the Washington Office to Navajo Area Office to Navajo Area Director's office
to Area Personnel to Agency Education offices (live in the Navajo Area) to
Facility Management to Area Contracts Office to the Area Public Law 93 -638
Contracts Office. There is neither centralized nor definite authority for the
Tribes to deal with and the current contract application could therefore drag
on and on until such authority is established and implemented. The Functions
task force recommended that Contracting Officer Representatives should remain
at Area level and we concur; however, the Navajo Area Personnel Office has
just initiated a reduction in force on the Navajo Area Education office removing
the staff that will later have to be replaced in order for this function to be exer-
cised at the Area level. We support both contracting and facility management
functions being retained at the Area level on Navajo with its sixty Bureau
schools. The schools are still having problems getting routine and major mainte-
nance completed because these functions have been separated from education
administration at both the Area and local levels. The reduction in force and
Personnel regulations came together in creating unfair financing to the schools.
Within the competitive area definitions, senior status quo personnel, with high
salaries. can "jump" junior, lower salaried staff at any school within the com-
petitive reduction in force area creating havoc with the school budget ; again,
the lower funded, smaller schools (usually day schools) suffer_

STANDARDS

The law says that the standards are mandatory but the regulations state that
they are voluntary. We support the law. However. smaller schools should be
given the technical and financial assistance. available to larger schools. in order
to enable them to meet the established standards. This assistance should come
from Agency and Central office levels. In the area of funding, the larger schools
are also better off than smaller ones. It is a policy of the Tribe to encourage
day schools but the allotment formula is rewarding the Large boarding school.
Financial incentive should be made available to the smaller day schools under
the formula funding.

CONSTRUCTION

The comments under policy are especially pertinent to this section. The ap-
plication for school construction used in the Navajo Area asks how the new
program will fit in with Tribal plans. The answer to this question is never veri-

` .1
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tied with the Tribe when Bureau officials make a visit to the community In orderto verify their application. No definition of "Tribe" has been put forward byBureau facility officials and communities can therefore answer this sectionany way they choose and designate any person they wish as a representativeof the Tribe. Again. no coordination has been developed with the public schoolsystems in the construction area and the consequences are an unstable schoolenrollment. illegal recruitment of students by the Bureau schools (i.e.. contraryto the congressional intent expressed under Public Law 95-561) and both underand over utilization of facilities. The school facility construction and mainte-nance Divisions must be brought back under Education administration ratherthan separated under another Division, as is presently the case, in order to bemore fully responsive to local education needs.

Local schools on the Navajo Reservation are still boarding up broken windows,suffering leaking ceilings and poor plumbing because facility maintenance ismaintained separate from the local school budget and supervision ; these are thesame problems uncovered by the Federal government more than four years agoand referred to In the published Hearings before a Subcommittee of the Com-mittee on Appropriations. House of Representatives (Construction Overview,P. 14), 1977.
The usual Bureau policy of waiting for time to allow things to return to theiroriginal. non-working state has succeeded once again. Why hasn't the Bureau'snational survey of facilities been published and circulated. It was due to bepublished last November and, after using $8 million dollars of school construc-tion money appropriated for that fiscal year, the Tribes would at least like toknow what the findings were.
Finally, the Bureau's policy and guidelines for completing an application forschool construction are unrealistic. Communities r'ith no resources are expectedto have the time and money to identify all students in their area who will beattending the proposed school. to develop a comprehensive education plan forthem and to project a realistic enrollment over a five year period when the Bu-

reau itself has failed to do just these tasks in its long, expensive history. Whenan application has been completed, the Bureau sends out a representative toverify It ; in other words. to tell the community that they did or did not do theBureau's homework correctly.
The Bureau has a long way to go to fully implement Public Law 95 -561. So

far. about half of the regulations have been completed but often in reverse order
(e.g.. funding regulations before standards, policy and personnel regulations) andalso with little coordination between task force areas. The promise of the law is
still potentially able to be realized; that is, quality education and effective Tribal
and local control both of and for Indian education. However. another year of
confusion over implementation and coordination such as was experienced this
year, will probably result in a Bureau education system indistinguishable from
the one preceding enactment of Public Law 95-561.

Thank you for the opportunity to make our concerns public.

WiNnow RocK Scszoor. Merriam? No. 8
Fort Defiance, Ariz., July 22, 1980.To the Navajo Tribal Education Committee.

I believe that the Education Committee should take a close look at Impact Aid
(Public Law 874 as amended by Public Law 95-561) and develop guidelines for
all schools serving Navajo students which receive these funds.

The Arizona schools on the reservation made an effort to initiate cooperative
programs last year but, due to the pressure of other activities, there was not muchfollow-up.

Better policies for parental involvement need to be developed and implementedby all schools. The Tribe is also going to have to have guidelines for handling
grievances. There is considerable controversy regarding this section of the bill
and a number of schools are not making any effort to fulfill the legal requirements.We will need the strong support of the Tribe also in our efforts to change the
new school finance law in Arizona. We expect to initiate a class action law suit
on behalf of Arizona public schools serving Indian students in the near future.Sincerely,

PATRICE E. GRAHAM,
41-cleral Project. Director.
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QURSTIONIS RZGARDINO THZ PUBLIC SCHOOL EDUCATION OF CHILI:MAN RZBIDING UPON
INDIAN LANDS

(Prepared by : Patrick Graham, Special Projects Director. Window Rock School
Districts)

INTRODUCTION

This brief paper has been prepared to outline a number of concerns regarding
Impact Aid ( Public Law 81-874. as amended by Public Law 95-561). As repre-
sentatives of an Arizona public school district wherein the enrollment is 95 per-
cent Indian, the land base is 99 percent Indian lands. and some 40 percent of the
basic operational funds are obtained from Impact Aid, we have been very
Involved in the efforts to implement the new provisions of the law.

There were some significant changes made in Impact Aid, particularly as it
relates to residents upon Indian lands, including the 25 percent increase in en-
titlement and the expanded regulations and criteria concerning parental
involvement.

However, a number of factors have combined to limit and/or diminish many of
the promises made or implied by Public Law 95-561.

BACKGROUND

Members of Congress must be aware that Indian parents and tribes had very
little knowledge of Impact Aid in past years. Little or no effort was made by
school officials to inform anyone about the program. Impact Aid received by school
districts simply went into the general operating fund. The only parental involve-
ment was in filling out the annual survey forms.

When Public Law 95-561 was enacted. most Indian tribes and organizations
were most concerned with Title XI, Part B, which was designed to improve the
BIA educational system. Few people paid much attention to Title XI, Pert A, the
changes in Impact Air, which actually affected a much larger number of Indian
students. Awareness of the significance of Part A is spreading rapidly, but a
number of complicating factors are affecting real implementation of the law.

It is our perspective that many districts developed some kind of parental in-
volvement policy, as required by Public Law 95-561 and resultant regulations.
without ever actually involving Indian parents. The paperwork was submitted
to the SAFA. office. The SAFA officials, who had very limited experience in
Indian education, encountered a number of problems in trying to review the
documents and determine if they met the federal criteria.

These problems were compounded when many school districts began com-
plaining to their Congressional representatives on the basis that SAFA was
taking too long or was being too strict. A good deal of pressure was apparently
placed upon SAFA officials to release FY 80 payments, even if they questioned
the documentation that had been submitted.

Grievance bearings have also been started In several parts of the country.
but adequate procedures and guidelines for these have not yet been developed
and hearing officers with an appropriate background in Indian education are
not available.

There appears to be a strong likelihood that controversy surrounding Title XL
Part A, of Public Law 95-501 will increase, and that additional efforts need
to be made by Congress to straighten out the situation as soon as possible.

PROBLEM ARRAS

I. Effective implementation of the law and regulations.--If the provisions re-
lated to Indian parental involvement are to have any meaning, the SAFA office
must have the authority and develop procedures, to enforce them. Many school
districts would prefer to have the extra money without having to comply with
the parental involvement procedures. If these are not enforced, the past history
of Indian education indicates that few real improvements will be made.

2. Grievance Hearings.--Guidelines and procedures regarding these must be
developed and implemented. This must include the use of hearing officers who
are laiowledgeable regarding Indian education, especially in the areas where the
grievances occur.

3. Equalization Programs.Conflicts have developed in states which "equalize"
Impact Aid. School districts say that meeting federal criteria should be a state
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responsibility since the rotate is taking credit for the Imps Ct Aid funds; thestate says it is the district's responsibility and Indian parents continue to be leftout.

4. :25 percent Entitlement vs. Equalization.The increased entitlement forIndian students is attracting the attention of many states. Arizona has enactednew school finance legislation which precludes some districts from even expend-ing the additional funds unless they are used to reduce local taxes. It is likely:hat a ChM; action suit on behalf of schoobs serving Indian students will be filedin Arizona soon.
5. Information.The SARA. office has traditionally distributed informationthrough the state departments of education and to local school superintendents.This means many tribal officials and Indian parents do not receive the necessaryinformation. As mentioned, few Indian people have had any knowledge of ImpactAid in the past.

SUMMARY
These are a few. brief concerns. Realizing the heavy workload that Congresshas, we strongly advocate comprehensive over-sight hearings regarding TitleXI, Part A, of Public Law 95-581. We believe that this law can significantlyimprove educational programs for Indian students, but this will happen only inisolated instances unless further Congressional or legal action occurs.
Senator MELMER. Dr. Wauneka, do you have some remarks to makeat this time ?

STATEMENT OF ANNIE D. WAUNEICA, MEMBER, EXECUTIVE
BOARD, NAVAJO AREA SCHOOL BOARD ASSOCIATION

Dr. WAVNEICA Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I have a brief statementto make.
We are very happy to be here to discuss our problems.In order to emphasize the problems of our schools, I want to com-ment on two areas that concern many local board members in theNavajo Nation. The first is enrollment.
BIA school enrollment has stabilized in the last couple of years.Prior to Public Law 95-561 it was the unwritten policy of the BIAto phase out of education. There was a stipulation that students wholived within 1 mile of a bus route for elementary students and 1.5miles for high school could not attend a BIA school.
Though this rule was not strictly enforced, it did create a situationof declining enrollment in BIA schools as more and more Navajoslive closer to the better roads. The roads were also used by publicschools as bus routes.
Public Law 95-561 now indicates that tribal choice is to be themethod for determining who goes to public school and who goes toBIA school.
Senator Nizi-c HER. Doctor, I want to interrupt you here. Edward hastalked about very small schools and I do not know what you mean bya very small school. What is the enrollment of a very small school?
Dr. WAuNTEKA. Are you questioning him ?
Senator MELCHER. Yes, because I went to use the answer in following

up with questions to you on your testimony.
Dr. WATTNEKA. A small school means a little community school
Senator MELCHER. Yes ; I went to little schools too, but I do not knowwhether we are talking about the same thing. I went to a high schoolwhere we had 50 or 52 in the total enrollment. Is that what you aretalking about, schools of that size ?
Dr. WA.ens-Eir.A. I do not understand your question. yet.
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Senator Mzumant. I call a small high high school 50 to 60 students.
Are we talkiig the same language? TR that your meaning of small ?

Dr. W.. r max*. I believe so ; yes.
8' '111:LCHZ.R. What about a grade school / Is a total enrollment

of 1 41;4 n grade schoolan eighth grade school i Would that be
snkas.

Dr . Yes.
Senator Mzi.cinta. Are some of them as small as, say, 30 in all eight

grades I
Dr. WAtmricait. I think the smallest is about 60.
Senator Mr:will:a. How many Navajo students are enrolled on the

reservation I
Mr. D13178. There are about 17000 to 18,000.
Senator Mixonza. Are any o the 17,000 to 18,000 in BIA schools,

or are none of them in BIA schools? -
Mr. DC7178. They are all in B1A. schools. There are about 83,000 en-

rolled in public schools.
Senator Mszcsza. There are about 33,000 Navajo students enrolled

in public schools and 17,000 to 18,000 in BIA schools, and that includes
grades 1 through 12.

Mr. Dtrus. Yes.
Senator bizz.cirza. Please proceed, Doctor.
Dr. Watrizzas. Thank you very much. I guess that kind of settles

the question.
I will go on by saying that, therefore, enrollment seems to be deter-

mined by the parents and students involved. Unfortunately, a student
might enroll at one school one week, not get along well, and enroll at
another school the next week. He might also jump from one BIA
school to a public school and back to another BIA. school.

Furthermore, the recei schools generally do not ask questions
since a considerable dollars attached to each student. In my
home area, Wide Ruins, Ariz., we learned that there has been active
recruiting by other BIA schools. We are beginning to refer to this as
bounty hunting.

When a fundi formula is established it determines policies. These
polices may contradict stated Policies but they are the real policy.

For example, a boarding student brings in more dollars than a day
student. Therefore, it will the policy of schools to encour-
age attendance as 'boarding students even where it is not necessary.
This contradicts the written policy that students should attend on a
day basis whenever possible.

I want to also emphasize another matter which we regard as the
proper way to view school boards after Public Law 95-561. We have
been hearing the term "management prerogative" with reference to
various matters when the BTA wishes to ignore Public Law 95-561
mandates such as the furloughing of full time permanent positions
through RIF procedures. They ignore the budget authority and
policymaking authority of the local school boards through these man-
agement prerogatives. To our way of thii'b4ng, this is completely false.

School boards are to be viewed as part of management, not some
disinterested third party. If Public Law 95-561 means what it says
when it states that the primary purpose of the act is "to facilitate
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Indian control over Indian affairs in all matters relating to education,"
then school boards must be considered part of management The pre-
vailing view of consultation means involvement on nonimportant items
anti allowing boards to rubherstamp the decisions of Bureau officials.
Boards are then ignored when they refuse.

It will take some backbone on the part of education officials to
insure that the intent of the law is followed. It will take some faith in
locally elected school board members and some real belief in the prin-
ciples of self-determination to reverse this trend of many years.

It is a battle worth fighting and that is why we are here.
Senator MELmixit. I can assure you, Doctor, that Public Law 85-581

means just thatthat the school boards are going to run the schools
and make the decisions. That is what the law is intended to do.It is not even a question of Indian self-determination. It is a ques-tion of how much right does a parent have, through people that they
select to run their schools, to determine how their children are educated.That is basically American. It started a long time ago, but it is finallycatching up with our native Americans. It is about time too.

Dr. WATTNEKA. Mr. Chairman, may I make one more statement?
Senator MELCHER. Surely.
Dr. WAIINKKA. It is just a little one. Right now, today, the Navajo

Area School Board Association, with a membership of over 30, is meet-ing in Flagstaff. They are waiting for us to return and bring them
good news.

Thank you.
Senator XIELcHER. You know, if it is good news that that is whatthe law means, you can give them that news, but I think the badnews is that it takes a lot of money and use o inflation, educationcosts continue to rise. That part of the news is not all that good. It ishard to scrape enough dollars together.
Can you tell me this? I thinic there are others of you who willtestify and you may touch on this. Do you have some recommendationon how we can better assign Indian school equalization funds on aformula to alleviate budgetary problems that small schools face IEdward, you mentioned this Do you have some recommendationsfor us ? If you have a small enrollment, a lot of the overhead will be

there anyway to operate the school and there may not be enough chil-dren in it to bring it up on a formula basis, unless you change theformula somewhat for the size of the school.
Do you have some recommendations along that line ?
Mr. BEGAT. Mr. Chairman, if I may, I would like to defer that toMr. Duus and then to Mr. Pierson.
Mr. Dtms. Thank you- I have a couple of comments on that. The firstis on the small schools. We find that, on the Navajo Reservation atleast, the larger boarding schools are the best and most adequatelyfunded. They are, kind of, the beneficiaries of the equalization formula.In many cases, they received substantial increases and they were bestof to begin with. It just costs less money on a per capita basis to run ala schooL

here was consideration in the formula for small schools. I just donot think it was enough and perhaps it did not extend to schools of cer-tain sizes. For instance, a school with 150 students may be adversely
effected by the formula. That is one thing.



Another thing is that there was nothing put into the formula to
allow for these people called status quo positions. These are people who
are still under the old civil service system. They are guaranteed the
ri&t. to stay in those positions for life.

When a school: particularly those schools in desirable locations, has
a whole lot of this type of employem, it then becomes a burden on the
local school budget that does not allow for them.
. Another thing is qualification. It cists more, of course, to hire a
person with a master's degree than one with a bachelor's degree. School
boards are going to be looking at that and will say, "We can get along
with somebody with a bachelor's degree because we cannot afford some-
one with a master's degree."

That type of thing will tend to create a situation wherein the least
qualified individual is selected.

Those are a couple of areas where I think some work needs to ha
done.

Mr. Pacasox. I do not think I have anything additional to offer at
this point. To save time, if you have any other specific questions we can
respond to those.

Senator ltdzwisza. Do you have any advice for us on the amount of
the basic support under aohnson-O'galley that public schools need toeducate Indian children I If y have some ideas on that, we would
appreciate bearing them, both about grade and high school students.

Mr. Dutrs. Basically, the school board association deals with Bu-
reau schools. We are not primarily concerned with the public schools
and do not have anyone with us from the tribal Johnson-O'Malley
office. Those people might have somethingon that.

Concerning the basic support for the impact aid, I note that schools
in Arizona are working up data on just how much that affects their
schools' operations, which in their cases runs anywhere from 80 to 55
percent of their basic operation.

Senator Mammas. Is it not the general policy of the Navajos to
move out of the BIA schools and into public schools V

Mr. BEGAT. Mr. Chairman, there are no set policies to work in that
direction, but based on the expressions of the local communities, espe-cially those in remote areas where electricity, running water, and
paved roads are not in place, the parents have expressed a desire to
have their children go to Bureau of Indian Affairs schools.

As Dr. Wauneka pointed out, there were guidelines established for
mileage, but it was never set down as the rule. Simply the fact that I
mentioned. There are some Navajo parents who are a bit more fortu-
nate than others in that they live close to a paved road, so bus routes
are available. There are even some dirt roads that have been placed
under a public school system which run into problems in the winter-
time when those roads are not passable.

Senator Mzzicuaa. Is it the general desire of the Navajos as much
as possible to have their youngsters go to school during the day and
return home in the ev in other words, day schools I Do I under-
stand you correctly on t, namely, that you prefer day school
attendance?

Dr. WA-crwrzitA. As has been stated here, there are different groups
that we have.. The Navajos that are away from the roads have to go tr
a BIA school-



33

Senator Mmeitait. Yes. I understand that,
Dr. WAt/NEKA. We use the words "have to."
Senator Ma Lciout. They have no choice t
Dr. WAtmirsitA. They have no choice. Those that are lucky and areprivileged have their children go to public school or BIA school,and on weekends they go back and forth. I think this is very nice. Wedo not try to create a gap between the parents and the schools. We tryto work it out so that they go home every weekend.
Of course, in public school they go back and forth every day. Ithink it is best managed in thatir.,nner.
Senator Mr.t.clint. Thank you all very much.

a Mr. BEOAY. Thank you, Senator, for your time.
Senator MELcura. We will now hear from Clayton Erratt, executive

director of the National Council of MA Educators from Gallup,N. Mex.

STATEMENT OF CLAYTON ERRATT, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR,
RATIONAL COUNCIL OF BLS. EDUCATORS

Mr. ERR' rr. Mr. Chairman, my name is Clayton E. Erratt. I amthe directs of the National Council of BIA Educators.
I appreciate the opportunity to testify on the reduction in force

action taken in two agencies in the Navajo area. The action is tochange the permanent full-time employees over to subject-to-furlough
status and lay them off for a period of time in the summer. We believethat this is in violation of Public Law 95-561 and the Bureau ofIndian Affairs' own regulations.

Our concern arises from some 500 permanent full-time employees'
receiving notice that they will be converted to career-seasonal status
as of May 30,1980. These people represent 25 percent of the permanent
full time educational staff of the whole Navajo area.

Our position on this matter is in accord with the legal analysis ofthe law office of C. 13, nson Hufford, a copy of which is attached to
our written testimony, which states the alleged violations. We askthatMr. Hufford's analysis be considered an integral part of this statement.I would like to make some quotes from the analysis. In a memo in
January from the Acting Deputy Commissioner of Indian Affairs,BIA. it states that due to the phasing in of Public Law 95-561. someschools would experience severe budfret cuts. Therefore, the Office of
Indian Education Programs "may find it necessary to convert em-
ployees from full time to less than full time."

In late April education employees in two out of five agencies in the
Navajo area began receiving reduction in force rRIF1 notices suchthat as of May 30 they would be converted to subiect-to-furlough
status. The reason given for this action was a change in funding allo-
cations due to Public Law 95-561.

No general RIF action was taken in the other three agencies in the
Navajo area.

The act itself. and thp regulations promulgated under It. were intended to
protect status quo employees from the change In status attempted by this RIF
action.

Therefore. this RIF of status 0110 employees is dearly in violation
of the act and in direct contravention of the Bureau's own regulations.
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Status quo employees are civil service employees and are subject to the aPPil-

eable dual compensation restrictions. Because of this, they should not semi*
the very mange temporary employment and opportunity for increaed Nimble
capabilities that were available to the new contract employees.

Assuming arguendo that status quo employees could be Riled, the decision
to invoke that action must be made by the local school boards and the local
school supervisors. That was not done In this case. Rather. two Agency Su per-
Woodman' for Education usurped the authority of the 14 local school boards

This unwarranted arrogation of the local school boards' authority Mee in
the face of the policy of the Act and regulations.

Lack of sufficient funds can be a justifiable reason. But. there has been no
substantial, reliable proof presented that all of the twenty-four schools lack
funds.If there is a genuine lack of funds, such should have been established to the
satisfaction of the local school boards prior to any formal board consideration
of the RIF action. This was not done. Further. It seems unusual that only two of
the five Navajo Area agencies experienced budget problems which required such
a drastic action.

4
The RIF action taken against permanent full-time statue quo Education em-

ployees is invalid because It violates the protection afforded such employees under
the Act and regulations, it violates the policy making authority of the loco, whoa
boards and there is no actual budgetary reason to support the action.

Mr. Chairman. I would also point out that the information useil by
one agency to prove the need for the RIF action and the budget data
provided by the other agency show us that funding cuts were not a
reality in 70 percent of the schools in these two agencies. We therefore
must wonder what the real motivation for the RIF action was.

We are disturbed by the length of time it took to receive informs: ion
from the agencies under the Freedom of Information Act. It took at
least 2 months and two requests to get whatever information the agen-
cies were willing to provide. Correspondence in the second attachment
to our statement shows the Bureau's inability to answer specific ques-
tions even from Senators and Representatives.

In connection with the proposed budget cuts, we have recently dis-
covered that some Bureau employees are being detailed to the Wash-
ington, D.C. central office this summer. If there is a genuine shortage
of funds for staffing the Navajo area schools, we wonder how the
Bureau can pay travel expenses and per diem to these people on detail.

The council recognizes that Public Law 93-561 is recent legislation
and that it is reasonable to expect some difficulties to occur during the
early months of its implementation. We believe however that the 'imple-
mentation is running far from the intent of Congress and that the RIF
action is but one spectacular example.

We hope that the outcome of these oversight hearings will be a full
of BIA policy and practices and that the student population

and the teachers and other educational personnel serving them will not
suffer further as a result of inappropriate actions by the Federal
agency charged withcarrying out the law.

Thank you.
Senator MEraclizn. Thank you very much, Mr. Erma.
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The attachments to your statement will, without objection, be madea part of the record at this point.
[Memorandum of the law *Mee of C. Benson Hufford with attach-ments; and memorandum of the U.S. Department of the Interior,dated April 24, 1980, with attachments follow. Testimony resumes onp. 68.]

ATTACHNISNT I

MIC14011.AVOUM T11014 'TIM LAW CIPPIC1C Or C. =NOON 11111M01141
Issue : Is the Reduction-in-Force action which changed the employment statusof Education employees from permanent full-time employees to perenantseasonal, subject to furlough a valid action?conclusion: The Reduction-in-Forc action is not valid because it was done inviolation of Public Law 95-561 and because there was no reason for theaction.
Background facts

On November 2. 1975. Congress enacted Public Law 96-561, 25 V.S.C. 11 2001et seq.. otherwise known as the Education Amendment of 1978. Thin Act reorga-nised the educational services being offered to Indian youths through the Bursaeof Indian Affair's and Bureau schools. One of the primary purposes of the Actwas "to facilitate Indian control of Indian affairs in all matters relating to educa-tion." 5 t'.8 C. 2010. Among other things, the Act changed the allotment formulafor allocating funds to each Bureau school (25 IJ S.C. if 2008, 2009) ; authorisedthe promulgation of personnel rules and reguLations for Education employeeshired after October 31, 1979, removing those employees from general civil serviceregulation (25 1 2011) ; and enhanced the participation and authority ofthe local school board for each school (25 U.S.C. U 2009, 2011),Sometime in January 1980, a memorandum was sent to Area Directors fromthe Acting Deputy Commissioner of Indian Affairs, B.I.A.. stating that due tophasing-in of the formula requirement of Public Law 96-561, some schools wouldexperience "severe budget cuts. and therefore, the Office of Indian Education Pro-grams may find it necessary to convert its employees from full-time to less thanfull-time. Accordingly, the memorandum rescinded a prior memorandum datedSeptember 1. 1976. to allow for such a change. (See Attachment A.)In late February and early March two of the five Agency Superintendents forEducation in the Navajo Area, those for Ft. Defiance and Shiprock Agencies.notified the Navajo Area Personnel Office that certain education positions in theirtwo agencies would be changed. through the use of Reduction-in-Force procedures(RIF ). from permanent full-time to permanent seasonal, subject to furlough.( See Attachments B and C.) Approximately 150 Education employees in the Ft.Defiance and Shiprock Agencies. or basically all of the professional educatorswith the exception of principals and agency office staff, were affected by the RIFaction decision. (See Attachment D.)This decision to RIF employees was made by the Agency Superintendents forEducation for the two concerned agencies. The action was not instituted eitherby the local school boards or the local school supervisors. Apparently some localboards were informed of the action and were asked to support or approve it.while other boards were never consulted on the action. Many of the local schoolboard members. as well as agency school board members. were, and still areconfused about the action. The affected school boards are concerned about thismatter because the decision to change the employment status of so many em-ployees was done with complete disregard for the budgetary authority of thelocal school boards. (See Attachments E and F.)Beginning in late April. 1950 Education employees In the Ft. Defiance andShiprock Agencies began receiving specific notices of the RIF action. Employeeswere informed that as of May 30. 1980. they would be converted to permanentseasonalsubject to furlough status. The reason given for this action was thechange in funding allocations dud. to Public Law 95-561. Numerous employeesaffected by the RIF action have filed grievances with the Merit Systems Pro-tection Board.
No general RIF action has been taken in the other three agencies in theNavajo Area.
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Legal analysis

A. The employment status of status quo Educational employees is pro-
tected by Public Law 95-561.

When Congress enacted Public Law 95-561, hereinafter referred to as the Act,
it made specific provision for protection of the employment status of Education
employees hired by October 31, 1979, status quo employees, 25 U.S.C. 2011
(o) (1) provides in pertinent part

- the enactment of this Act shall not affect the continues) employment of
any individual employed immediately before the effective date of Subsection
(a) (2) in an education position, or such Individual's right to receive the com-
pensation attached to such position."

Purusant to the Act, regulations were promulgated by the Bureau of Indian
Affairs to carry out the legislative mandate. 25 C.F.R. I 31g.13 provides in perti-
nent part :

"(a) Status quo employees. Individually who were Bureau employees on
October 31, 1979, with an appointment in either tiv, competitive or excepted
service without time limitation, and Who are serving in an Education position.
shall be continued in their positions under the terms and conditions of that
appointment with no change in their status or positions; . ." (emphasis added)

The Act itself and the regulations promulgated under it were intended to pro-
tect status quo employees from the change in status attempted by this RIF
action. The RIF action has resulted from passage of the Act. affects a change
in employment status of status quo employees and ca=ses those employees to
go without pay for an unspecified number of pay periods. This RIF of status
quo employees is clearly in violation of the Act and in direct contravention of
the Bureau's own regulations.

One reason for the adoption of the above statutory section and related regula-
tion is to protect status quo employees and clarify their rights. This was made
necessary because most status quo employees in Education positions hold job
positions which have year-long employment requirements, and are paid accord-
ingly. The Act, however, envisioned new employees to have job terms which
coincided with the school year. As stated in Bureau rerflation 25 C.F.R. 31g3 :

"Positions established for regular school operations will be restricted to school
year or program duration. Particular care should be taken to insure that year
long positions are clearly required and involve essential 12 month assignments."

In the comments on f 31g.3 adopted by the Task Force which prepared the
regulations. one commentator expressed concern that teachers would he placed
in furlough status for the summer months. The Task Force responded to this
by stating:

"The new teachers hired will be hired on a school year contract. The law
exempts these people from the dual compensation laws and they may accept
temporary employment during the time school = is not in session." (emphasis
added) 44 FR 85008.

The Act removed new Education employees (contract employees) from civil
service jurisdiction. 25 U.S.C. 12011(a) (1) and specifically exempted them
from the dual compensation restriction imposed on civil service employees, 25
II.S.C. c 201(m). This was obviously done to facilitate the creation of job terms
for a school year period without penalizing the employee by precluding employ-
ment for compensation for the balance of the year.

Status quo employees, on the other hand. are civil service employees and are
subject to the applicable dual compensation restrictions. Because of this. they
could not accept the very same temporary employment and opportunity for in-
creased earning capabilities that were available to the new contract employees.
This results in a substantial inequity to staLus quo employees. Obviously Con-
gress enacted 25 U.S.C. I 2011(o) (1) to protect status quo employees from such
inequities. This would protect their Income while still allowing for the eventual
transition of all Education positions to school year appointment as status quo
employees gradually left the system.

Because the RIF action changes the employment status of status quo em-
ployees and reduces their right to receive compensation, the action is in violation
of the Act and must be set aside.
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B. Any RIF action must be institute4 by the local school boards andby local school supervisors.

25 IT.S.C. § 2009(b) provides that funds alloted to Bureau schools sholl bespent in accordance with local financial plans which shall be prepared by thelocal school supervisor in active consultation with the local school board foreach school. Consultation. as defined in 25 C.F.R. 31h.60, means :"Soliciting and recording the opinions of school boards regarding each elementin the local financial plans, as set forth below, and incorporating those opinionsto the greatest degree I'Lqrsible in the development of the local educational finan-cial plan at each stage thez.-zsf."
Each local financial plan must be ratified in an action of record of the localschool board. 25 § 2009(b) - 25 C.F.R. § sah.eo (b) . The local school boardhas the authority, on its own or in response to the supervisor, to revise the planwhen necessary to meet needs not foreseen at the time the plan was developed.The authority of the local school board to ratify, reject or amend the localfinancial plan is in accordance with the primary purpose of the Act which is tofacilitate Indian control of Indian affairs in all matters relating to education.25 U.S.C. § 2010; 25 C.F.R. §31b.2. As stated in 25 C.F.R. § 318-4 describingBureau policies :
"in carrying out its Education mission the Assistant Secretary for IndianAffairs or the Director shall :

"(4) 7.4.irsure that each agency or local school board shall be authorizedand empowered to function as the policy making body for the school, con-sistent with the authority granted by the Tribe or Alaska Native entitiesserved by the school."
It cannot be disputed that salaries of Education employees fall within thescope of the local financial plan. See generally 25 C.F.R. §31h.62. Furthermore, adecision regarding the annual employment period of the educational profes-sionals, whether it be six months, nine months or one year, Is clearly a policymaking decision which impacts directly on the services, programs and opera-tional functioning of local schools.
Assuming argnendo that status quo employees could be RIFed, the decision

to invoke that action must be made by the local school boards and local schoolsupervisors. That was not done in this case. Rather, two Agency Superintendents
for Education usurped the authority of the fourteen local school boards in theFt. Defiance Agency and ten local school boards in the Shiprock Agency. This
unwarranted arrogation of the local school boards' authority files in the face ofthe policy of the Act and regulations. It is clear from Attachments E and F,
letters written by Verner Duns, the Director of the Navajo Area School BoardAssociation. that neither local nor agency school boards had been actively con-sulted or accurately informed of the RIF action or other possible alternatives
to the supposed budgetary problems.

Because the RIF notices were sent to employees without proper participation
and ratification by the local school boards, the notices and resulting change instatus from permanent full-time to permanent seasonalsubject to furlough are
in violation of 25 §§ 2009 and 2010 and the regulations (25 C.F.R. U 81h.61,
3111.62 and 31h.63, among others) and must be considered null and void. Accord-
ingly. all employees affected by the RIF action should be returned to permanent
full-time status..

C. There is no basis for agency-wide RIF of Education employees.
The RIF notice sent to affected employees stated that the action was being

taken "because of a change in the funding allocations for Educti-.4ion Program."
The logical inference from this statement is that all twenty-four in the
Ft. Defiance and Shiprock Agencies are experiencing a budget deficit for fiscal
year 1980. However, only seven of the twenty-four schools actual lY experienced
a decrease in their funding allotment for fiscal year 1980. As evidenced by
Attachment E, no proof was ever presented to any of the school board as to the
necessity of the RIF action.

Even if the affected employees could be RIFed, which they cannot be as estab-
lished in Part A above. the Bureau would have to establish that, besides being
done in compl ',ince with the authority of the local school boards, there was a
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Memorandum

To s AlI Area Directors
Area Personnel Officers

A43,1"T
'11114dEommissioner or Indian Affairs

Subject: Less than full-time permanent eppointnents

It has been the policy or the Bureau to make ceresr-seasonal appointments
to positions that are not needed on a year long basis. The majority of
these appointments have been made in the Office or Indian Education
Programs.

Our memorandum of September 1, 1976, stated that we did not anticipate
immediately converting employers in the Bureau's regular education
program from full-time positions to less than full-time positions. 'Since
the orrice or Indian Education Programs is now phasing in the formula
funding rdauirements of P.L. 95-561 we hm.e found the Education Program
in the position of severe budget cuts at various schools. We are cancel-
ling the Septenber 2. 1976, memorandum to provide the Office of Indian
Education Programs the opportunity to convert copLoyees to furlough in
order to relies tho t restraints end prr%ent the separation of
permanent employees. Education may find it neceosary to Convert stapling,*
from full less bow-mw+w of orooram chanoes or
budgetary cuts. This typo of position change is considered involuntary
and these crews would rawain status quo and not be converted to the
contractual :system as provided in P.L. 95-561. In working with the
Agency Superintendents for Education -you may be Ohio to assist them in
solving serious staffing cuts.

You should have received through your regular Manual distribution system
a copy of AA RYAN 315.9 dated May 4. 1979, which manualizes the instructions
for making career seasonal appointments. If you have not received this,
please call the Division of Personnel Management, 343-9306 for a copy.

Kiare
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ADmiNiSIRATION: /0 0

40*":"I .5// A?TAC}W4ENT A
4 =1

BEST COPY AVAILABLE
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United Stat-es Department ofuniterior
*MEAD OF INDIAN AFFAIRS

Port Defiance Agency
P.O. lox 110

Port Defiance, Navajo Ration, Arizona *6504

Nerds 3, 1980

S4:17.-:-- Cog 4..-ts NUT`
XEXORANDIDI

Area Personnel Officer, Barajo Area Office P. C.
err Cs egxsoNs

Gietuan0.

PROW Agency Superintendent for Education

SUBJECT: furlough of Education Personnel

After careful reviews"! the Port Defiance Agency Schools budgets
I have come to the conclusion that furloughing of all permanent
positions with the excepting% of the rrinciaels enwtsecamassaims is
necessary. Kr decision is based on the following:

1) The final allocation of Minds for eleven of the tomatoes
oducaticeml institutions will not meet their needs.

2) Beduction..in-force is one way of solving the problems,
but we will increase the safety hazards of the children
due to lack of coverage.

&Erwill also cause amass migration between schools in
competitive areas, and of course bumping the young employees
evert of their jobs.

3) The seed to pay employees in the summer when there are no
Childress for when the funds are allocated is unjustifiable.
ErestmalIyi. the schools will operate only 10 months of a
Tsar-

4) Ten out of the fourteen schools, plus the Agency SchwQ,1
Board has approved the furloughing of permanent employees.
Three school boards are not sure what position to take,
ems school has not replied:

Attached for your Information is a list of the exceptions to furloughing
by school location.

Attactamma.

ArrAcingzerr B
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LOCATION SCHOOL

-03 Clunks

- 05

- 06

-0311

Crystal

Dilcon

Greaseepood

Holbrook
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07 PEILS=IL-NOT TO SE FURLOUGHED

Fort Defiance Education

PRINCIPAL

VACANT,. GS-13.

Clarence larch; GS-22
211.3142k

Donovan Heath. GS-13
212.31764

LOOM Bea. GS-13
211.329LA

- 09 Gtace P. tattle, GS-11
Supv. Gold. Counselor
A11-33724

-11 MUnters Point Roy Chas*, GS-12
211.34572,

- 24 Rinliche Mike Janes, GS-12
211.3973A

- 12 Pine Springs VACANT. GS-11
All-3501A

-19 Saba Dalkai Delco Milholte, GS-22
211.3521A

- 1.20 Snowflake Leonard Saith, GS-11
' Supv. Grid. Counselor
211.3551A

-22

-27

-24

-25

Tobatchl

Toyei

Vida Ruins

riaslou

BemmrEWIer. GS-12
211.3572A

VACANT. GS-13
All-3707A

VACANT, GS-12
241.3636k

Opal Langford, GN-I1
Supv. Guid. Counselor
All-3675A

4X414

p

UAR E1130

7MCP*4.11C-

SECREMR4e)-eb-,?,
Dorothy A. Bitsuie, GS-4
224e-Rtien-

Lena DenotcLaw. G34
us...susis ADE?

Dorothy Bazar, GS-4
4113.-%2254. "at.

Betty A. floyd, GS-4
issa

Barbara Toting,. GS-4
ACCS

Cliorleue Bewqr. CS-4
244:24622-b

Johanna Began, GS-4
Arrrs*92A ONIL

uNone--

DorotharNillie, GS-5
VIdliv5S432. 4:2102.

VACUCT, GS-4
.11114.04RWW6 CMC36

Linda Atene, GS-4
h24-313GLL CCP.

Betty RA)mnutio CS-4
621r 0221

Julia Shorty. GS-14
211.32332. (TmeZi

Patricia Littrall, GS-4
414,4696AInta
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DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR
OUREALI OF' INDIAN ArrAtmS
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UNITED STATES

NEMORANDGY.

To: Area Personnel Office
Attention: Elaine Woods

Sol 1111111m... ass Vale

-4eril:*26 s:-1:es

..., - AREA conce 1
- OF ADowneSTR % -

OF PE
3060

-'
EW

February

Fran: Agency Superintendent for Education

Subject: Caawersion of Educational Positions

The following listed positions by location and title will be retained
in full time pernanent status. All ocher positions at the schools and
Agency Education Office will be converted to furlough status.

Linea t ion

-02 Ancels

-03 Aztec -

-04 Reelable°
-OS Cove
-06 Nenahnerad

-07 Red Rock
, -09 Sanoctre

. - -10 Teecnospos

-11 Toadies

-13 Shiprock

Arenew °Mee
-01

le"

Position No. Title erode Level incur-bent
All-4069A Principal GS-12 . Eva M. Senally
111.014744 2z...4wc-ary CS OR 2scuc WiErttu- 9,--.2"--

A11.0169A Supv.Ould.
Counselor OS-11 Albert Davis

/4.1...01413.1.--SeeroestyOS-Of -Anna--J-i--Tscrolo 01-4°11.-

A11.01906 Principal GS-11 Clifford Ward
A11.01971. 'Principal CS-11 locy !IL Roe:shortie
4111.0213A Principal GS-I1 Kenneth I.- Serially
AIX.027.6A----Seeretory GS-04 Pirri-1 p...1,---

A11.0263A Principal CS-11 Jebn C. Seger
A11.027SA Principal CS-13 Larry Esosie
As1-.0 -344:16--Seoeetarry---G6-01 -lasey-N--TodaeliaaniV
A11.0361A Principal GS-13 Calvin O. Lucas
.61-1-r04-*2*------SeeretevyCS-Cli. 57.n-
A11.04S7A Principal GS-12 VAC
1,1 rseilak_§_t_-_cretaryCS=DA Pz.ioc.1.7.1a-7-1.atoro9","

.411.0493A Principal CS-12 Sandal Ci-iffin
"L't11:1-i=r1.--",...v""-A1.2,....DS.65.7.---roceeCory---GS-04

A11.0104A Agency Superintendent for Education
CS-13 James Tonchee

A11.01074 Assistant Agcncy Superintendent for Education
CS-12 vAc&nr

A11.0113A Secretary CS-OS Gallia Cray
A11.01036. Education Specialist (Spec. Zinc.)

GS-12 Robby Dean
A11.0106A Education Specialist (Special Projects)

GS-12 Andrew F. Fabian Jr.

ATTACHMENT C
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United States Department of the Interior
BUREAU OF INDIAN AFFAIRS
Navajo Area Office

P. 0. Box 1060
Gallup, New Mexico 87301

APR IS 1980
Er. Clayton Erratt
Executive Director
P.O. Box 1840
Gallup, New Mexico 87301

Dear mr. Erratc:

Beceuse of a change in the funding allocations for the Education
Program, it has become necessary in Shiprcck and Port Defiance
Agency to change permanent full -time employees to permanent
seasonal (subject to furlough) is Line with the actual needs
for their service. This is to give specific notice at least
five days prior to notification 'f employees is Shiproac and
Fort Defiance Agencies.

Prolessiomal educators (series 1710) being affected are as follows:

Shiprock Port Defiance

1 - Zaucation Specialist, CS -11 1 - Education Specialist, CS -9
44 - Tischer., CS-9 86 Teachers, CS -9
5 - Teachers, CS-7 4 - Teachers, CS -7
2 - Teachers, CS-5 4 - Teachers, GS -5
1 Ceidamcs Counselor, CS-9 2 Guidance Couswelors G3-9

Date of the action to be taken is May 30, 1980. You may contact
Mt. James A. Smith. Section Chief, Becruitment and Placement,
505/863-9501, extension 215, for consultation concerning efforts
to minimize the adverse effects on employces or to review the
reduction -its -force regulations in the Federal Personnel Manual,
under which this action will be taken.

Sincerely yours,

Ares Director

ATTAMDIENT D



April 29, 1960

Kr. earl Salow, Director
Office of ladies Education Programs
1931 Cenetitatios Avenue. SW
ftahlasten. D. C. 20245

Dear Nr. Marlow:

The Savelo Area School 3oard Association etroosly eusetions the
recast Fort Defiance Education Office manasreent decision to call
for a Seduction in Force (SIT) of all educetios positions within
the agency. Discussions ea this matter have been onsoiag since
February when the Use was erisioeily preeented to the Fort
Defiance Agency School Dosed. Apparently the !IF Chasse& all
pormeasist full-time employees to permanent seasosely employees with
the exception of principals end their ascretaries. oar concerns
are the follgries:

1. MP proof has ever been presented to this office or
to way of the school boards involved concerning the
necessity of this actlos.

2. V. find it hard to believe that swath a UT is
seceseary for all the schools is Fort Deflaoce
Ageacy but is ant eaceseery is at least 3 of
the remaining 4 ageocies in Savejo Ares.

3. Since the reason siva& lot the air is said to
beibedgetery deficiency, um believe that it
must cone under the authority of each local
school board Is accordance with 23 cm 3111403.

We do not know whether or net your office boa reviewed and approved
this decision. However, we believe an twortent principle is at stake.
Various local et:heel boards have opposed this action'. Other beards
have requested additional proof %Midi has sot beem forthcomlas. The
Agency School Leard Which initially approved the idea of turloeSADAS
pending proof Cron the AssrawySdocattos Office has since opposed such

ATTACHMENT E
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ou action' since as proof we preseated. If ewes actions are set
mouldoet to echos' board authority than we cannot see how tbs school
board case be listed as the policy-eating body of the school as Ludt-
catod in 25 CIX 318.4(4) or what Is sweat by the atatate and the
regulatleem volume it is stated that the school board possesses the
authority to ratify the local financial plan.

Slocercly,

Varear V. Divs. Director
Savajo Arse School board Association

VVDs e'er 04-29-80p

ccs VhIllip balmier
Wilfred Dolmas
Lee Shoarin
School Board Vresidant - It Defiance Aseacy
Vilo/Chr000
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United States Department of the Interior

itui.w..t: OF IN1110: U I" %IRS
vv.rofte:roN. 11 :0:4 4

.m.

P3 SO P Ylit3ta TO
Indian Education

Mr. Verner nous, Director
Nevajo Area Schaal Board

Association
P. Cu Dom 578
%Undo. hack, Arizona 86515

Dear Mr. Deus:

MAY 3 1980

we share your concern over reduction --in -force actions at several
agencies on Navajo.

If there is insufficient money in a school's budget to carry Out
the program at the existing level, then the Oarloughing cf employees
=ay be the only way to reduce the budget adequately.

Newever, if sufficient funds are available, it is within the board's
authority to delieraine if they cheese to expend them for salaries:-
25 CFR 318.63. If a school supervisor wishes tacverturn such a
decision, he/she may appeal to tie Agency Superintendent foe Edu-
cation. and the board miry appeal to the tarector if it feels its
decision has been overturned without good cause - 2S CFR 31h.64.
In theme present asses, one of the real Lemma appears to be the
validity et the budget deficiency.

I wish ta correct the impression that this ernee directed that
a kW be carried out, though Ida support suds action when it is
required. The enclosed copy at a letter to ChsitimwsPRIErmaid
describes the process when a RIF is necessary. boa r, the deter-
mination is mode at the local and Area aevels dependumg in the
circumstances.

Same schools have filmed to have employees go an Leave Without Pay
for the necessary number of pay periods to balance the budget and
yet to protect the employees' status.

b trust this discussion will be helpful to your situation.

Sincerely,

of
Director, Office of Indian

Education Programs
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Sircervely,

S. Gabe Paxton. Jr.ltitheguirectiv. cceice ce
r&Lscation Frcs..x.wr.
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May 30, 1980

Mr. Lee Shearia
Area Personsel Officer
Navajo Area Off ice
P. 0. Boz 1060
Gallup, Sew Mexico 87301

Dear Lee:

Acomplo of weeks ago I spoke with you concerning the optics of
management to Out permanent full-tie employees oft furlough status
for up to 30 days with eo change in their status. You agreed that
this was a valid option and in the attached letter free Gabe Pantos
he in4icates that LUOP is an option. However, at a recent Port
Defiance Agency board meeting, Mr. Dennis Tamale of the Ares Per-
enema Office as well as Mr. Phillip Selene indicated that any such
protean would have to be does through adverse action proceedings
end, therefers, weld result is costly griefs beteg tiled- I
as co-erased over the use of this option to overcome budget deficiee-
cies at Local school levels. School boards is the Tort Defiance
Adavic74 booed upon the Information received from Mr. Woes and

Yesele sow believe this Is not a valid option and this in part
has resulted in eone of-these boards accepting the furlough through
*17 procedures. 1 sm asking for a statement trolleys* to clear up
the confusion over the use of this option.

Second. -the attached letter clearly states booed authority in such
matters. WO have received numerous complaints from board members
sad other individuals regarding the fact that school board powers
have been ignored in makies the decision to furlough. Within tba
Fort Defiance Agency there has to data been a avast deal of cos-
saltation with school boards. In most cases, the action was pre-
sented to the beards for support sod approval. It is unclear whet
would happen in a case of board disapproval. -rower to approve with-
out the power to disapprove, of course, is a rubber stamp. in the
Shiproth Agency the furloughing =Faction actually appears to have
been handled in a NA:crettve maneer. Ho school board to our knowledge
was catapulted on the decisioo nor were school principals apparently
involved in making the decision. Such actioss are a flagrant

ATTACHMENT F
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ATTACHMENT II

United States Department of the Interior
BUREAU OF INDIAN AFFAIRS

Navajo Area Office
P. 0. Box 1060

Gallup. New Mexico 87301

APR 2 4 1980

SUBJECT: Specific Notice of Reduction in Force and Offer of Positiemawmge

TO: TIMPOLLOWINC INFORIMKTMON PErTA/MS
TO YOU AND YOUR POSITION:
a. Type of Appointment:
b. Retention Subgroup:
c. Competitive Area:
d. Competitive Level:
w. Service Computation bate:
f. Position Tits-

and Saler..

1. Because of a change in the funding allocations tor the Education
Program, it has become necessary to change permanent full-time employees
to permanent seasonal (subject-to-furlough) in line with the actual mopeds

for their service. To protect the rights of the incumbents and other
employees who may be affected, this change will be accomplished under
Reduction-in-Force (RIF) procedures.

2. On the basis of your retention status and the application of reelection
in force procedures, you have been reached for separation from your car
petitive level. All applicable existing regulations and procedures Lee
been considered in determining your placement rights. There is no fell-time
permanent vacancy at this time for which you qualify, nor is there any
full-time employee within the competitive area with less retention that
you can displace.

3. This letter constitutes notice that you will be converted to career -
seasonal (subject -to- furlough) effective shay 30. 1980 It is
necessary that within five work days after receipt of this letter you
complete and sign the indorsement and return a copy to your supervisor.
Failure to make the indorsement will constitute a declination and mill
result in your separation. You will remain in duty status during this
notice period unless you request and obtain approval for leave as ap-
propriate. Daring this notice period, every effort mill be made to
locate a full-time position within your competitive area for which you
qualify.

4. This action is being taken in accordance with regulations and policies
of the Office of Personnel Management, the Merit Systems Protection Board,
and the Department of Interior. If you believe there has been a violation
of your rights under the Office of Persounellienagoment or Merit System
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.NATIONAL COUNCIL OF BUREAU OF INDIAN AFFAIRS EDUCATORS
Box 1810 Go Hop. Nevi, Moak° 87301

AEA, N EA-NPA
MLA

Play 1, 1950
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We are very concerned about the future of 8L% Schools. Somewhere, Otero needs
to be a check on what the SLA can and cannot do. for sone reason there aeons
to be unlimited power to their bands. We know that this cannot be so.

La are radfaceting your help to get straight answers about our concerns. The
=Ajar concern now is a EadUction in force to change poroonont full-tine
employees toyoroosiont career esasonal employees. This seem to be in
violation of the DIA rules in the Federal Resister and FL 95-561. There
should be no effect felt by the status quo employee.

Enclosed plias.' find a copy of a resolution passed by our Delegate Assembly
on April 26, 1980. It states our concern very well with the informationwe have on band.

This change in statue is to be effective on May 30. 1980 so tine is co' -1.,e

mould it be possible to get the names of the people in your office who will
handle this and further communications? This is for the beet possible
coordination. Also, a list of who is watching the implementation of FL 95 -561.
the W. and the Department of Interior, along with their addresses.

Thank you for your tine And trouble.

UAVE A =ZEE DAT!!

Respectfully Submitted,

Clayton C. Erratt,
Emocucive Director, UniSery

CC/js

roc.
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NATIONAL COUNCIL OF BUREAU OF INDIAN AFFAIRS EDUCATORS
Bova 1840 Gallup. New Mexico 87302

AEA
N EA

NE A-1411A ectree 4 foe 4a441.4..,* Scwirtr...
Ise.tee MI!) 1440-44717

4-25-80

Resolution of the Delegate Assembly on April 26. 1980:

Let it hereby be known that the S.C.S.I.A.E. is against the proposed furlough

action of federal civil service employee*. We are very concerned that the proposed

furlough is in actuality a reduction in force_ This is contrary to original

information presented to principals and :school boards. The choice as explained

originally was .. furlough or RIF" The notices received by employees stated that

they werienotices of reduction in force and offer of position change." All

Ft. Defiance education employees are being Wed and rehired as permanent

seasonal employees. If they do not agree to this status Change. they are automatically

fired_

We also protest the S day tine limit met on signing the proposed action.

We believe that this is an unfair labor practice and should be stopped.

Therefore. be it resolved. that N.C.B.I.A.E. will protest and fight to protect

the rights of permanent statue civil service employees of Ft. Defiance Agency

and all other Bureau of Indian Affairs Agencies as necessitated. and that tin

action is inviolation of the Federal RegisterfVo1.44.1to.218/Thursday. November

8.1979 /Rules and 8.eulations section 318.13 Status qua employees in education

positions- Ca) Statue quo employees. Individuals who were Bureau employees

on October 31.1929. with an appointment is either the competitive or excepted

service without time limitation. and who are serving in an Education position.

shall be continued in their positions under the terns and conditions of that

appointment with no change in their status or position;encept. they nay be

promoted to the full performance level of the posit/on as that level vas defined

before. 1toweeber1.1979.with no other change in position.

4
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NAltIONAL COUNCIL OF BUREAU OF INDIAN AFFAIRS EDUCATORS
Box 1840 GAilep. Now Mexico 87301
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The following information is on the Shiprock Agency. It is takes from
the %widest information Which I reciweed in answer to my Freedom of Information
Act inquiry.

School
Date

Total Program
19"78 Date 1980

iacreasa
$ 2Meth 5/24/78 764.235 2/28/80 1,069.824 305,$D9 402

Ascot 5/24/78 266,290 2/28/80 338,044 71,754 272
Seclabito 5/24/78 126,433 2/11/80 183,512 57,079 452
Cove 5/24/78 237.869 2/26/80 283,561 45.692 191
Renahneead 5/24/78 815,023 2/29/80 1,027,974 212,951 262
Red Mock 5/24/78 208;107 3/09/80 377,812 169,705 822
Sanoecee 5/24/78 1,203,388 3/04/80 1,393,214 189,826 162
Toot Noe Foe 9/11/78 1,527,796 2/27/80 2,034,274 506,478 332
Toadlena 9/11/78 592,310 2/28/80 724,408 132,098 222

Decrease
Shiprock 8rd. Sch

9111/78 1,267,651 3/10/80 409,566 -990,183 -782

Theme was may ems board action seat to no dealing with the RIP. This
vas from the Tort Not Pee school dated 2/27/80. The questioe is on what
informacioe wee it based?

This board action wee repealed on May 7,1980.

The RIF (Furlough) action was voted Against by the chapter on May 25,1980.
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NATIONAL COUNCIL OF BUREAU OF INDIAN AFFAIRS EDUCATORS
. Box 1840 Gift limp. New Mexico 87301

AEA

Pt. fieriest', AgOocy School,:

Torii
Moak*
Crystal
Dilcon
Groasoo00.4
Molbrook
*motors Pt.
Kialichoo
Pip. Sprints
Sobs Dalkai
8400t14ke
Tobatchi
Wide Ruins
Winslow

61 E A -N IA C444te .4 eat inatioltireguurcam
0444146ftwial 1,4111 lidlikSSI

N E A

Perorates, locresoo or Doeroome it dlabeigtie.'
of 1980 over 1979

212
2Z

- lx
+252
- 72
- 42
.152
.142
- 22
*172
- 52
292
14%
- 92

A.
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May 29, 1980
1

Clayton E. Erratt
Executive Director, VAISery
national Council ofBureau of

Indian Affairs Educators
Post Office Sox 1840
Gallup, Mew Mexico 87301

Dear Claytons

Enclosed please find a copy of a letter I received from the
Sureau of Indian Affairs in reference to employee furloughs.

As you will note, the underlying cause of the decision to
furlough workers Is the reduction in the DIA budget. However,
this budget reduction does not specify that permanent employees
should bear the burden of the cuts. the issue bcomes one of
administrative equity--that Ls, those schools that are able to
attract students should not be penalised to the same degree as
those schools which are losing students. In other words, I feel
that quality and performance should be major factors in the de-
cisions to 12*e within the 'mow budget realities.

If you feel that employees are being penalized unjustly by
the standards I have mentioned, please let me know how I can be
of further service.

With best wishes, I anti

1PVD:jvt

Enclosure
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RUE.AU OF INDIAN WTI:AIRS

wASHINGTON,I) C 20245

APR 0 4 1980

Honorable Pete V. Domenici
United States Senate
Washington, D. C. 20,10

Dear Senator Domenicis

This is in response to your letter of
concerning en inquiry made to your office by employees, or

Bureau of Indian Affairs
Area Office.

The issue at hand is the decision to change the condition
of employment of full time permanent employees to positions
subject to furlough. The reason for this decision was due
to a budget reduction. The new formula funding system
allocates monies to the schools based on student enrollment,
and in many cases, this is causing a decrease in the total
budget. In order to keep from separating employees,
the decision was made to change the condition of employment
to furlough status. Public Law 95-561 does state that
present employees will retain their status, however, this
merely means that if they are career or career - conditional
they will retain that status and will not be placed under
contract unless they voluntarily accept a contract
position. Management still reserves the right to change
the condition of employment using appropriate procedures
when conditions warrant such a change- The decision as to
the length of the furlough period is also reser.ed for
management. The normal period of furlough is usually
between two and eight weeks.

The service computation date of employees in non-pa)
status is not affected until they have remained in this
status more than six months. Under the retirement system,
credit is also given for furlough which does not exceed
six months in any calendar year. Both life and health
benefits continue at no cost to furlough employees up to
12 months. Annual and sick leave are accrued only when an
employee is in pay status. Educational leave may only be
taken when an individual is not in furlough status.
Rental of quarters continues to be the responsibility of
the employee throughout periods or non-pay status.



Me regret that the conditions of employment must be
chengede'however in order to function within budgetaryrestraints we do find it necessary to take such measuresin many of our.schoole.

Sincerely,

An7t:;;;,--...... Director, Office of Indian
Education Programs

a.

-le
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Congress of the TEfniteb states
wow of epragentatibeg
IllaWasuus. D.C. 20615

Mr. Clayton i. Erratt
Executive Director
National Council of Bureau of

Indian Affairs Educators
Box 1840
Gallup. New Mexico 87301
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Dear Clayton:

Thank you for your recent letter expressing the concern of
your organization over the actions taken by the Bureau of
Indian Affairs in furloughing this sneaker a number of permanent
employees.

Based on my own concern over the impact of this action I had
discussions -with Earl Barlow. Director of Education for MIA.
The Department takes the position that they have little choice
in the matter. The budget restrictions imposed upon the agency
this year required them to place a number of employees on furlough
because of changes in the funding allocation for educational
programs.

She House Education and Labor Committee has been made aware of
this fact. Both my office and the office of Congressman Eldon
Rudd have raised concerned about the impact of this action. We
have been advised that the furlough action will involve employees
throughout the Navajo Area Office and will not be restricted to
any single agency. The BIA has taken the position that they had
followed all the rules and regulations of the Office of Personnel
and anyone who feels that they have been treated unfairly has the
right to appeal the change in their status to the Merit system's
Protection Board. It is my understanding that a number of employees
have done so. I know of no other option available to the employees
at this time as the action is an administrative one taken by the
Department of Interior.
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United States Department of the Interior
ININZAII of IPDSIAN Ar/PAIRS

WAININGTOK ac. 10242

AP* 0 4 630

No7worable Eldon Rudd
Moose of Representatives'
Washington, D. C. 2031!

Dear Nr. Rudd'

This is in 'reponse to your transmittal of March 20. 19110
concerning an inquiry mods to your office by employees of
the fort Defiance Agency, Moreau of Indian Arrears Navajo
Area Office.

The issue et hand Is the decision to change the condition
or employment of full time permanent employees to positions
subject to furlough. The reason for this decision wee due
to s budget reduction. The new formule funding system
allocates monies to the schools based on student enrollment,
and in many cases, this is causing a decrease in the total
budget. In order to keep from separating employees,
the decision woe made to change the condition of employment
to rorloo0O status. Public Law 95-562 does state that
present employees will retain their status, however, thin
merely means that if they err career ee career-conditional
they will retain that status sad will mot be placed under
contract unless they voluntarily accept s contract
position. ltenagoment still reserves the right to change
the condition of employment using appropriate procedures
when conditions warrant such change. The decision as to
the length of the furlough period Is also reserved for
management. The normal period of furlough is usually ;I
between two and eight weeks.

The services computation dote of employees in non-pay
status is not afrected until they have remained in this
status more than six months. Under the retirement system,
credit is also given for furlough which does not exceed
six months in any calendar year. Roth lift and health
benefits continuo st no cost to furlough employees up to
12 months. Annual end sick leave are accrued only when on
employee is in pay status. Educational leave soy only be
taken when on individual is not in furlough statue.
Rental of quarters continues to be the responsibility of
the employee throughout period* or non-pay status.

No regret that the conditions of employment must be changed.
however in order to function within budgetary restsaInts we
do find it necessary to take such measures in cony of our
schools.

Sincerely,

4;zw?
ACria62 Director, Office so Indian

Education Programs
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July 7, 1980

Mr. S. Gabe Paxton, Jr.
Deputy Director
Office of Indian Education Programs
Department of Interior
Bureau of Indian Affairs
Washingtoe, D.C. 20245

re: WOO 8023

Dear W. Paxton:

I am in receipt of your letter of June 30th in response tow
correspondence of June 12th concerning the furloughs being imposed
upon educators within the Navajo Area Office.

In that correspondence I enclosed a letter from the ropresentatIve
of the National Council of Bureau of Indian Affairs Educators.
Truthfully, your letter of June 30th does not respond to ary of
the questions being raised by the local teachers union. X would
appreciate your being more responsive to the issues being raised
by the union in order that I might in turn be responsive to myConstituency.

With best wishes.

Sincer ly,

NANOLD RUNNELS, N.C.

lice
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United States Department of the Interior
BUREAU OF INDIAN AFFAIRS
WASHINGTON. D.C. 20245

4N 3 & 19eu

Honorable Harold Runnels
Mamie of Representatives
Reshington, D. C. 20515

Dear Hr. Runnels:

This is in response to your letter of :Nome 12, 1960 concerning pooition chances
to furlough which are occurring in the Navajo Area.

Due to a new formula funding system adopted as a result of Public Lew 95-561,
the distribution of funds is now made on the basis of pupil enrolloent. Henry

Bureau achools have suffered a decrease in funding as a result of the new
system. Therefore, it was necessary to either out personnel or Change the
educati.in employees to furlough dUrIng the suaaer months When school is not
in orssion. Rather than separate come employees, management mace the decision
to place them in furlough so thatsufficient. funds would be available for the
fiscal year.-

Reimbursements (housing and meals of employees) are figured into the budget at
the local level, however, since they represent a variable factor, they cannot
be used as Iona range fixed source of funds.

If we can be of further assistance, do not heultate to contact us.

Sincerely,

S. Gabe Paxton, Jr.

Berinibirector, Office of Indian
Education Programa
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SenatOr M.ELCHER- Thank you very much.
Our next witnesses are James M. Peirce, president of the National

Federation of Federal Employees; accompanied by Dr. Ted Beavers,
Richard Martin, Billy Gibson, Charles Bernhardt, and Linda Joseph.
STATEMENT OF JAMES M. PEIRCE, PRESIDENT, NATIONAL

FEDERATION OF FEDERAL EMPLOYEES; ACCOMPANIED BY
CHARLES BERNHARDT AND LINDA JOSEPH, LABOR RELATIONS
SPECIALISTS

Mr. PEIRCE- I was going to say goo, .. ()ruing, Mr. Chairman, but it
is now good afternoon.

I would like to introduce the people at the table. On my far right
is Mr. Richard Martin from the Stewart Indian School. Next to him
is Mr. Billy Gibson from the Phila.delphi3 Choctaw School, and
immediately on my right is James Me"; Lra_ also of the Philadelphia
School. On my left is Dr. Ted Beavers from Fort Sill Indian School.
Next is Mr. Charles Bernhardt of my staff, and on my far left is Linda
Joseph of my staff.

I would like to submit for the record our written statement, and then
I will summarize. However, I would also like to submit for the record
statements of our four people from the various areas and they, in turn,
after I finish, will make very brief statements summarizing their state-
ments, if that is permissible, Mr. Chairman.

Senator MELcIrEn. Yes: you are free to proceed as you wish.
Mr. PEIRCE. When I read our written statement, I found a typo-

graphical error, which I would like to correct at this time. It is on page
14. the 11th line. It states "11 percent" and it should be "110 percent."It is a rather important typocraphical error.

Mr. Chairman, before I latgin I would like to point out that the
National Federation of Feder al Employees represents over 80 per-
cent of the entire BIA workforcemore than 14,000 civil servants. We
are by far the largest union within the BIA and the leading spokesmen
for the employees and, I believe, play an important role in the develop-
ment of BL.A. policies.

I would also like to add that the larger percentage of those that werepresent are, in fact, Indian employees. Hence we appreciate theopportunity today to represent the views of the employees on the
status of Indian education and hope the committee calls upon us again
when it considers issues affecting the BIA.

With the implementation of Public Law 95-561 and the funda-
mental changes being made to the Indian education system, NFFE is
becoming increasingly- concerned with the treatment of BEA_ personnel
as well as with quality education for Indians. Granted the most. im-
portant consideration is the students, to prepare. them for a world thatis often alien and hostile.

The interests of students go hand in hand with that of the employeeswho, as I have stated, are most often Indians. Indeed, their interests
are common, not competing. and it is difficult to inflict injury on one
party without doing damage. to the other.

Unfortunately, the administration and Congress seem to view things
differently. During implementation of Public Law 95-561 employees
are being treated virtually as tools of the system, with no more rights
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to a secure and decent standard of living than the furniture in the
classrooms.

Interior seems to have forgotten that BIA employees are, for the
most part. p-Naple who have dedicated their careers to improving thelives of Nati v. e Americans. It is a difficult and demanding job.

They deserve respect as human beings and they demand their rights
as American workers. If this fact continues to be ignored, it is invitingcatastrophe within the entire system of Indian education.

With this in mind I will discuss the proposed closing of Fort Silland off-reservation boarding schools. The recommendation regardingthe consolidations of these schools with others of the off-reservationboarding schools are based on incomplete and what we consider erro-
neous information and should not be taken seriously.

Despite instructions from Congress, Interior never fully studied rec-ommendations on the off-reservation boarding schools' curricula andstaffing needs. It only suggested that further reviews be undertaken.Obviously, Interior itself undertook little investigation in thesecrucial areas. For instance, studies of graduates and dropouts, ofacademic teaching schedules, and of academia and home living ;tzarneeds are merely recommended.
In addition, Interior's comprehensive review of each boardingschool often consisted of cursory visits lasting no more than one-halfday to a day. It is impossible for programs ranging from academic tooperation and maintenance to be carefully assessed based on thesketchy information provided by these brief, onsite visits.Moreover, despite Interior's assertions, each school in the off-reservation boarding school system meets the needs of a particulartype of Indian student. Pupils at Fort Sill, for example, have a his-tory of learning difficulties. It is doubtful that the specific needs ofall of these students could be fully met if they are transferred to otherschools within the system.
In fact, the student could leave the school and end up in serioustrouble with the law. Let me note that the cost of maintaining oneprisoner in the McAllister Penal Institution in Oklahoma for 50 yearsis approximately $750,000 or nearly the entire cost of keeping FortSill open for another year. Two prisoners would cost more than FortSill's annual budget.
The employees and students at Fort Sill and Stewart are totallyopposed to their closingthis year. next year, or any year. We allrealize that the cost effectiveness of the off-reservation boarding school

system can and should be improved, but consolidation is not the answer.The furloughing of BIA employees is another example of pennywise and pound foolish. in an effort to trim costs, Interior is convert-ing many BIA employees to subject-to-furlough status and puttingthem on leave without pay during the summer months.It may appear to save money. Mr. Chairman, but in the end itdestroys the morale of the employees and undermines the entire educa-tional system.
Again. we too would like to make the BIA as efficient as possible.Furloughing employees, however. runs counter to this goal and servesto waste far more tax dollars than the accounting books show are beingsaved. We hope the committee can put an end to this foolish policy.Hopefully. the new formula funding system program mandated byP:iblic Law 95-561 will help place Indian education on a firm financial?--*

*-
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footing: however, we have serious problems with the way that the
Bureau is implementing it.

Since dormitory and education standards have not yet been deter-
mined, students needs are not being funded adequately. In short, Mr.
Chairman, until student needs are determined accurately and incorpo-
rated into the formula, the new distribution system be virtually
useless.

The Department of the Interior is proposing a reorganization of the
Bureau of Indian Affairs which will have a serious impt.ct on Indian
education. The proposal is to separate the Office of In pan Education
Programs as a distinct organization within the Department of the
Interior on an equal basis with the BIA, with both the Director of
the Office of Indian Education Programs and the Commissioner of
Indian Affairs reporting to the Assistant Secretary of the Interior
for Indian Affairs.

Administrative support for this Office will, however, remain the re-
sponsibility of the Commissioner. There be, therefore, two employ-
ers at each Indian school. Teachers will work for Office of Indian Edu-
cation Programs, and clerical, maintenance. and so forth employees
will report to the Commission.

In order to have any coordination between these two groups, one
must reach all the way to the Assistant Secretary. We believe that this
will provide for extreme inefficiency in Indian schools.

Further, I know of no school system in the world which is or could
fur:; :ion effectively in this manner.

The task force report recommending this reorganization is as slip-
shod as anything I have every seen in my many _years in Federal serv-
ice. It contains no data whatsoever on financial costs or personnel
impacts. -

We received this report on July 21. We have asked the Depart-
ment to provide us with the necessary data so that we might make a
complete analyths. We will be happy to share our analysis with the
committee and we believe the committee should take a hard look at this
proposal on its own in order to see that the interests of Indian educa-
tion are protected.

We have, Mr. Chairman, an extra copy of the proposal and if the
committee

have_,
we would be most happy to afford you the oppor-

tunity to look at it.
Senator MELCHEIL Thank you.
Without objection, your full statement and the copy of the proposal

will be included in the.hearing record at this point.
[The prepared statement of the National Federation of Federal Em-

ployees and letter to James Peirce dated July 21, 1980 with attachments
follow. Testimony resumes on p. 142.]

.:MICTT OF THE NATIONAL FEDERATION or FEDERAL EMPLOYEES

Mr. chairman, My name is James Peirce. I am President of the National
Federation of Federal Employees. which is the leading representatives ef em-
ployees of the Bureau of Indian Affairs and Indian Health Service. I appreciate
this opportunity to testify on Indian education, a subject of great importance to
our membership. I will discuss four tcples the proposed closing of the Fort Sill
and Stewart off-reservation boarding schools ; the furloughing of BIA. teachers;
the boarding school studies mandated by Public Law 95 -561; and the task force
report on BM. reorganization.
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THE PROPOSED CLOSING OF THE FORT SILL AND STEWART SCHOOLS

Before I explain NFFE's position. I would like to comment on ti.e validity ofInterior's off-reservation boarding school (ORBS) report. The ORBS study grewout of concern about high operat4..g expenses and decLaning schoo'. enrollment.Congress, NFFE. and many others have waited patiently for the resultg. How-ever, instead of carefully analyzing the boarding school system and determiningvarious options for combating the high costs and skyrocketing studeeit turnover.Interior miinipulateci the study as a means to justify its proposal for schoolclosings.
First. despite instructions from Congress, Interior never fully studied reco:2-menciations on ORBS curricula and staffing needs, it only suggested that furtherreviews be undertaken. Obviously, Interior itself undertook little investigationin these crucial areas. For instance, studies of graduates and dropouts, ofacademic and home living staff needs are merely recommended.
Second, Interior's comprehensive review of each boarding school often con-sisted of cursory visits lasting no more than a day or two_ It is impossible for

programs ranging from academic to operation and maintenance to be carefullyassessed based on the sketchy information provided by these brief on-site visits.Third. according to Interior, facility condition, potential capacity. and neces-sary renovationsso crucial in recommending consolidationwere provided bythe Division of Facilities Management. Yet, that Division actually provided onlythe facility inventory reports. Potential ,t4chooi enrollment was never mentionedin the reports. Neither was the time necessary for building renovation. Moreover,Interior did not consult with the Divisic:i about the possibility of the schoolclosings this fall_
Finally. the report never mentions any options for better facility utilization ;only one option apparently was ever consideredschool consolidations_ It seemsclear that Interior never intended to provide a comprehensive review of theORBS system nor to :Andy different ways to solve the cost and turnover problems.Instead. Interior succeeded in its misisonit provided a justification for the clos-ing of four BIA schools.

In its Fiscal Year 1981 budget request, the Department of Interior recom-mended that the Fort Sill and Stewart off-reservation boarding schools (ORBS)be closed at the end of the 1979-80 school year. The proposal stems from a reportreleased on May C. 1980 by the Program Review Division, Office of the Budget,1_7.S. Department of Interior. The Interior study was prompted by the concernof the Administration and Congress about operating costs and declining schoolenrollment. While NFFE shares this concern, we disagree with Interior's recom-mendation that Fort Sill and Stewart be closed prior to the beginning of the1980-81 school year.
Stewart, the only ORBS in Nevada. has a fine curriculum including programsnor. available at other schools. The school offers a Human Relation's course, Ex-perienced Based Career Education. athletic programs, and instrumental musicprograms (not available at the Sherman and Intermountain schools). Stewart isunique among the Indian schools for owning and operating a 2700 acre ranch_The large ranch affords Stewart the opportunity to offer Ranch Management,Heavy Equipment Operations. and a Forestry Management program. In addi-tion. in cooperf Pion with the County Sheriff's Office and the Carson City PoliceDepartment. th-- school offers a Police Cadet program. Other ORBS's do notprovide such opportunities in law enforcement.Fort Sill is a unique school in the Anadarko-Muskogee BIA area. Unlike theother hoarding schools in oklahom.e. it has the greatest majority of its studentsenrolled under BIA's academic admission criteria. Fort Sill offers a strong careereducation program, a vocational program, a special drug and alcohol dorm. andan honor dorm. A great deal of effort has been devoted to the development of theresources needed to improve the performance of scholastically retarded young-sters. Most students are housed in modern dormitory facilities. Other facilitiesare in sound condition.
Interior has propoe:ed closing the school because it is too small to accommodatesignificant numbers of students from other ORBSs. As of November 1979, theschool was 95 percent utilized. NFFE does not believe it justified to close a schoolsimply because it is small. A small school could provide a more conducive atmos-phere for Indian students requiring an alternative to home and local public
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schools. This is substantiated by the impr,ved scholastic performance of students
Jitter entering Fort Sill.

Fort Sill and Stewart edtaca-4 over 500 Indian students. Closing these schools
may result in many students quitting school rather than transferring hundreds
of miles to another location.. The closures can only aggravate the already high
student turnover rate. Interior has recommended enrolling Fort Sill students at
Riverside and Beeineyah and relocating Stewart students to Sherman, Phoenix
or Intermountain. While the study report states that the schools have the
capacity to house the additional students, a closer look reveals that this can only
be accomplished by forcing students (possibly as many as 1134) to attend schools
in the BIA area in which they live. This suggestion would further deteriorate
the boarding school system. Interior would all but eliminate its policy of allow-
ing parents to select the schools for their children to attend.

Fort Sill and Stewart have health services on their grounds. The closing of
both schools will probably result in the lose of these Indian health services for
both areas.

A number of assumptions were made by Interior in recommending the school
closings. First, their recommendations were based on the potential enrollment
capacity figures fez- each school. The study details the 1979 enrollment, the pres-ent capacity. and the potential capacity of each schooL The potential capacity
figures are not currently applicable since the numbers are based on space avail-al.pie after renovations are completed. Even if, as Interior has suggested, only
those students from the specific BIA school area were allowed bo attend the
schools in that area, the capacity would still be Inadequate for the Anadarko-
Muskogee area and barely adequate for the Phoenix area. (See table below.)

To earolberat Earonsmat at
at student fame students fee

the DIA area ether areas Capacity

Aeaderko-hlealueres
Phoenix area

ens 5111 266 556
2.011 405 Z 250

For example, if Fort Sill were closed along with Chilocco, the 581 Oklahoma
students enrolled at the four schools would have to be relocated in the 556 spaces
remaining at the Riverside and Sequoyah schools. In addition, parents of the
266 students from other BIA areas currently attending Anadarko- Muskogee areaschools would no longer be able to determine which school their children will
attend.

Second, while Interior says it has considered the cost factor of renovations
to meet the potential capacity figures. the study never details those totals. The
following table, compiled from the facility inventory reports used by Interior,
summarizes the renovation costs of meeting the school's potential capacity in the
Anadarko-Muskogee and Phoenix areas_

Fort Silt Riverside SecilklYsh

Anadarkr-ellisekeiles dm:
Bielicling casts:

$1, oak 540 VMS, WO 31. 1_91,, 903
120, 775 536, 740 536. 725
195, 960 104, 505 75, 220teem 715, 990 08, 590 * 100, 305

Total beildisqg costs 1, 601,265 I. 656, 525 1,904,230
Site casts 47, 900 139,555 113,175

Ca* is OPeradt---___________ 1.649,165 I, 796,010 2, 017, 405
Major improvement_ 64,110 661,150 151,170

Total_ 1.713,275 2, 4%030 2,168,575
Shereeen Stewart iatermausbie

Phoenix stee:
lieutildiBsods $135,150 ;111, 269,635 $7, 011, in

25,000 1, 052, 527 3, 501, 422

Coat to upgrade_ HO, S50 9, 321,162 10, 513, 211

to dudes eieviroweetal hop Inieaseat.



As you can see. Fort Sill is the least expensive school to renovate in theAnadarko-Muskogee areas. Even Stewart is less costly than Intermountain inthe Phoenix area. One must question the school closings in the name of cost-effectiveness. Indeed. it has been suggested that the schools have been targetedfor closure not because of cost at all, but because of pressure to meet the Presi-dent's energy conservation goals for the Interior Department.Third, Interior suggests that Riverside, Sequoyah. Intermountain, and Sher-man be renovated to house the Stewart and Fort Sill students. They refer tothe facility inventory reports as the source of information on building renova-tion. While the survey reports detail every item that must be repaired in up-grading the facilities, there is no mention of now long the renovations mighttake. Interior staff. who were expected to release the report in December, nowexplain that timing was never thought to be a problem_ Although they did notknow how long the renovations would take, they assumed that plenty of time wasavailable to complete the necessary work. However, the ORBS report was com-pleted five months late. No attempt by the Study Group was made to investigatethe effect of such a delay on the recommendations to close the schools at year-end. Now Congress is looking at the recommendations in the report to determinethe futnre of the Fort Sill and Stewart students.Riverside and Sequoyah are expected to enroll the Fort Sill students next year.Th. ORBS study suggests this is possible if existing occupied dorms are reno-vated at Riverside and vacant dorms are renovated at Sequoyah. NFFE believesmore study should have been given to the facility inventory reports from whichInterior made its recommendations. The reports explain that classroom atRiverside for "science. music. home econow.:%-s, practical arts, and physical edu-cation are inadequate". .
In addition. the live cottage dorms at Riverside have no useful life. They wererecommended to be demolished unless the mechanical systems were replaced.Interior was fully aware of the required mechanical renovation in the cottagedorms yet they still proposed Lousing the Fort Sill students at Riverside forthe upcoming school year.
The vacant dorms at Sequoyah were ILlso recommended for renovation by In-terior to house Fort Sill students. One dormitory, according to the facilitr inven-tory reports, was considered unsafe for fire safety reasons- Another vacantdrn-mitory was classified as "not economically repairable" yet Interior has rec-ommended its repair in order to house the Fort Sill students. Planning is nowunderway to renovate the building at an $855,000 cost rather than follow theengineer's suggestion to replace it for $1,100,000.
It is also unlikely that the $7 million worth of building renovation of Inter-mountain can be completed before beginning the next school year..Those in Interior who recommended closing Fort Sill and Stewart at the endof this school year and relocating the students knew very little, if anything,charged with attempting to compute the renovations before the next school year_According to the planners, if the renovations began immediately, the workcould not be completed before November. More likely, obtaining funding andcontractors will delay the renovation several more months.
Finally. Interior has assumed that the 204) employees at Fort Sill and Stewartwill not be harmed by the sudden school closings. This assumption could notbe further from reality. Many of the employees have lived in the Fort Sill orStewart area for years. Continuing employment with the BIA would force fami-lies to relocate hundreds of miles away. The late decision to close also preventsthe employees from obtaining employment in the area public schools for nextfall. Any public school openings will have been filled at this late date. Delayingthe school closings for a year would allow the employees the chance to find areajobs or to adjust to a transfer to another BIA school.
As you know. the House Interior Appropriations Committee has already

approved the Department's recommendation to close the Fort Sill and Stewartboarding schools. The Committee report states that the decision was made aftera thorough and careful review. Yet. NFFE believes the Committee based its
decision on incorrect and inadequate facts.

The Committee Report stated that Fort Sill and Stewart were considered
"nnsuafe and too expensive to repair" and that the students could be housed in
facilities of "higher quality." A careful comparison of the other facilities shows
this to be inaccurate.

The ORBS facilities were reviewed to determine every repair or improvement
necessary to meet the required standards. It was explained to NFFE that very
few buildings presently occupied across the country, including some new build-
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lags, would meet all the standards without some upgrading. Indeed, each of the
boarding schools reviewed in the facility inventory report needed some improve-
ments to meet all the required standards, not just the Fort Sill and Stewart
schools.

House Interior Appropriations explained that Fort Sill had 2 structures rec-
ommended to be demolished. It overlooked explaining that Riverside and Se-
quoyahthe schools expected to house the Fort Sill studentshad 24 and 10
buildings, respectively, that were recommended to be replaced or demolished.

Buildings at Fort Sill, Riverside, and Sequoyah were categorized according to
a facility condition code, as follows :

Number of buildings

Code Fort Sill Riverside Sermoya

1-41t4ia0eannell 4 11 1.3
2-1Aa repairs_ a 30
3-14ejoe improvements_ 0 1 0
4Replem, demolish. offer 23 24 10

TOW 44 44 53

In addition, each building was coded as to safety. Fort Sill, categorized by
House Interior as "unsafe", had 8 buildings coded unsafe, Riverside, called
"basically safe" by the Committee, had 7 buildings tha' were unsafe. Sequoyah,
whose facilities were reported as "in good condition" and meeting health and
safety standards, had 9 buildings classified as unsafe. Contrary to the Commit-
tee's statements, it is apparent that the facility condition at Fort Sill is no worse
than at the other schools.

The House report puts the cost to make Fort Sill "safe and in reasonable
condition" at $6.2 mill ion. Since this cst figure is $4.5 million above the total
given in the facility inventory report, we wonder where the Committee obtained
this information. Nevertheless, Fort Sill cost* ..3ould be compared with other
schools. t have already knovmecl a compar,son of the cost to upgrade the
schools as given by the inventory reports. Additionally, figures are compared
below for the .placement of buildings in the No. 4 code category [replace,
demolish, other.' which the evaluators felt should not be renovated.
Repiacensen* construction
Fort Sill : Joan

Educational facilities (replace S buildings) $1, 586, 400
Physical education facilities (replace 2 buildings) 2, 057, 400_____

Total 3, 643, 800
Riverside:

Maintenance shop and storage (replace 4 buildings) $499, 730
Zymnasium and music complex ( rep' ace 5 buildines)
Home economics and science (replace 3 buildings)

1, 764,180
379, 730
403, 350
325, 490

387, 200

Industrial arts (replace 1 building)
Roads maintenance (replace 1 building)
Administration (surplus 3 buildings, return 1 building to a

quarters)
Total 3, 759, 680

Sequoyah :
Addition to academic_ $370.260
Farm quart 75, 680
Vocation agriculture shop 150,770

Total 506,660
Even if replacement were undertaken rather than repairs, the data shows

Fort Sill facilities requiring no greater expenditures than the Riverside school.
It seems the House accepted Interior's recommendations without analyzing all
of the facts. NFFE can only hope that the Senate will take a more careful look
at interior's findings before making its anal decision regarding the future of



the Fort Sill and Stewart Schools. In summary, if Congress approves the schoolclosings for this year. Interior will be a small step closer to meeting its energystandards_ And those Indian students deciding to return to school and to relocatehundreds of miles will be forced into overcrowded, inadequate boarding schools.NFFE urges Congress to carefully investigate Interior's findings and recom-mendations before deciding it is worthwhile to cut $1 million from the Indianoff reservation boarding school system and hence, to disrupt the lives of thou-sands of Indian students and hundreds of BIA, employees_ Indeed, despite lute-ri,,r s findings. we bneve each 01 trice Aeinaitiitig b ,a.ding schools serves specificneeds and should remain open. Since the study was inadequate, we recommendthat Congress carefully evaluate the students' individual needs and the truecost-effectiveness of the boarding school system in the upcoming year.
The furloughing of BIA teachers

The WA has for many years filled education positions that were either career-perraa nent or career-seasonal. The permanent employees worked 26 pay periodsper year. They taught summer school or were given other duties during theperiod of the students' stintinee vacation. Cat eer-seasonal employees. on the otherhand, are subject to being placed on unpaid furloughs during the summer. Thefurloughs can last from one biweekly pay period to as many as ten, althoughthe typical furlough I :sts two to febur pay periods.Since 1976, the BIA has bad a policy that employees would not be convertedfrom permanent. full-time to subject-to-furlough positions. The Bureau antic-itEtted that its mission required that some employees be retained oat as full-time basis_ However, in January of this year that policy changed. Because ofthe impact of the formula funding mechanism provided for in Public Law 95 --561.many schools faced budget cuts for fiscal year 1980 and, because of inflation.even larger cuts in fiscal year 1981. Formula funding was implemented in stagesso the impact might be eased. In fiscal year 1980, no school may receive lessthan 90% or more than 110% of its fiscal year 1979 budget. But in fiscal year1981, schools may receive as little as 70 percent of their fiscal year 1979 budget-In order to give the schools the "flexibility" to meet these budget restraints, theBureau allowed the agencies the opportunity to convert employees to furloughpositions. Nearly all schools in all BIA agencies have exercised this opportunity.Thousands of employees who were hired on a permanent, full-time basis suddenlyfind themselves subject to periods of lay off each year.V."k understand the Bureau's purpose in making these conversions. We alsorealize that the formula funding process is now merely a means of distributingthe funds appropriated by Congress and that, soon. the Bureau intends for it tohe a means of developing budgets that will provide funds necessary for operat-ing a quality education system for Trdian children. However. we also see thedevastating impart these furloughs have on employees., their families, and theireczninunities.
While it is true that most public school teachers do not work during thesummer vacations. it is also true. particularly where their salaries are set throughroller-tire bargaining. that they receive 12 months salary for the 10 months ofthe school term. In fact. many school systems spread these salary checks overthe full calendar year. BIA educators receive no salary at alI when they arefurloughed. Other or,rions available to many public school teachers. such asteaching summer school are also n' rven to BIA personnel. The budget con-raints now pm c' ude active summer .:...114401 programs.The crue'est blow is the fact that these workers cannot even receive unem-s, ployment compensation during their period of lay off. Section 3304(a) (6) ofTitle 26 denies compensation to employees of education institutions fortime between school years or terms if they have a reasonable expectation thatthey will he hired back for th' next year or term. BIA educators in furloughposiititins. like eons ruction workers, face periods of time without work, hencewithout pay. flowerer unlike construction. workers, the benefits society providesto seasonal entp'oyees are denied them.The emoloy^es we represent did not create the rins.ncia/ mismanagement thatenused Con rt-as to include the formula funding mechanism in Public Law 05-.16l. Rut th -: are the ones that are suffering from it. I have heard from ourI.0als across the c-otintrr. Employees are faced with lengthy frirlotighs with nosource of income. Maio- of them live in isolated areas where Jobs in the privatesector are not availrli'e for temporary employment. Aitoough they are without
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The Task Force Report on DIA Reorganization
One final note. Similar to the slipshod way the formula funding mechanismwas developed, the Department of Interior is now about to implement anotherprovision of PI, 95-561 in an outrageous manner the delegation of line authorityover BIA educators to the Director of the Office of Indian FZiocation Programs.We received on July 21 the report of a departmental task force which wascreated to study how to effect this change. This task force recommends separat-ing Indian education completely from the rest of the Bureau. Nowhere in thisstudy is there a discussion of financial costs or personnel involved in makingsuch a split_ NFFE cautioned department officials about the folly of this move.Apparently, oar advice was rot heeded. We will be making an extensive reviewof this task force report and will present our analysis to the Committee as soonas it is completed. In the meantime, we hope the Committee takes a close look atthis proposal to ensure that the best interests of Indian education would beserved by its implementation.
That concludes my statement I will be happy to answer any questions youmay have.
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United States Department of the Interior
OFFICE OF THE SE=ETARY

WASHINGTON. D.C. 20240

JUL 2 i t980

Mr James Peirce
Preniderst, National Federation
of Federal Employees

1016 16th Street, N.W.
Washington, D. C. 20036

Dear aim:

As promised in our meeting of June 11, 19110, concerning the Bureau of Indian
Affairs reorganization (Office of Indian Education Programs), we are sending a
copy of the task force report and the revised 130 DM.

Since this draft Departmental Manual differs minimally from our original
submission for consultation purposes, on April 22, 19/10, we are requesting your
views by the close of business August 5, 1980.

Thank you for your cooperation

Enclosure

Sincerely yours,

.61116aMorris A. Simms
Director of personnel
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I - INTROOUCTION

This report presents the results of a study to develop options for
an Office of India Education Programs (OIEP) organization to implement
P.L. 95-561 (Title XI of the Education Amendments of 1978), as alterna-
tives to the - proposed OIEP organization submitted to the Department for
review and approval. This Introduction presents the background, objectiveand scope of the study, the study approach, target dates, and the organi-zation of the final report.

A. Oackeround

The Office of Indic ;Ption Programs provides educational opportunitiesto Indian youth att A au, public, or tribally-operated schools.
It is the focal pole, provides leadership in Indian education.
The Office serves as ao ...avocets for Indian education within the Department
of the interior and with Congress, other Federal agencies, state, county
and local governments, the Indian people and the public.

The Office performs the following staff functions: administrative
support, planning and program develcpment, and management information
systems support. In addition, four program areas provide technical
and staff assistance m the development of policy and plans including
guidelines, curricula and standards for programs dealing with elementary
and secondary education, exceptional child education, student support
services, and post-secondary education.

Further, representing the Office of Indian Education Programs in directing
and assisting in implementation of the Office's policies and programs are
agency and .rem based education offices as well as tn.: post-secondary
institutions. Local school proorams built upon student cultural and
linguistic backgrJunds include but are not limited to instructional
services, student resident services, health services, pupil transportation
services, food services, student support services, and interscholastic
Programs.

The mission of the Office is to provide quality education opportunities
from early childhood through life in accordance with the tribes' needs for
cultural and economic well-being in keeping with the wide diversity of
Indian tribes and Alaska Native villages of distinct cultural and govern-
mental entities. The Office manifests consideration of the whole person,
taking into account the spiritual, mental, physical, and cultural aspects
of the person within family and tribal or Alaska Native village contexts.

It has been generally believed that the BIA-operated school system was in
in decline, and that programs such as Johnson-O'Malley along with preference
of Indian parents would lead more Indian children to public schools. Such
trends have levelled out in recent years. Improved health on reservations,
greater Indian self-awareness and increased dissatisfaction with public
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school sensitivity to Indian children have contributed to this fact.
BIA-operated schools may be at a turning point where, instead of being a
'holding action` while the public school systems gradually assumed
educational responsibility, BIA schools by Indian self-determination may
be assuming a position as a permanent system for educating Indian children.

In Fiscal Year 1980 the Indian Education activity involved 97 Day Schools,
53 Reservation Boarding Schools, 14 Off-Reservation Boarding Schools, and
45 Contract Schools. In addition, 15 Dormitories were being operated.
Appendix 1 shows the geographic location of these facilities by type.
The total number of students involved in the Indian Education program for
FY 1980 was 43,341.

In November of 1978 Congress passed and the President signed P.L. 95-561.
This law contained several major amendments to Indian Education activities
and Title XI of the law required specific changes in the administration of
Indian Education programs.

Section 1126 of the Act provides in part that in carrying out Indian
r education programs, "The Assistant Secretary (Indian Affairs) shall carry

out such functions through the Director of the Indian Education Programs
mit_h_ln the Bureau' ...and, "The Director of the Office shall direct and
supEP9Tse the operations of all personnel directly and substantially
involved with provision of education services by the Bureau°. In addition,
Section 1126 also states that 'Nothing in this Act shall be consti--% to
require the provision of separate support services for Indian Ed.-.

In response to these provisions the Assistant Secretary - Indian Affairs
submitted to the Department, for approval, a proposed Departmental Manual
(DM) release establishing a new organization for the administration of
Indian Education Programs.

Significant aspects of the proposed organization were as follows:

' OIEP reports directly to the Assistant Secretary - Indian Affairs,
and the Director, OIEP is a line officer providing executive
direction in the management of Indian Education programs. The
Commissioner of Indian Affairs has no line authority over the
Bureau's Office of Indian Education Programs;

' Bureau Area Directors and Bureau Agency Superintenoents have no
jurisdiction over OIEP;

' Area Education Offices have no jurisdiction over local schools or
over Agency Education Offices and their functions;

' Local schools report to %.ency Education Offices;

' A Managmment Infor..ition Systems Staff is created and reports to the
Director, OIEP;
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The Commissioner of Indian Affairs provides administrative support
services to the Director, OIEP;

Off-Reservation Scannell Schools report to the Area Education
ProprasAWilinistrators and are removed from the Bursas's listing of
principal field offices.

During the course of rwmiew of the proposed organization by the Office of
the Secretary several mc'or concerns were expressed. Afty 21 memo fromthe Assistant Secretary - Policy, Budget and Administration referred these
to the Assistant Secretary - Indian Affairs. Those concerns are summa-rized below:

There are differing interpretations of P.L. 95-561 pertaining tovr the organization structure of the OIEP;

The span of control of the Director, OIEP is too large;

Insufficient information is provided on the probable adverse
impacts of establishing the organization;

The. Assistant Secretary - Policy, Budget and Administration also informed
tNe Assistant Secretary - Indian Affairs that be was requesting a
Solicitor's interpretation of P.L. 25-561 on three specific issues. The
June S opini..xa of the Solicitor (Appendix II) establishes three majorpoints. In summary, these are:

The Secretary has th, discretion to place OIEP either outside BIA
or within the BIA structure;

The Director, OIEP can carry out his function through intermediate
education personnel; and

Pb

Support services can be provided to the OUP through the OIA or
separate from the BIA, at the Secretary's discretion.

Subsequent to a meeting between the Assistant Secretary - Indian Affairs,
the Assistant Secretary - Policy, Budget and Administration and congres-
sional staff members from the Mouse Committee on Education and Labor, it
was agreed that a staff task force would be convened to report to the two
Assistant Secretaries on alternative approaches to establishing an organi-
zation for the administration of the Indian Education Programs. The staff
group was established and jointly announced by both Assistant Secretaries
by emorandum of June 5, 1900 (Appendix I::).

D. Objective and Scope of the Study

The objectives of the staff effort were as follows:

To devise means of dealing constructiv-- --th the concerns expressed
by the Assistant Secretary - POA in . nay 21 memo to the Assistant
Secretary - LA.
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' To draft necessary changes to the proposed OUP 130 DM proposals
and/or to develop procedures or other operational guidance to ensure
rational administrative support for the new organization.

' To suggest, for a seconS phase of the effort, options for new
organizational concepts for the Assistant Secretary - IA, BIA and
OIEP to provide firmer long-term solutions to issues posed by P.L.
96-S61.

' To accomplish the above with ongoing communization with and input
from management.

The staff effort concentrates nn questions concerning OIEP. With the
1980-81 school year approaching and with school systems nationwide
now hiring teachers and otherwise planning and preparing for the new year,
it was deemed particularly important to settle OIEP organizational concerns
and arm OIEP officials with appropriate authority to plan and prepare for
the new year within the intent of P.L. 95 -561.

C.

The

Approach and Target Dates

approach used for the study was:

' Assemble a study team.

' Organize study team and assign initial tasks (June 9).

Begin implementation of specific work on all issues ;Jana 12).

' Complete interim report (June 18).

Complete organizational analysis, including suggested changes to DM
proposal for delivery to Personnel members of the Task Force
for impact analysis (June 26).

' Complete all analysis, findings and conclusions (July 8).

' Obtain Assistant Secretarial feedback and guidance (July 11).

' Submit draft report (July 21).

The personnel portion of the task force effort was divided into two phases
(1) impact analysis by June 26 of the current 130 DM proposal; (2).impact
analysis by July 8 of the study team's suggested changes to the 130 DM
proposal, together with comments on general impact of broad organizational
options suggested by the tes -rorce. assess the personnel impacts
field visits were conducted ing the week of June 16 to the following
locations.
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Easter' Area Office

Cherokee Agency
Choctaw al!gency

Albuquerque Arne Office

Southern Pueblos ApsIlc,
Northern Pueblos Agency
Jicarille Agency

Phoenix Area Office

Pima :Scgeey
Salt River Agency
Western Navajo Agency
(via telephone)

Aberdeen Area Office

Cheyenne River Agency
Crow Creek
Gower armlet:4
Standing Rock Agency

Navel!) Area Office

Navajo Area Office
Navajo Ares Office
(AdMinistratioe)
Chtale Agency
Eastern Navajo Agency
Ft. Defiance Agency-

I, Miring the wee* of July 19=-Z3 l'ertber fveld data widi be gathered from
the Juneau Area Office and the Bethel Agency.
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II - ORGANIZATION OPTIONS

A. OIEP Reporting Relationsnip

The Solicitors opinion of June 5, 1980 (see Appendix II), stated that the
"Secretary has the discretion of placing OIEP outside the BIA.' This
Chapter presents the two options of having the OIEP report to the
Assistant Secretary - Indian Affairs through the Commissioner of BIA or
reporting directly to the Assistant Secretary - Indian Affairs.

Option 1: The Director. OIEP reports to the Assistant Secretary - Indian
Affairs through the Commissioner of BIA.

TA/S-0
k

Commissioner
of

Indian Affairs

Director
OIEP

Pros

' Maintains Status Quo.

' Minimizes A/S-IA involvement
in day-to-day operations and
emphasizes policy role.

' Minimizes concern over split
off of OIEP to the Department
of Education.

' Minimizes labor union concerns.*

Cons

Difficult to implement
provisions of P.L. 95-561
through existing III* field
structure, i.e., BIA Area/
Agency Directors may not
supervise OIEP programs.

' Makes Commissioner's role
more difficult.

' House Ed. S. Labor Committee
likely to oppose.

Probable major opposition
by OIEP headquarters/field
personnel.

' Does not give new and
independent authority to
the Indian Education to
the extent envisioned by
the sponsors of P.L. 95-561.

4.



i. Organisational Options, OUP

This section presents options, (within the recommended option of Director,
OIEP reporting d'. Nett, to the A/S 11/A) for the internal organization of
Indian Education program under the Director, OIEP, the pros and cons
associated with each and the study groups recommendation on the organiza-
tion option that should be implemented. In addition, this chapter contains
an alternative organization proposal for the staff functions in the
tomedi- ate office of the Director, OIEP. The six organization options
considered are:

16 Option 1: OIEP proposal; Areas, Agencies, and Post-Secondary
Schools report to the Director.

Option 2: Insert Washington line officers to reduce span of control;
creation of Assistant Directors --two for Ardency operations and one
for Areas and Post - Secondary Schools.

Option 3: Functional line officars in Washington; create two
Assistant Directors, one for Post-Secondary Education and one fur
Elementary and Secondary Education, along with an Administrative
Officer reporting to the Director.

Option 4: Area Education line officers; Agencies and Post-
Secondary Schools report to Area's which in turn report to the
Director.

' Option 5: Establish four Geographic Assistant Directors in the
OIEP; Agencies, Area and Post-Secondar Schools report to an
Assistant Director who reports to the Director.

" Option 6: geographic Washington line officers for Field 3pera-
tions (Redesignate Area and Agency Education Units as 'Field
Offices'); offices report to Assistant Directors for Field
Operations.

JP
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Option 2: Director. OIEP reports directly to the Assistant Secretary -
Indian Affairs.

A/5 -IA

Commissioner
BIA

Pros

' Clear lines of authority
for both the DIA and OIEP
at headquarters/field.

Probable support by House
Ed. & Labor Committee.

Support of OIEP personnel
at headquarters /field.

Places major emphasis on
Indian Education Programs.

' Strengthens OIU
over education pr- -am
resources.

Simplifies implelentation
of education programs
under P.L. 95-561.

Appears to comply with tru,
intent of the Act.

Director
OIEP

Cons

' May generate concern ever
eventual transfer of OIEP
to Department of Education.

May increase VS-IA involva-
ment in day :a day opera-
tions at the '.xpense of his
policy role.

' Potential for problems with
administrative services.

' Potential for problems with
labor volon.

Recommendation: The Task Force recommends that Option 2 be adopted.
Option 2 Is within the authority of the Secretary as interpreted by the
Solicitor in his June 5 memo on OIEP organization. It is consistent with
the expectations of the proponents of P.L. 95-561. It prc ides emphasis
for the program as intended by the House Education and Labor Committee.



14.

87

option 1: Current OM sal; Areas,Ammecies, and Post Secondary3cgools report the Director
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Option 1 is the reorganization proposed by the Office of Indian
Education Programs. This option calls for existing education program
operations located at Area and lency offices as well as at the three
Post-Secondary Schools (Haskell .ndian Junior College, Southwestern
Indian Polytechnic Institute and the Institute of American Indian .rts)
to report directly to the Director, Office of Indian Education Programs.

There are no intermediate levels of authority :between the Director's
office and the offices/programs mentioned above.

There would be 49 persons reporting directly to the Director as follows:12 Area Education Program Administrators, 26 Agency Superintendents forEducation, the Presidents of the three Post-wcondIary Schools, save..Central Office Division Chiefs and one Deputy Director.
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Pros

No intermediate layers of
authoriXY.

Has Congressional, Tribal
Field Office support.

Does not require amendment
of existing regulations.

Minimizes conflicts between
Area/Agency Offices.

No personnel/overhead
increase required.

Requires no further Tribal
consultation.

Permits staff flexibility
in support of the Director.

Cons

Span of control is too
large.

Director committee to
operational role at the
expense of policyneking
to implement the rew
statute.

Headquarters line/staff
relationships are confused.

No filtering process for
the Director.

Uniwn opposition potential.



Option I: bashInAtem Line ()Ulcers to Deduce Span of Control: crestless
Of'OnstIta01 Directors; two or three for fleecy soerattens and
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This option calls for the establishment of an intermediate reporting
level between the director and the field line officers. Division chiefs
are staff to the Director.

This would require the establishmemt of three additional Office of Indian
Education Programs (MEP) positions, bringing the total to 77. Each
Assistant Director would serve as a line officer reporting directly to the
Director, OIEP, with certain Agency Superintendents for Education, the
Area Education Programs Administrators, and the presidents of the three
Post-Secondary Schools reporting to the Assistant Directors. The Assistant
Directors (A/Ds) would supervise d4Y-to-dale program operations and would be
delegated all responsibilities except Bureau policy-sdring responsibilities.

The Director, OIEP, will have 11 persons reporting directly to him/her
under this option with each Assistant Director supervising from 4 to 17
persons. Three possible divisions of field offices are in Appendix II/.
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Pros

Span of control is acceptable.

Provides filtering process
for the Director.

Does not require amendment
of existing regulations.

Minimises conflicts between
araaJacosecy offices.

Requires no further Tribal
consultation.

Permits staff flexibility in
support of the Director.

Balance between Policy/
Operational role of the
Director.

' Permits clear delineation of
headquarters line/staff roles.

' Adds intermediate layer of
authority.

Requires increased staff/
overhead (though minimal)
at headquarters.

' Potential for Congressional,
Tribal and field office
opposition.

Union opposition potential.
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This option eliminates seven staff divisions/offices and incorporates their
functions under two A/Ds and one Administrative Officer. A separate commis-.trative staff is formed along with two functional Assistant Directors reportika
to the Director. an Assistant Director for Post-Secondary Education has Area
Offices and Post-Secondary schools reporting to him/hare and an Assistant
Director for Elementary and Secondar Education has Agencies reporting to him/her.

This option reduces the number of the Director's administrative and en-=tic staff reporting directly to the Director from seven (7) to three (3preer).
It further reduces the number of people to four (4) reporting to the Director.

The Assistant Director for host- Secondary Education would be responsible
for the day-to-day operations of the three post - secondary schools and for
Area Office program operations.

The Assistant Director for Elementary and Secondary Education would be
responsible for Agency education prairie' operations.
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This Assistant Director would also have responsibility for the branches of
Exceptional Education and Student Support Services.

The Administrative Officer would he responsible for administrative support
service, planning and program development, and MIS.

Pros

Provides filtering process
for the Director.

' Does not require amendment
existing regulations.

Minimizes conflicts between
Area/Agency Offices.

' Requires no further Tribal
consultation.

" No personnel/overhead
increases required.

Cons

Adds intermediate layer
of authority.

Overlap between Area/Agency
functions at Headquarters.

Policy /operational roles
are mixed at A/D level.

Potential for Congressional,
Tribal and field office
opposition.

Span of control for A/D
Elementary and Secondary
Education is too large (29).

' Limits staff flexibility
in support of Director.

Personnel impact on Branch
Chiefs and possibly other
staff.

Union opposition potential.
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Option 4: Area Education Line Officers; Agencies and Post-Secondary
Ichoo1s report to Areas which In turn report to the director
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This option has the Area Offices with direct line authority to the
Director. The Agencies and Post-Secondary Schools would then report
to the Area Offices.

Twenty-six (26) Agency education operations would report to twelve
(12) Area education offices. The three (3) Post-Secondary Schools and
twelve (12) Off-Reservation Boarding Schools would report to certain
Area Offices. This means the Director would have responsibility for
20 persons: twelve (12) Area persons, seven (7) Central Office
Division Directors and one (1) Deputy Director.
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Pros

a No personnel/overhead
increases required.

Provides .s filtering
process for the Director.

Co j

Cons

Span of control fee- the
Director is unacceptable.

Headquarters line/staff roles
are confused.

Adds intermediate layer of
authority.

Potential for Cdegresstonal,
Tribal, and Fiala Office
opposition.

Requires amendment of exist-
ing regulatioes.

R.- establishes Area/AgencY
conflict.

Requires further Tribal con-
Natation.

esquires establishment of
new menmprapPt role for
Area Edlwratt.... Persoenel.

Delon opposition potential.
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Option 5: Establish Four aphic Assistant Directors in the OIEP:
21:7:%Ss area t-secondary Uhools report to an
tant Director who reports le the 01 rector

This option calls for the creation of four (4) Assistant Directors atheadquarters. The agencies, areas, and post- secondary schools in a
geographic area will report to a particular Assistant Director.

This would require the establishment of four additional OIEP positions,
bringing the total of 78. Each Assistant Director would serve as aline officer reporting to the Director, OIEP, with certain Agency
Superintendents for Education, Area Education Programs Administrators
and/or Presidents of post-secondar schools reporting to hia/her. TheAssistant Director would supervise day-to-dey program operations with
delegated responsibility for all matters except policy-making.

This option differs from option 2 in that (1) the Assistant Directors
deal with all field offices (Agency, Area, and Post-Secondar Schools)
within his/her geographic region and (2) the five Navajo Agencies aredivided between two Assistant Directors.
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The Director, MEP, would directly supervise twelve persons. each
Assistant Director would supervise from four to fourteee persons.
A PrOPosed division is included as Appendix IV.

.

Pros

Speiser control is
acceptable.

Does not require aneedeent
to existing vegetations.

ftweits staff flexibility
is support of the Director.

Provides filtering process
for the Director.

Waive between policy
aperattmnal role of the
Director.

Permits clear delineation of
Needquerters liee/staff role.

sabla

'Adds intermediate 14Yer
of authority.

Requires increased staff/
overhead at headquarters.

Potential Per Congressional,
Tribal and Field Office
opposition.

Potential for conflict
between brIWASSIBcY Off toes.

Split of Navajo Agencies
would probably be opposed
by the beeeje Tribe.

Union opposition potential:
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This option establishes field offices in lieu of Agency and AreaOffices. Further, Assistant Directors for Field Operations would beestablished under the Office of the Director of Indian EducationPrograms for geographic areas.

The Assistant Directors for Field Operations would be responsible forthe day-to-day operations of the education field offices. This wouldrequire establishing four positions at the headquarters office and thepossible abolishment of certain positions at the current Area/Agencylevels.

The seven (7) Divisions providing administrative and programmatic staffsupport to the Director would remain. The seven (7) Division Directors
would then.report to the Director.

,
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The number the Director would directly supervise would then include
four (4) Assistant Directors, seven (7) Division Directors and one (1)
Deputy for a total of 12. The Assistant Directors would supervise
from four to fourteen persons. A proposed division is attached. See
AMMO* IV Mains #5).

Pros

Span of control is acceptable.

Eliminates conflict betides
Ablwailipmmy Offices.

Potential reduction in personnel/
overhead by abolishing current
offices/functions.

Provides filtering process
for the Director.

Permits staff flexibility in
support of the Director.

Salerno& between policy/
operational role of the
Director,

Penults clear delineation of
Headquarters lime/staff roles.

Cons

Adds intermediate layer of
authority.

Potential for Congressional.
Tribal, Headquarters and
Field opposition.

Will require Tribal
consultation.

Requires ameedneet of
existing regulations.

Union opposition potential.



Recommendation: The Task Force recommends adoption o? Option 2: Insert
lfaihinetcm line officers to reduce span of control; creation of Assistant
Directorstwo for Ageecy operations and one for Area and Post-Secondary
Schools. Appendix III - contains the recammeeded division of and
area functions between the Assistant Directors. The selection this
organization option is based on the following considerations:

' Reduces the span of control of the Director to a manageable level.

' Provides the Director with senior officials in his office to
follow up en details of implementing P.L. 95-561 at operating
locations --Areas* and Agencies.

' Dives Agency and Area level operations a voice at headquarters not
readily available at present.

' Opel not reinsert Areas as 'field supervisors" in the line, thus
avoiding resumption of an old controversy.

' Move Agency and Area operations reporting to different Washiegton
managers, making it less likely that Areas reinsert themselves
de facto into Agency programs.

' Has minimal grade or structural impacts in Washington or the
field beyond that already addressed in P.L. 95-561.

' Does not cause a visible change in proposed P.L. 95-561 operations
or relations in the field which might require new consultation and
reorientation.

Is apparently acceptable to the Director, OIEP, Commissioner and
Congressional Staff.

Separates line from staff in Washington, but does not subordinate
functional staff to the new A/Ds (i.e., functional staff stilt has
access to the Director), reducing somewhat the potential for
Washington-level resistance to the decision.

' Allows existing staff offices to serve all Washington lies officers
(the Assistant Directors as well as the Deputy Director and Director);
requires the addition of only 6 A/D positions (including secre-
tarial/clerical).

Nine that under r.L. 95-56i and associated regulations, Area EgWeattom
Offices do retain certain operational programse.g., off- reservation
boarding schools art' certain .1b1Pason-0Malley and contract school
operationsbut are not given an intermediate management function over
Agencies.
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Is flexible:

- If after 2-3 years the role of the new A/Os in implemetui0 the
statute is complete, the positions can be abolished (reverting
to Optima l) without having to eliminate a large institutional
base;

If the positions as designed have proved themselves, they can be
retained; or

- If the need to pursue other options has become appareet, Option 02
appears to be the most readily convertible because it restructures
the least -- the present base is largely retained.
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Additional Option: Oroanisatioe of OIEP Staff Support Functions

The A/S-IA proposal for the organisation of OIEP establishes three (3)
administrative staff offices and four (4) staff program divisions. Thou'
appear in ail of the 01E10 organisation options except numb*r three which
because of its organisation aloe' functional lines incorporates the staff
program divisions within the functions of the line Assistant Directors.

There is another option for organising these staff functions which is
shown as Exhibit 1.

This option organises the woven separate staff offices/divisions into
two staff functions wader an Administrative Staff Officer and a Program
Staff Officer with full supervisory authority over their particular func-
tions. This option can be superimposed on any of the proposed 01E10
organisation options with the exception of number three as noted above.
Adoption of this option would have the effect of further reducing the
Director's span of control by five in every organisation option except
number threw shore it cannot be adopted.

Pros

' Reduced span of control for
theDirector (except in Option 3).

e Improves coordination of admin-
istration and program staff
functions.

' Reduces liklihood of program
staff officers inserting them-
selves in line operations.

' Facilities development of
cohensive program policy.

' Provides single point of contact
for the line A/D's on administra-
tion and program petters.

Cows

' Requires additional
supervisory positions and
associated support over-
head.
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31/ PCISONMCL IMPACTS

One of the primary objectives of P.L. **Sit is to etiolate or curtail
tee educatim adanistratia role of tee Area Director the Area education
staff, sad the Agency Superieteedest. These changes - setae are of same
magnitude - will Maws sigalficant inpect ea a meow of amoseereavesece.
tit's positions ad will result le the redeploymeatireductioe of a amebae
of Ares oducatia staff patties'.

The rektor the Area eduCatien staffs world be curtailed under
.1.111-141 sod emend be limited essentially to meelaistratlee of Jeliesee-

O'Malley as, liaise* and coordlastive respessibilities as weeded,
and a vsr t i of special eestaties related duties. Areiggurrewrffliartfia

slestn6er ponies and .f.bose of imesdiate s

- r-rni r.- it
ties and

Y. I have
f

to be =comp tbe amber of panicles is the current ae/g/''

C19 jorseeizatia. It is hoped the oioorso aspects of this situaties can be
minimised by the redeployment of staff to the Asset, or squeal level or
teemsgh transfer of function procedures.

The initial OIEP orgesizatimeal proposal would Maw 7 Central Office
diviston chiefs, 12 Area EPA's, 21 Agency Seperinteedeas for Edocatios,
and other positions, all revenges to the Director, Office of Education
Programs. This ausually large span of control situation would result in
loss of novegament control and deterioration of comunicatioss at the
field level.

It is felt that the use of Option 11. with Assistant Directors at the
Central Office, would reduce this seas of control problem and provide
desirable executive support to the Director, OLI.
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IV - PLAN OF ACTION

This chapter presents a Plan of Action to implemenc the organization
of the Office of Indian Education.

ACTION

. Approve and publish the OIEP ON
Release

Appoint an Coordinator for
the remaindar of the tasks to be
accomplished through 1280

Prepare end disseminate a memo to
the WA and OIEP employees inform-
leg than of action taken and subse-
quent efforts

Consult with all interested parties
one decisions on OIEP including
Congress, Tribal Groups and Unions

Issue uniform procedures and time-
tables (for transfer of functions
and reductions in form) to Area
Assistant Directors for Administra-
tion, Area EPA's and Agency Super-
intendent for Education

A. Determine shat transfer of func-
tions are possible between organi-
zational *laments (Area to CM.
Area to AgenCY. CIO to Area or
Agency, etc.)

R. Issue directives to affected
organizational elements to effect
transfer of functions where
possible. Establish reporting
dates for transferred employees.

C. Develop and issue uniform
reassi procedures for
identifying vacancies and
candidates.

D. Establish reporting dates for
reassigned employees

E. Develop and issue uniform XIF
procedures

- Issue general notices
- establish Retention Registers
- Issue individual RIF letters
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Awes, di x
UNITED STATESSTATES

DEPARTMENT OF THE -INTERIOR
Cim"CE OF THE SOLICITOR

1.-6ASeta NOV:1m D.C.- ...NCato

P.-- 7. ;;u

.+ssiutans Secretary - Policy. Sudlte u Adainistrstiont.
4S=MCIe:solicizor

Ors-amt.:at:ion tica of Indian Education Prograns.

Xn .1.1* 21, 1980} menorannum you have asked for interpretation
oZ neveral provisions in the Education Amendments Act of 1470.

eS-S61. Title =2 of which concerns Indian education. As
incicated in sour questions. repeated below. certain sections
un..er ritle XI inpact the organisational. structure of the Bureau

Affairs (=A) and the Office of Indian Education Prom-
jrze.s ((MEP) as well as the relationship of the OIEV to the Com,-
miuxiancr of Indian Affairs and the Assistant Secretary - Indian
-:Cairn.

.-LJC wiinic.% is inck-rporamed in the answers to your questions.
Lave

1. Is there at:limb/ail in thn law that would prohiLit the
Locaaticn of an Gt.:ice of Indian Education Programs separate and
....art fro= the :..ureau of Indian Affairs? row exaople. section
11ZZ( a) =taros ie part. Ti*" Z.snistant Secretary shall carry cut
suc:1 iunctiona xr.rough the Director of the Office of Indian Ede-

thts oureau....

Ceder section 1126(a) the Secretary is to vest in the
.%ssixtant hterstary Mar Indian Affairs all functions with re-
ar:et= to formulation and establisheent of policy and procedure.
and sen.ervision of programs and expenditures of Federal funds
:or the purpose of 'Indian education. The Assistant Secretary

in turn, required to carry out Indian education progress*
tr.rcl;ch the Director, Office of Indian Education Program,. MEP
Jas nn office existing pr tor to the Education Amendments. Acts it
razed 1.eren created in ch. nureau of Indian Affairs pursuant to
Secretarial ^uthority. -130 Dert. ;:an- 3 (Release no. 1162. .Jan-
uary P. 197O), noa 130 Dept. Man. 6.1. The reference in section
11Z6(a) to OIEP as "within the Sureau' tea take to be descriptive
of the rather than a mandatory directive concerning its
;.laccaenc. :!either the language of section 112G(a) nor its leg-
islative nistory indicate an intent to limit tie authority of

MUNE
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urtt:er 5 U.J.C. 3'i. 1/ under 13 1t67,ur..ier section 1(a) of aeor:a-lization Vo. 31-Z- 3/ 7.r., reur,anire zee On,-)artmert, ether than taInezz.n r.revrans vesteo in the Azaintantgecrs-
carrie.. cut tZraujn 0:CP. Accordineilr, the Secretary!..ha t .:iaaruti.,n to r- lace CI :^ outs iuo of ex,.

4.03s the law re7uire that education field supervisors
the Pirectoc, CIZP, with no incernxdiate man-a9r.....nt levels as proposed by the flIEP? If this is the case. tWe:;icectcr, CI P, will have S1 pereannel reporting directly to him.

-L-11* transnittal letter indicates this is a re.luiredent of=,:e law ..ut ws can :find no such res;uirement.

Section 1126(b) of P.L. 95-561 provides in ;part that:
".7Le director of tae Office (of Indian Education Programs!shall direct and supervise the operations of all personnel

ana substantially involved witn zrovision of edu-cation services by the Bureau....

Z-e legislative nistory of the Act indicates that this subsection
%rants the Lirector of the Office. of Indian Education Programsauthority over all uersonnel Who deal solely witn education atl_vels of Central, Area, Agency, and local offices." 1/ tie
-ould -sat interr.rem section 1126(e) as requirinc that the girector

au-.pervise ano .1.irect those '...personnel directly and
involvf2u wits provision of education services oyLureau." If this authority is exercised through intermeCiate

iersennel tnen, in our opinion, the re-wirer-ant ofzection 2126(a), twat the Assistant Secrwtary carry cut functions-...throu4h the tirector..." shall have been cec.

A/ tinder tnis section t..e head of an executive deelartnent may
rJ..,:u1...tions for the ..;overnment of his departcent. the

e..:r.loyees, the distribution and rarforrance of
te.e Iis.c. anZ custoo-z of its pre?ecty

:/ t'.mbt tho is charged with the
at :)esiness restating ta, n.:o"., others, Indians.

:/ title: "Transfer of rUnCti.ns to the Secretery-
raviees in -(a) Excei,t as otherwise praiAad in subsection
(e) at this section (not pertinent berel, there are hert.,... crams-
i..-rred to t;:e Secretary of the Interior all functions of all other
ozficers of tkie -Jepartment of the Interior and all _unctions of
all aveacies anv ed.rleyees of such Depart.:ent.w
4/ .:. 5E-1137, It17.3 Code Csan4. s -dews, 5144.

I.!
. AF.! rarer .7- Ar:tier4 pri s Ai,* &ABLEI -I' Alin
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3. Does law contain any ocher restrictions wnich would
the cel.art.-tent's ataility to organize OIEP in and rational

::.arner? For inset -ca, Section 1126(b) states that 'Nothing in
thLs out sbull be construed zo require t:te prevision of separate

services 'tor Indian eJtication. Vould this restrict the
z..w,-aratiun.of su:.port services from both the OIEP and the Bureau
of Indian Affairs and the provision cf t;sese services from a new
..r,;anizational entity reporting directly to the Assistant Secre-
tary - Indian Affairs? Does this law restrict the OIEP from
having its own support staff?

.am would answer the first part of this question, no. We
say this because the Acc places additional responsibilities upon
the clearetary without limiting his authority under the laws and
Reorganization Plan named in our answer to your first question.
In regard to the quote from section 1126(b) and the related
,:isestion, the section leaves to the discretion of the Secretary
how hi shall provide support services for Indian education. The
quoted sentence is not a mandate as to how support services are
to be provideo. We also answer the second part of the question
in the negative. In other words, because support service is in-
cidental only to the education functions to be performed through
the Director, these serviced may be provided by a new organisa-
tional entity reporting directly to thy Assistant Secretary -
Inuian ..ifairs, or, in answer to your last question, the services
c.,,u13 Lc proviued by its own support staff. The determining
.. -tor .could zznstituz4.s: cost effectsyst ors3n::.1..2tion
i- ur..1u= to cat-L--, cut rite F,:rposes of Title I.

BEST COPY AVAILABLE
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ire"ridar

Jun o nap

To: Cooraissioner.of Indian Affairs
Director of Indian Eoucation Programs
All Office seems . Policy, Budget and Admfaistration
and Sureau of Indian Affairs

From: Assistant Secretary. - Policy, Budget and Administration
Deputy Assistant Secretary- Indian Affairs

Subject Indian Eaucation Organization Project

Over the next 30-4S days, PSA and IA will be involved in *joint projectto finalize Departmental Manual changes and other matters necessary toorganize the new Office of Indian Education Programs. A Task Force hasbeen formed to carryout this effort. The staff directly involved willbe:

Chuck ileghes, A/S -IA
Dale Jones, FBA
Dick aalsiger, CIA
Bernice Stress, PEA
Frank Carroll. BIA
Larry Castleman SOL
Matt Sliviak, EIS
John. Cordyak, EGS
Len Emerson, IiPS
Stan OoreRus, PCA
George Lola. UAL
Frank Clark, BIA
Getty Walker, WA

This is a top priority effort. involving a high level of Secretarial andCongressional interest. Should any of the above staff contact yc oryour staff for information or other assistance, we expect you to takeevery initiative to ensure that we are provided with the support needed
to bring this matter to a successful conclusion.

11S
BEST COPY PillAlifiBLE,
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DRAFT
TRANSMITTAL SHEET

Part 13t) DK Organization
Bureau of Indian Affairs

0001#u*TrutawwwCmmATIONC.6;fACT
Sureau of Indian Affair

W7.1444 *sumac it

D.4Te

EXPLANATION OF MATERIAL TRANSMITTED:

This Dtmertmental Manual Release revises 130 on 1, 2, 6, 7, 8, 9, and 10
to ref:ect Bureau of Indian Affairs orcanisational chances in accordance
with Title XI; Part 3 of the Education Amendments of 1978 (Pub. L. 9S-561).

Significant changes ere as follows:

!. The Office of Indian Education Programs ii a line office reporting directly
to the Assistant Secretary - Indian Affairs:

2. The Director, Office of Indian Education Progrars is a line officer And
provides executive direction in the managenent of Indian Fducation programs.
The Commissioner of Indian Affairs has no line authority over the Bureau's
Office of Indian Education Programs;

3. Bureau Area Directors and Bursae Agency Superintendents have no jurisdiction
over Office of Indian Education Progian functions;

A. Timid level programs are legislatively designated as Area Education Offices
and Agency Education Offices. Each reports to the nirector, office of Indian
li:ducation Programs through one of three assistant directors;

3. As Assistant Director for Aced and Poe: Secondary Education Operations
and two Assistant Directors for Agency Education Operations are established.

6. Area Education Offices have no jurisdiction ever local schools or over
Agency Education Offices and their functions;

7. Local schools report to Agency Education offices;

X. A Manacenent Information Systens Staff is created and reports to the
Director, Office of Indian Educaton Programs;

9. The Commissioner of Indian Affairs provides administrative support
services to the Director, Office of Indian Education Programs;

IO. The Director, Office of Training and Technical Assistance also provides
assistance to the office of Indian education Procrane;

r

I
trapp AVAglar7.4L.Lor

; 7 % 51 LAJI
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II. "charding Schools no longer report to %reefs Area -,Irectors. do netqualify as principal field offices and aro remowerA fro the Sureau's
listing of principal field offices.

Mt 130. Chapters I.1- 2.1; 2.2: 2.3; 6.1 A through G; R.3; ernIA; 9.1 A
through *; 1*..2; 10.2; 10.3; In.3; 10.7: 10.9: 101.I7: In:nags appropriately revised.

Secretary of the Interior

ritanc INSTUCT:TONS

BEST COPY AVAILABLE



116

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR

DEPARTMENTAL MANUAL
Organisation Part 130 Bureau of Indian Affairs

Chapter 1 Creation. Objectives. and Functions 130 DM 1.1

1.1 Croatian. The Bares= of ledlima Affairs was created in the War Department
in 1824 and is 1849 was transferred to the Department of the Interior. The
Berger Act of 1921242 Stat. 208; 25 V.S.C. 13) provided substantive law for
appropriations coverin g the conduct of activities in the Bureau of Indian
Affairs- The scope and character of the authorizations contained in this Act
were broadened by the ladies Reorgmeisatima Act of 1934 (45 Stat. 984; 25
U.S.C. 461 et 22/..); by the Indian Self-Determination and Education Assist-
ance Act of 1975 (88 Stat. 2203; 25 U.S.C. 450); and by Title XI of the Educa-
ting. Anemenesta of 197$ (Pub. L 115-511I). The authority of the Commissioner
of Ind.en Affairs and of the Director: Office of Indian Edmeetiom Programs,
as deleeated by the Assistant Secretary Indian Affairs. it set forth in
Fart 230 of the Departmental Mammal. The machos-le of subordinate officers
and employees, as =delegated by2'tbe Commissioner and the Director. Office of
Indian Education Programs. or as reikamested by ethers is the Bureau. is set
forth in the Bareau of Indian Affaire-Manusi.--

1.2 Objectives. The principal objectives of the Bureau ore to actively
encourage and train Indian and Alaska Native people to =snags their own
affairs 'seder a trust relationship with the Federal Government; to facili-
tate. with maxima involvement of Indian and Sleeks Native people, full
development of their bun= mud natural resource potentials; to mobilise all
public and private aids to the advancement of Indian and Alaska Native people
for use by chum; and to utilise the skill and capabilities of Indian and
Alaska Native people in the direction and management of programs for their
benefit.

2.3 Functions. The =ajar functions of the Bureau, through which its objec-
tives are to be achieved, include the following:

A. The Bureau works with Inctian and Alaska Native people, other Federal
elluucies. state end local govern:mut* and- other interested groups in the
development and inplenentation of effective programs for the advancement c1
Indian and Alaska Native people.

B. The Bureau, in cooperation with Indian and Alaska Native poop -e,
seeks for then adequate educational opportunities in public education systems,
assists them in the creation and management of educational 'systems for their
own benefit. or provides from Federal resources the educational systems needed.

C. The Bureau actively promotes the improvement of the social welfare
of Indian and Alaska =sties people by working with the= to obtain needed
social and community development programs and by providing.prograsse of coor
municy service as needed and desired by chess.

D. The Bureau works with Indian and Alaska Native people in the devel-
opment and inplenentation of programs for emir economic advancement and for
full utilisation of their natural resources consistent with the principles
of resource conservation.

E. The Buresu acts as trustee for Indian and Alaskan Kitties lands and
monies held in trust-by the United States, for the purpose of assisting the
Indian and Alaska Native people realise maximum benefits from such resources.
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DEPARTMENT OF THEINTERIOR

DEPARTMENTAL MANUAL
Organisation Parc 130 Bureau of Indian qtalgx,

Chept.r 2 Organisation Structure 130 on 2.1

2.1 Overall Or nisatioa. The overall organisation of the Bureau of Indian
Affairs cossists a headquarters in Washiegton, D. C., Area Offices located
throughout the country, and subordinate field offices within each area. The
Commissioner of Indian Affairs is the chief executive officer of the Bureau,
with the exception of executive direction of the Office of Indian Education
Programs. In the esecution of duties related to the day-to-day operation of
the Bureau,' the Commelestoner is assisted by a deputy who shares responsibility
for the proper msaageent of the bureau's activities.

A. The Directot, Office of Indian Education Program, provides executive
direction in the management of Indian Education Programs. In the execution
of duties related. to the day - today operation of Indian Education Programs,
the Director is assisted by a deputy who shares responsibility for the menage- .
meet of Isaias educational activities:

B. Each area office reports' to the Commissioner and is under the super-
vision of an Arca Director who also supervises several field locations. Area
sad subordinate field locations also provide administrative support to the
Director, Office of Median Education Prosrans.

2.2 headquarters Ortenitatioa. The Bureau, of Indian Affairs headquarters
structure is cooprised of two major organisational slowest.: (1) the
Office of the Commissioner and (2) the Office of Indian Education Programs.
The Office of the Commissioner includes staff organisational elenenta,
mission-oriented program offices and support offices, described in 130 DM
Chapters 3 through S. The Office of Indian Education Programs consists of
staff organisation units and program divisions described in 130 WI Chapter
10. The overall function of these headquarters organisational components
is to assist the Commissioner and the Director, Office of Indian Educatiom
Programs is the amortise of management control over their respective
operations within the bureau. Central Office-ceopements: Cl) develop Buremu-
wide policies, programs, budgets, and justifications; (2) develop Bureauvide
legislative programs and reports; (3) provide liaison with other Federal
esmactes and matiomel Indies organisations regarding Indian programs and
bureau activities: (A) monitor and evaluate the perfornance of the field
establishment: (S) participate in periodic and specific management and pro-.

gran reviews of field operations; and (6) advise the Commissioner and tivm
Director, Office of ladies Education Progress on Bureau programs, policy
setters, regulations and related matters. Dray- today operations and program
service delivery are the functions of the Duress's field, rather than central
office. organisation.

2.3 Office of the Commissioner. The Consissiomer of Indian Affairs, under
the direction and supervision of the Assistant Secretary - Indian Affairs,
is responsible for the direction of the Bureau of Indian Affairs and for
Providing administrative support to the Director, Office of Indian Education
Programs- The Commissioner of Iodise Affairs, as chief executive of the
Dureee, is responsible for executing the policies established by the
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DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR

DEPARTMENTAL MANUAL
OA.

Oreanimatimm Part 130 Bureau of TudtenLaffairs

Cheater 2 Ormlnimmtioe Structure lao ref 2.2

Assistant Secretary - Indian Affairs by developing bureau policies, regula-
tions, and procedures; and for coordination and liaison with the Office of
the Assistant Secretary, the Office of Manageneem and budget, the Congress,
ladle* organisations and Individuals, and members of the peblic. The Con-
elesioaer is responsible for planning, directing, and controlling Bureauwide
activities and performance. The Commissioner of Indian Affairs provides
'advice and assistance to the Assistant Secretary Indian Affairs on utters
elthle the Pervlew er the bureau. The Commissioner is assisted in these
Inactions, particularly in the internal management of the Bureau, by the
Deputy "l'omiaisioner.

A. The Congressional and Legislative Affairs staff reviews and coordi-
sates all legislative planning and congressional relations activities of the
Bureau. It provides legislative research and staff assistance is planning,
'developing, and drafting legislation.- It revaus and analyzes the legislative
needs of the bureau and tribes, and prepares and reports on legislative pro-
posals affecting Indians, Indian tribes, and Bureau operations.

2. The Correspondence Staff is responsible for operating a correspond-
ence control and monitoring system is accordance with Department and bureau
directive., expediting Bureau responses to-correspondence of a priority or
sensitive nature, and coordinating multiple-type inquiries as necessary. Thl
staff answers inquiries regarding the status of controlled correspondence,
generates call up notices regarding overdue controlled well, and prepares and
distributes a Commissioners Reading File.

C. The Equal LepIoynent Opportunity Staff, in coordination with the
Central and Area Offices, develops plans, procedures, and regulations for
carrying out the CEO Program to promote equal opportunity without regard to
race, color, religion, sex, or netional origin in all organizational units,
locations, occupations, and levels of responsibility. It is responsible for
monitoring the continuing application of Indian preference in initial hiring,
promotions, and transfers. The staff includes full-time LEO officers located
is the field who report to and assist the Bureau EEO Officer. The staff is
responsible for all special emphasis programs including a Federal Wonetzs
Program and a =specie Program,. Ic also is responsible for =0 provisions of
Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 11164.

D. The Facilities Eneineerinz,Staff, located in Albuquerque, Mew Mexico,
with a liaison office in Washington, D. C-, providc... staff support to the
Commissioner for Bureau programs designed to provide architectural, eagineer-
lag, construction management, contract !services, facilitleanmenagement, and
ocher technical services related to the construction of new facilities. The
staff also coordinates the Bureau's progran for major rehabilitation, altera-
tions, improvement and maintenance of existing buildings, utilities, grounds,
and ocher facilities. It provides technical services to tribes on construc-
tion and design. The staff also provides design, constructioL4 and technical
assistance on interdepartmental agreements and to Indians and Alaska Natives .

as directed.
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Orearziaaion Part 130 Bureau of Indian Affairs

Chs7=or 2 Organisation Structure 13O Itt 2.3E

T. The Intergovernmental Relations Staff provides liaison with other
Federal agencies at the national and regional council level. It also provides
coon.Z.Ination with she natioaal.headqamitere of organisations of state and'

vvernmeets. Its primary purpose is to promote active consideration of
the =sods of Indian people in the. adninistratiom-of public programs. The
Inte=govermmental Relations Staff identifies and maintain" isformatine on
Poger.al financial and technical resources available to 'adieu people. It
serves as the focal point is the Bureau for intermatioeal Indian *frolics. It
leader Is developing Information for the Indian people on the availability of
Teder.al assistance programs, eligibility requirements and the benefits to be
received from the programs.

7. The Public Information Staff maintains, liaison with the podia, the
publf.c, and other Federal and State agencies. It prepares speeches and
artir.Zes for key officials in the bureau, nevi releases on osjor develooneots,
gene=a1 publications and audio-visual materials in support of the bureau's
md.eminc and special materials es required to provide closer and more timely
cet=1.:atlen with Indian groups. It prepares material to he used as torte-
ape=fertza aids in answering repetitive public inquiries. on current andhistr.riz Issues. The Public Information Staff serves :as public Information
conau:Itanta to top officials of the bureau. The office maintains a functional;
relarzlo=b1p with the Office of Public Affairs, Department of the Interior.
and mitt all public infornetiom..related activities in the bureau.

40.

.1. The School Facilities Staff, located in Alhaquerque, flaw Mexico,
pros-ldes staff support to the Conmissioner in the entire planning, design,
coas= t-cation, equipping, and evaluetion of Bureau, public, and tribally
opera=af contract school facilities. The staff develops and implements a
Bureau Setb."_A construction priority system and establishes the criteria by

c:nstruction projects vile lie ranked. It establishes criteria for
dewlap of :school space and develops educationist. specifications. The staff
revlawa designs and insures conpliaoce with eetablished educational specifics -
tioca and policies. The staff prepares guidelines for selecting aquipoent.
It provides guidance in training of school personnel in the use of eqelposnt
and mare of the facility. The staff maintains liaison with the Facilities
Eng3---m=ing Staff and the Office of Indian Education Programs.. The staff
clomaily coordinates initiatives, regarding school facilities, with the Office
of M=dian Education Programs to insure consistency in its actions with overall
emhacazi= goals, policies, and objectives of the Bureau.
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Chapter 6 Office of Administration 130 Det 6.1

6.1 -The Office of Adsinistrarion Is respeasible foe providing staff support
to the Conan-Mem-of Indiana Af:airs and alministrative support services -to
the Director of ladles Educatios Programs la the development and masegement
of Bureau programs designed to provide support services to all parts of the
Bureau. These programs include the funcsloas of systems developoset, auto -
antic data precasting, budget, energy conservation, finance and accounting,
nessagement research and svaluarioa, personae' namegeneet, procure/mini, prop-
erty asnagsmeat, centzacting, possess develepnest and implementation, sad .

safety management. The einem also administers Buresuulde systems for fiscal
accounting and disbursements, payroll Mad-personnel records; operative,a
temperer services center; end promtdes feradminisca.11ive and housekeeping
services for the central office, the Easters Ares, sad the Indies Arts and
Crafts Board.

6.2 The Administrative Services Grater, under the supervision of an Assist-
ant Director, is responsible for developing and implementing policies,

. ti
guidelines, and standards relating to all phases of smnasenent information, v-

automatic data processing systems, and centralised administrative support. It
molars/as liaison with Department of Interior, ocher Interior bureaus and -
Federal and non-Federal activities. It provides centralised information . IS
systoles planning and developnent, ADP systems operations and administrative -
support to central office end. Bureauwide programs in the field. It recommends
information and ADP systems support budgets, resources allocatioss, and
major equipment acquisitions. The Administrative Services Canter is located
In Albuquerque, New heelco.

A. Division of Administrative Services provides administrative support
services to Central Office installations located in Albuquerque, Sew Hex ice,
and other selected locations guidon a Burma aide basis. Services include
budget and fiscal accounting, coin:rectify and.procurement, eaergy coneerva-
clan, office services, and personnel and property management.

B. Division of Systems Development provides analysis, design, develop-
tient and implementation support and services to administrative *ad program
operations in improving their processes and procedures to achieve the most
effective level of services and adherence to statutes and regulations. It
provides leadership in project identification, development of prows=
requirements in coajunctiou with program managers, design of procedures;
processes and training materials and implementation of new requirements. Ic
provides leadership, support, and management in the development and installs -
tion.of the Bureau hanageoest Infornatioa Systeos and the operating level
concepts for ADP support for adninistrative and programs operations.

C. Division of Systems Operations provides centralised AD? research,
developmerkt, implementation and evaluation of Sureauwide ADP systems. The
division prepares Sureauwide policies, plans, guidelines and standards
relative to ADF. The division provides systeca design, 4sta base design
and programming services. It maintains and operates a computer canter (which
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orgentsatimal performance mad recommends improvements. It assists managers
in the implementatioe of approved orsaaisation and systems changes, perform-*
ims follow-10 reviews, and monitorial' the Boreauwide'orgentsation structure.
The division conducts scheduled organisatiosal reviews, performs special
1111111111011111111111C "studies en request, coordinates audit and investigative reports
sad responses, and emmeges Bureamulde assessment projects and. orbs; special
programs, as directed.

' (2) The division to also responsible for the Buresowide planning,
4Mmmlopment, design, coordiaation, and managerial cow:rel of the following
paperwort.smmommeat elemeetar correspondence, directives, delegatioas of
authority, reports end forms mail, files, records disposition, microfilm-
ing, vital records, federal imsister requirements, and administration of the
Freedom of Informetlea and Privacy Acts. Zr 'Ili also respossibl for provid-
ing all paperwork:operations., except the Communication Center (sea serv-
ices), to Central Office entities located in Washington, D. C., the Beaters
Area Office, sad the India* Arts sad Crafts Board.

S. The Division of Properttftna e provides staff assistance the
Assistant Director regarding programs 1:7:2

to
.11 &arose owned real sad personal

property, space, motor vehicle management, and procurement from directed
sources. The Division is responsible for: (a) developing, modifying, review&
log, evaluating, and Immlesmatisg Suceauwide policies and procedures related
to management of real and personal property, space, and motor vehicles, and
procurement from directed sources; (lb) maintaining the Bureau Property
Whoamseent Regulations, incorporating constantly clumsily' Federal and Depart-
mental policies, regulations, and procedures promulgated by Federal regulatory
sitenelss; and (c) providing Bureau oversight and technical assistance to Area
and thoee offices with operations.' responsibilities. Performing studies
relating to otilisation of facilities, dteposaI systems for encase property
and levencory training needs *Ad conducting training in areas, as 'seeded.
The division provides operating services in the areas of procurement prop -
erty, supply, office and housekeepdLog services and the Commenicatio;
Center (mail services) to Central Office entities located in Washingtom.,
D. C., the Baste= Area Office, and the Indian Arts and Crafts Board.

C. ill:, of Safety amassment develops and maintains a Bureau-
wide safety program Which: Ca) insures safe and healthful work locations;
(b) provides technical guidance, inforummion sod staff resources for the
coadnct of Area safety programs; Cc) cooduces research and provides engineer-
lag services on Bursae safety and health programs; (d) provides technical
assistance to Indian tribes and contractors in the establishment and natation-
mace of safety and health programs; Ce) eliminates hazards which may cause
accidents (accident prevention); Cf) protects lives and phyzical well-being
of Duress employees and users of Bureau facilities; (g) promotes greater
work efficiency by holding the member of accidents to a minimum; (h) insures
lowest possible compensation costs; CI) protects Bureau property; and
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may liclude ties - sharing support service.) and is responsible for the prep-
aration of ADP reports required by administrative and program operations. It
evaluates and recommends on prograns for the acquisition of cooputer, tele-
cenammication and peripheral equipment and/or contraccural services required
to loplement the ADP nonageeent Wise.

6.3 The Costrection and Cyan= Administration Staff provides professional
and technical leadership and assistance in Bareamutde *Detract and grants
assistamcs activities. The stale has authority and responsibility for
planning, directing, coordinating, isoplearnaing, evelmatimg, controlling
and developing Bureau contract a,d'grant policies, procedures and practices.
The staff provides technical assistance to the central office operating
officials in.determintagsaterial andLeervice needle, procurement sources and
options; participates in butt contract negotiations, bide, and award
procedures; determines appropriate sources for material and service needs;
negotiates, formally advertises and/or awards contracts; authorises contracts
or procurement arrangements; administers and moo/tors contracts; maintains
bestir contract /procurement records; prepares recurring sports as, required;
authorises appropriate paynents; issues opesating instructions; and evaluates
contract performance.

A. It develops and reviews policies, procedures and guidelines, and re-
commends policy and legislative =mortals to support Bureau objectives.
It monitors past and present performance to achieve goals; compares perfor-
mance with Federal standards; snd reviews Federal standards, judicial and
administrative appeal decisions and appropriate legislative statutes
for centralism Bureau efforts.

B. It reviews and evaluatekluresn.prodarseest and grant assistance
operations to ensure equity, efactiveneas, efficiency and economy, and
recoomands appropriate administrative actions. It coordinates Sure=
contract and grants activities with Federal, state and private agencies
for optinising tribal government development.

C. It assists Sure= field matte and tribal governments in contract
and Brant proposal preparation, negotiation, administration and closeout
phases. It conducts training and terser development systems and prepares
materials for Bureau and tribal personnel related to contracting and grants.
The staff provides testimony to, and interfaces with, the executive and
legislative branches in preparing, discussing, and refining policies for
headquarters and field office 'everts. The staff also provides operating
contracting services to central office entities located in Washington, D. c.,
and the Indian Arts and Crafts Board.

6.6 Financial Management, under the supervision of an Assistant Director,
is responsible for the developoent of policies, prograns and Guidelines for
financial management functions; for performance of the functions identified
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with the budget cycle; the operation of fiscal accounting, coopensation, andemployee data systems; Sureauwide technical assistance in p-ograe evalua-
tion; and provides support service, in operating budget and fiscal accountingfunctions. The Office of the Assistant Director serves as a coordinationpoint and central source for Indian population data and for special statis-tical analyses.

A. The Division of Accounting Management provides staff assistance tothe Al.estant Director regarding the Surest' programa designed to provideadvice and guidance in areas of accouating, fiscal oPeretlons, financial
management. acconplisheent reporting, centralised payroll, autonsted
personnel records eystons, and directs the employee data and coopensation.
finance and accounting operations Located in Albuquerque. Kew Mexico. Thedivision develops standards, specifications and operating proceures. It
develops policies, systems and related procedures to be used throughout theseveral designated accounting stations of the Bureau.

B. The Division of Prosram Development and IepIenentation providei staff
assistance to the Assistant Director regarding those functions identified with=
the budget cycle and progran evaluation. In coordination with program direc-
tors, the division implements the Bureau's policies and program goals through
the budgetary process; develops instructions for use is annual program plans;
reviews program requests on the basis of fiscal reasonableness, feasibility
and Justifiability; reviews proposed tribal comprehensive plans to determine
fiscal feasibility for package funding; develops Sureauwide program planning
documents; develops budget esttnates and justifications; prepares for budget
legislative bearings; prepares field planning allowances and tentative
allocations. The division performs budget execution functions including
continuing resolutions; encoding.prograns to the finance system: allotting
funds, employment ceiling contrdl, comparisons of actual and planned funds
and accooplishoents and reporting exceptions between planned and actual
conditions. This division is responsible for Sureauwide Program Evaluation
which includes advising the Commissioner, Area Directors, and Superintendents
on-the effectiveness of Bureau programs in nesting the needs of Indian.rlien-
tele; providing the leadership role for progran evaluation crossing program
and staff lines; providing technical assistance to Progran and Area Direc-
tors. and coordinating and initiating progran evaluation efforts within the
Office of Adminietratiol. The division also provider operating budget and
fiscal accounting functions to central office entities located in Uashington,
D. C., the Eastern Area Office, and the Indian Arcs and Crafts Board.

6.3 Personnel, under the supervision of the Chief Personnel Officer. Is
raispoW6173147nr the development, coordination, administration and evaluation
of personnel managenent programs and policies for the entire Bureau.

A. The Chief Personnel Officer also serves as Chief, Division of
Personnel management. The division formulates objectives, policies, and
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guidelines for Bureau personnel amagersen: activities. It provides for
orderly atismeSt at- positions for pay administraties, position menalement.
sad other personae' and nasaseeent purports. It develops standards and
criteria for securing and retaining qualified enplopme. and provides guid-
ance to Bureau management on laber-samgemet relations issues and 'maintains
relationships with employee groups and mime recognised by, the Dumas on a
national basis.

I. The division initiates mid administers comprihensive career develer,
sent plans and program, lecIuding training and prommtlea. It oversees
empleyee-namagement relations to assure that working conditions and employee
conduct most work and public service requirements. It engages in studies
And analyses to Identify bureau mespower sled peruses*" menasemet needs,
current and future, and takes action to satisfy those rotuirmenta. it con-
ducts personnel program, reviews and evaluations on a Sureauwide basis and
reeemesds to management official. !methods for inproveneat. The division
maintatas liaison with the Office of Foremost Managerzest and the Department
on Foremast management matters. It provides staff assistance to the person-
nel management officials in the Sureau in the inplenentation of the policies
developed at the Butem and Department level.

C. The division also provides operating personnel services for central
office organisations located is Washington, D. C., and and other locations
In the United States, the Eastern Area Office, and the Indian Arts and
Crafts Board.

6.6 Management Services, under the supervision of an Assistant Director.
Is responsible for the development of policies, programs. and guidelines
for the *moral us..4ement functions related to property oansganant, safety
management, and administrative pbacedurea. It 10 resposallas for reviewing
alleged irregularities within the loreses scope of operation.

A. The Division of Newsome= Research end Evaluation provides staff
support to the Assistant Director in the development, coordination. adoin-
stration sad evaluation of managemet practices and policies for the Bureau.
The division provides advisory services and technical assistance to the
Commtssimer, Central Office Directors, Area Directors, and other Bureau
officials in omegment research; organisation evaluation; organisation
analyses; paperwork management; maasemnt systems development; amassment
improsemesc programs; and nanagerial operating :methods and procedures.

Cl) The division is responsible for Bureauwtde organisation analy-
ses. including: organisation planning, structural development. and staffing.
These responsibilities are carried out in cooperation with Personnel Manage-
ment and financial Menageoent. divisios reviews proposed organizational
changes end provides analytical support for identifying and evaluating
alternative organisation approaches. It makes impact assessments. evaluates
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(3) promotes and insures high standards of physical fitness of workers onall jobs in the Bureau. The division is a staff function of the Bureau thatcameos* out such 01-its responsibilities
by operating through line officers.

(1) It provides staff assistance, coordination, and adninistrationof Departemencal and Bureau policies and programs; reviews reports submittedby other governnenc offices relating to Tribal property and takes action,as necessary; reviews architectural and engineering drawings developed byFacilities Engineering or Architectural Engineering, contracts for majorconstr.ztVAn to insure compliance with Occupational Safety sad Health Codes.and National fire Standards; and recommends condemnation, closing orsodificacion of buildings and equipoent which are considered hasardous.

(2) The division admintatecp the Sureau motor vehicle programwhich includes accident investigation and expediting Tort Clain* for theSoliricors Office. It hae final responsibility for drivers' licenses,defensive driver training, and other training necessary to improve individualcapability to meet Sureau, state, and Federal requirements. It is responsi-ble for safety in the areas of water transportation and trensniselon: safety
in reservoir and dam areas; safety in handling of radiological materials.
It is the technical advisor on safe handling and use of explosives, pestherbicides and toxic substances. It is also technical advisor regarding
n oise exposure.

(3) It develops and caintaIns a data base consisting of statistics
on accident, injury, fire and property damage. This infornation to stored
in the main computer and is used to develop trends, determine trouble areas,
e tc., and serves as a base for accident prevention and safety training.

(6) It develops sefetytraintng naterials for students and teachers
in Bureau schools and is responeible for their distribution and use, and
subsequent evaluation for effectiveness.

(5) Tam division is also responsible for processing employee coo-
'lineation claims and for operating the safety programs in the Central ^,ffice
and the field Administrative Office, Albuquerque. New :waft*.
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7.1 The Office of Techeical Assistsece and Trainins (OTAT). boosted is
BeIghse City, Dzah,...provides staff support to die Commissioner of ladies
Affairs and assistance to the Director, Office of Indies !ducatton Programs,
le the development, manageneet mad eperaties of technical assistance and
creaming (1467) activities for Alaskan Natives as! Isdias tribes. The office
bee a respessitility to strengthen and mahouts Iodise selfdetermiestion
through 'lassies. developino, and delivering lategrated :ALT programs to
assist is develepleg the tribal governmental meesseriaI and adaiststrative
capabilities of Iodise tribes amdfor Meehan Mstive weeps.

A. The office also assumes .a supportive role la providing technical
assistance and training which assists Sureau mission programs, Including
Office of Indian education Programs, 3n reaching their objectives. This
is accooplished by developing and carrying owe :ALT. end services which
are responsive to the requests ofthe lures. central end field offices.

B. The Director to sepported by staff personnel assigned directly to
his/her who have responsibility for: (a) consultatiem with other Federal
agencies, local governments. Alaskan native corporations, tribal soverenents.
.national ladies organisations, colleges, universities, and other institutions
involved is TM? and (b) establishing, coordimating, scheduling and maim-
calming a priority systems for TAIT services.

C. The Office of Technica;. Assistance and Training is headed by a
Director reporting to the ComateAloner. The Director is supported by five
division chiefs and staff psrsoanul.

7.2 The Adoiniscrative Staff provides administrative support services to
the office. It is responsible ft planning, developing, and implementing
adninetrative activities for the office In the areas of budget, finance,
personnel, procurement, contracting, property:cud supply, facilities
management and safety. It is responsible for analysis avid coordination
of program bedsore end policies for the Office of Technical Assistance
and Training. The staff maintains OTATs portion of the Bureau Manual
and the Code of Federal Sesulatioss.

7.3 The Division of Auxiliary Services provides specialised media,
graphics, audiovisual services, cartographic design, and reproduction
services in support of OtAT programs. It is responsible for production
of COmmunleacion &media and instructional devices and aids which enhance
learning.

7.4 rho Division of Dovoi000dsoc Services is responsible for the
development of program curricula including courses of study, prepara-
tion of text and media oaterlais, identification of instructional and
visual material*, and appropriate learning aids. The division monitors
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and evaluates program curricula offectivesess by performsace of special
studios, avrigels. Seattle's and evellusssime 44.274.1..

7.3 The ...mtaititdina is responsible for coeductAndresearch t-MT.11acsvilevirtashai geveremsetal seeds toe local
tribal Sowsruftest capacity Wilding, development at strategies for meetingthese seeds, sad the develpseat of breed technical assistanis sod train-leg objectives. The division collects sad disseminates data on rearrestreseer4h, evaluates the effectiveness of TAIT program, identities program,iamovatiems, gad recommeade medificatleas to OTAT programs to nest coarsestand future 'seeds. The division performs special studies, as reqoseted by
Drosses and field offices. In support of Bureau mission programs.
7.6 The Division of Technical Assistance Services is responsible for
desisning a-d delivering an integrated techalcal asslstaace program soeagles to veloping tribal governmental menagerie/ sod administrativecapabiliti.. of an Alaskan Mastro group or Indian tribe. The division alsoprovides special tecbales1 assistance suppers upon request from programand field offices for Alaskan Native and Tribal Organisations. The divisionis responsible for Indian Action Team Programa which are administered by theIndian Technical Assistance Center CITAC) Incased is Lakewood. colored°.The division is also responsible for providing tribal administrative andaccounting services in support of trAbal requests for technical. assistance.
7.7 The Division of Training Services provides on-site and on-campus
training prograns and services to Alaskan Natives and Indian tribes for
individual and tribal goverment capacity building. The division also
provides training for Bureau employees within the objectives. policies. and
guidelines required by approprietp Executive Orders. Office of Personnel
Managenens Department of Inceribr, and Bureau personnel management
directives.
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8.1 &,1121411eingLssii. The harems has divided the Welted States lets
tuelvil-iierifiVAURF410Tioiiirgewe .1 aftialateeles its field activities. Moab
be dealgeetot by the mama of the city In latch the area office is located.
seeept the Navajo Ares Oefles, ohlek to lsested is Wiadsw Sock, Arleen.,
sad the geoliefa Ares, Ukiah Is hesdipeartered Is Weshiegtes, D. C. la addl...
else to the twelve area series.. the bureau hes establishodAthe Flagstaff
Adalalstratles Mlles skid be oranalasilseally oemparabLe instates is as
area tittles. embeedimete to the arse settees age some? steles& Walsh
provide program morels. dieliveley to bedlam tribes and imams people art
Irrisatlea project ionises.

11.2 Ares Off4see. Mach area selfless be weds, the direselee se ass Area
Director she is respenothle to the Coat fee all menedecaties-
related IMeelereefivrati.ee withal& the Haas. Tb. Arse Director is a has
settees wire is typically assistint by a Deputy Ares Dirsittee sr by see se
cots Assistant Ares Directors Who are redelegated lime amtherity. The
typical area settee Includes staff specialists is several er all of theme
Dessau program &evolved is the timbers* of the follswiee arse
respensibilitiess

A. Depreeentims the Moreau Is Its destines with the Indians, state
eat local soveremeste, other Federal swamies, sad the public;

Mb

11. Directing tad ...Isaias is the applieselos sad lealemeatation of
overall policies sad programs by operaties efficsa; paemities timbalesl
advice and review; evalustiog perfeeneece; and coordlaatlas these features
of mosoducatiser-related IMICSOSerille programs which eatead boyeed the
juriediettoe of a stogie operettas office;

C. afecommendies to the Central Office revision. of policies, programs,
procedures, and regulstioas: est

D. 1Porformlms !timeless elf am adatietatreflee sad lmoseheeplag mature
which cies be done most afficlamay sod ecomemically em as airoamida basis.
The area offices hastemertsred at Asmolaalko, Ohlaheme; Nimeespelle, Minnesota;
sad Sacramento, California, receive memo ateleSetrative support from the
Makeeme, Oklahoma; Almrdoma, Smack Dakota; and !beasts, Ariaama, Are.
artless, respectively. The Eastern Area Office receives same administrative
and program support free the Castro' Office.

I. Providing administrative sepport services to Areiliducation
Programs Admisistracers and Agency Simparlilaalld4rata for Mummies.

11.3 The Flagstaff Administrative Office, located in Flagataff, Arizona,
is under the direction of a Project Officer who is respoasible to the
Commissioner of ladies Affairs tor the performed:el at them fuscttoss
related to the use sad masagomaat of lands within the former Joint Dee
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Area sad s p ocher Leeds wftlah may sees seder the jurisdiction' of the office.
The Drojest Otflonor-Is s lies "loftiest sod is deleestod the same authority asen Ares birettas.

A. The rspessibility of the office is to sorry out the Federal Dossys.
meet's tryst reepossibility for protein/es. developing, sad rehabilitating
the Lead witela the forserJelet See Areas I. approve traaaastiese related
to grails* see seder the rule of 23 CFR 133; ee sehinve eesplinase a the
Rept aZ4 Navels Wilma sod their istIvidual seehers In serryies out the D. S.
*laicise Court mandetes mild the provieless of M. L. 23.-S21s to maderteke
judicial edeleistreetee, law sufocessest, sad grime pcovestlom as natters
related to the use sad resteraties of resources /melodies the protection' ofD. S. Demureness prsonsel. nnesipmeet; sod prapersys mad to advise the Dem-
slasionanc es other activities' relate!' to the Termer Joist nos Ara'.

S. it also coordinates the efforts of other Federal aencies; state,
fecal, mad tribal goveramentes owed privet,' sourg.an is carrying out thefusctiess of the office.

1.4 Agescies. Mosel.. the third orgaelmatiesel level of the Sures., may
conduct several or all i the activities of the Bureau es see or mere reser-,mottos.. The Ageecy imparincesdnt is respossiUle for the development and
execution of immediate and Ione-rens, programs to fit the owed. of the people
and the reeervationCe) wader the eseacy jurisdiction. The Asency Sweetie-
cosiest reports to the Area Mistier of tine area to which the agency is
located. Assistime the agency esperinteedest are area specialists In severalor .11 of the Sora. programs as 'seeded. The assent,' also provides &deists-
trative support to the programa. facilities, and staff which are under the
supervision& of the Ageocy Superisteadet for Educations.

1.3 Flathead. Navalo. Sae Cerise. and milleste Irrigation Projects. Each of
these major icriestioe 'rejects is under the direct's. of a project engineer
or manager who repents directly to the Director of the Area in which the
project is located. Their primary purpose is the supply of meter to Irtiss
irrigable lauds. The projects may also servo sew - Indian lands end provide
electrical services to the reservation' sad adjacent ;areas for project or
private use.
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Field Leztecions:

11.1 Aberdeen Area Office, Aberdeen, South Dekoca, (Nebraska, North
Dakota, South Dakota):

Nebraska:
Winnebago Agency, Nienebego

North Dekoce:
Fort Berthold Agency, New Sown
Foam Totten Agency, Fort 'rectos
Standing Rock Agency, Fort: Yates
?Uccle ?fountain Agency, Beacom:EC

SonithDekocas _-
Cheyenne Rimer Agency, Eagle *Ate
Crow Creak Agency, Fort Thompson
Fla:Wrest= Santee Sioux Field Office, Flendreme
Lower Brule Agency, Lower Urn/.
Pine Rldgmit Aiewc7, Pins Ridge
Rosebud Agency, Rosebud
Sisseton Agency, Sissmatoe
Yankton Agency, Wagner

9.2 Albuquerque Area Office, Albuquerque, New Mexico (Colorado and
New Mexico):

Colorado:
Field Employment Assistance Office, Denver
ate !fountain Dts Agency, Touaoc
Southern Dte Agency. IsmocAw

New Mexico:
JScarilla Agency, Dulcet
Laguna Agency, Laguna
liescalero Agency, MWscallero
Northern !nobles Agency, Santa Fa
Remah-Kamajo Agency, lab
Southern Pueblos Agency, Albuquerque
Zuni Agency, Pueblo of Zuni, Zuni

9.3 Anadarko Area Office, Anadarko, Oklahoma (Kansas and Western
Oklahoma--see Muskogee Area Office for other offices in Oiclphoma):

lenses:
Norton Agency, Norton

Cklehome:
Anadarko Agency, Anadarko
Concho Agency, Concho
Oklahoma City Field Employment Assistance Office, Oklahoma City
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Payees Agency, Pawnee
Shawnee Ageney; Shawnee

9.4 Billings Area Office, Billings, Montana (Montana and Wowing):

Montana:
Blackfoot Agency, Browning
Crew Agency. Crow
rlathead ASoncY. adman
Flathead Irrigation Project, St. Ignatius
Fort Belknap Agency. Marlon
Fort Peck Agency, Poplar
Northers Cheyenne Agency, Lase Meer
kr_sy Soy's Agency, Sox ElderWyng:

. Wind Slyer Agency, Fort Washakie

9.3 Juneau Area Office, Juneau, Alaska (Alaska and the Seattle Liaison
Office, Seattle, Washington):

Alaska:
Anchorage Agency, Anchorage
Bethel Agency, Bethel
Fairbanks Agency, Fairbanks
None Agency, None
Southeast Agency, Juneau

Washington:
Seattln Liaison Office, Seattle

9.6 Minneapolis Area Office, Minneapolis. Minnesota (Illinois, Iowa,
Michigan, Minnesota. and Wisconsin):

Michigan:
Michigan Agency, Sault Ste. Marie

Minnesota:
Minnesota Agency, Cass Lake
Ned Lake Agency, Red Lake

Wisconsin:
Great Lakes Agency, Ashland

Illinois:
Field Emplos:mut Assistance Office. Chicago
Industrial Development Center, Chicago

Iowa:
Sac and Fax Ares Field Office, Tams
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9.7 lluekop Area Office, leaskogee, Oklahoma (Oklahoma and Texas)
(Part of Oktseboi Anadarko Area Office lac oche,: off aces in Oklehoma):

Oklahoma:
Ardpore Agency. Ardmore
Field Employs:mint Assistance Office, Tulsa
Okmelgose Agency, Okmalese
Osage Assoc', Pnwhneke
Mani Agency, Mad
Tahlequah Agent', TablemeWk
ielibine Agency, Sailletwa:
Wilooka Agency. Unmake

Tessa:
Dallas maid Employment Assistance Office, Dallas

9.41 Naval* Area Office, WLIWON, Rock, Arizona (Arizona, Sow Nazico):

Arizona:
allele Agency, Cringe -

Fort Defiance Agency, Fort Defiance-
Meer-ern Navajo Agency, Mira City

Nev. Mexico: -

Eastern Navajo Agency, Crow:point
Navajo irrigation Project, Farmington
Shiprock Agency, Shiprodk

9.9 Phoenix Area Office, Phoenix, Arizona (Part of Arizona, Nevada,
and Utah).

Arises's*
Colorado "Liver Agency. Parker
Fort Apedhe Agsscy, Mbite River
Port Mama lacy. TVs&
Nopl Agency, Weans Cenyoe
Pepego Agency, Sells
Pima Agency, Secaton
Salt liver Agency, Scottsdale
San Carlos Agency, San Carlos
San Carlos Irrigation Project, Coolidge
'Creston an Agency, Valentine

*evades
tasters Nevada Agency, Elko
Western Nevada Agency, Stewart

Utah.
Oinsah and Ouray Agency, Fort Duchesne
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9.10 Portland Area Office, Portland, Oregon (Idaho, Oregon, and
Washing ton -- except Seattle Liaison Office, under Juneau Area Office):

Idaho:
Fort Hell Agency. Tort Wall
Worthr1-7 Idaho Agency, Lepwal

Oregon:.
Siletz Agency, Silecs
Cmatilla Agency, Pendleton
:arm Springs Agency, Warm Springs

Wnshingtimm:
Colville Agency, Wespelem
Field Employment Assistance Office, Seattle
Olympic Peninsula Agency. Everett-

--Puget Sound Agency, Everett
Spokane Agency, Wallpinir
Wapato Irrigation Project. Wapato
Yakima Agency, Toppenish

9.11 Sacramento Area Office, Sacramento. California

California:
CentralCalifornia Agency, Sacramento
Field Employment Assistance Office, (Oakland/San Francisco).Alameda
Field Employment Assistance Office, Los Angeles
Hoops Agency, Hoops,
Industrial Developoent Center, Los Angeles
Palm Springs Area Field Office, Palm Springs
Southern California Agency-Riverside

9.12 Eastern Area Office, Washington, D.C. (Florida, Mississippi,
New York, Worth Carolina. and Ohio):

'Florida: Miccosukse Tribe of Indians of Flordia. Temiami Station
Seminole Agency, Hollywood

Mississippi:
Choctaw Agency, Philadelphia

Mew York:
Whew 'York Field Office, Syracuse

Worth Carolina:
Cherokee Agency, Cherokee

Ohio:
Field Employeent Assistance Office, Cleveland

Washington, D.C.:
Washington Field Employment Assistance Office

9.13 Flagstaff Administrative Office, Flagstaff, Arizona
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techalcma assistance to area and agency education personnel through theappropriate assistant director. In coordination with other divisions, itreviews, "monitors mulemaluates alimentary, secondary and post secondaryprograns, recommending changes to the Director.

C. The Menseement Information Systems Staff provides staff assistanceto the Director by developiog education--related HIS systems,.including hard-ware analyses and software specifications; field test coordination; systemscoat benefit analysis; development of MIS regulations; and systems later-face. 'nikinrinal *QS operations involve basic operations and selnmenance;hardware analysis and procurement recommendations; monitoring complianceactivities; staff training; Pretmeration of data for reports; and system*evaluation and modification. The '4IS staff is also responsible to theDirector for technical assistants and-coordination of NIS activities at
area and agency levels through the appropriate-assistant director to ensurecompliance with systems requirements.

10.2 The Division of Wlanentare and Secondary Education provides staff
assistance to the Director in the development of policy and plans, suldelires,
curricula, and standards for early childhood, elementary and secondary educa-

-tion programs in the Bureau and contract schools. It coordinates monitoring
and evaluation activities for programs at the elementary and secondary levelthrough the appropriate assistant director. The division has responsibility-
for administering, monitoring, and evaluating legislatively mndated programsand maintains liaison with other Federal education agencies and counterpart
professional organizations to provide the Director with recommendation and
advice in effecting inproveoent in and updating of these program areas.
The division recommends and provides advice relation to proposed legislation
affecting Indian education programme and provides technical assistance to
area and agency education personnel through the appropriate assistantdirector. The division coordinates Its initiatives with otter divisions
and eraff offices within the Office of Indian Education Programs to ensure
consistency and uniformity of direction, objectives, and policies.

10.3 The Division of Exceptional Education provides staff assistance tc the
rector in the development of policy, plans, guidelines, curricula, and

stamaards to secure equal education services for all exceptional Indian
c. ildren, Including BUCUAU placed Indian prof-choolers attending state educa-
tion institutions and Bureau and tribally operete.d schools. The division
has responsibility for monitoring and svaluatIng the implementation of Iasi*.
lacivoly mandated prograns.which serve the exceptional Indian child. The
division coordinates its initiatives with other Office of-Indian Education
Programs division and staff offices to ensure consistency and uniformity of
direction, policies, and objectives. It 'maintains liaison with *O'er Federal
education agencies and counterpart professional organizations to provide
the Director with recomoondation and advice in effecting improvement in
and updating of programs for the education of exceptional children. T*ew
division provides technical assistance to area and agency education personnel_
through the appropriate assistant director.
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Cl) Agee Education Offices. Each area education office is under
the direction of an Area. Education Fresco= Adninistrator who is a lime officer
responsible to the.Assistant Director for Area and Post Secondary Education
Operations for the operation of education programs. An area education office
typically includes several of _the following education programs: CI) Public
School Assistance (Jam). cis) root Secondary Education Programs. Ciill Peripheral
-Derminortes Civ) Off-Saservation Boarding Schools, Cvl Federal Title Prognoses.
Cul.) all education prograns within a Sumac agency which hasno Sursa6 operated
schools, and (vii) MIseagement Information Support Systems. Area education
office Zusccions include:

te) Sepresenclog the Surean's Office of Indian Education Programs
in its deallegs with Indiens, state governments, ocher Federal agencies, and
the public;

(b) Directing and assisting La_she application and inplenente-
clan of overall policies and progress; providing technical assistance;
evaluating performance; and coordinating theme features of programme extending
beyond the jurisdiction of a single agency;

Cc) Wecomnending to the Director revision of policies, procedural
and regulations;

Cd) Coordinating adeinistrative support services with Bureau
area administrative offices on natter, under their jurisdiction;

Ce) Directing those positions deemed by the Director and the
Connissioner of Indian Affairs as -directly and substantially- involved in
education and assigned to the Area Education Pros ram Administrators' office
by the tdrector; and

Cf) Coordinating,-adnicorilig, and as appropriate, certifying
the validity of Management Infornstlon Systen data collected by those local
schools which are under the direction of the aisa education office.

C2) Post Secondary schools. The Poet Secondary School Presitents
are responsible to the Assistant Director for Area and Post Secondary Education
Operations for planning, directing, and operating RaskelI Indian Jumior
College, the Institute of American Indian Arts, and the Southwestern Indian
Polytechnic Institute.

Ca) Haskell'Indian Junior College, located at Lawrence, Kansas,
provides a comprehensive junior college program consisting-of vocational,
technical, business, Indian studies, nursing, and general education programs.
The college also serves =be Indian community by developing, and conducting
extension and outreach prograns, educational materials, workshops and
seminars, and consultative and research services.

CD) The institute of American Indian Arts (IAEA), located at
.Santa Fe, Sew Mexico, serves the Native American connunity as a national
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arts and cultural institution of higher education. LAZA programs-include:(1) instructional programs leading to an AFA degree, Cii) technical assist-
ance and training eervices involving on-campus and outreach programs in
odneniion. (fill cooperative programs involving national consortium relation-ships. and Civ) cultural studies and research and evaluation relating toutilisation of the arts as an educational concept and methodology.

Cc) Southestern Indian Polytechnic Institute (SIP!), locazed
at Albuquerque, New Mexico, Provides vocational/technical 'education in Those
occupations which have 0 high employment pomonfial. SIPI also offers iceIndian students on-the-job training proaratta career development:, and jobpla-Ament aervIcess.

g. Agency Education Operaciona, under the direction and supervision
of two Assistant Directors, is responsible tothe Director for all agency
education program nettvitiate. (excluding off-reservation boarding schools andperipheral dormitorlers), within two desienaced geographical jurisdictions:
Ci) South and Vest Agency Education Operations, encompassing the Albuquerque.
Navajo and Phoenix areas; and (ii) North and East Agernc, Education Operations, r=
encompassing the Aberdeen, Eastern and Juneau areas. It is also &dal-mist:a- =Lively responsible for supervisors of local schools. Agency EducationOperations provides policy and procedure formulation* program supervision,
budget execution oversight, and technical assistance. it plans, develops,
administers, monitors and evaluatas-all Agency Education office program
policies, standards, procedures and feedback systems.

C1) Agency Education Offices. Each agency education office is
under the direction of an Agency Superintendent for Education who is a line
officer responsible to the Assistant Director for Agency Education Operations
for the operation of education Ecograns.. The typical agency education office
includes several of the following oduoiation programs: Ci) Elementary and
Secondary Education, C111 Early Childhood Education, (iii) Exceptional Education.
(Iv) Student Support Services, (v) Federal ?lila Programs. Col) Peripheral
Dormitories, Cv11) Post Secondary Education. and (1.111) Public School Assistance.
Agency education offices functions include:

Ca) Monitoring and *valuating agency education programs in
consultation with agency school boards;

Cb) **presenting the Sureau's Office of Indian Education
Programs in its dealings wit's Indians, state and local governments, ocher
Federal agencies, and the public;

Cc) Directing and assisting in the application and
ftdristatioft of overall policies and ;morons, providing technical
assistance, evaluating performance, and coordinating those features of
programs extending beyond the Jurisdiction of a single school within the
agency;
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Cd) lacommanding to Otis niremtor revision .of policies.
Orograno, procedures and regulations;...

C.) Coordinating adminstra tive suppolm services with
Sures= Area mad agency adninistrstive offices on natters under their

"joiriseictioe:

CO Illeoctieg those agency positioos.disemed by theieirector
and the Connlesineer et ladles affeArs as 'directly-old *abstention'
levzigmod to oducusea wed assiapbsd the Stipa Cl-stesdent *Or
Ef7cArtion by chivadreccoc. *Mae ag itadLtaa ttmolpipmgcsaas andT.

Le Coordluetiog. moeltoring, amdakosjeUneptSetne *t."1
L-AlldItyot4lommegrosat Tritmr.iittea Systeme data -4114,290".414 )1#-shoos

tc-Aa. s=tools S.ch are uizsr diracti"morogencreilscatia* offices.

f2} -oeel S:hocis. SC17001 is 1.4140001(4, direction ct
a v--'sool. 'vilporm10ZFQEOis mvsly rosi.00sitqa tut.iepOtency
e --.L3r-_.mseedanc for Cilucation or. case s.1 effZiresetlbeFlogibzglas

sno:3,1.41 periplieral dorm: to -the Area TA let s
-.emtni.xstmas:=:: %coal sc%ool. prograneheasild upon student tuffel-end

:,truss tic baciwounds sejbe sit gellehle gdaMbliglAti

(a) 3:';_ =7raeltioria-- 11Awicon MetiebAire assoc'.-
Gilt% providing tear--.1-1 eanerierces-tor orApdasteitigiporafts
including the various Fodisral icla Pra.. - :e7;

C5) Student Aasidoat Services Activities toeteo
viding living accormadmelons for students in Cecil:L:8+s gpt.mattavirdr
operated by Ole school;

Cc) Swath Services Activities concerned with -tae .Sms aspors-
priate health taro and health education for students;

Cl) Pupil Transportation Services --Activities concerned
the conveyance of pupils to and trap school sod/or to and ;roc activities
provided by the school;

Col rood Services -- Activities concerned with providing food
to pupils in a school. including preparation and servicing of regular and
incidental aeals in connection with school activities;

Crl Studgent Support Services - Activities including but not
limited to: Counsollag; Testinz; Student Activities; Psychological Ser-
vices: School Social vork Services; nocrestion; various student organisa-
tion*. Student Government, ad Student 'tights am4 Respons1Silittes; and

CO Interscholastic 'Programs -- Activities Involving student
participation among schools.
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Senator Mzzac wax. Is anyone else at the table going to make a
staternert

Mr- Pnemce. Yes. They have brief statements.e! rotor Ilarcumma. lease proceed.
STATEXENT OF RICHARD MARTIN, 1LEMBER, LOCAL 238, HITE,

STEWART INDIAN SMOOT..
Mr- MAirerer. I am _Richard Martin of the Stewart Indian School.

I teach instrumental music there.
I would like to comment on the first page of the testimony of the

secretary, on line 9. It talks about earthquakes in 90 years. That was
not meant to mislead anyone into thinking that the buildings are 90
years old. The buildings are about 45 years old.

In the third paragraph down, which discusses the impact upon
students' lives. I am closely associated with the students. I have talked
with them many times concerning their worries about what is tanking
place. One reason that they come to Stewart in the first placeI also
serve on the acceptance committee of studentsis that they have failed
in public schooL They have failed in other DIA. schools of our sister
o tions.

ey feel that they have more security there in the evening- They
have a halfway house which is helping those students who have chi

making it again, and the dropout rate has been very low at our
school as a result of this particular type of p

We also offer specific programs which somerarrttl-other schools do
not and which you might find nteresting: Instrumental music is one ;
football is another - and boxing is another. Heavy equipment opera-
tion on a ranch which has several hundred head of cattle is another
form of teaching that the students do not receive in other places.

I would also like to point out that students whom we have had
there in the past are still on record with us and their records will not
follow them if this fiasco continues. What will happen is that when
the time comes for school, they will not have them. We still have the
records. No records have even been transferred anywhere. I do not
know how that will be handled, since there has been no planning.

I would also like to refer to the second page where it refers to the
effect upon employees at Stewart should the school be phased out. In.
Stewart we are part of Carson City. What will happen is that people
who have been living there for a number of years have bought homes,
and there is no longer any real estate market in Carson City.

I am really worried about what is going to hst.ppen:_to people who
bought back 10, 15, or 20 years ago, when they made their investment
in the civil service. I am really worried about what will happen to
their futures.

I thank you for the opportunity to appear here and to have my tes-
timony part of the record. If you care to ask me any questions, I will
be happy to answer them.

Senator MELcrrEit. Thank you Mr. Martin.
I think we heard earlier testimony today complimenting the music

department at Stewart. I want to share in that compliment.
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and coworkers employed by the Federal Government regarding the
im of Public Law (.15-561 and its effect on their lives.

congressional intent set forth is to provide quality education
for Indian children. I am afraid there has been anuoversight in rec-
ognizing the fact that quality education comes onljr; through quality
educators. The teacher is there to see that the mission and objective
are met and accom

As a furloughs employee, I feel I am in a position to provide this
committee with firsthand information regarding the impact and imple-
mentation of Public Law 95-561.

I, along with 95 other Indian educators, are all furloughed employees
within our unit. All except two were furloughed beginning May 30
for a period of 10 weeks. Five pay periods is a long time to try to
make ends meet without a paycheck.

In addition, to make the situation worse, we, as Federal employees,
are not eligible to draw unemployment compensation. I have person-
ally found the going to be very difficult since being furloughed.

In addition to the 96 furloughed employees, 13 "not to exceed people"
were terminated about the same time we were furl hed. I just learned
this week that some of those people received theirrst unemployment
checks last week. I make note that one of those teachers is still waiting,
7 weeks later, to receive pay from the agency for her accrued annual
leave of 42 hours. This is quite a to time.

I have been a civil service employee for 9 years- Within those 9
years I have never been furloughed for more than two pay periods at
any one time. During that length of time I just managed to scrape by
cutting corners, doing without, and picking up odd jobs.

Today, with the vast change in the economic condition of this coun-
try, it is a whole new ballgame. When you consider the escalating rate
of inflation and soaring unemployment, 10 weeks without either a pay-
check or unemployment benefit makes it all but impossible to cope,
both financially and mentally.

It certainly falls way short of the American dream.
I want you to mow that it is not just me I am speaking about. I am

greatly concerned for my family and 95 other families who make up
a part of this great Nation.

I realize there are those who can survive, but I also know the major-
ity are fighting the same hardships that I am. Those employees were
concerned enough about the future to send Mr. McGilbra and myself
here today.

We are truly concerned about the future and what it holds for us
and our families. To what extent are we to feel the burden of con-
gressional budget cuts ? We are in no way opposed to fighting the
exorbitant rate of inflation and trimming the budget, but how do we
mold this matter into our future lifestyle Must we, too, seek out
welfare or food stamps in order to feed our allies?

We were hired to provide quality education to Indian children.
Some of us have been teaching for as many as 25 years. Needless to
say, just as a blue print is an absolute necessity in constructing a build-
ing, planning is one of the most important ingredients in providing
that quality.
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How and when do we pi/in if we are furloughed 2 days after schoolis out and return to work the sarre day the student enrolls I Unfor-tunately, under these circumstances wecar:mota strike against qualityeducation which the Indian students do not deserve.Not only do we face these circumstances, but we are continuallyreminded that our jobs will soon be contracted out.. Along this sameline are the many and various congressional issues now confrontingthe already downtrodden Federal employee.I am afraid the teachers at our particular school and probablymany others throughout the Nation no longer have that eagerness,willingness, and vitality to develop and implement a qualitysystem and environment- Who knows what additional burdensbe placed upon us with time I hope this committee considers theadverse impact of the issues I have mentioned.In conclusion, we have made several suggestions to our agency offi-cials, hoping to divert or do away with this furlough period- We havesuggested that the employees leave work at 3 p.m. instead of 4. This1 hour would amount to 31/2 pay periods for 7 weeks during the courseof a year. We would be paid for a 35-hour workweek instead of 40.This would allow the teachers to work all year or to be furloughedonly one pay period, as set forth by Federal regulations, and it wouldgreatly reduce the budget We do not even have an opportunity to useour accrued annual leave any more.Mr- Chairman, I urge you and your committee to give additionalconsideration to not only formula funding but the many other issuesnow facing the Federal employee.

Thank you, sir-
Senator Mzwirzs. I want to ask a question here. What percentageof eligible BIA educators have elected, under paragraph 1131.02, tocome under the provisions of 1131 f
Mr. Pitracz. 1%4- . Chairman, I do not think we have any figures onthat right now. Based on what we are getting back from our localschools, we do not see any significant numbers converting over.. Ithink, in the three schools we have represented here there are none.Senator Mmi.cumic... Then it did not attract anyone as far as youknow I
Mr. Pte. That is right.
Senator MELcumart. Please proceed-

STATENEN'T OP JANES lhicGILBILAL, XEMBER, LOCAL 452, K2=
CHOCTAW AGENCY

Mr. McGuiss-t. Mr. Chairman, I am James McGilbra, also of theMississippi Choctaw Agency. I was sent here by concerned MississippiChoctaw educators. I speak for some 95 permanent-position employeeswho are currently under a 30-day RIF notice to abolish all perznanentfull-time positions and convert their: to furlough positions.The only exception to this is t' re superintendent of education ofour agency and his staff. We have been told by the agency as well,that the conversion employees will be unemployed during next sum-mer's months.
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Most of these teachers have from 12 to 32 years of experience- The

majority of them have 15 or more years of experience teaching Choc-
taw youth. Never during these years have they experienced furlough.

In the years since I have known the systemsome 10 yearswehave always had summer school programs. The community has asked
that we have summer school programs-

We are the people, we feel, who must cause quality education or
attempt to cause quality. education. We have lived through lots of
hardships with the policies of 1:11A. Morale is very low and a lot ofit has to do with the uncertainty of our situation. We have lived
through years and years of uncertainty-

Nevertheless, these people of whom we speak were hand picked in
our area- They were the best educators that could be found in public
school

The reason for this was, at the -time the certainty of their employ-
ment. They do not feel that it is fair that now their careers, that are so
far down the linethey do not feel it, is fair that they are now told
"You will not know if you will be employed in the summer." It is too
late for many of these people to start a new career. The instability is
a very critical thing here_

We also find that the small schools that have been mentioned by
other witnesses are a factor with our schools. The student-teacher
ratio does not always justify the money by formula funding, even
though the small student-teacher ratio has been requested by the people
of the communities.

I have been toldafter questioning one of the principalsthe-prin-
cipal freely told us that he had a wonderful staff- He shared this ex-
perience with us. He was pleased with his staff, but they were just
too expensive. He could not afford them.

Senator MELciEuKa. I am going to have to interrupt you now We will
have a short recess- Senator Hatfield will be able to come to conclude
the hearings. I will have to leave now.

Please remain for just a few moments right where you are, because
I think Senator Hatfield will be here in about 5 or 10 minutes.

The committee is in recess.
Recess taken.]

for HATp-zELD [acting chairman]. The hearing will come to
order.Mr. Peirce, I understand that you have just about completed your
paneL Is that correct ?

Mr. PEracr- That is correct, Mr. Chairman- We only have a little
bit to go. We were in the latter part of Mr. M.cGilbra/s statement_

Senator HATPX:Et in. If you win, please summarize your comments_
Is it Mr. Bernhardt ?

Mr. IkticthxBRA. Mr- McGilbra.In conclusion. Mr. Chairman, the situations that we mentioned
earlier have been very disruptive of the educational process. We be-
lieve that speci.-1 consideration should be made in formula funding to
account for the type of teachers a school has on its staff. their experi-
ence, and qualifications to avoid situations such as we mentioned
earlier.

That is the conclusion of my statement, Mr. Chairman.
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Senator HATinuci..n. Thank you. Without objection, your writtenstatement will be included in the record at this point.
[The prepared statement of James McGilbra. follows

PRE'PARXD STATEMENT or JAMES MCGMBRA, CHIEF STEWARD, LOCAL 452, NATIONALFaagswrfors or FEDERAL EMPLOYEES

PURPOSE
To describe the negativw.: impact of employee conversions to subject -to- furloughstutus on Indian education.

MISSION
To provide the individual /earning differences of Choctaw students. This is ayear-round job involving not only instruction. but planning, materials develop-ment, and evaluation.

IMPACT
If we are converted to furlough because of budget limitations under the currentformula, we will not be able to fully carry out our mission. Furlough appoint-ments will mean less money, time, and manpower needed to carry out the mission.The result will be a lowering of the standard of service provided to the Indianpeople.
The overall enrollment at our schools has increased eac?- year over the pastthree years. Despite this fact, 97 educators of the Mississippi Choctaw Agencyhave been placed on the longest period of unemployment furlough ever recordedat this agency. Most of these people, because of their type of appointment. havenot been able to receive unemployment compensation due to state regulations.AnotAer 95 employees with permanent positions in education have been placedunder :t reduction in force notice. The result will be the conversion of all edu-cators to furlough appointments, and will cause these people to become unein-:!.loyed during the summer months.
'4TL-Aft of these permanent employees have ten or more years of teaching ex-perience and have their Master Degrees and above in their teaching fields.Through the years they have educated many Choctaw youth. and have neverhad to be placed on furlough. These employees will be the ones to suffer, ratherthan the people who have been Ineffective in managing the budget. Some ad-ministrators have run up to 217 percent spending in transportation. Otherprincipals have told us the records from BIA that show the s?.±-0.. tus of the budgetare received so late by them tha' they are of little help.

These educators do not think it is fair for Congress to proclaim, through thestated intent of "formula funding," that our educational mission will be to pro-vide quality individual educational programs centered around the student, andyet the impact of formula funding on our school programs contradicts thisstated intent. From questioning our school principals we have learned that be-cause of the budget limitations of formula funding, they have been forcer... tocut back on stalling and programs. This cutback in programs will cause us to klebelow our state and Southern Association standards. The hard work done in thesummers to achieve this accreditation will be for naught. 1iais same staff hasbeen working on the on-going proces- = developing. planning. and evaluatingquality educational programs especi. :9 designed for our cul7rzrally deprivedChoctaw youth.The majority of our successful educational prograio improvements for bi-lingual students come from our teachers who have a unique relationship withthe Choctaw Community after many years of experience with students, theirfamilies, and their community. These improvements are conceived and developedduring the summer months by teachers who do not have classett to be taught.Other teachers are involved in summer school instruction.
Formula funding has also caused cutbacks in supplies. materials. educationaltrips and athletic events which have always provided special experiences ourstudents would not receive otherwise.
The length of the furlough and the threat of furlough for all employees hasdrastically reduced staff morale. The uncertainty of the situation causes the pro-gram to suffer. and in turn the students are adversely affected. This condition has

made it almost impossible to provide the quality education these Indian children



deserve. Employees have suffered loss of income and a lowered standard of
living for their families. Their careers have been destroyed after years of service.
and it is now too late to start new ones.

Senator ELsammELD. Mr. Peirce, does that conclude your panel T
Mr. Parma. We have one more brief summary, Mr. Chairman, from

Dr. Beavers from Fort Sill Indian School.
Senator Ilaimmer-n- Thank you.

STATEMENT OF TEDD IMAITES.S, PRESIDENT, LOCAL 1883, FIFE,
PORT sria_ia. INDIAN SCHOOL

Mr. BEAvicRs. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. My name is Tedd Beavers
of the Fort Sill Indian School.

I feel somewhat like our students do now when they come to us.
They have been kicked out of public schools and out of other Indian
schools. I am the last on this panel and I think I feel somewhat the
frustration that they go through.

I had volumes prepared and I have been told from hour to hour
to cut, cut, cut, so I will cut it to as brief a statement as I possibly can,
sir.

Senator HATirrEtn. We will take -rour entire statement as part of the
record, but if you would summarize, that would be very helpful.

Mr. .13zAvEns. Thank you. I appreciate it.
I also appreciate this opportunity to present our views on behalf

of the Fort Sill Indian School in opposition to the proposed BIA.
closure of the school and the consolidation of the BIA off-reservation
boarding schools.

A careful look at the boarding school student will reveal that he is
often from a broken home, learning disabled, or orphaned.. Among our
people we have great concern for one another and for education and
for our land.. Many times these students are deserted by both parents.
They have needs that are not met by the schools or at home.

Compared with the Riverside School at Anadarko, some 40 miles
north of us, at Lawton, the Fort Sill Artillery School, they do not
have the harming facilities to accommodate Fort Sill Indian students.
Their maximum load is 298 students in their facilities, and their hous-
ing consists of poor, rundown cottages which were condemned and are
now being refurbished to take on our Fort Sill Indian School students.

Let me point out to you that Riverside enrolled 318 students in 1979.
Fort Sill enrolled 239. This would make 557 students if all of our stu-
dents went to Riverside, and they can only accommodate 298. We just
cannot understand how this can be manipulated.

Unlike Riverside, also, Fort Sill has the Great Plains Vo-Tech
School for study of electronics, diesel mechanics, nursing, cosmetology,
and -many professional fields. Lawton also has the Cameron Univer-
sity just on the other side of Fort Sill Indian School_

It has a great reputation for an agricultural and mechanical school.
We have one of the finest libraries downtown, which is 9 blocks from
our school, in southwestern Oklahoma. We have the Fort Sill Military
Base where many of our students do work in the summertime.

The Fort Sill Base also has a psychological clinic and testing center
for some of our undisciplined and slow-learning students.
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There is a complete Indian health clinic just 1 block from our schoolat Fort Sill. We have a special program for alcoholism and drugabuse, and we have an interstate artery between Oklahoma City andWichita Falls with a 4-lane highway just 4 blocks off.The fact is that our enrollment has been hurt by the Bureau over thelast 2 years, specifically, by Mr. Rick Lavis' reports in 1978 and ofMarch 1980, but we are not worried about getting our students backif we could be assured in some way that Fort Sill was to open again.Many of these students will not go to school at all. We still havetheir total preenrollment. We have their names and addresses so thatwe can contact them immediately if we can get the proper funclingAt the present time, however, our tentative formula ftnding budgetfor the fiscal year of 1981 is $691,000, which is absolutely too small totake care of the needs of 200 students. This must account :for theirfood, their clothing, their shelter, their academic supplies. This allowsabout $5,046 per child. It just cannot be done.The best we can manage to feed, house, and manage our childrenadequately, allowing for the inflationary costs, is with $6,500 apiece.We need, then, the budget which was originally proposed of $981,000,which is sufficient for the basic needs of our students.Let it be pointed out that in the Anadarko-Muskogee area FortSill is the least expensive, per capita school in the State of Oklahoma,as is Stewart School in the Phoenix area.Mr_ Chairman, and members of the select committee, we wed yourvote. We need your support. We ask you to help us overcome thisobstacle. Above all, our children need your help.We thank you-

Senator HATFIELD. Thank you very much.Without objection, your full statement will be included in the recordat this point
[The prepared statement of Tedd Beavers follows :1

P=PABED STATE-MEM` or Int. Moo PAZAUMUM LOCAL 1883, NATIONALFrocsArlocir or FEnzasx. EMPLOYEES
Mr. Chairman and Members of the Select Committee on Indian Affairs, I ap-preciate this opportunity to present our views on behalf of the Fort Sin IndianSchool in opposition to the proposed BIA closure of the school and the consolida-tion of the BIA off-reservation boarding schools.Maybe some background information might help us to understand what hasbrought about the BIA school closures. We need to go back to 1970-72 at whichtime the BIA believed that accoreing to the Reservation Boarding School Review(ORBS) these schools were too expensive. Now we must remember that PSISwas established in I881 to serve as a reservation elementary schooL Graduallyit became a boarding school with the misvion to educate Indian youth, and it hasremained in existence since that time for the purpose of educating Indianstudents, ninth through the twelfth grades- ring caught up in this changingrole caused much dilemma for the students, parents, and the Bureau. Such rapidchanges in our society. with the constantly increasing monetary demands in thefield of education, have long concerned the taxpayer and Congress. Because Con-gress has never, previous to this time, denied its responsibility toward Indianeducation. we feel compelled to represent to this committee our options for keep-ing the Fort Sill Indian School functional.A. careful look at the boarding school student will reveal the be is often froma broken home, learning disabled, or orphaned. Occasionally, be is deserted byboth parents. These special needs are not met either at borne or in public schools.
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The ORBS study apparently was taken by the BIA in order to manipulate a

justifiable means for closing these schools. Supposedly, no one in the Interior
Department studied the ORBS recommendations.

The closure of PSIS along with Chilocco and Seneca seems so Ill-conceived and
poorly planned that the transfer of so many students and staff cannot be accom-
plished within Mr. Carter's time span. Just a 1-year extension will not be satis-
factory for our schoolthat would be only a token gesture. In order to remove
anxiety of staff and students, we are asking for a fire -year period in which to
prove ourselves, to meet your standards. We welcome your annual evaluation and
inspection_ We are dealing with the future and lives and attitudes of some 212
students here at Fort Sill each year. In the proposed consolidation, no considera-
tion seems to have gone into defining administrative priorities and formulating a
budget responsive to the social, economic, educational, and health needs of our
students. The Riverside school in Anadarko, some forty miles north, does not have
the housing facilities to accommodate PSIS students_ Their maximum load is 298
and they are housed in poor, run-down cottages which were condemned and are
now being refurbished to take our FSIS students. Let me point out to you that
Riverside enrolled 318 students in 1979. Fort Sill enrolled 239 This would make
557 students that Riverside must take in and house when its full load is only 298.

Let me also report to you that Mr. Rick Lavis, Deputy Assistant Secretary,
Bureau of Indian Affairs, in 1978 when he was considering PSIS closure did notdo the morale of the students nor staff any good_ All that year the students
kept asking if I thought the school would be closed. There was so much anxiety
among students, dormitory aids, academic staff, and. piant_ management that
proper work could not be accomplished.

Unlike Riverside. Fort Sill has the Great Plains Vo-tech School for the study
of electronics, diesel mechanics, nursing, cosmetology, and secretarial training.
Lawton also has Cameron University which enjoys a reputation as an agricul-
tural and mechanical institution. Lawton's public library is the finest in south-western Oklahoma. The Fort Sill military base, where many of our studentswork in the summer, has a psychological clinic where undisciplined and slow
learning students can receive help. There is a complete Indian Health Clinic
and hospital only one block from our school which is always open to the students.
We have a special program for alcoholism and drug abuse. Also we have a four-
lane highway going through Lawton between Oklahoma City and Wichita Palls_

As you know, the highest rate of suicides occurs among the American Indians.According to Mr. Frank Reynolds of CBS, it costs the American taxpayer
$750,000 to maintain one prisoner for 50 years.. This is three-quarters of what
we need to operate the school_ If we save only one person from a life of crime, we
have paid almost for a whole school year.The fact is that our enrollment has been hurt by the Bureau over the last
2 years by the Lavis report in 1978 and the March 31, 1986, report that Pt. Sill
Indian School would close permanently. But we are not worried about getting
our students bick when they are assured that our school will °pan this fan.. Weare anticipating some 200 students from 60 tribes and we have most of their
names and addresses.BIA administrative decisions have been detrimental to Indian consultation on
policy changes of Public Law 93-638 and the Education Program Act. Public
Law 95-561, and also Public Law 95-608 which breaks up Indian families. The
Interior Department did not consult with tribes or divisions about the proposed
closing. No options other than consolidation were ever offered, no proposals about
cost control were made.Fort Sill is a unique school, being one in which staCents are usually admitted
with academic problems. Dr. George Underwood, of the University of Utah.
reported in his survey that FSIS students have average or above intellectual
ability but range from 2-5 to 5 years behind in basic skills, such as reading, lan-gaage, and math. Indian boarding students have needs that are totally unmet
by coninmnity public schools which, at best. enable them to achieve very little_
Many PSIS students have already failed in other educational institutions_

If PSIS is closed, one must also consider that in Oklahoma the State Depart-ment of Education funds are expected to be cut from 19 million dollars to 6
minion in federal impact dollars for slow learners slashing many special educa-
tion programs including districts with heavy Indian populations.

Before Mr. Rick Lavis recommended that FSIS funding be terminated follow-ing Mr. Car:.er's budgetary request, FSIS for the fiscal year 1981 was to receive
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an operational amount in the sum of $981,000 under the Bureau's current fundingformula.

At the present time, however, our tentative (formula funding) budget for thefiscal year 1981 is $601,362, which is too small to take care of the needs of 200students, such as food, shelter, academic supplies, etc., allowing only /5040 perchild. The best we can manage to feed and house these children for adequately,allowing for inflationary costs, is ;6500 each. Wo need, then, 4081,000 which issufficient for these basic needs.Let It be pointed out that in the Anadarko-Mmtkogee Area, FSIS is the leastexpensive per capita in the state of Oklahoma as is Stewart School in thePhoenix Area.
Mr. Chairman and members of the Select Committee, we need your vote, weneed your support, we ask you to help us overcome this obstacle. Above all, ourchildren need your help.
Mr. PEnicz. That concludes it, Mr. Chairman- We will be happy toanswer any questions you may have.
Senator HATFIELD. Thank you, Mr. Peirce. We appreciate yourtaking the leadershi in putting ihis panel together. It will be veryhelpful to our p
I would like to invite - Joseph Dupris, executive director of theCoalition of Indian Controlled School Boards, of Denver, Colo., tocome to the table.
Mr. Dupris, I understand you are accompanied by a number ofassociates, so you may invite your associates to the table as well.Mr. Dr:amis. Mr. Chairman, I want to thank you very much for theopportunity to present testimony to the committee on the issues thatwe feel are very important in Indian education.I would like to introduce Birgil Kills Straight, who is the presidentof the board of Indian Controlled School Boards. He will make intro-ductions of the other members of the panel. Birgil

STATE NT OF BIRGIL X/LLS STRAIGHT, PRESIDENT OF THE
BOARD, INDIAN CONTROLLED SCHOOL BOARDS

Mr. KELIS STRAIGHT. Thank you, Joe.Mr. Chairman, I would first like to introduce myself and three of mycolleagues before I make a brief statement. As was said, name isBirgil Kills Straight. I am an Oglala EaCota from Kyle, S. Dak. I wasformerly a representative of several school boards, including RedCloud, which is a parochial Catholic school ; the Pierre Indian Learn-ing Center, a former BIA special education school that was contractedby the LaCota Tribes; Flandreau Indian School which was a BIA.boarding school ; and little Moon School Board at Kyle, a former BIAsc..00l that is currently under contract.I am currently the president of the board of trustees of the OglalaSioux Community. College.
I would like to introduce Mrs. Mary Helen Creamer. Mrs. Creameris acting director of the Association oI Navajo Community ControlledSchool Boards. She is a fullblood Navajo. She has been director of theBorrego Pass contract school at Crown Point, N. Mex., for 5 years,previous to which she was principal of the school. She is also a memberof the board of directors of the Coalition of Indian Controlled SchoolBoards. She represents all three agencies in her testimony here.Mr. George Jim is the president of the Borrego Pass School Boardand has been an active leader on the board for 2 years. He is also secre-
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tary of the board of directors of the Association of Navajo Community
Controlled School Boards. He is a fullblood Navajo man and has had
10 years' experience as an employee of the BIA educational program at
the Crown Point Boarding School prior to his election to the I3orrego
Pass School Board. A parent of students at both contract BIA board-
ing schools. Mr. Jim uniquely represents the interests of the Navajo
people of the eastern Navajo area

Mr. Donald Creamer is the director of special projects at the Borrego
Pass School and a former member of the BIA task force on formula
fitadincr. Since completing his work with the task force, he has con-
tinued working with related problems and issues for the Office of
Indian Education Programs in training of field personnel, formula
funding procedures, development of financial planning processes, and
draft writing of proposed regulations and amendments to the formula
funding system. He has taken major initiatives in gathering informa-
tion from a wide variety of sources to support his testimony, which he
will give here this afternoon.

Being a member of different educational organizations, I would like
to niake some statements that will respond to some of our needs out in
Indian countrv. As I said. Mr. Dupris will go into greater detail. After
that, I would like to be excused sr, that. I may attend a meeting
downtown.

The recent passage of Public Law 95-471 was a milestone, but it
also created some problems for us and for the Indian colleges. The
Snyder Ler issue. :Is it affects trbal colleges. esreciany the Og lala
Sioux, the Rosebud. and Turtle Mountain peoplethe funding for
these has been cut off.

The Department of the Interior and Office of Management and the
Budget has decided that tribally controlled community colleges are not
eligible to receive funding under Snyder Act authority. The Solicitor.
however, has ruled that section 108 of Public Law 95-471 clearly
allows tribal colleges to receive funding from other Federal sources.

If the Interior and the Office of Management and the Budget stick
to their position regarding this matter, these three colleges, as well as
other tribes that are currently benefiting from the :ter. will be penal-
ized. I would like to see the Congress reaffirm their intent that tribal
colleges are eligible to receive funds from any funding source for the
benefit of postsecondary education--funding sources such as the
Snyder Act and title III.

In view of the lateness of the BIA in getting Public Law 95-471
grant moneys out to tribal colleges this year, I., and the Coalition of
Indian Controlled School Boards, would like to recommend to Con-
gress that forward funding be provided in the fiscal year 1981 funding
budget to allow tribal colleges to open its schools without undue delay.

Title III funding for schools that are members of the American
Indian Higher Education Consortium in fiscal year 1981 have also
been cut. AIHEC, the only Indian consortium, is the only organiza-
tion that has been defunded.

Fifty percent of the AIHEC member institutions have not received
funding in fiscal year 1981. It appears that Public Law 95-471 may
have had some influence on the title III funding decision affecting
tribal colleges next year.
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We understand that black and Chicano colleges and other minoritycolleges have all received less than full amount funding. They maybe less than full amount, but they still receive funds, while the onlyIndian one that has been active for some time has not received anyfunding at an.

from a local community, Kyle, S. Dak., as a 12- "mber ofthe schoo-1 board there, I fought to receive construction fUnding. Atthe time, Senator Abourezk took this to the Senate floor and eventuallythe General Accounting Office did a study.At the time, we were requesting something like $2.7 million for ahigh school. Later, after it was approved, inflationary factors causedit to rise to close to $7 million, or $15,000 away from $7 million. Thatwas 4 years ago.
Currently, we need at least $1.5 million to finish the construction.We noticed that in the budget that BIA presented to us there wasa funding request, but it was only a very minimal one.I sat in the back of the room earlier and Senator 3felcher questioneda person who, I believe, came from Fort Sill, concerning why the costper student was so high. I have had a similar experience in the PierreIndian Learning Center. The Pierre Indian Learning Center had re-ceived contracts for about $8,000or, I think it was $4,000. The SouthDakota formula stated that for special education students there it costapproximately $15,000 per student.BIA. was trying to fund the Pierre Indian Learning Center at alower rate.
What happens to a child, who has not gone to the Pierre IndianLearning Center, is that he invariably ends up in a State reformatoryand correctional facility. Then DIA. social services pump in $13,000for that child to finish his education in a State institution.'hereas. before, if he had received his education at the PierreIndian Learning Center, it would have cost a lot less. These are theinconsistencies that I would like to mention.As I said earlier, I will turn this over to my colleagues here whowill tell you. in more detail, about these things that I have mentionedbriefly.

Senator HATFIELD. Thank you very much.Without objection, the material that you he ve submitted will bemade a part of the record at this point.[Indirect Cost Problems of Contract Schools and Other Public Law03-638 Contractors, and related materials, follows. Testimony resumeson p. 190.]
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The contractor's obligation to "recover" all asounts due under an indirect
oat rate set by auditors creates the situation of a theoretical over-

recovery under these prooedures.

1 2

Parxint actually Immediate
Paid by agenr-ies Debt

3

Theoretical
OVerP1900Vecry

FActual direct costs (the baseoF AMOunt recoverable under rate established-4to which the rate is Applied) (Auditors must. 'assume it is recovered)
4

Amount actually spent
41-in administering the -----.4
direct cost program

4

1. The amount actually recovered is limited by policies of the funding
agencies. It may not be known until the close of the fiscal period
dUe to "avaIlability of funds" uncertainties. Commercial contractors
make up the difference out of their own operating capital or profits.

2. If amount spent weeds amount actually paid contractor by funding
agencies, an immediate debt is incurred. 100% Federally funded contractors
have no source of funds to overcome this debt. They cannot borrow funds
to finance it because they cannot pay interest with Federal funds.

3. Federal auditors must hold the c;ontraztor liable for having recovered
this amount (even though it was not recovered, and was not spent to
adSdnister services) under the "fairness" principle (atcove) . They
must assume it is available to administer future programs-6 If not
needed for this purpose, it must be repaid by the contractor to the
Federal government.

While "theoretical" this is a real, enforceable long term fiscal
obligation of the cLntractor. 100% FederaLLy funded Indian contractors
have no other mans of resolving it but bankruptcy proceedings.

4. In a peculiarly perverse spin-off of these procedures, the more the
contractor tries to reduce adMdnistrative costs to compensate for
failure of Federal agencies to pay their share of these costs, the
greater the theoretical cver-recovery (and future contractor. debt)
becomes.
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Unite. S tate* IN-pa rt mem of the .1teriur
°met OF THEAEt" it ETAIRYOTC* or usrsi.c.-rok rwsr.iniU.

=NT RM. PI Wadi;
las tnCeglieb IPILvD. WITt WO

11.A3 tivo000. cm-o-Ana areal

NW. Mary U. Creamet, Director
Sorrow. Posh Scheel
P.O. Drover .A
Crewspoiat. wag. massice 67313

Dear Us. Crammer:

Imp 6. 1960

sir

Due to recant chi:bogy:8 is the flooding for contract schools and the Surinam et
Iodiaa Affairs' (MIA) recognStiee that indirect coat rates do root provide ell
the fonds macessary few tho administrative coots of too schools. the golloo-
lag changes is the use of indirect coot rates are effective immediately:

1. Any contract school that does not haver an approved Tate aped this
date for Fiscal Tear MI 2962 Should not submit a propooda for as
indirect cost vats.

2. Amy contract school that does not nom have as indirect cost rate
approved for TY 1930 is advised that negotiatioo will be terminate'.

3. Any contract school that has a prior roar negotiated rate. whothee
it is of a provislomalifinal or Slava with carry-fervard matter.
mill have all negotiated rates finelSsed es of the mod of the rate
period.

This will be accomplished so as to remover all comtract schOols from indirect
cost rat. obligations. The alternative to redirect coax rates is to mese-
elate a lump-sum agreement for administrative costs vithyour SIA coatrectlog
officer. This is accomplished by idootify1in6 what costs would have bees
iocledot is the indirect cost pool if a proposal ore ro be sehmitted and
uegatiattag that amount to be paid as a negotiated lump-sum.

Sincerely

laAQW
Delbert J. TSekoss
Regional Audit Supervisor

cc: Navajo Area Office. barest, of lotion Affairs
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United States Department of the Interior
IBURICAU OP INDIAN AFFAIRS

Navajo Area Office
P. O. Son 1060

Gallup. Vow Menteo 37301

Director
Sorrow lase School
P. O. Drawer A
Cremapehat. New Nanico 87313

Deer Sir:

IMO

This ie to inform you that this office has reached en agrenneet with
the Office of Inspector General to extend July 21, 1980 deadline to
August 10. 1900 for comtract schools to notify the Office of Inspect-
or General of the op.ion of continuing wader the indirect rate concept
or to negotiate luep.num amounts.

A mar tang has been scheduled at the Nevsjo,Aree Office, Gallop, New
Meelca ma July 23. 19100 between& the Ares Coetrecting Services end all
coetrect school, at 10:00 A.M.. Contract Conference Noon. This mooting
is being held to dioesmimate information on derails end policy
ltmsa

gutdr
refereece indirect cost rate mod negotiated lump-ewe for overhead

in order that each contract schools can anise a final decision in the
method of motorise and adinteteriag iedirect cost for Fiscal Tear 1981.

Toss are requested to attend the meeting. Please brleg copier of all
correspoedemco, rate agreements. or other information. Tour acknowledge-
ment to seemed this emoting le requated by ca%;Jeg or confirming your
acceedence to Area Code (505) 063-9301. 2S1.

Stacey:1y yours.

:Zech of Contracting Services
Contracting Officer
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Appendix C

OSITRACT SCHOOLS

Aberdeen

* Red Scaffold Day School
Faith, SD 57626
Agency Cheyenne River
Contractor: Red Scaffold

School Board. Inc.
Faith, SD 57626

St. Wicepael's Tribal School
St. Michael's, MD 58370
Agency: Fort Totten
Contractor: Devils Lake

Sioux Tribe, Inc.
Fort Totten. MD 58335

Lower Brule Day School
Lower Brule. SD 57548
Agency: Lower Brule
Contractor: Lower Bruit Sioux

Tribe, Inc.
Lower Bruit, SD 57548

A.Crow Creek High School
Stephan, SD 57346
Agency: Fort Thompson
Contractor: Crow Creek Reservation

High School aoird
Fort Thompson, SO 57339

Theodore Jamison Elementary School
3315 S Airport Road
Bismarck, ND 5850i
Agency: Aberdeen A.O.
Contractor: United Tribes Education

Technical Center, Inc.
3315 S Airport Road
Bismarck, ND 58501

'o Pierre Indian Learning Center
Star Route 03
Pierre, SD 57501
Agency: Aberdeen A.O.
Contractor: Indian Board of Education

for Pierre Indian Learning
Center, Inc.
Star Route 43
Pierre, SD 57501

Manderee Day School
Memderee, MD 58757
Agency: Fort Berthold
Contractor: Manderee School District 036

Manderee, MD 58757

Twin Buttes Dey School
58636

Agency: Fort BerZhold
Contractor: Twia Buttes School

District 037
Halliday, MD 58636

a Little Wound Day School
PO Box 289
Kyle. SD 57762
Agency: Pine Ridge
Contractor.: Little Wound School

Board, Inc.
Kyle, SD 57752

arLoneman Day School
Oglala, SD 57764
Agency: Pine Ridge
Contractor: Loneman School Corporation

Oglala, SD 577'54

4rSt. Francis Indian School
St. Francis, SD 57572
Agency: Rosebud
Contractor: Sicangu Oyate Ho. Inc.

St. Francis, SD 57572

orMarty Indian Scb.sol
Marty, SD 577,61
Agency: Yankton
Contractor: Marty Indian Sc;--..1

Board, Inc.
Marty, SD 57361

irOjibmay Indian School
PO Box 3-A
Belcourt, MD 58316
Agency: Turtle Mountain
::.antractor: Turtle Mountain Band

of Chippewa Indians, Inc.
PO Box 3-A
-Belcourt, MD 58316

Turtle Mountain High School
Belcaurt, MD 58316
Agencg: Turtle Mountain
Contractor: Turtle Mountain Band

of Chippewa Indians. Inc.
Bel court, MO 583.6
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Alba
Albuquerque Indian School
1000 Minneul Blvd; Mf
Albuquerque* NN 87107
Agnocam
Contractor: All

ORBS
Indian rumble

Council, Inc.
PO Sox 6507
Alba:marque, Ni 87197

oirmine Mill Schools
CPO Drawer H
Pine Hill, UN 47321
Agency: Rash Navajo
Corstraclxw.: Simmals Navajo Schen):

Board, Inc..
PO Box 249
Ramah. NN 87323

Acome Early Childhood Developmant
Progr

*coma, 'NM 87049
Agency: Southern Pueblo

Agency SPA
Contractor: Ae Pueblo

PO Box 64
San Fidel, NN 87049

Anadarko

AI Institute of the Southern Plains
PO Box 231
Hammon, OK 73650
Agency: Conch°
Contractor: Institute of the Southern

Plains School 'Board, Inc.
Hammon. OK 73650

BiTlinos

Busby School
Busty. MI 59016
Agency: Northern Cheyenne
Contractor: Busby. School Board, Inc.

Busby. Ma 59016

Labre Indian School
Ashland. MI 59003
Agency: Northern Cheyenne
Contractor: Labre Indian School, Inc.

Ashland, MI 59003 =

Two Eagle River. School
Dixon. MI wean
Agency: Flathead -

Contractor: Conf. Salish and Kootnai
Tribes of Flathead Reser-
vation, Inc.
Pablo. MI 59095

gamft. Storrs Indian Schema
PO Box
St. Stephens, ST 62%24
Agency: Wind River
Contrectew: St. -Stephens Indtias

School Educatioe
Association, Inc.
St. Stephens, iff 62524.

4 *owing Indian High School
Ethete, YY 82520
Agency: Wind River
Contractor: Wind River Indian Edu-

cation Assoclatton, Inc.
Etbete, NT 82S20

Eastern

Choctaw Parent-Child Development
Program

21:07 Son 21
Philadelphia, PIS 39350
Agencyz Choctaw
Co tor: Mississippi Sand of

Choctaw Indians
Tribal Office building
Rt 7 Banc 21
Philadelphia, PIS 39350

Mlmcomukee School
PO Soot mem
Miami, FL 33144
Agency: Eastern A.O.
Contractor: PHscasukee Tribe of

Indians of Florida
PO Box 440021
Iamiami Statism
Miami, FL 33144

Minneapolis

Nay-Ah-Shig Domy School
Star Route
Ormada, MN 56359
Agency: Minoasota
Contractor: Mille. Lacs Reservation

Business Committee
Star Route
Oremia, MN 56359 -

Lac Courtes Oreciles-Ojibway School
Route fl
Caldera'. WI 54820
Agency: Great Lakes
Contractor: Lac Courtes Oreilles-

Ojibvey Tribal Governing
Board
Route 02
Hayward, WI 54843

37



Oneida Tribal School
PO Box 198 c/o SHC
Oneida, WI 54155
Agency: Great Lakes
Contractor: Oneida Tribe of

Indians of Wisconsin
1238 Fish Creek Road
Were, WI 54115
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LA., Little Singer Community School
Boo-239, Star Route
Winslow, AZ 86047
Agency: Tuba City
Contractor:

tiannahville Indian School
Route 01
Wilson, MI 49896
Agency: Michigan
Contractor: Hannahville Indian

Education Committee
Route 01
Wilson, MI 49896

Bug-O-May-Ge-Shig School
PO Box 82
Cass Lake, NM 56533
Agency: Minnesota
Contractor: Leach Lake Reserva-

tion Business
Committee
PO Box 308
Cass Lake, NM 56533

Nanominee Innovative School
PO Sox 397
%ashen's, WI 54135
Agency: Minneapolis A.O.

4.8orrego Pass School
PO Drawer A
Croompoint, NM 87313
Agency: Eastern Navajo
Contractor: Borrego Pass School Board,

Inc_
PO Drawer A
Cromnpoint. AM 87313

eRock Point Community School
Via
Chinle, AZ 86503
Agency: Chinle
Contractor: Rock Point School Ord.

Inc.
Via
Chinle. AZ 86503

Contractor: Menominee Indian Tribe
of Wisconsin
PO Sox 397
Cashew's, WI 54135

A Sci=o1 For
PO Sox 273
Tokatchi. NI
lencY:

Contractor:

EIe

87325
Fort Defiance
A School For 14e, Inc_
PO Box 273
Tohatchi, NM 87325

*enough Rock Schools
Star Route #1
Rough Rock, AZ 86503
Agency: Chinle
Contractor: Rough Rock Scheel

Beard, Inc. s--
Star Route #1
Rough Rock, AZ 116503

Black Mesa Community School
Sox 215, Star Route 01
Rough Rock, AZ 86503
Agency: OHO*
Contractor: Black Myesa Community School

B oard, Inc.
Sox 215. Star Route #1
Chinle, AZ 86503

Shiprock Alternative School
PG Sox 1799
Shiprock, NM 87420
Agency: Shiprock
Contractor: Shiprock Alternative School

B oard, Inc_
PO Bon 1799
Shiprock, NM 87420

Navajo Academy
1200 W Apache Street
Farmington, NM 87401
Agency: Skiprock
Commtractor: Ylvajo Academy Board of

Iii rectors
1200 W Apache Street
Farmington, 1B1 87401

Alamo Community' School
Via
Magdalena, NM 117825
Agency: Eastern
Centracto:-: Alamos Cammunity Scheel

herd. Inc.
Via
Magdalene, NM 87825
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Phoenix

Duckeater-Shoshone Elemmentary School
PO Box 3
Duck water. NV 89314
Agency: Eastern Nevada
Contractor: Duck water Tribe, Inc.

Duck water. NV 89314

Blackwater Community School
PO Box 1137
Coolidge. AZ 85228
Agency: Pima
Contractor: Gila River Indian

Cammunity
PO Box 123
Sacaton. AZ 85247

Hoteville Day School
Hoteville, AZ 86030
Agency: Hopi
Contractor: Hopi Tribal Council

Oraibi, AZ 86039

Moencopl Day School
PO Box 185
Tuba City, AZ 86045
Agency: Hopi
Contractor: Hopi Tribal Council

PO Box 123
Oraibi, AZ 86039

Havasupai ElementunjScluwa
Supai, AZ 86435
Agency: Truxton-Canjon
Contractor: Havasupai Tribal

Council. Inc
PO Box '10
Supai, AZ 86435

Fort McDowell Pre-School
PO Box 7779
Fountain Hills, AZ 85268
Agency: Salt River
Contractor: Fort McDowell Mohave

Apache Indian
PO Box 244
Fountain Hills. AZ 85268

pyramid Lake School
Nixon, NV 89424
Agency: Paiute
Contractor: Paiute Tribal Council

Education Board
PO Box 255
Nixon, NV 09424

1

164

Portland -

Coeur.d'Aleno Tribal School
DeSmart. ID 83824
A9gmcY: Northern Idaho
Contractor: Coeur d'Alene Tribal Council

Plummer. ID 83851

Pascal Sherman Indian School
Omak Lake Road
OM*. WA 98841
A -9121CY: Colville
4",ntxector: Colville Business Council

PO Box 15G
Nespelem. WA 99155

Shoshone-Sannock Alternative School
PO Box 306
Fort Hall. ID 83203
Agency: Fort Hall
;0 tractor: Fort Hall Business Committea,

Shoshone-Bannock Tribes
PO Box 306
Fort Hari, ID 83203

Nez Perce Tribal School
PO Box 305
Lapwai, ID 83540
Agency: Northern Idaho
Contractor: Nez Perce Tribe of Idaho

PO Box 305
Lapwai, ID 83540

Puyallup Tribal School
519 East 28th Street
Tacoma, WA 98421
Agency: Puget Sound
Contractor: Puyallup Tribal Council

2215 East 32nd Street
Tacoma, WA 98421

Yakima Tribal School
PO Box 151
Toppenish, WA 98948
Agency: Yakima
Contractor: Conf. Tribes and Bands of

the Yakima Indian Nation
PO Box 151
Toppenish, WR 98948

Quillette Tribal School
PO Box 279
LaPush, WA 98350
Agency: Olympic Peninsula
Contractor: Quillette Tribal Council

PO Box 279
LaPush, MA 98350

39
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Sacremento

Nowa Valley Tribal Early Education Program
PO /OK 817
limps, CA 7.
/04941K7:
Contractor:

-S546
bloom
Hoppa Valley Tribe
PO Box 817
Hoops, CA 95546

Moved Valley Tribal School
PO eon 448
Covelo, CA 95428
Agency: Central California
Cootractor: Covelo Community Council

Covelo, CA 95428

40
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EMPLOYEE TRAVEL .

ZIA. 214 Attendance or Wareicipetion at conferences. meetings. or symposia
eflargenizatioas

- .

MB 211 Atter lifting courses that are not specific reouirerlents
for

22L offices for general surveillance of their ooera:so

*outing& ;iodic trips to attend staff =eating;22D 2114

flE.

tilF

21,

21R

!AC 22S

l$ 221

!3.7 ne

Familiarization trips for new employees

Travel to staff retreats

Travel of averbed.personnel charged. to specific projects

All other travel not directly related and *monist to perforwarce
of program or ndssion

Relocation of employeeAnd families

'vp 212 A11 other trail and transportation of personssaissioniorngrIm
oriented

21W Atecnoence or participation at conference and (cretin's dlrectly
related and essential to performance of program or mission

rtiotiotr...4. term=

!7A 274. Travel and transportation of tribal officials, amPldiees and
:delegates

-ail 271 Travel and transportation of other Federal Agencies employees

27L All other ems-enpIcome travel and transportation

Day-to-oey bus transportation of pupils to and from school

:7E :27N Travel and transportation of pupils for adnidentc fled trio
activities

76 2'P Travel and trensportotfon of popilsvto end from hone at tegV.nt-
end of schc,1 term .

7141 27R Treval and transportation of pupils roe. recrestiu/t1

-vve1 (*fists fee employees. t.. h t:'01:':r% :e'-.'.
ect.. ; fat d lOth the tua,17 . 4

..Ad re rrcorod as part c the t

Tr GSA Reutoi
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United States Department of the Interior
OFFICE or THE SECRETARY

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20240

Ilemoramirm

To: Area Directors
Central Office Directors
Director, OUT
Area Education Program Administrators
Agency School Superintendents

Through: Cosedssiorar of Indian Affairs
Director, Office of Indian Education Ses.ei

lam: Assistant Secretary - Indian Affairs

Subject: 1T 2980 Trawl Sestricticos

la eacordance with Section 112 of Public law 96-86, approved Ocfa/..wv
1973. (see copy attached), and the subsequent Office of Manage:I. -us
Budget (Cie) Bralittla 80-3, dated November 16, 1979, it has been ...icessar7
to Anew ravel restrictions an all travel wordless of source of funds..

Tnuasitted with the wmorandsa fret the Commissioner, dated April 4, 1960,
ewe the travel limitations for IT iseo for all appropriatiocs identified
in the IT 1980 Budget Appendix for the ma of Indian Affairs.

The trawl limitations ors bawd ugona$20,914,000 allocation for the
Bureau of IndianAffairs, With was made by the Department Aced upon en
elistuNtsgastAgukaamtuanszdt.. Tommy allocate your total
trawl Limitation (Object Classes 21 and 22) by any anew:at/object class
cis which pratioes the most efficient results.

A report of &man planned trawl and transportation obligatioos and
subsequent quarterly reports of actual obligations against pLinsed are
required by the Department. The report of planned obligations, as
approved. by OM, constitutes a 3itgal limitation on obligations, i.e.,
obligations exceeding the plan constitutes se violation of the Anti-
Deficiency Act (31 U.S.C. 6S5(e).

Each Director is requestri establish a travel policy coordinator
responsible for devolop/%6 and implememting initiatives for use is
planning all travel an a system of monitoring obligations. The follow-
i3 are guidelines IT. establishing controls on travel. Effective
lamediately, the Ca simiansrr will approve all travel perforced by the

1 73
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United States Department of the Interior
OM= or THE SECRIITABLY
WASKDICTON. D.C. 212140.

JL 3 MN
44: $ Ir

L.L71 . 1:1'

tles *tractor. Office of Indian Education Programa
Acting Doman, .... 1 ....:

Treat assistant Secretary - bedlam Affairs

Sehjectt Approval of Travel Authctsationa

Effective insadtstely. all reqessets for travel to h tmileortakees by any
employee in the Office of Indian Mdecattnft Program* vitt he oubwitted
is the Assistant Secretary - Indian Affairs for act ton.

As the Office of Iodise Education Programs has already exceeded its
EY VSMO travel ItaltstIon. only the neat urgent requests for travel
shall be coesidered and subalteed to Otto office for approval.

All general travel. authortaattons are to he cancelled. and all sinew-trip
authortsettnes comParritrigi travel net yet coopleted are .o he revlowed
isesedletely. A list of single trip aurhorleattons currently in offset
ehowine traveller. place of trowel. purpose of travel, snit etmlbar amount
obligsed is to be anbeittod to this office by July El. Thin tint shall
include all personae currently oa tomparacyclotait ascii-meant. and shalt
show the aursloyse permanent duty station, the tam., . duty etatton, awl
the expiratioe date of the detail.

Toe are to notify ell field education offtcials of this directive and direct
that action he eakem ituilatIlatoly to curtail travel.
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co-rms. cf. Tkil St CeCTAftv cop fooca.7.0.4
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July /16-10S0

Mr. was Fredericka
Aesistaat Srctetary of ledtanAtfairs
Office of the Secretary
Department of the interior

Conutitutioo Avenue, K.W.
Waohl..%.nom. P.C. 20245

Dear Mr. Froderlzks:

It is our understanding that a budgetary travel ceiling Las been imposed IICVOLA
alt Departnnt of the Interior programs, including the in.:..prioual child
education ,egram which reclves funds through P.L. 94 -1.2, Education for Alt
Deadicappee ChlWron Acr. side sistered by this of. Ace. The imposition of such
a calling seimtive to the implmneatatioa of the P.L. 94-142 at this tins, sal,
hove critical consequences is terms of continued funding under this Lew.

le our lett.? of June 26, 1960 to Assistant Secretary Mills. we saphaelzei the
coseeres of chi.. office with respect to corrective actions tesultitm fro= our
program admialstrazive revises that havesone ass:tended for the past yezr.
May arenas of chose canes are agency responsibility for a13 education
programs mud programeciatoring. Travel restriction, would make sonitorins
Impossible. and agency respeneibIlity and leadership would be clearly weakan-1,
If nor sue::..ntssSIy discredited.

I would er.une 4=0 procedure mast exist to appeal or review 4 budgntar7 action
that wcu:d ,:eoparaire Person of Indian Affairs continued participation in the
10.1.- 94-14: pr,-ri.t.

If I t...ve :41.t...fed the facto in this matter, planet. J. en rn:: T %..7o.1:_' to

intereste k.nvinc; 11 you Nava explored the possilAlit7 ar apnzalzat th11-:
buegetarr action or, If you h=ero. re4.:civickg you;

-
to TOVCZaill tni.a action-

Please do not hesitate to contact us. if there are ery vs.-et:ono' on this =Actor.

cc: Creur-.,.-tfter 1:111i..:, Mallet
Kr.
Lr, =dove
e!_ me.

BEST COPY AVAILABLE
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THEE COUNCIL. FOR EXCEPTIONAL CHILEXIE=I L /7

--4-.. se ,..K., -=z--.:

77;c.,N.N.0. . . ,..- .4.' .41 la :Ay
Jame 13, 19120

The Severable Robert C. Byrd, Chairaan
.111.11. Senate Appropriations COmulttee
Subcommittee on Interior
233 Russell Senate office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Chairmao:

We are writing to bring to your attention a matter which. if not corrected.
could have a deericental effect upon the Bureau of Indian Affairs (C /A) spe-
cial education program for the remainder of this as well as future fi%cal
years. It is our understanding that the Department of the interior (D01) and
the SIA, in re'ucing their travel ceiling= as required by Section 112 of P.L.
'.6-SS and a Office of Managenent and Iledget directive. have impened
travel restriction.. can all Bureau education travel regardiesa of the source of
these funds. While we can appreciate the Congress's as well as the Executive
Branch's concern and efforts to reduce administrative travel, we feel that the
inclusion of flow-tbrough funds fron,the Education Department for the educa-
tion of handicapped (F.L. 94-142) and disadvantaged (Title I of ERG.) students
within the Bureau's travel coiling Is inappropriate and completely ignores
intent and requirements of these programs.

As you wall know, Mr. Chairman. 'ender The Education for All Handicapped Children
Act, PA.. 94-142, the Secretary of the interior receives funding for the edaca-
tion.of Indian and Alaska Native handicapped children and youth based' on an ap-
proved state plan. Among the administrative responsibilities required by the
Act are extensive monitoring and evaluation activities oo the part of the CIA
Office of India* Education Programs. Other requlrements that in most instances
involve some degree of travel given the geographic vastness that thareetertzes
the Bureau school sysren include child identification (Activities. Interacency
cooperation. inservize training and maintaining zh Bureau Advil.ory Caer.itteu fur
Esceptional Children. We find it especizzlly distressina, particularly in view

O.S.of Canarel Accounting Office reports as well as other accounts canine atten-
Clan to BMA special education inadequacies. that the Department and ch. Bureau
would adopt s restriction that in esrence makes it impossible for the ZIA to
carry out its respom:ibilities undwrP.I- 94-142 to insure that an appropriate
education is available to all Indian and Alaska Native handicapped children.

V. might also add that while reluced travel ceiltnes at this cinz of ye r may
mot I:pose an undue hardship on federal agencies. this In not the cast. for the
BiA school program. Unlike other federal programs. the end of the fL.ccl Seer
Is an extremely bsy time for the Bureau glace a new schr.l year b..-Onz In
late August or earl. e'ept..aber. This necessarily involves wan/ of cc,. ..:forw-
mosclamed activities the ZIA prepares for the opening and conducts the first
few weeks of schol. .Secause of thene problems. we would urge theC(4:nitte. to:

BEST Carl! AVAILABLE
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Communicate wath the Sacra-foray of cLu lauvrlar frwerdIng In.- nred to
same* Mutation prapartacut flaw-tiaratagl. elands. 1.e., P.L. '34-142,
Title I and Title IV. from DOI and 111A apprurriated travri celltncts
fee the reesinimg three and a half meatier of the Ti 00 (local year.

Smempt flow-through funds from the Ideestion Department. i.e.. r.L.
110..-142. Title I sod Title 1V, from the RIA aprrepri.drv4 travel ceil-
legs in the report. Accompanying the IV Appropriatins Rill for the
Begusctiosat of the Interior and Related Agamcies.

Once again. Mi. Chairman. we are asking the Committee to continue its ovorsigLt
an that Congressional initiatives. wham implemented by the iserutive Branch. fis,
n et impact negatively on the pr.vream that has been achieved to date with regard
Be the education of Indian and Alaska Native handicapped chIldron. If ve can
Barswide further information on this matter. Samna* do not hoott4ta' t* contact
us. We thank you is advance fora year consideration of Chi:. ematvr.

Sincerely.

ak-&;diamk.)
?rode:rick J. Weintraub
Assistant Executive Director

far Governmental Relations

fjW/RARisp

cies Al Cinnell
Magri. Griffin

,71 4t.'
, r

cce- -

trues A. Ramirez
Specialist for Policy

Implementation
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United States IN_Tnerttlictit of the I sl tcrit br
SiAtICAU uF 1NV:AN ArFAMS
WASHINGTON. D.C. VC45

mow mmm
Tribal Planning Services
YACC/YCC Youth Programs

JUL 1 1 1?
*Memorandum

Tot Area Dirocscrs
Director, Office of In, ian Servile:4i
Actin; Ceputl

From: cc.mmiesicner

Subjects Travel of YoUth Pro5rams Staff (YACC/YCC)

The YACC/YCC staff in the Bureau of Indian Affaxrs Are .x mpt
-from the travel restrictions placad,on r3g:J:2r Bure.-au

The YACC/VCC staff operate over 90 youth camps throughaut
Country and are respcnsible for the safety of o-.Jor 3,0017
working at t!lese camps. It is essential that they have t:7.,1.
to travel to the camp sites for monitoring, L:valudatiom Ind Ja:If..-ty
inspections. The YCC is =articular operace,1 only duriTic the
summer months and needs constant auanitoring. ::ere are 6a YCC
camps in the Bureau program. Since this is a D--zpartmenTally
funded activity, all travel is sub3ect Co the 1,partrnntal ceiling
pot the Bureau's.

'Please se* that travel authorizations fcr YACC/YCC star: and
Bureau safety officers traveling under ynuth orwrae.s fe-.dmn7 ....re
processed without delay. Our prime'con=ern is a safe. offirment
program for our Indian youth- .

If theria- are any restrictions placed on .ravel by the ipAr,--.==ne.
iron 'ill be advised by the Administrat,..r. YACC/YCC in'Chtral
affice. -".--"-ib .

. 1 '*7-% 1. \ .

4%
.
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PRIXIelEmarrais REGARD= Timm. Regristerlais cps Bu zotsztriari No Fmrse
INIODGE ZOLIMIef2Cti PECGRAMS VCR INDIAN STUDENTS.

'Mot the Select Comittee exercise oversight to assure that the BIA and
Deportment of Interior do not violate Deportment of Education regulations
cc agreements regarding flow-thrcuqh educational programs for Indian
children in their application of travel restrictions and reductions to
!IA Office of Indian iduation Programs in FY 80.

That the Select Committee intelmoome as necessary in any future application
of acricsa-the-board travel cc other operational restrictions in Federal
gcmernment programs, to assure that BIA Education programs are protected
against unrealistic constraints

That the Select. Committee institute a study to determine whether the BIA
-should be required by low to separate its direct progress services to Indian
tirbes and people from its salaries and expenses for executive department
officers and employees, in a manner consistent with that r used by the
Department of Education, exempting the direct program services from such
constraints upon executive department officers and employees as the current
travel cel-Ung and reduction.
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111111116i OF OPERATIONS AXD liamaziwics mamma FFICRIDIS CONTANITING PRICY-ZOOS=
PRIVATE CCIMTNACT SUMO=

Public law 93-638 411r/sots the Secretary of the Iaterter, on the request of any
Indian tribe, to contract with any tribal organisations to plan, conduct, and
administer any program or portion thereof watch the Secretary is authorised to
administer for the beoefit of Indians. Implementing Rogulatioris for this law
Satins, "all or parts of any program" to include "ogeratioa of, or ~vices pro-
eidad by, previously private actsoole", and further define this term. Under
this authority the ma* now foods a number of contract schools. The BIA has not,
however, provided facility operation and maintenance (OW) support servitors for
theme schools apart from the school operations (budget activity 3100) funding
provided through the Office of Indian Education Programs. A variety of reasous
halm been adveince4 over a period of time for BIS. refusal to do so.

The attached MOMIROdUR (Actg. Asst. Policy, Budget & Admire/ to Asst.
&Day.- Indian Affairs, approx. April 23, 1980) states the current position taken
by Interior and BIA Budget end Finance officials. It holds that prior to FT 81
the funds for previously private's contract /schools were a separate line item in
the BMA budget; that amounts budgeted therein were "IdntomMmil" to cover both
the school operations and facility OW costa of these, schinole; and that a S2
million increase in these, funds from FY 79 to ST 80 was specifically for this
OW purpose, in the FT 80 budges justifications.

An examination of these justification documents reveals that the increase was
duo to several now schools projected for this category of funding in FY 80. The
schools oarked as new in the list account for sore than S2 million, and we can
find no mention in the justification of facility OW costs.

On the basis of this claim. however, the memorandum holds that use of BIA
Facility Ibianagement (budget activity 3500) funds to provide facility operation
and ma/atm:sant* for thee's, schools would violate the "Appropriations Subcomnitteon
guidelines on rwprogranor. -f funds". It than proposes what appears to be a r* I
violation of these gud' t requiring the reprogramming of FT 80 3100 fund-
into 3500 to provide lot {.sae services, without "formal reprogram=ing action".

This position is currently being supporters: by the ammillary argument that in
FT 77 the 'ALA orstatishod funding levels for the appropriations request for thee.
schools on the basis of a "formula" conaisting of 1274 of the thew current State
Average Per-Pupil EXpenditure (SAPPE) in the States in which those schools were
located. They now hold that, since the SAPPE included operations inc oaiztenance
of physical facilities, the funds appropriated for these school operations in
FT 80 also must include facility OW funds.

Theme arguments totally ignore the fact that in October of 1979 the Secretary of
Interior published final Regulations completely revising the basis for funding of
all BIA and contract schools to provide for equitable student -based funding, at
Congressional mandate. These regulations establish an interim FT 8G cia: fund
for contract schools, in budget activity 3500 itself, end require distribution of
the moneys in this fund directly to those schools for Oil: services in support of
the 3100 contract operations there. They further require the Assistant Secretary
for Indian Affairs to provide for full funding of the O&M costs of theme schools
by FY 81.
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UNITED STATES DEPARTMLN1 04 THL INTERIOR

Office of the Secretary
Washington, D.C.

Memorandum
0

I I I

To: Assistant Secretary - Indian Affairs

From: Acting AsAistant Secretary - Policy. 3udget and Administration

SLblect: Facilities Management Reprogramming

You have proposed reprogramming in 1980 from the facilities
management subactivity S2 million to provide for the operation and
maintenance (0/14) of the plant facilities used by previously
private schools. The finds to be reprogramed were originally
budgeted to operate and maintain Bureau school facilities. Your
proposal would reduce the facilities management budgets of all
Bureac schools proportionately in order to minimize the impact of
the $2 million reduction.

As we understand the situation, these previously private schools
are operated by tribes under contract with the Bureau. Prior to
P.L. 95 -561 and the fiscal year 1981 budget. the Bureau included
funds for contract schools in its budget as a separate line item
under the School Operations subactivity. The amounts so budgeted
were intended to fund ho h sc o rations and fa iliti
mentgraivitizs_sacpuoh_a single contract with each school.
Appropriations for this purpose totaled-$10.8 million in 1980, an
racrease of S2 million over the 1979 level. Following the 1980
budget cycle, the P.L. 95-562 implementing regulations which,
among other things--; govern the distribution of funds available for
school operations became effective. Those regulations do not
allow funding OM costs from the school operations subactivity.
Thus. we understand the Bureau plans to distribute according to
the P.L. 95-561 formula the-full amOunt appropriated under school
operations for 1980 even though that amount includes S2 million
requested and justified for contract school OM_ Your reprogram-
ming proposal would then move another $2 million to cover the 001
expenses Of contract schools.

We think this is inappropriate and in fact. would even constitute
a vi anion of the ations iubcommittees. guidelines on the
refeloWilliTim of f festead the turds which were requested
and appropriated for maintaining the contract schools should be
set apart from the funds to be distributed under the formula and
reprogrammed to facilities management to be used for the purpose
intended. Since. in this case. the funds would be expended for
the purpose justified no formal reprogramming action is necessary.
You should take the steps required to insure the funds are made
available to the contract schools for operation and maintenance.
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Senator MIATrizz.n. Please continue.

STATENENT OF JOSEPH DlTZRIS, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR,
COALITION OF INDIAN' CONTROLLED SCHOOL BOARDS

Mr. Durant. Mr. Chairman, we have a number of items to address.
I have 21 of them which are covered in our formal testimony. We will
summarize our issues succintly and we have specific items related to
four major specific issues that we believe are important for you to
hear now.

We will present those and have presented them to the committee
staff. I would like to address a couple of other items which are of
critical importan. but I will do so very briefly. Then my other col-
leagues win also ad issues briefly.

As I said, my name is Joseph Dupris. I am the executive director
of the Coalition of Indian Controlled. School Boards. I am a Cheyenne
River Sioux. I have been executive director for the coalition for the
last 8 years.

The issues that we have before us relatee. , - Bureau of Indian
Affairs education are many--as I said, 21. 1.1243 coalition, as an orga-
nization that is repreeenting the contract schools and com-
munities thra out the Nation related to India' n education, has con-
sistently bro t forth to Congress and to the agencies issues which
we feel are of critical importance.

I would like to bring up an issue relating to 874, which was men-
tioned, Johnson-OW-alley and new school startuw-. Currently, we un-
derstand, there is a .bility that Johnson-O' Ille3r basic support
will not continue. was a decision that was made, has been re-
viewed, and it will probably not be reinstated.

Also, 874 funding for public schools has a *revision in the new law,
95-561, title XI, part A, which allows far a -public school to work
with the tribes and the Indian communities. if they cannot work with
them and cannot work out a reasonable Indian education needs state-
ment, and provisions for equal educational opportunity, then the tribe
has the ability to remove itself from that public school and start a
contract school, or send its children to the BIA.schools.

In this instance, there has been no plonning for any new startups.
There is no money that has been put aside Mated to these. There is
no technical assistance, no legal assistance, to convert from public
schools to contract schools.

In addition to that, there are some 10 schools that are affected by
Johnson-O'Malley basic, some of those in Nebraska, which also face
the possibility of discontinuance of their public school funding and
going to contract schools. That too has not been provided for in the
1981 budget.

We suggest and recommend that minimally 10 to 15 new schools'
funding be placed into the implementation set-aside so that other
schools that currently exist and are funded by the implementation
formula will not be impacted adversely.

In addition to the problem related to the formula funding: and the
absence of planning for new school startups in a larger sense, there is

circtunvmtion of the statute, 95-561, title XI, part B, section 1122.
That speaks to educational standards.

Educational standards can be waived by the tribes. As such, when
educational standards are put forth by the Bureauwe hope soon
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then the tribes will examine those standards and determine whether
or not they will function with them, particularly in contract schools.

However, in formula funding design, standards are being placed
into the formula and are then being applied without review to schools.An example of the problem is the Shiprock Alternative School which
was denied funding because of standards placed into the formula.

In section 1122, part (e). the tribes may waive these standards. In
this instance, the tribe could exercise its rights to waive it and then
become a fully funded school. This has not been permitted and there
are some circumventions of the rules and regulations by Bureau staff
which preclude the exercise of this waiver right.

We would like to have this examined and overturned and 1,envily
overseen in the sense of providing for those rights, so that the imple-
mentation of a contract school can be well effected by the tribal
community.

I will touch upon one other item briefly. That is the technicalassistance issue. In 874 the rules and regulations have not been pro-duced by the Bureau for the transfer, again, as I said. Also, there hasbeen no technical assistance available.
It is the position of the Bureau's Education Department that

planning and technical assistance and legal assistance in the starting
up of new schools is not available out of the implementation set-aside,
or, at this time, any other place.

Section 1130, which emphasizes Indian control of Indian education,therefore cannot be implemented. If it cannot be implemented, then
the Bureau is not functioning to the benefit of the Indian tribes andcommunities.

We would like to see oversight related to this, money placed into theBureau funds someplace, or specific language in the appropriations
or other statutes which would require the Bureau to function as it hasin the past and allow for planning and technical assistance and legal
assistance to be funded out of the implementation set-aside.

In summary. those are three major items that I wish to address now.I would like to have Don Creamer proceed with the items whichyou have before you in written form.
Senator HATFIELD. Please proceed Mr. Creamer.

STATEMENT OF DONALD CREAMER, ACTING DIRECTOR,
BORREGO PASS SCHOOL

Mr. CREA3fER. Mr. Chairman, we are submitting written testimonyon several major issues. I will simply comment on the testimonyrather than try to review it in any great detail.
One of our concerns is the procedure for the development and pay-ment of indirect costs for contract schools and for 93-638 contractors.The contract schools which now have indirect cost rates under the

ratesetting procedures, established under 95-561. have been informedby the Government's own audit agency that these rates will bankrupt
us.

This is formal information given to us. We have met with them.They have explained how it will drive us out of business in a periodof years. It is based on some anomalies in the regulations which were
developed in order to allow the Government to deal with privatecontractors.
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Other agencies that have their own administrative costs have profits
and other places from which to secure those funds.

We haire been told that the major solution to this problem is for us
to negotiate a lump sum indirect coat with the Bureau of Indian
Affairs. This places control of our indirect cost funding in the hands
of BIA contracting officers, instead of in the hands of an independent
audit agency. We are really concerned, because we have played that
game before.

Some of us who have been in the business for 7 or 8 years were there
before we had indirect cost rates and before we had an independent
auditor that established what our overhead needs were, so we are very
concerned about that.

We are quite willing to negotiate lump_sums, but there are no rules
and regulations established for this yet. The Bureau of Indian Affairs
is not prepared for it yet. They have not been budgeted for it in theIndian contract support funds to pick up the indirect costs that are
currently being paid by agencits of the Government other than the
Bureau.

Lump sum arrangements will require them to_pay our entire indirect
cost and not just the indirect costs of the BIA direct program that wehave.

As a consequence, a number of things need to be done. The BIA
needs to have sufficient funds budgeted, and we will communicate
estimates of those funds for the contract schools nationwide to the
Appropriations Committee. We have an appointment this afternoon
with committee staff for that parpose.

The BIA. needs to be given authority and direction to negotiatethese lump sums and to develop a set of rules and regulations for them,
and to cooperate with contract school organizations and tribes in de-
veloping procedures for negotiating the.m.

As s. basis for that, accurate data need to be developed as to the
actual indirect costs, or overhead costs. of the Bureau of Indian Af-
fairs itself. The BIA. does not know what they are spending for their
own overhead costs, so comparable figures for us cannot be developed.

We do not et know, and I do not think the BIA. knows, what all ofthe overhead `functions are that are provided to a BIA school. because
those functions are scattered through BIA, the Department of the In-
terior, the Department of Justice, and heaven knows how many otherplaces that a BIA school can call upon for overhead services.

Asa consequence, we are asking that a formal GAO audit be made
to identify these things, and we have prepared a list of the kinds of
information which are needed about the overhead operations of theBureau of Indian Affairs.

We are asking that consideration be given to the possibility that the
BIA. could separate its program and its overhead into different depart-
ments, as the Department of Education does, for example. Right now
they are all commingled and you cannot tell what is program and what
is overhead; what is administration and what is service to Indians.There are also, among the contract schools, almost 66 percent ofthe schools that are required to take their administrative overhead outof their BIA. formula allotment. The same money that in the other
schools and in BIA. schools is used to run educational programs must
be expended to administer those programs by those schools.
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We have prepared a list of all of the contract schools, markingthose schools that now have rates and face the problem of converting

to lump sum, and marking the other schools that have neither rates norlump sums and are taking it out of their kids' education.If the BIA negotiates lump sums with those of us who now haverates, they should negotiate lump sums with those of us who have noindirect cost funds from the Bureau or any other place right now.There are a large number of the previously private contract schoolswho are in that situation. Their problem needs attention.Another major issue which we have backed our way into in dealingwith the previously private schools is the fact that they have been onthe same kind of basis with regard to their operations and main-tenance of physical plant. The BIA operates and maintains the plantin the contract school where I work. In many other contract schoolsthe BIA has providedno services.
The task force attempted to set up a procedure under which fundswould be provided to those previously private schools for that purpose.It has taken nearly a year to get the money shaken loose. So far as Iknow, those schools have not yet seen the money, but we understandthe problem has been broken loose, that the place in the budget wherethose funds had been appropriated has been identified, and that themoney is coming through channels rightnowHowever, in investigating this problem we have come across a muchlarger problem that precipitated some of the confusion. The BIA'sBranch of Facilities Management is in a drastic funding crisis rightnow because of the movement of about $4.6 million from the MA'sBranch of Facilities Management to a division in the Department ofthe Interior itself.
The Division of Facilities Improvementor Facilities Constructionand Operation Improvement in the Department of the Interior hasunder its supervision in the BIA's Division of Facilities Engineeringat Albuquerque the construction and the major improvement programsand major repair programs that used to be under area offices. The areaoffices that have been most heavily hit by the movement of these fundsare the Navajo area office, Phoenix area office, and Aberdeen.These are areas where there are large numbers of contract schools..The movement of the funds was carried out without provision for re-ductions in force of the Federal employees who used to he paid by thosefunds.
This happened at the same time that fuel costs, dependent on thosefacilities maintenance budgets, skyrocketed. The net result is that theNavajo area woke up about half way through this fiscal year with the"Lion that they were already overobligated by about $2.5 millionfor year 1980.
They requested RIF authority. The 3r were denied it. They Imve beentold that the only reduction in force they can make is to reduce perma-nent full-time employees to career-seasonal employees, and the type ofemployee that they were paying with these funds cannot be reduced tocareer-seasonal because the need for those employees is year round.They have pulled out every emergency stop that can be pulled out,and they are now puting their employees on an emergency furloughbasisan adverse action furlough wherein the employees are simply
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One of the major problems that we have encountered recently is theindirect cost rates versus the lump sum matter. Without any forewarn-ing or any kind of procedures set up, we were required to negotiatehinds as a lump sum.
This created. in the schools, extreme uneasiness in the operation ofthe schools. To the best of our knowledge. no one is taking responsibil-ity to resolve the problem or is setting up I ly procedures by which wecan negotiate.
It is our recommendation that something be done; that we be givensome kind of funds that, by mutual effort with the contract schools'representatives, and perhaps with BIA and OIG, we mry set up somekind of a -ule by which we can negotiate.
According to the Navajo area 93-638 officer, they were dependenton the OIG to set up the regulations and until regulations have beenset up by OIG they were not in a position to set up regulations.On the other hand, we understand that the OIG's position is thatthey have no authority to set up regulations for BIA, so I do not knowwhere we stand right now
On the indirect costs, we were also told that 91 percent of the Indiansupport funds to cover our indirect costs of overhead operations werelimited, but we understood that it had been restored. The Navajo area638 office is not aware of the restoration_
We have been constantly audited by the OIG every year for compli-ance. We recommend that the Bureau of Indian Affairs' indirect costsbe identified and also be audited, not because we are audited everyyear but because of the need to identify overhead costs and to see aboutthe comparability of our indirect costs to BIA indirect costs.Also, in denying the funds on the basis of the standards issued in theformula funding, the regulation is very awkward and needs to be re-viewed for correction. All of the regulations pertaining to standardsof education should remain separate from the formula fundingregulations.
As it is now, it sets contingencies for funding which we believe wasnot the intent of the law.
It creates real problems in the field to have someone come up andsay that we are ntvt in compliance with the regulations of formulafunding. That is setting restrictions upon the local community schoolboards in hiring and management of the school program.Becaase of the vast areas and isolation of Indian reservations, thiskind ot restriction in the BIA regulations is a real bind upon theschools, and here I make reference to our written testimony.It is also hard to believe, but there is an old saying that the oldguards are hard to change. That is still very true of the Bureau'spersonnel's attitude toward local Indian self-determination efforts. Wemust constantly fight tu. maintain community control efforts, becausewe strongly believe in self-determination.
It is not a fad with us. It is here to stay.
In our recommendations we ask that this select committee continueto support Indian efforts to-vard self-determination, because there isstill much to be done on Indiaa reservations.
Thank you very much.
Senator HA-Pizz-o. Thank you, Mrs. Creamer.
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STATHICCHT OP =OR= JIM, SECRZTAP.Y, ASSOCIATION OF
ZAVAJC; 00311111/MITY CONTROLLED SCHOOLS; ARD PRZOIDZIIT,
DORRZOO PA SCHOOL 130tA3D

Mr. Jne.. Mr. Chairman, I would like to express some of the con-
cerns that we have at our school. Recently, we received a letter from
the Inspector General pushinig us to negotiate with the MA. for a
lump sum to pay our overhead costs in fiscal year 1981, which beginsin -

Also, the contracting officer told us that there were not enough
funds.

OIG cut the indirect cost rate for September 30, 1980.
We have another problem. That is that the Branch of Facilities

Management informed us suddenly that they do not have any more
funds for the materials to work with. They also informed us tat we
should lay off some ofour employees at our schooL

This indicates that it will be hard, if there is some emergency, to
meet that emergency, or if there is a fire. If there were some kind of
emergency, what would we do?

The Branch of Facilities Management under MA used to provide
janitor mpplies. Now they say they do not have any more funds.

Also, tiUe I was funded at $12,000 for this year, instead of $83,000
as _p_lanned.

We do not even know what to tell the staff that we hire. We do noteven know what we can do for the children that are in remedial
education.

We also have more than 10 handicapped students this year.That is alL Thank you.
Senator HATirizzo. Thank you, Mr. Jim..
Mr. Dorms. We have with us the next who are also membersof the Coalition of Indian Controlled col Buzz LaPointeand Richard Bordeaux. We will move right on to them-

STATEMENT OP ENO= "IRIZZ" LaPOIZTE, FEDERAL PROCOLAMS
COORDIRCATOB, MARTY =MAX SCHOOL

Mr. LA6Poterre. Mr. Chairman and members of the Senate select com-mittee, my name is Buzz LaPointe. My position is that of Federal pro-
coordinator for the Marty Indian SchooL I would like to intro-duce superintendent, Mr. Richard Bordeaux.

We will not take much of your time. You have probably heard most
of it. What we want to talk to you about are the 0. & M. moneysthatis, operation and maintenance, ski mi3y, as set out in the rules in
section 3112.143 of the Federal rules, dated' Octther 26,1979.We have not yet received the $230,000 which was allotted to theMarty. Indian School for 0. & M. moneys. What the Bureau is doingabout that, we do not know.

Before we left to come to Washington, we did get some igood news.
That is, that somewhere the Bureau-tm-s decided to allot Marty thoseO. & M. moneys. Where they are getting the money, is not our problem.It is theirs

Richard Bordeaux, our superintendent, will speak to that a bit moreclearly.
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STATE:KENT OF RICHARD BORDEAUX, SUPERINTENDENT,
HA RTY INDIAN SChOOL

Mr. BORDEAUX. Thank you, Buzz. Senator, we will not take up muchoflAuerntime.
I came in here this morning, bright and early, I had about 25pages of nice double-spaced testimony. Sitting here listening to every-one today, I have gradually crossed most of it out.I would like to call your attention to the fourth page. Basically,this is what our testimony deals with. I would like to read those twotop paragraphs. They are part of a letter that we wrote to Senators

McGovern and Pressler, when we first started to inquire about 0. & M.moneys. I will just read them. -
Since the Yankton Sioux Tribe assumed responsibilities for their own educe-tional process, they have had many di-liculties in securing adequate fundingthrough contracts with the Bureau or Indian Affairs and other agencies. Thetribe had always pushed for equality in funding levels with the federally fundedBureau of Indian Affairs schools. It has not been a reality.The major cause for this inequality in the past has been the fact that althoughfederally funded BIA schools and contract schools' academic areas are fundedat relatively the same rate, the contract schools must use a goodly percentageof their academic funds for operation and maintenance charges, whereas thefederally funded BIA schools' operation and maintenance costs are picked upby the Division of Facilities Management.
This has been true for the past 5 years, since Marty has been inexistence. This is what our contention is today.
We want the select committee to know that, as Buzz said, the moneyis coming. for this year. But going into next year we are not sure thatwe are going to have our operation and maintenance moneys and mayhave to use a good percentage of our education moneys for operationand maintenance next year.
I always bring out a little thing about our BIA schools and con-tract schools as an example. It may seem small to you, but when I geta letter from a BLA. schoolthey have a Government stamp in therighthand corner. It says "To be paid for by the U.S. Government."

It costs our contract schools 15 cents to mail a letter.With that 15 cents we could buy almost a pint of milk for one ofthe kids at school. The BIA. schools still get to use the Governmentstamp.
That is just a little thing that I would like to throw in there to drivethe point home a little bit more.
We will be in trouble for next year for operation and maintenance

moneys. I think I do speak for the 27 other previously private schoolswho will also be in trouble next year
Thank you.
Senator FIATirEETAD. Without objection, your full testimony will beincluded in the hearing record at this point.
[The prepared statement follows. 'Testimony resumes on p. 209.]
Pus:PARED STATEMENT or ENOCH LAPOINTE AND RICHARD BOILDEAVX, MAW=

INDIAN SCHOOL. Mucr". S. Dam_
Mr. Chairman, members of the SubcOmmittee, my name is Enoch 'Buzz"LaPointe. My position is that of Federal Programs Coordinator for the MartyIndian SchooL I would like to introduce Mr. Richard Bordeaux, Superintendentof Marty Indian SchooL
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entity funded DIA School's operation and is aitstenaner costs are picked up bythe 1)1vhdon of Facilities Matiagensent.

With the advent of Public Law 95-501. a great step had been taken by Congressto provide equality in funding by the inclusion of sections' 1128 and Il La) in thelaw (a copy of this is Included for reference).
Attachments A and B show the Bureau of Indian Affairs' apparent commitmentto the Marty Indian School Board of =0.490 dollars for operation and mainte-nance charges. We are not the only previously private contract school in thisdilemma (see attachment B). However, as of this date we hare not received thisfunding and if it is not forthcoming soon our school operation during the sum-mer and our opening in the fall will be greatly Jeopardised, even to the point ofclosing.
We have made several attempts through channels, Area BIA Office in Aberdeento BIA Central Off ice in Washington, D.C. to get an answer for this delay. All ourefforts have been answered with -It is in the legal department."Our tribal chairtna::. Mr. Larry Cournoyer, made a trip to Washington. D.C.to Inquire about this on April second and third. He met with Mr. Gabe Paxtonwho assured Mr. Cournoyer that an answer would he coming In a week to tendays.
The letter, attachment C, appears to be this answer:When a tribal chairman's request for information from BIA personnel is alsoput off we feel our only alternative is to write to our congressional delegationand nee if they can get some answers for us. These are our questions:I. Why exactly is the money being held up?
2. Does the -hold up" have something to do with the legality of the rules andregulations?
3. What alternatives do we have for school operations if the funds are notforthcoming?
4. Are we still not equal to the federally funded BIA. schools?We are not to the point of desperation as of yet but this day ift drawing near.We would appreciate any help your office could provide for us. Please call usupon receipt of this request for questions or answers that may have come up bythen.
Thanks for your concern with the education of the Native American. On theday we left Marty we recived a copy of a letter written to Mr. Micheal Gross.our attorney. from Ralph Reeser. acting Deputy Assistant Senator for IndianAffairs. saying that we would finally get the operation and maintenance funding.A little late. A little lees.
I might include that our tentative budget for next school year 1990-1981 doesnot include funds for operation and maintenance. Why Is this? Are we going tobe placed in the same situation next year?
We suggest that the Senate Appropriations Committee specify clearly and

distinctly where the Bureau of Indian Affairs is to take operation and ix_xte-nan-e funds for previously private contract schools for fiscal year 1981-There are other 'previously private" contract schools that are In this samesituation. We do not want to mention that we are cognisant of those schools.those in our immediate areaSt. Francis Indian School and Crow Creek Schoolboth in South Dakota. They share with us in this testimony.
Marty Indian School supported the introduction and applauded the passage ofPublic Law 95-561. It assured us equality in funding across the board was inreach. However. this appears not to be so. As I mentioned earlier. and an youcan see from our tentative allotment for fiscal year 1961 the operation and

maintenance funds are not included again. Section 31h-143 of the Federal Rules
and Regulations dated October 26. 1979 specifically states "The Assistant Secre-tary shall arrange for operation and maintenance of contract schools by fiscal
year 1981." We may again have to use our academic "earmarked" funds for the
operation and maintenance of Marty Indian SchooL

It has been a pleasure to testify before you today. Thank you for listeningto us. We as Indian educators are of the firm belief that in our youth lies the
future of our Indian people.

Thank you-
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United States Department of the Interior
a/MEM/ OF RAMAN AFVAWS

WASIRIBIGTOK, MO. 2024s

11.a 2 School Program Adesinisitraitoc - Previously Private Contract Schools
F! 2M DriXeCeZer Office of Indian Erkacation Programs

Sub:acti Contract School Operations and Maintenance Fund
Subpart. L. 25 CPR Part. 31h, Indian School Equalisation Program, provides
for amintenance and operation fundn Sac previously private schools.
blhpart. C., subsection 31h...141. cove= the establishment of iTISEPtyear and maintenance . Vending reprogram--22nt r ..,.arecently established a coseatakent to thisfund of 52.0 sillier. Each eligible previously private contract school is
herein provided a tentative corresiWant for their share of the FY 1980

. Operations and Maintenance fund. 'MN,* ookkesit,ants are sutrIsc. to--fasitr
Pr.2979 reported oil[ costs received tress each school. -

:+itt are instructing Bureau contracting of ticers, by copy of this meersranduin,
that they may proceed to prepare contracts or modifications based upon the

"ccsaitments with the proviso of the dollar amounts being imbiact
-..ae to audit and availability Gt appC0r3Ciated fundS.

Att-.1....11;aerkt
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United States Department of the Interioi
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

WASHINGTON. D.C. 20210

1 5 JUL 1980

_Mr. Michael P. Gross
Attorney at Lam
P.O. Box 219
56 Sena Plaza
Santa Pm, New Mexico 87501

Dear Mr. Gross:

This confirms my advice to you that Advice of Allotments
will be issued for your clients as follows:

Marty School $230,490
Ojibmay School 124.100
St. Francis School 200,140
Wyoming Indian High School 102.500

Sincerely yours. -

Ralph R. Reeser
Acting Deputy As
Secretary - I:dian Affairs

2



Axcsk -I ?I-) rplso

United States Department of the Interior
BUREAU OF INDIAN AFFAIRS

ABEIRMCICMAICILA OFFICE
rOUILTH AVENUE $ .E.

ASIZZLIOXX, SOUTH DAIXOTA 54401
mommsvannavo
Division of Education

Mr. Richard Bordeaux
School. Superintendent.
Marty Indian School
Marty. South Dakota 57361

APR 25 19b0

Deer Mr- Bordaanx:

Enclosed is a copy of the Fiscal Year 1941 instructional and
residential allotment for the Marty Indian School.

Sincerely.

Assistant Aria usrector EduCation

Enclosure

cc:
Superintendent.
Yankton Agency
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Federal Ea isle VoL 44. No 200 / Friday. October 2IS. 1W9 / Rules and Regulations 51877

she plates -in procation detailed in
31.h. tit .

311s.1at Abirears or pireNhowlaryowsw. as
woos roor tar tan wawa lasnat

tea neon year
The Director. in conatitstion wide the

tribes and school hoard*. shall
determine appropriate weight factors
availed to include pre-ldnderearten
ittogrents in the Indian School
Equalleation Formal* in fiscal year IA=
dared tie a needs eat. to be
completed by January I. Ilea pre-
kaideqprten programs shall be int:laded
in the bareau's education request for
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Senator HATFIELD. Do I understand that you have cut out certaineducational programs in order to-
Mr. BORDEAUX. We never had the opportunity. We are just startingfrom the beginning. We never had a chance to institute a lot of thingsthat we were going to do.
Senator HATirna..n. You are saying that you are not cranidn' g uprather than cn Wng out.
Mr. Bounzaux. That is right.
Senator 1-1.Aavnum. Thankyou, gentlemen.Mr. Dunne.. We shouldmake a point of that item.Next that may be the case, because there are no provisions thataxis' t t now, that I know of, to place the maintenance and operationinto the formula. Also, there has been no request for funds to fundmaintenance and operation in the 1981 budget by the Bureau, so therewill be massive cuts.
Also, the indirect costs for over half the schools, perhaps 30 or so,do not exist.
Senator ILLTFIEL. Where would you plan to make such cuts if youare in that kind of circumstances?
Mr. Dias. It would have to be in the program.Senator HATFIELD. Do you set your programs with certain prioritiessuch that you could indicate as an example what kind of program cutsyou mi&ehave to make ?
Mr. ms. Obviously, it would be travel, all kinds of travel.Sports would be impacted, teachers, no summer school probably, orany preschool. activities. Transportation will really hurt It will hurtthe schools in general.
The Kildee amendment specifically limited the amount of moneythe schools can get, whereas the Bureau schools were protected fromthat. That is another reason why they will not have enough money. Ingeneral, it is going to be very very bad next year.We need your assistance. That is why we are here. We need to ha-z-eoversight on the Bureau and the education at this t: cae. It is critical,because not enough is happening.
Senator HATFIELD. You made a very good presentation, Mr. Dupris.and all of you.
Mr. LAPorzrzw. Senator, may I add something?
Senator HATrzia.m. Yes.
Mr. LiAPontrrz. I know the Senate Appropriations Committee hassome type of authority over the appropriation of money, but I thinkthey should, at least, specifically and clearly tell the BIA where to getthose O. & M. moneys, or from what part of the budget, so that we willnot a t into this situation again nextyear.you.
Senator HATrizt.o. Thank you all very much.I would like to invite Mr. Charles Cauca and Mr. Warren Clementsto the table. They are from Warm Springs, Oreg.I am very happy to welcome my colleagues and fellow citizens fromthe State of Oregon.
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STATEMENT OF CHARLES CALICA, DIRECTOR OF TRIBAL EDUCA-
TION, THE CONFEDvm &TED TRIBES OF THE WARM SPRINGS
RESERVATION OF OREGON, ACCOMPANIED BY WARREN R.
CLEMYNTS, MUNICIPAL MANAGER, THE CONFEDERATED TRIBES
OF THE WARM SPRINGS RESERVATION OF OREGuN
Mr. CALICA. Thank you, sir. My name is Charles Calica, the director

of tribal education programs of the Confederated Tribes of Warm
Springs Reservation of Oregon.

I would like to take this opportunity to state my appreciation on
behalf of the tribal council for being afforded this opportunity to pre-
sent these statements.

I would also like to request a 10-day extension on our submitting
written testimony.

Senator HATFIELD. We will keep the record open, so that within 10
days we wily place in the record any additional testimony or documen-
tation that y.-)u or anyone else wish to present.

Mr. CALICA. Thank you.
I would like to begin by presenting our perspective of the Indian

Basic Education Act, title XI, of Publi Law 95-561. It is our perspec-
tive that the congressional intent should be applauded, as it represents
a sincere attempt to fulfill the educational needs of Indian people. The
act addresses the three major resources of the Federal Government for
the support of Indian students of public school age.

However, we feel that some of the provisions of the law are incom-
plete and, in some instances, are inappropriate and impractical. Part
A of the act addresses Federal impact aid. Public Law 81-874, moneys.
The positive provisions of part A are the increased multiplier for
Indian children, stipulations for tribal consultation, and the complaint
procedure.

However, we feel that the statute could be improved by implement-
ing regulations. The statute and its implementing regulations need to
exhibit greater compliance standards to insure greater local education
agency accountability before the complaint procedure is invoked.

A greater Federal and State involvement needs to occur in providing
technical assistance and negotiating compliance standards for tribes
and local educational agencies to implement the intent of the statute.

One negative attribute of part A of the act is the extinguishment of
payments for part B students. or those students of parents who either
live or work on the Federal installation. We feel that these payments
need to be continued.

Part B of the act addresses the legislative reorganization of the
Office of Indian Education Programs operated by the Bureau of Indian
Affairs. Prior to being signed into law, our tribe submitted oral and
written testimony.

Included in that testimony was a statement by Mr. Eugene Greene,
former tribal council chairman, to the reorganization task force, datedFebruary 2,1978, which says:
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While there are many able and dedicated employees in the Bureau. It hassuffered from a lack of continuity in direction, long range planning and clearlyexpressed policies- In our view, the major problems of the Bureau are thesefactors, rather than the organizational structure. Improvements must come Inthese areas.
There was also a statement by Warren Clements, municipal manager,to the House Committee on Education and Labor:
HAL 9810 misses the mark in accomplishing adequate legislative reform. Whereadministrative discretion already exists to accomplish the proposed change,Federal legislation is neither necessary nor desirable.H.R. 9810 is premature in that it effects sweeping reorganizations in Indianeducation programs within the Bureau of Indian Affairs at a time when a sys-tematic evaluation of the Bureau is taking place.
The magnitude of educational services delivered through the Bureauof Indian Affairs could not possibly be addressed by legislative man-date without serious oversight Legislative reorganization connotes astigma on the organization, presupposes a strong understanding ofoperational issues, and tends to be inflexible.
A number of issues can be cited to illustrate the shortcomings of thestatute. One area is that direct line authority separates the educationunits from other human supportive services programs and it alsoseparates the education units from administrative support units, forexample, contracts and budgets planning. The result of this adminis-trative separation of education within the Bureau has also causedproblems and frustration among the tribes in their ability to succeed.The retention and recruitment of quality personnel is inhibited.Communications planning and coordination is ineffective.A second issue that illustrates the inadequacies of the act is theIndian school equalization p m, which deemphasizes nonschooloperations in the distributionraducation administration funds. Thekey to this concern is that the present formula does not address ad-ministrative functions performed at area and agency levels wheretribes subscribe to public school programs or operate educational pro-grams and activities that are nonschool operations.The lack in this formula has resulted in the reduction in adminis-trative funds for the Portland area office in excess of $1 million to$265,700 in 1 fiscal year. We feel that that represents a very gravereduction in educational services for the Portland area office.Senator HA.TFIEL.D. Mr. Calica, I wonder if you could put the rest ofyour statement in the record as you have submitted it and talk abouta couple of questions. Is that alright with you ?

Mr. CALICA. Yes. That will be fine.
Senator HAiririran. Without objection, the remainder of your testi-mony will be included in the record at this point.[The prepared statement follows

PRA ARED ST.ATEMI=T OF CHARLE13 R- CALIC.A. OF THE CONFEDERATED TRIBES OPWARM SPRINGS RESERVATION or Oszoorr
Mr. Chairman_ my name is Charles B.. Calica of the Confederated Tribes ofWarm Springs Reservation of Oregon.. I would like to present a perspective onthe Indian Basic Education Act, Title XI of Public Law 95-561. Congressionalintent should be applauded. for the Act represents a sincere attempt to fulfillthe educatfonal needs of Indian people. The Art addresses the three majorresources of the Federal Government for the support of Indian students ofpublic school age.
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Part A of the Act addresses Federal impact Aid Public Law 81-874, funds
for public schools serving Indian reservations. The positive provisions of Part
A are the increased multiplier for Indian children. stipulations for Tribal con-
sultation and the complaint procedure. The statute and its implementing regula-
tions need to exhibit greater compliance standards to ensure greater local
educational agencies' accountability before the complaint procedure invoked -
1 greater Federal and State involvement needs to occur in providing technical
assistance and negotiating compliance standards for tribes and local educational
agencies to implement the intent of the statute. One negative attribute of Part A
of the Act is the extinguishment of payment for "B" students. These payments
need to be continued.

Part B of the At addresses the legislative reorganization of Indian Education
Programs operated by the Bureau of Indian Affairs. Prior to being signed into
law. our Tribe has submitted written and oral testimony. excerpts are:

1. Statement by : Eugene Greene. Tribal Council Chairman ; To : Reorganiza-
tion Task Force, February 2, 1978.

-While there are many able and dedicated employees in the Bureau. it has
suffered from a lack of continuity in direction, long range planning and clearly
expressed policies. In our view, the major problems of the Bureau are these
factors, rather than the organizational structure. Improvements must come in
these a reas. "

2. Statement by : Warren Clements, Municipal Manager ; To : House Commit-
tee on Education and Labor.

H.R. 9810 misses the mark in accomplishing adequate legislative reform.
Where administrative discretion already exists to accomplish the proposed
change. federal legislation is neither necessary nor desirable."

H.R. 9810 is premature in that it effects sweeping reorganizations in Indian
education programs within the Bureau of Indian Affairs at a time when a syste-
matic evaluation of the Bureau is taking place."

The magnitude of educational services delivered through the Bureau of Indian
Affairs could not possibly be addressed by legislative mandate without serious
oversight. Legislative reorganization connotes a stigma. presupposes a strong
understanding of operational issues and tend to lack flexibility.

A number of issues can be cited to illustrate the myopia of the statute.
1. Direct line authority separates the Education units from other human

supportive services programs. This arrangement also separates and confuses
Education responsibilities relative to administrative units of the Bureau. i.e..
Contracts and Budgets Planning. Direct line authority represents a more back
to centralized administration as it circumvents Area Office involvement.

2. The Indian School Equalization Program de-emphasizes non-school opera-
tions in the distribution of education administration funds. The present formula
does not address administrative functions performed at Area and Agency levels
where tribes subscribe to public school progfams. or operate educational pro-
grains and activities that are non :school operations. For the Portland Area
Office this resulted in a reduction in administrative funds from in excess of
81.000.000 to $265.700 in one fiscal year.

Part B of the Act contains provisions for many of the Bureau's activities.
these have not been analyzed as of this writing.

Part C of the Act reauthorizes the Indian Education Act Title IV. Public
Law 02-318. Of particular significance in this part is the definition of Indian
Study. Michael Blottin explained that the study was to examine eligibility for
participation in Title IV programs, to determine the extent of abuses. Under the
existing definition it is possible to serve a person of 1/256 degree Indian blood.
Federally-recognized Tribes reserve as a sovereign right the right to determine
enrollment standards and identifying who their members are The concern of
tribe- is that a study has been commissioned and the ensuing definition will be
dfwptfid for all Federal ty-ograms servine Indians. irrespective of their Federal

recognition status. Federally recognized Tribal communities have seen political
and financial resources diluted and abused by some non-federally-recognized
Indian communities.

Within the context of Indian Basic Education Act. programs operated by the
Department of Education are amended by liberal provisions. Programs operated
by the Department of the Interior through the Bureau of Indian Affairs are
amended by stringent reorzanization provisions. The difference in performance
expectations places the Bureau of Indian Affairs at an unfair disadvantage,
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For example, I believe transfers within elementsthere were rec-
ommendations that were made by the task force to the Portland areadirector to transfer positions from one element to another. I wouldsay that a lot of what we did came from promoting better
communications.

Senator HA FIELD. Do you have any thoughts as to how these com-
munications might be revised or improved to prevent such problems
from arising in the future?

Mr. CALICA. Yes; I believe some of them are included in our state-
ment. I believe the one that is key is the adoption of legislative and
executive policy that no consideration be given to the transfer of BIA.
education programs to the new Department of Education.

We feel that right now there is a lot of anxiety and a lot of frustra-
tion arising out of the language of the law. I believe you have heard
previously from some of the tribal programs and BIA. employees of
the pressure that they are

It is my understanding that there are several area director positions
that have been vacant and other key education positions that have
been vacant because, perhaps, there is a lack of security within the
Bureau at the present posture of things. They under preSsur to
succeed and if they do not succeed they are threatened with transfer
to the new Department of Education.

Senator HATirw.i.D. Thank you.
Mr. Clements, do you have any comments that you wish to make on

any of these matters!
ALT Cizarzirrs. Mr. Chairman, I want to refer back o matter No. 1

on page.2 of the testimony. The last sentence in No. 1 was omitted in
the original draft, but I think it is an important point.

Our tribe, prior to any Federal legislation mandating specific organ i-
zational implementations by Public Law 95-561, opposed bypassi.ig
the area office and building up a centrally controlled education outfit,
because we have always had good working relationships with our area
office. It is close to home and we have been able to communicate in a
very good, effective manner.

We see a buildup occurring in Education for central control, so it
look as though we have come full circle. I just wanted to make that
point.

That is a specific concern of ours. We have not evaluated whether
that will be good or bad, but if it occurs as it did in the past, it will be
bad.

Another point that I wanted to make, Mr. Chairman. is in relation-
ship to a concern expressed on page 3, No. 7, that there be a legislative
and executive recognition and support to provide adequate resources
to the Bureau of Indian Affairs for the effective execution of its educa-
tional responsibilities.

Of course, we see these in relation to our treaty and the trust rela-
tionship generally. What I want to make reference to, specifically, is
that the House markup has zeduced administrative funds by $500,000
and we think that will have a very negative effect on an already very
thin program ; namely, the Education Administration.

Senator HATFIELD. Thank you.
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There is one other inquiry that I would like to make. You make
reference to the definition of Indian study in your yousatisfied with the direction of the study thus far f I am aboutthe bottom of page 2 in your testimony, the last paragraph : par-ticular significance in this part is the definition of Indian Study." It isunder title IV.

Mr. Curianns. Mr. Chairman, the definition that our tribe supportsis the one that is contained within the Indian Self-Determination Act.Senator limn. Do you feel the study is_proceedinirproP_erly
Mr. Qracinmerre. If the study is deviating from the federally recog-nized tribes' _preferred definition, then we are not comfortable with

the title IV definition if it is not in that vein, and we think it mightnot be.
Senator HATIPIEID. Fine. Thank you very much, Mr. Calks and

Mr. Clements. W_ e appreciate your coming back to testify.Mr. Carus. Thank you.
[Material to be supplied follows :3
Senator ILWITIELD. The testimony of Mr. Ray Streeter, superin-tendent of the Labre Indian School, will be made a part of the recordat this point.
[The prepared statement follows :]

Paxraaso Srarmtawr or Ma. Bay Stszszsg, Las= Imnair Smoot., Asituam.
Mozrr.

During July of 1979, we were instructed by the area office to prepare a tenta-tive budget for fiscal year 1980. In addition to the student allotment figure, wewere to estimate: (a) any carry-over funds; (b) transportation costs; (c) opera-tion and maintenance costa
On January 29, 1980, we received final allotment calculation form for fiscalFear 1980 which included :

(a) The total instructional/residential amount.
fb) Our transportation allotment.
(0) School board training.
(d) Minor maintenance and minor repair fund of$7,159.(e) O/M entitlement of $127.417. Attached to this allotment form was anexplanation by Mr. Barlow that the 01M supplement was under some legalquestion.

On February 21,1980, we received the attached letterfrom Mr. Paxton instruct-ing Bureau contracting officers to prepare contracts or modifications based on theattached commitments.
Since that time, we have continually been informed that the monies have notbeen released for O/M. A few weeks ago, we did receive the minor maintenanceand repair fund of $7,159.
On April 25th we received an amended final allotment form for fiscal year1980. Our instructional budget was increased by some $14,00:%. However, the areaofficer told me these fonds are not available.
This same allotment form indicated an O/M allowance of $152,050. This was

some $24,000 more than the previous notification. This money is still not available.Some ten days ago, I was asked by the area officer to pro-rate our O/M costs
for ten months (September through June) so that a cost analysis could be pre-paredwhy, I don't know.

The school is now in a position where a budget must be submitted for fiscalyear 1981. I have received a tentative student allotment and transportation
figure, but nothing on WM. We are now in a situation where we have obligatedand spent from our Instructional budget in anticipation of receiving promisedOne monies. Secondly, I have been instructed to prepare a budget for fiscal year81. This is impossible under the present situation, and it is my hope that thishearing will finally remedy the situation.

Enclosure.
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United States Department of the Interior
BUREAU OF INDIAN AFFAIRS

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20245

Fre: 2 I pm

To : School Program Administrator - Previously Private Contract Schools
ACTIN^ =nay

From : Disictor, Of ice of Indian Education Programs
Subjects Contract School Operations and Naintenenoe Fts3d

Subpart L, 25 CFR Part 31h, Indian School Equalization Program, provides
for maintenance and operation funds for previously private contract schools.
Subpart L, subsection 31h.141, covers the establishment of interim fiscal
year 1980 operation and maintenance funds. Pending approval of a reprogram-
ming request for FY 1980, we have recently established a commitment to this
fund of $2.0 million. Each eligible previously private contract school is
herein provided a tentative ocmedtment for their share of the FT 1980
Operations and Maintenance fund. These commitments are subject to audit
of the FY 1979 reported OfiN costs received from each school.

Za...theinv-c220:122.1t.eau cers, ofoopy this iesorandtma,
based upon_tba

trntative_aamail with the proviso of the dollar amounts being subject
to change due to audit and availability of appropriated funds.

Attachment

9
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United States Department of the Interior
BURF.AU OF INDIA': .'kyFAlftS

wAsi INGTON, D.C. 20a .3

JAN 2 9 1380

Tb : School Principal
From : Director, Office of Indian Education Programs
Subject: Allotment for School Operations

The formal initial Advices of Allotment for School. Operations will be
sent out in about three weeks. I am sending you the information this
office is providing Financial Management. Your likely allotment is
circled in red. It is my belief that your urgent needs for planning
purposes can best be met by the detail provided in these printouts.
Please note carefully that the amount in the lower right hand corner of
the first page may be supplemented by a Student Transportation amount
shows at the top of the second page. Further, you must determine whether
the total calculated entitlement has been adjusted for phase-in.
Previously Private Contract schools are scheduled to receive an O&M
supplement. We are working to resolve some legal questions before these
funds can be made available to you.

-n°cJ iZcL.LJ

Enclosures

2 ;21
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Senator Ha Timm Without objection, the testimony of PhillipMartin, tribal chief, Mississippi Band of Choctaw Indians, will bemade a part of the record at this point.
[The prepared statement follows.]

Procr.taan sTATraccirr our runa.n. MARTIN, Taragu. Csizr, Missisturrz BAND or
CHOCTAW INDIANS

My name is Phillip Martin, Chief of the Mississippi Band of Choctaw Indians.I would like to present t estimony on ther-implementation of Public Law 95-681,particularly as it relates to the furloughingof BIA school personnel.There are presently (6) elementary, (1) middle, and (1) high school locatedon the Choctaw reservation, and operated by the Bureau of Indian Affairs.Choctaw is in a somewhat different position than some of the other groups fromwhich you will receive testimony. There are no public or private schools on thereservation. The only schools available for our children are the Bureau schools.Therefore, changes in the Bureau education system affect our way of life morea profoundly than to changes implemented on reservations who have only a strnminpercentage of their children in BIA operated schools.
Of the five areas designated for testimony for this hearing, we would liketo address the issue of furloughing of BIA teachers and the problems relatedto furloughing. The central issue is not, for the most part, if BIA teachersshould be furloughed. The problems we are facing with regard to this issue is theinformation base from which decisions on furloturiing comes. We feel the follow-

ing points should be considered for appropriate action as outlined in the following
vase&

1. Decisions on furloughing are being made as a result of panic promoted bythe complete Lick of training made available to local school administrators onthe budgeting process under the Indian School Equalization Program: Local
school principals have been delegated the authority to run local schools on thereservation within a severely restricted budget. The accounting function, how-
ever, is not delegated to the local schools and local agency. Budget information
is still coming from the Albuquerque and Central Office. Principals have re-
quested training from Central Office to interpret their budget reports and print
outs to no avail. The old cuff accounts kept at the schools previously are in-
sufficient. Local school administrators feel that they have been set an impossible
task. On one hand, they have been given strict instructions that they must not
under any circumstances, go into an over run on any amount. On the other hand,
they do not have enough information to determine their budgetary status at any
particular point in the !Weal year. This results in decision making which is more
on fear and lack of information than in informed fiscally sound operation.

It is possible, and even probable, that needed staff for whom there is money
available are being furloughed due to lack of efficient fiscal control and insuffi-
cient training in the budgetary process.

2 The hasty implementation of ISEP without the proper administrative sup-
port system changes and training which should have accompanied that phase of
the formula, have resulted in the schools receiving less than the amount that
they are actually entitled to under the formula. There was not sufficient time
or technical assistance for schools to set up the kinds of record keeping and
certification processes necessary to claim all of the types of students who are
actually being served. This has led to a lack of sufficient funds for personneL

H. Agency staff have met with local BIA school personnel and explained poli-
cies in Reduction in Force and Furloughing. The definition being used by the
Bureau is not strictly confined to teachers. The category used in relation to RIF
and furloughs is entitled. "Instructional Personnel," and includes not only teach-
ers; but teacher aides and dormitory aides as well. The categories of Teacher
Aide, Dormitory Aide, Cooks and Bus Drivers, account for the largest number of
Indian employees at the lowest salaries. These are the people who can truly
not afford to be furloughed as their annual salaries are at the bottom of the
scale to begin with.

It Is ironic that at a time. when large number:. of Indian people are finally
working in BIA, a change comes which would Nave the effect of discouraging
their continued employment. No one has been wWlzbeF to define how Indian pref-
erence should apply with regard to furlough start. Any decision about fur-
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loughing which noes time in grade or professional status will almost certainly
affect Indian employees the most. The few Indians who have managed to reach
certification status would certainly be the first to go if time In grade is used as
a factor because of their recent tenure. Someone must make a decision.

It has become apparent in operating under ISEP this past year at Choctaw
that the need to furlough is based on a formula which is equitable only in terms
of spreading its insufficiency to all schools. Although the regulations which
govern the distribution of operating funds in Vol. 44, No. 209 state :

"Administrators and school boards should be assured that there is money
in their allocation, under the ISEP for every legitimate educational pro-
gram need . . ."

It is quite simple to prove that statement false. Even without the furloughing
crisis, there would not be enough money available for our schools to provide a
needed summer school program. The add on weight for bilingual instruction
does not generate enough money per classroom to provide a bilingual aide for our
children. almost all of whom do not speak English upon entering school. The lack
of provision for inflation, cost of living adjustments. and other costs which the
school must indicate that furloughing is just the beginning of our problems. As
these other costs jump, schools will need to move from furloughing to reducing a
the number of teachers. Yet. the school's ability to do so Is severely limited by
accreditation standards, and the rights guaranteed to teachers. We have more
than one grade level combined into one classroom with one teacher now. It
appears that the brunt of the cuts will fall in instructional materials. School
administrators are reporting that they are not planning to purchase more than
the bare essentialspaper and pencils. The losers are our children.

It is clear to see from the four areas outlined that any discussion of furlough-
Inc of teachers must center around the formula devised for implementation of
ISEP and the implementation and administration of the formula. There are far
too many critical problems involved in ISEP to address in this hearing. Just a
few of these urgent problems are, for example :

I. Some of the regulations are not finalized. Others are poorly written, incom-
plete. unclear.

2. The law required that the BIA reform and reorganized itself. It has not
done so, and it appears to be trying hard not to do so.

3. The school supervisors do not understand the law and they have not been
given the training necessary to carry it out.

4. The law called for a shift of responsibility to the agency Superintendent for
Education and the school supervisors and neither is prepared to accept the ad-
ditional burden.

5. The BIA has been slow In implementing the new personnel management
system. According to the law, all personnel hired after November 1, 1979, are
contract The BIA is now saying that all personnel hired for next school year
will be contract.

6. The school supervisors are slow in implementing the financial management
requirements of 95-561. They have not prepared the local education financial
plans, they are ill prepared to calculate deficits in the FY '80 budget and they are
powerless to deal with the deficits in the best fashion.

7. The formula discriminates against small schools. Even the small school ad-
justment formula discriminates against the really small schools.

S. The formula discriminates against new schools. The start-up time for new
schools is very long. There is no school planning money. The object seems to be
preventing Indian communities without schools from obtaining them.

9. The requirements for the local educational financial plan are vague and
cumbersome. There are many items that are supposed to be included, but it is
not clear how or where the supervisor should include them. The BIA has con-
tracted with a firm in Tallahassee. MGT, to develop the forms and instructions,
but they haven't done so.

10. The formula funds do not follow students if they move from school to
school. If the students are not there during the count week, the school will not
receive additional funds, even if costs rise later In the year.

11. There are several issues that need to be addressed with regard to the
formula. In summary. they are: small school adjustment formula. transportation
allotment. new school start-up. pre-school weight. alternative schools allocation.
rural ur geographically isolated school weight. administrative staff cost, voca-
tional education allotment, and gifted child allotment, preschool send bilinguaL
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The Choctaw tribe feels that It is urgent that subsequent hearings be held toaddress these problems before our children and the whole fabric of our reserva-tion communities are ftmaged. ISM' has proved to be impractical and unwork-able in the form In which it has been implemented. The original idea of spreadingIndian Education dollars equally among Indian students nationwide In BIAschools and preventing disproportionate amounts on relatively few students hadmerit. It was reasonable to assume that when ChilOcco. (an off-reservation board-ing scchool in Oklahoma) was reporting an average per pupil expenditure of$20,168 and other off-reservation boarding schools run by the Bureau werereporting figures ranging from a low of $7,299 to the highest figure at Chiloceo.
(six schools above $10,000 per student per year) that there were problems which
must be resolved. Choctaw Central's per pupil expenditure during the same timeperiod was $2,650 including dormitory operation. That figure of $2.650 was somodest for the ty-.e of operation, that the expectation of the tribe was thatwith more equal Jistribution of funds under P.L. 95-561, the school couldbegin to offer urgently needed instructional programs for which there were
previously no funds available. Instead, we find our schools In critical shape. Some
of the effects of P.L. 95-561 have been reduced services, low staff morale, threat
to our school's accreditation, closing of facilities and lay off of 91 educational per-sonnel. Many employees are unable to receive unemployment benefits.' and theimpact of the school budget cuts is beginning to have a severe overall economicimpact on the reservation.

Our recommendations for alleviating some of the problems presentlyexperienced include:
If lay-offs are necessary, they should be shared by Area Office and CentralOffice staff as well as local personnel.
With the increased responsibilities to local agencies for budgeting and pro-gram management, there must be appropriated or transferred additional ad-

ministrative personnel to the local agency. The lapse time from Central Officeand Albuquerque is too great to implement the new system effectively at thelocal leveL Specifically, agency personnel are needed in fiscal management,
curriculum development and program design. management personnel and dataretrieval analysis in order to cope with the cumbersome and extensive docu-mentation now required under ISEP.

Training and Technical Assistance should be made immediately available tolocal school personnel including principals on implementation procedures, fiscal
control and accounting function problems.

If such technical assistance is not available, the implementation of ISEP
should be waived until such time as training has taken place, to assure that ourchildren do not suffer from the improper implementation.

Benefit and compensation problems should be worked out before laying off
personneL Some provision for unemployment insurance must be made.Hearings should be held within the next two io three months to allow tribesto identify the problems with the formula and its implementation.

A proNms must be devised to insure that layoffs do not have the effect ofprimarily laying off Indian employees and discouraging their continued em-ployment with the Bureau. Standard periods of time should be specified for
layoffs rather than having one employee laid off for 2 weeks while another is offfor 10 weeks.

We are gravely concerned about the effects of the implementation of Public
Law 95-561 on our reservation. We support efforts to improve the delivery system

4k of the Bureau of Indian Affairs which provides our children with education. Itis impossible for us to ignore the negative effects of ISEP. They are all too
obvious. Our children are being shortcbanged and denied the services they musthave to function as productive citizens of the tribe and the country. We ask that
you give serious consideration to our recommendations for we have only the best
interests of our children in mind in making them.

Senator TbeITTELD. At this point. I would like to invite Mr. Earl
Barlow. Director of the Office of Indian Education. Bureau of Indian
Affairs.. to come to the witness table. I understand you are accom-
panied by Ms. Marge Wilkins and Ms. Erlene Brown.

I State law prohibits unemployment compensation for educational personnel in a ftrlough status.

71-985 0 - 81 - 15
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lotions have been revised and are nearing initial publication for public comments.The assuagement information system is partly operational at this time andshould be fully operational on or before November 1, 1980.A group of education and administrative personnel has been formed to developand test administrative models for provisions of support services to the Officeof Indian education Programs ; a temporary BI Manual Bulletin is in ofand establishes an interim operational system. A draft of educational and dormi-tory standards has already undergone field review and is currently being re-drafted to meet regulatory language requirements prior to official publication.Aside from the Public Law 95-561 effort, we ergotisme to operate 294 schoolsserving 49.941 students (average daily membership) in grades kindergartenthrough twelve. As mandated in Public Law 96-48, Cbilocco and Seneca IndianSchools ceased operation on June 15, 1960. The Department has directed thatPort Sill and Stewart be closed by September Ilk 1980.

Implementation of Public Law 95-471, the Tribally-Controlled Community Col-lege Act, is proceeding well, with final regulations having been published inNovember, 1919.
Greatly improving our internal Central Office operations is the fact that ourstaffing is almost up to strength. This hasgreatly increased our ability to respondto the needs of school and other field personnel.
Ir the future we will continue cur efforts to improve the educational opportuni-ties of Indian students and to facilitate Indian control of Indian affairs in allmatters relating to education. We appreciate the assistance we have receivedfrom this Committee and the Congress. It will be our responsibility to insure thatyou and the Congress are made aware of our progress and needs as we movetoward our common goal of quality educational opportunities for Indian children,adults and Tribal. Governments.
Mr. Chairman, this concludes my prepared statement I would be happy toanswer any questions you may have.
Senator HATFIELD. What planning was done, Mr. Barlow, for place-ment of students and staff and for future utilization of facilities priorto the announcement of the closing of the Fort Sill and Stewart board-ing schools I If you have any studies or any other data base on whichsuch decisions were made, would you provide them for the record,please.
Mr. Baiziow. Yes sir.
[The following material was subsequently received for the record.Testimony resumeson p. 810.]
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This study of Bureau of Indian Affairs (112A) Off-Reservation
Boarding Schools (ORBS) grew out of Executive and Congressional
concern about high costs of operation and declining enrollment
in these schools. Public notice of the study VOA announced
through a press release. (Included as Appendix I).

During the (Bourse of the study. Office of Budget program review
persommel or a ZIA Office of 'Indian Education employee conducted
on-sits visits to each of the 14 ORBS.

All schools were visited between September 3 and October S. 1979.
and programs were reviewed ranging from academic to operation and
maintenance.

Facilities evaluation reports recently completed by engineering
firma contracted through the Office of the Secretary for purposes
of establishing an inventory of BIA repair and improvement needs
were uti'.imed, as well as GAO and Inspector General reports.

The ret..rt provides background. an overview of all the schools.
recommendations and other considerations plus appendices. as
follows:

PAGE

Background

Overview 1

XIX. Recommendations 23

IV. Other Considerations 28

Appendix I (Press Release) 30

Appendix II (Definition of terms and
discussion of individual
schools) 31

Office of Budget
May 6. 1980
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Student Information

The student count data in this-report, obtained through the
37A or on the date of the site visit, will reflect different
totals, because the numbers represent neasurement at different
times.

Information prcvided by the Office of Indian Education Programs
=meals that the 4959 w students are enrolled in the ORBS under
immrious criteria as follows:

Social

Personal/Parental 1306
Social
Sub-total 2673

.1202

Education

Academic 1194
Curriculum 20
Isolation 302
Sub-total 1516

770

Z7g131;*

Social

Most students are admitted under the Bursa 's social criterion
regulation, 62 BIAM 2.5.2.B:

(1) Those who are rejected or neglected for whom no
suitable plan can bemede.

(2) Those who belong to large families with no suitable
home and whose separation from each other is
undesirable. (sic)

(3) Those whose behavior problems are too difficult for
solution by their families or through existing
community facilities and who can benefit from the
controlled environment of a boarding school -without
harming other children.

* number of students as reflected in BMA education information
irystam as of October 15, 1979.



(4) Those whose health or proper care is jeopardized
by illness of other members of the household.

.

Education

The BIA education criterion, 62 BILK 2.5.2.A. makes student
admittance possible under the following conditions:

(I) Thee* for wholaapublic or Federal day school is
not available. Making distance to school or bus
transpaztAtton is defined ac one mile for sigma-
tarychdldren and 1-1/2 =ills for high school.

(2) Those who need special vocational or preparatory
courses, not available to them locally to fit
them for gainful emplayment. Eligibility under
this criterion is 14 ted to students of high
school exades 9 through 12 and post high school
grades 13 and 14. - -

(3) Those retarded scholastically three-or more s
or those having pronounced bilingual ties
far whom no provision is made in available sdhools.

The nurJers of students. by school and specific admittance
CriMaia, are set out in Table II which follows on the next pages:

According to the most recent data from the BIA Office of
Indian. Education Program a profile shows that 49.9% of all
students in Off-Reservation Schools are from
Arizona and Oklahoma (See Table III . Of the 1,705 from
Arizona, 1,168 students are in a school outside Arizona:

Sherman, CA 500
Intermountain. UT 328
Stewart, NV 340

All but six of the 768 Oklahoma students are in Oklahoma
ORBS schools.

However, the Oklahoma schools are attended by the following
percentages of students from other states:

To
Chilocco (Socoadary) _ 41%
rt Sill 34X

Riverside .. 30%
80quorsh .. 12%
Concho (Elementary) II%
Seneca 16%

- 4 -
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The frequency of sanitary inspections ranged from: four an
a quarterly basis, eight semi-annually, and one on no
regularly scheduled basis. These inspections are generally
conducted by the Indian Health Service.

Only Intermountain School had made a serious attempt to
make all buildings accessible to handicapped persons.

Finance

The actual obligations reported to operate the ORBS in
PY 1.979 amounted to $46.713,981- Total costs per ADM
ranged from $5,263 to $20,168 and averaged $11,595.

Comparative costs per ADM are presented in Table VII which
follows. Category 3100 is a BIA financial account which
encompasses academic, home living, pupil services, food
services and administration costs, wnile category 3500
is an account which includes facilities operation, repair
and maintenance costs.

In the ORBS, total costs per ADM include funding from
sources other than BIA.. First, the Indian Monies Proceeds
of Labor (DAM) accounts reflect income produced either
from the land owned by the school or by the fund-raising
efforts of the school such as athletic gate receipts.

The second source of non-BIA funds is from Titles I and IV
of the Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1965,
P.L. 89-10 edministered by the Department of Health,
Education, and Welfare. Title I of the Act provides
Federal funds for educationally and socially deprived
students. Title IV, as an amendment in 1974 CP.L. 93-380),
makes educanwimi funds available to help students with Line
or several of a wide range of handicapping conditions.

Direct instruction costs p ADM appear to be directly
related to "total 3100" costs per ADM and have a range
of 27-39%. However. these costs appear to have little
direct correlation to total costs per ADM. For instance
Phoenix with total costs per ADM of $5,263 per pupil has
39% of its budget allocated to direct instruction, while
Seneca and Chemawa with $14,585 and $17,593 total costs
per AIf respectively, have 27% and 28% of the total 3100
costs also allocated to direct instruction.

- 17 -
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Application of the formula to the Off-Reservation Boarding
Schools has resulted in the maximum 10% reduction for each ofthe schools in FY 1980 with the prospect of much larger re-
ductions in FY 1981.

Off-Reservation Boarding Schools are. on any basis, expensive
operations. The necessity of twenty-four hours per day
supervision of students and provision of food services, greatly
increases the costs for boarding schools as compared to regularday schools. As discussed in detail below. the current formulamay not provide adequately for boarding students. Thispossibility is suggested by the fact that even the most cost
efficient Off-Reservation Boar School will exrerience a
10% reduction fom:FT 1979. It should be noted also that aneffect of limiting reduction' to um is that the least cost-
efficient and the most cost-efficient lose the same percentage
of funds although the unconstrained application. of the fo wiala
might call for a 20Z reduction for the former and a 60% reduc-tion for the Latter.

Residential

The current formula as applied to boarding students appears tounder allocate funds for the residential program.

The data in Table VII indicate that actual home living and food
services costs exceed current formula fund allocatious for allhigh schools but four. The current formula allots 1.25 tit
weights per AM for high school boarding programs. A unit eightfor FY 1980 translates into $1,819, Therefore, $2,274 would be
allotted for each high school ADK to cover food and dormitory
living exclusive of operation and maintenance costs. Among high
schools, only Phoenix. Sherman. Stewart and Fla ndreau operate
at costs per ADM: which are less than the formula allocation.
Each has a large school population and is one of the four
least expensive high schools per ADM to operate.

Flandreau. with its $2.141 per ADM comes closest to the formula
dollar allocation of $2,274. Sherman, with its total costs par
ADM in FT 1979 of $2,063 for home living and food services is
second only to Phoenix in its cost effectiveness among ORBS.
However, Shy has the second lowest on-duty day dome staff
ratio (1:65) , lowest on-duty night staff ratios (1:125),-and the
lowest total staff co student ratio (1:3.q).

It appears that appropriate (though admittedly iwressionistic)
dormitory staff to student ratios occur at Intermountain for
both on-duty day (1:25) and on -duty night (1:503 staff. However,
Intermountainss costs for home living and food services per ADH
were $4,338 and high compared to overall cost efficient schools
like Sherman and Phoenix which average $1,000 per ADM.
A. possible formals revision has been developed based on observations
and conclusions developed during this study. This possible revisionis presented in Table VIII and discussed in detail in the followingpages.

- 20 -
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The local lid schools, as an incentive beyond filling
slowly ining classroom space, should be eligible to
receive Johnson O'Malley (JOH) funds.

The JOH program allocates funds to nest the need of Indian
students in public and previously private contract schools
by providing supplementary support services for:

tea
coordinators

cultural programs
parental costs
community recreation
work-study programs
summer activity programs
field trips

3. It is recommended that the Bureau re-emphasize its regulation
against corparalineeistment.

4. It is recommended that a family life course including
survival skills (basic moth, tam forms, job applications)
should be required at both junior and senior high levels
to ensure that students who transfer either in or out will
have received training.

5. It is recommended that travel allowences for ORBS
should be analyzed to ensure ad qu is funds to cover
the multi-facets of a 24-hour-a student's trans-
portation needs. i.e.. medical, social, educational.

6. It is recommended that a system among the ORBS of
sharing successful and unsuccessful practices, such
as the adjustment/honor dm:uproar-ems at Stewart,
should be developed. Such a system could assist the
schools in learning from each other's successes and
failures.

7. It is recommended that career education,
comrsewhose object is to allow students
about a. large variety of jobs. Shoo= be
the currimAtmt of all ORBS and should be
the 9th or 10th grade levels-

S. It is recommended that formal discussions with the
Department of Health, Education, and Welfare be begun
to better coordinate the-provision of Indian Health
Service remedial devices, such as glasses and hearing
aids to the ORBS school children.

a full term
to learn
built into
required at

9. It is recommended that review and standardization of
all schools' parental release forme for student off-
campus activities be undertaken by the Office of the

- 27 -



Solicitor to ensure both that school liability is clearlydefined and that parents are fully ewers of all activitiesand conditions under which chair child may be off-campus.
10. It is recommended that the alcohol and drug abuse preventionand treatment programs at schools be expanded and strength-ened. Appropriate units of instruction at all grade levelsshould be incorporated.

11. Because public schools require their teachers to maintaina state certificate of instruction with its attendant
constant up-grading of skills, it is recommended that all314 teachers be required to hold a current state certifi-cate.

12. It is recommended that a follow-up program be developed
and implemented for graduates and dropouts to determinewhat's happening, to whom. when. and why. Current follow-up efforts are extremely Limited or non-existent.

13. It is recommended that a periodic review be conducted ofthe efficacy of Off-Reservation Boarding Schools in lightof the Bureau's policy "to educate all students closeto home as possible."

rv. Other Considerations

o Director of the Office of Indian Education Programsshould be aware of concern expressed about employeeschool
board relationships when P.L. 95-561 is fully implemented.Among the specific areas of concern identified were:

1. The need for protection against capricious removal.
2. Clarification of animal relationships, rights. etc..if any.

3. Plans to provide some form of tenure, if any.
4. Clarification of the relationships of the local

board in regard to day-tr-1.v. management of theschool.

S. Planned employee benefits imwer the new system.
6. A belief that under P.L. 95-561 as Civil Service

=lapses are phased out through attrition thaty undesirable or minimally qualified applicantswill be available under the year-to-year contract
concept (in the absence of soma form-of tenure orarm form of protection for incumbents).

- 28 -
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FLANDREAU INDIAN HIGH SCHOOL

Flandreau Indian High School, located in Flandreau, South
Dakota, was reviewed on-site October 1-!' '-79.

Enrollment Data
1978-79 School Year - Total Enrollment 676
1978-79 School Year - ADM 366
Current Enrollment 426
Authorized Enrollment 580
1979-80 Projected ADM 423

Cost Data
FY 1979 3100 $2,169,009
FY 1979 3500 785,713
FY 1979 Other (Ti IMPL, etc.) 210,745
FY 1979 Per ADM - 3100 5,926
FY 1979 Per ADM - 3500 2,147
FY 1979 Per ADM - Total Program 8,649
FY /980 Projected - 3100 Per ADM 4.^q2

Staff to Student Ratios (1979-80 Current Enrollment)
Teachers (36) 1:11.8
Total Dormitory Staff 1:20

On duty - day 1:50
On duty - night 1:120

Counseling 1:107
Social Services 1:426
Recreation Staff on Duty 1:50
Total Staff (132) 1:2.8

Additional Staffing Information
No School Psychologist

NO resident doctor or nurse;
medical services are
available from IBS.

- 32 -
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CHILOCCO INDIAN HIGH SCHOOL

Chilocco 7adian High School, located in northern
7 miles from Arkansas City, Kansas, was reviewed
September 19-21, 1979.

Enrollment Data
1978-79 School Year -
1978 -79 School Year -
Current Enrollment
Authorized Enrollment
1979-80 Projected ADM

Cost Data
FY 1979
FY 1979
FY 1979
FY 1979
FT: 1979
FY 1979

Total Enrollment 407
ADM 129

-07

250
173

3100
3500

Other (Title, IMPL, etc.)
Per ADM - 3100
Per ADM - 3500
Per ADM - Total Program

FY 1980 Projected - 3100 Per ADM

Staff to Student Ratios (1979-80
Teachers (23)
Total Dormitory Staff
On duty - day
On duty - night

Counseling
Social Services
Recreation Staff on Duty
Total Staff (107)

Additional Staffing Information
One School Psychologist
No resident doctor or nurse:
medical services are
available 5 days per week
from local physicians.

- 36 -

Current
1:9
1:7
1:15
1:50
1:100
none
1:100
1:1.9

Oklahoma,
on-site

$1,621,876
758,240
221,620
12,572
5,878

20,168

Enrollment)
9,340
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FORT SILL rwo:Niq HIGH SCHOOL

Port Sill Mi.:3Jan High School, located in Lawton, Oklahoma,
was reviewed on-site September 5-6, 1979.

Enrollment Data
1978-79 School Year - Total Enrollment
1978-79 School Year - ADM
Current Enrollment
Authorized Enrollment
1979-80 Projecte-1. ADM

Cost Data
FY 1979
FY 1979
FY 1979
FY 1979
FY 1919
SPY 1979

FY 1980

3100
3500

Other (ritae, IMPL, etc.)
Per ADM - 3100
Per ADM - 3500
Per ADM - Total Program

Projected - 3100 Per Anti

Staff to Student Ratios (1979-80
Toaciaers (19)
Total Dormitory Staff
On duty - day
On duty - night

Counseling
Social Services
Recreation Staff on Duty
Total Staff (92)

Additional Staffing Information
No resident doctor or nurse;
medical and psycological
services are available
through IBS less than one
mile from the school.

- 38

256
170
169
256
160

$1,331,626
409,520
104,519

8,536
2,625

11,776

7,878

Current Enrollment)
1:8.2
1:6
locked
1:16 special dorms
1:50 regular dorms
1:78
1:56
1:78
1:1.7
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Finance

The LMPL account had S19,000 in it at its highest budget
Level last year. Approximately $14,000 was spent for hay
bailing, purchase of cattle and equipment, and veternarian
services.

Staff Comments

One staff member recommended that students need to have astudy hour in dorm. Because they do not, it was reported
that students are given half of their class periods to pre-pare lessons. As a result, they are receiving only one-half of the instruction a student would in a regular classroom.

Other staff members suggested that students' education is notbeing directed at living in the society; they need to be taughthow to fill out job applications, fill out income tax formz,and
learn haw to communicate better; that teachers need to raiseeducation and competition levels in classrooms; tha
need more counselling because there are a lot of hype--.ctive
kids; that a need exists for separate schools for court referred
kids becaus4. (a) they are hard- to control, and (b) they set bad
examples of lack of control for others.

- 47 -



N. EDGECUMBE HIGH SCHOOL

Mt. Edgocumbe High School, located on Japonski Island
west of the town of Sitka, Alaska, was reviewed on-site
on September 13-14, 1979.

Enrollment Data
1978 -79 School Year - Total
1978-79 School Year - ADM
Current Enrollment
Authorized Enrollment
1979-80 Projected ADM

Cost Data
ry 1979

1979
FY 1979
FY 1979
FY 1979
FY 1970

Enrollment 436
365
400
406
393

3100
3500
Other (Title, IMPL, etc.)
Per ADM - 3100
Per ADM - 3500
Per ADM - Total Program

FY 1980 Projected - 3100 Per ANK-

Staff to Student Ratios (1979-80
Teachers (39)
Total Dormitory Staff
On duty - day
On duty - night

Counseling
Social Services
Recreation Staff on Duty
Total Staff (192)

Additional Staffing Information
Psychological services are
available through IRS or
contract.

$3,451,637
3,283,922
183,134

9,456
8,997

18,955

7.934

Current Enrollment)
1:10.2
1:9.5
1:50
1:50 regular dorms
1:13 special dorms
1:40
1:200
1:50
1:2.8

medical services are provided
through XHS.
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However, according to the Superintendent other agencies are
beginning to build up their individual facilities managementstaffs and are not using the school services as much.

The Indian Health Service is reportedly behind in its paymentsby a major amount of $600,000 to $1,000,000.

When asked the value of the 0&111 physical inventory, the
Superintendent:did not know, but agreed that it probably wasat least $1 million.

The facilities management study suggests demolition for many
of these World liar IX frame buildings. The operation and
ma.L.stenace budget for this facility is almost one-half of
the $6,918.693 cost of Mt. Edgecumbe School.

Staff Cnmments

Many felt there had bc in improvement La discipline under
Superintendent Demmert and that the school was turningitself around.

Ono staff member suggested that a teachers' morals problem
has existed since Mast summer when some were requested to
mow lawns as part of their duties as assigned.

Other

- Students knew and greeted Superintender- Demmort ina warm manner. He knew most by name.

- The 192 staff provides a high total staff to student
ratio which is not reflected in direct work with the students.

- The Alaska Department of Education has a Secondary
Boarding School program currently available to students through
their local school district based on either:

a. lack of daily access to a school of appro-
priate grade level by being transported to
a reasonable distance: or,

b. special needs of child having daily access
to school program of appropriate level.

In a telephone conversation on October 13, 1979, with
Kenneth Grimmer, Deputy Director of Management. Law and
Finance Division of the Alaska Department of Education,
it was learned that the .State is currently boarding 500
seventh through twelfth graders for an annual cost of
$2 million or $4,000 per child.

- 51 -
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The $4,000 doss -ot Include the academic costs borne by thelocal school district. However, Johnson O'Malley (JOH)funds would be available as a supplementary source to anydistrict educating the Alaska natives who are enrolled inMt. Edgocumbe. Provisions for parental involvement in thechoice of school and boarding Location is incorporated in theAlaska Administrative Code provision* as well as transporta-tion to and from the school.

The Alaska Department of Education's Boarding Program, enactedin 1975 serves many of the purposes of Off - Reservation BoardingSchools. Aimed= policy of the is to provide a schoolto both geographically isolated s is and to students who havespecial needs. Since the boarding location under the Alaska lawis chosen by the parents of the student, opportunity for moredirect control, closer to home is possible - and probable.

* See attachment.

- 52 -
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IAPTCR 4. Scc-rx ON 09.050
RertCr (!cisilvt 1,74. EinK"ATION

SECONDARY BOAetD
not provi.led, tuition shall be bitted to the
school 4.11%;rict from which she pupil has come
and that _De requited VI .101:1St
hiltine: in caw of a in one %chord
di.1.4.110 legit urtiOs1411). 11V1 wisoul
district and where the nevesaly =:4.1e: level is
provided us the home district. no tuition charge
may be made to the home district UnieSS the
district of residence wan cs attendance
requirements for the particular pupil and agrees
to accept billing: it the home district will not
accept the billing. the school district may bill
the parent or guardian for tuition in the manner
outlined in (8) of this section:

(7) tuition may not be billed for pupils for
whom contractual or other similar arrangements
have been made in lieu of tuition;

(8) repealed. cerr. 9/3/76. Reg. 1. (In
effect before 7128159: am 6/9161. R. 3; am
10/14/68. Reg. 27; am 8/30/75. Reg *5; am
9/3/76, Reg 59)
Authority: AS 14.037.020 1) AS 14.07.060

AS 14.07.030(1C) AS 14 14.Y. 10

4 AAC 09.040. FUNDING OF
CORRESPONDENCE PROGRAMS- Students
enroilzd in approved correspondence study
peon:rams will be counted for enrollment and
!lording purposes as follow=

(I) each elementary student equals one
Bill-time equivalency (FM); .

(2) each secondary student enrolled foiTrour
or more carnegie units of work for the year or
two or m..-.e carnegie units for the semester
equals one 1 .E:

(3) each secondary student enrolled for less
than four carnegie units of work for the year. or
Lees than two units for the semester. will be
wonted as a fractional FTE based on the
number of units actually being taken divided by
four or two, respectively. (EIT. 9/9175. Reg. 56)
Authority: AS 14.07.020 AS 14.17.022

(t).(2) and (9) AS 14.17.200
AS 14.07.060 AS 44.27.020(1)

4 AAC 09.050. SECONDARY BOARDING
PROGRAMS. (a) The el:WC:Ming body of a
district shall make available. at no cost to the
student or his parent, a basic boarding program

4 AAC'
4 AAC 09.0.713INC PROGRAMS

to all secondary =stool age chiklrea in We
district who do lot have daily access to a schc of
of the appropri.stc grade level by het ng
transported a reasonable distance.

( I ) A basic boarding program must provide
for each student

(A) suitable living accommodations
including room and board and supervision
while the student is not in school which
*easily the applicaK.: requirements of data
law and regulationin

(B) round-trip transportation to and from
the student% usual home: and

(C) daily access to a school offering the
appropriate grade level.

(2) Students in a basic boarding program
shar Na placed in accordance with their best
lastert..:s. taking into account special educational
weds.

(3) To qualify for funding by the department
of education, a district's basic boarding program
must satisfy the requirements of (1) and (2) of
this subsection. Applications for funding must
contain the following:

(A) the name, village and grade level of
each student;

(B) the location of
boarding placement; and

(C) a budget 'bowing
room and board and
supervision costa.

(4) Costs for items other than transportation.
room and board, and out-of-school supervision
must be borne by the district.

(b) The governing body of a district may
provide. at no cast to the student or his parents.
a supplemental boarding program *Pest to
secondary-school-age children in the district who
have daily access to a school program of the
appropriate voile level. but who have special
needs that cannot be provided for in their local
school program.

each student's

transportation.
out-o.--school

4-10.1
SZ

(Continued)
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EDUCATION

f 1) A supplerdenrai boarding program shall
provide fur c.k.n ommicest

(A) stet.ebic living acemennmelatirans
including room and board and rupervision
ahile the stud not is not in sellierol s bide
satisfy the applicable requirements of state
law and regulations:

(11) round -trip transportation to and from
the student's usual home: and

(C) daily moms to a school offering the
appropriate grade level.

(2) Criteria for eilgibUity and perticipedon ha
a supplemental boarding rogram must be
e stablished by the goveredng body. Notice of the

criteria must be provided at least
annually . to the parents of the children who have
dolly access to school of the appropriate grade

(3) AU costs of a supplemental boarding
program must be borne by the district unless
(lauds are otherwise provided by the state or
federal government.

(c) No sradent may be suspended or expelled
from a boarding program without due p- -*class at
law. A student suspended or expelled ;113E3 a
boarding program is not thereby considezed
unevellable to attend a local ancondery
vequired by 4 AAC 05.040. (Eft 9/3r.:. Rag.
59)

AntbotitY: AS 14.07.020(1) end (2)
AS 14.07.030(5) and (10)
AS 14.177.060

Section
10.
20.
30.
40.
45.
SO.
60.
70.
SO.
90.

TOM

4 AAC 09.050
4 AAC 12.010

CHAPTER 12.
CERTIFICATION OF

PROFESSIONAI. erstsororm

Cerdfication of teachers
Regular certificate (Type A?'
Administrative cerdficate (Typo B)
Spechd services eardikate (Type C)
Profeesionel cordlike*
Vocettemat tied*, eardficete (Type 12:
Encloseements
Lamar of anthorlsetion
Gond provisions
Prior cemnaltnmets
Delhaidens

4 AAC 12.010. CE1132FICATION OF
TEACH:ERB. (a) AU teacheaa ha public and state
approved nonpublic schools shad be at least IS
years of age and shad obtain an Abide' teacher's
cordite:ate modems they are participating in an
approved exchange program

(b) foflowthe shaU be submitted by
teachers in applyhm for a certificate:

(1) completed application; must be
notszimod;

(2) S Clinald transcript of an college work:

(3) cerderete fee.

(e) Moonsedpte and Mier required documents
shell become a pert of the teacher's pmt
swords and dean sensein ova fit. .with the
Department of Education.

(d) Certificates shall be dated as of the date
the completed application. tree lets.
experience sword. and fee me =had. and than
/11113W . etiloctive until the expiration date
lediceted as the certificate.

(e) Neither the mete nor a district school
board Meth pay a salary to any teacher who has
not obtained a valid Alaska teaching certificate.

(f) Noommoblic 'chords which employ
nencertificoned teachers shah not be appooved



INTERMOUNTAIN INDIAN HIGH SCHOOL

Intermountain Indian High School in Brigham City, Utah,
was reviewed on-site October 17-18, 1979.

Enrollment Data
1978-79 School Year - Total Enrollment 994
1978-79 School Year - ADM 701
Current Enrollment 708
Authorized Enrollment 1500
1979-80 Projected ADM 723

Cost Data
FY 1979 3100 $6,289,458
FY 1979 35C0 1,498,688
z. 1979 Other (Title, IMPL, etc.) 353,000

FY 1979 Per ADM - 3100 8,971
FY 1979 Per ADM - 3500 2,138
FY 1979 Per ADM - Total Program 11,612

FY 1980 Projected - 3100 Per ADM 7,614

Staff to Student Ratios (1979-80 Current Enrollment)
Teachers (82) 1:8.6
TOtal Dormitory Staff 1:7.6
On duty - day 1:27
On duty - naght 1:50

Counseling 1:75
Social Services 1:187.5
Recreation Staff on Duty 1:50
Total Staff (340) 1:2.1

Additional Staffing Information
A School Psychologist is furnished by IBS.
No resident doctor: medical

services are available 5
days a week from INS.
Resident nurses are pro-
vided by INS.

- 55 -
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mansmaggsv_zegne.2.
Intermountain Inter-Tribal India's nigh School was originally
established in 1930 to serve the ..amajo Tribe exclusivel

.but =maybes a student body representing more than 90 cribsfrom all over the United States.

The school offers prewar tux:oral education, c-
Gensrtiaml

e and vocational educe includeEducation Development (G.i.D.751.1:1 =Maier 1.0.T.C.,and the unique Solo Parent program miler which up to 30 unwedteen-age mothers cam continue their education and also learn tocare for their children. The school is fully accredited by theState of Utah and the Northwest Association.

For the current levh&L of enrollment. Intermountain is aver-staffedon the academic side, but it appears to be adequately staffed anthe home living side.

Tbe food service program s to be adequate. Health servicesere_provided by an Indian th Service c11.140- on campus, thestaff of which works closely and effectively with the se.thoolstaff.

Intermountain's facilities are generally in good c4;modition andadequate to the school's needs. Because the facility was
or:Aginally a. likprld Mar II tary hospital. its layout andconstruction are no as efficient es they, might be.

Intermountain's programs seen to be quite effective in providinga structured environment in which students. who have failed tocome to terms successfully with schooling elsewhere. can do so.The Solo Parent program is an especially encouraging example ofan innovative approach to what appears to be intractable problems.

- 56 -



MOM= INDIAN NIGH SCHOOL

Phoenix Indian High School, located in Phoenix, Arizona,
was reviewed on-site September 13-14, 1979.

Enrollment Data
1978-79 School Year - Total Enrollment 768
1978-79 School Year - ADM 680
Current Enrollment 581
Authorised 'enrollment 750
1979-00 Projected Al D 516

Cost Data
FY 1979
FY 1979
107 1979
TY 1979
ry 1979
FY 1979

3100 52,602,979
3500 821,855
Other (Title, INPL, etc.) 153,552
Per ADM - 3100 3,828
Per ADK - 350C 1,209
Per ADM - Total Program 5,263

ry 1980 Projected - 3100 Per ADM 4.978

Staff to Senden% ...ciao (1979-80 Current Enrollment)
Teachers (4-1 1:13.5
Total LormItory Staff 1:12.3
On duty - day 1:45
On duty - night 1:100+

Counseling 1:100+
Social Services none
Recreation Staff on Duty 1:60
Total Staff (189) 1:3.4

Additional Staffing Information
One Staff Psychologist avail-
able 24 hours per week.
Other psychological services
available from XHS.

No resident doctor or nurse;
medical services are avail-
able daily from IRS.
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PHOENIX INDIAN RIGS SCHOOL (Continued)

Academic ?t=enet

Arizona does not provide accreditation for schools that areaccredited by a Regional Association. Phoenix Indian HighSchool has been regionally accredited for more than 10 yearswith the last regional review taking place during the 1978-19school year.

Phoenix offers a basic high school curriculum. A student
needs assessment was completed in April 1977. Assessmentactivities involved the total staff and student body. Pro-grams implemented to meet identified needs of students include:

Learning Disabled

Emotionally Disturbed_.

Preparation for G.E.D. Testing

Alcohol and Drug Abuse

Vocational-Technical,

almb

Career Exploration
Sowing
Mechanical Drawing
Drafting
Mbodwork
Metals

Indian Neriage/Bistory

Indian Arts and Crafts I and II

Rome Living Program

Phoenix has initiated two special home living projects toenhance their students* social development through structuredbehavior modification. Two dorms are co-educational with onebeing operated as an honor program and the other as an alter-native dorm. The honor dams rewards students with specialprivileges. The alternative dorm is used as a "last resort"before expulsion. Programs in the alternative dorm are highlystructured and quite restrictive. Efforts are made in thisprogram to help students restructure their patterns of behaviorand earn their way back into regular dormitory program.

58

2 s



a lagyrup- 4
Eote Vi

411 ri.tilar40
111 ,0 4% PAPhi ft p

Fl. 8r43 X Mte Mmti4
fon qg 294
P0-6 th ft PI gm
4 aqta eigM

0 ' MP: 410 4 0 it ft ir

1
asp

a o ti 0 4
vio gRphir

4 o 2 1""Aaftlmnfl
apart :444 R

44-2'. git,

il Pt g 2iP r!
0 a VII

lit IA 14. la

Pg Pg W 0 VI
(1 Ma a li

gPi'OF
°
Po Ch'4 0 0 al

l

t. ri
10 w Hod*

ea itilfo
461VI MI

41

NT
A

:

Fl, :t5R 1Ali
.4

A
,P 0 w M

0 It
139v 0

o
1 4i 6 14 a p o . u 0.

4 4 PPQ

RO" lim lou
I' lit°2 (11-1110gla
2 U q
r; 1115.

044
0

PIO

P AI' IA4
1 it

1

I

2
"Lilo* 1
2 AV
43 4 114

g t.w11.ogri
hgna

e:n
g ta.
stink'

elar
43 Pi a

l
sr

Hrowh. t4i

tr)fb.

Mrr

0 P.4 P.

craws
Fa

ki

V44
rt

0
o

110

Nit It
414

"11"21an

(AR*
F: lorift...E ....

,
.

11 aipagR
la ... .V4r n:re m0 4 o

:
a m 40 r110 NI0 prx 0 0, Ft

I gragaT
a tfil rt 42 0

C II PI 1
4
1

p
PI

1 1 C P qI P "1-4 p

" V
H-

P. malt n II

too 6 WM 4glar0
4 P14
@ 4 0 lb 4 114

1*

:fitAii8
o g o
Uf6211fr(t)11

ITIII'is4Fiitil

Wilo
ta g IS p. rs,

HI
14
LT

0WO 0

41,P41
1 II tta gl0 I 4 te 11

OP HI
14 e

rt
P. 0 0
a le 1-4 I-4 I Po
l4 HO; otli

i :



285

SHERMAN INDIAN HIGH SCHOOL

Sherman Indian High School, located in Riverside, California,
was reviewed an-site September 17-18, 1979.

Enrollment Data
1978-79 School Year - Total Enrollment 761
1978-79 School Year - ADM 589
Current Enrollment 696
Authorized Enrollment 650
1979-80 Projected ADM 623

Cost Data
FY 1979 3100 $2,851,107
FY 1979 3500 946,622
FT 1979 Other (Title, IMPL, etc.) 165,745
FY 1979 Per ADM - 3100 4,840
FY 1979 Per ADM - 3500 1,607
FY 1979 Per ADM - Total Program 6,728

FY 1980 Projected - 3100 Per ADM 5,264

Staff to Student Ratios (1979-80 Current Enrollment)
Teachers (49) 1:14.2
Total Dormitory Staff 1:12

On duty - day 1:65
On duty - night 1:125

Counseling 1:139
Social Services 1:696
Recreation Staff on Duty 1:87
Total Staff (178) 1:3.9

Additional Staffing Information
Resident nurse is provided by IBS

No resident doctor or psychologist.
Services are available 5 days
per week from IHS.
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STEWART INDIAN NICE SCHOOL

Stewart Indian High School, located oietside of Carson
City, Nevada, was reviewed on-site September 19-20, 1979.

Enrollment Data
1978-79 School Tear - TOtal Enrollment 497
1978-79 School Tear - hOM 403
CUrrent Enrollment 437
Authorized Enrollment 450
1979-80 Projected AI 409

Cost Data
PIC 1979 3100 $2,323,509
PT 1979 3500 828,029
PT 1979 Other (Title, IMPL, etc.) 146,596
PT 1979 Per - 3100 5,765
PT 1979 .PerAiNt- 3500 2,055
PT 1979 Per ADM 7 Total Program 8,184

PT 1980 Projected - 3100 Per AUK 5,584

Staff to Student Ratioc (1979-80 Current Enrollment)
Teachers (39) 1:11
TOtal Dormitory Staff 1:12.5
On duty dAY 1:60
On duty - night 1:100+

Counseling 1:73
Social Services 1:437
Recreation Staff on Duty 1:175
TOtal Staff (122) 1:3.6

Additional Staffing Xnformation
One School Ps74hologist

No resident doctor or nurse;
medical services are pro-
vided by IBS.
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Indian Mealth Service (2SS) and Stewart ier involved is a
specially funded IBS project (Therapeutic Becreation).
This program provides a variety of services, primarily
related to recreation and other out-of -class activities.
Xt, however, also provides psychological and school social
work services. Stewart has also advertised for a staff
social worker.

Food Services

The food services program at Stewart is contracted. The
contractor follows a master menu and also uses approxi-
mately 10 percent of the students on work details.

Facilities

The buildings at Stewart, for the most part, are native atone.
These buildings, apparently, do not meet current standards for
structural support in earthquake country and, as a result. many
are condemned.

Fire alarms are in working condition in most buildings. Con-
tracts have been let to repair the systems/install new systems
in the dorms.

The positive/negative reinforcement concept in operation
-through the honor and adjustment dorms appears to be a major
plus at Stewart. A =mbar of staff members noted that the
system has tremendomm potential for positive modification of
student attittees and behavior. Anotbar program that appears
to have high potential for student development is the
Experionced Based Career Education program (=CM.

- 65 -
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CREMKNX =DIME RIGS SCHOOL

Chemawa Indian High School, located near Salem, Oregon,
was reviewed on-site on September 17-18, 1979.

Enrollment Data
1978-79 School Year - Total
1978-79 School Year - AGM
Current Enrollment
Authorised Enrollment
1979-80 Project ADM

Cost Data
FY 1979
FY 1979
FY 1979
FT 1979
FY 1979
FT 1979

Enrollment 276
188
236
400
219

3100
3500
Other {Title, IMPL, etc.)
Per AD![ - 3100
Per - 3500
Per ADM - Total Program

FY 1980 ProjectAd - 3100 Par ADM

Staff to Student Ratios (1979-80
Teachers (30)
Total Dormitory Staff
On duty - day
On duty - night

Counseling
Social Services
Recreation Staff on Duty
Total Staff (115)

$2,471,349
641,804
194,674
13,144
3,414

17,593

10.254

Current Enrollment)
1:7.9
1:5
1:32
1:32
1:69
1:236
1:75
1:2

Additional Staffing Information
Mo resident doctor, nurse or

psychologist. Medical .er-
vices are available through
IBS less than one mile from
the school.

- 66 -
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MIMEI--ESUM...SIRSEInan.,E322k
Eton Indian Elementary School. located in Mahpeton,
North Dakota. wee reviewed on-site October 3-4, 1979.

Enrollment Data
197111711-School Tsar - Total Enrollment 400
1971 -79 School Tear - ADM 294
Current Enrollment 300
Authorised Enrollment 350
1979-80 Projected ADN 292

Coat Data
TT 1979 3100 *1.313,625
7T 1979 3500 483,472
TT 1979 Other VIOL, etc.) 140,850
VT 1979 Per MN - 3100 5,120
ry 1979 Per ADM - 3500 1,433
TT 1979 Per ADM - Total Program 7.229

FT 1940 Projected - 3100 Per ADP! 4,785

Staff to Student Ration /1979-80 Current Enrolleent)
.4ftecters (23) 1:13
Total Dormitory Staff 1 :10

On duty - day 1:50
On duty - night 1:100+

Counseling 1:100
Social Services none
Recreation Staff on Duty 1:45
Total Staff (14) 1:3.5

Additional =taffies a Information
Psychological end medical

services are
through EMS.

provided

0Counsolors at abpston also serve as
dormitory supervisors.

- 70 -
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CON= INDIAN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Conch° Indian Elementary School, located 4 miles north
of El Reno, Oklahoma. was reviewed ow-site September 20-
21, 1979.

Enrollment Data

1978 -79 School Tear - Total Enrollment 279

1978 -79 School Tear - ADS 206

Current Enrollment 187

Authorized Enrollment 256

1979-80 Projected ADM 182

Cost Data

EY 1979 3100 $1,358,787

PT 1979 . 3500 422,169

EY 1979 Other (Title, T)M, et:.) 102,486

FY 1979 Per ADM - 3100 6,595

FY 1979 Per ADM - 3500 2,049

EY 1979 Per ADS - Total Program 9,192

EY 1980 Projected - 3100 Per ADM 7,125

Staff to Student Ratios (1979-80 Current Enrollment)

Teachers (19) 1:9.8

Total Dormitory Staff 1:11

On duty - day 1:31
On duty - night 1:94

Counseling 1:187

Social Services none

Recreation Staff on Duty 1:93

Total Staff (79) 1:2.3

Additional Staffing Information

No resident doctor or nurse;
indica1. and psychological
services are available
through IRS.

Dormitory personnel assist in
recreation.

- 73 -



s!
14

0"
m

oi
l F

r
nr

:v
K

ia
,S

lo
t;

n
5*



Recreation

Even though the following list of activities exists for the
students, it appears that teacher-sponsored clubs account
for most of the daily programs:

swimming, skating, isaembly, movies, scouts, art,
ceramics, disco, dorm council, student council,
in:trauma:rails (some) . Occasional activities include
the sports - football, basketball, baseball and
triadic.

A golf course exists as well as a field house fur recreation.

Facilities

The facility is new, attractive and spacious. Twelve per-
manent and temporary staff care for it.

Sixtonine student details are utilized in the dormitory and
dining room.

Safety

Sot every door bad panic hardware, though 95 percent
did. The fire truck, which is on campus, doss not have a
pump which operatesdas of the day of the on-site visit. The
Acting superintendent, upon being notified, told the mainte-
nance staff to report to him on its condition.

A 217was in operation in the shop zoom where dangerous equip-
mment was in use. Its efficacy in that classroom at all is
highly questionable.

Fire and tornado drills are held.

Health

Yearly health checkups are not jITAIL to all students even though
sight deficiencies and eye inf ars frequent.

Staff COMMOnts

A staff member recommended that testing needs to occur earlier
in the year to assure better placement of students-

Other staff members suggested that needs exist for:
(1) a better recreation program
(2) a drug program
(3) improved health care because'it is such a great

problem for the children who are at Conch°.
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Students' personal belongings, including clothing, should bs
kept for tbeir personal use only.

In the case of any violation of the rule against corporal
punishment, staff members should be subject to a. stringent
personnel action.

The numbers oirdWxmatory staff should be increased.

Organised and supervised recreation activities should be
increased. Xmpenditures and staff for girls * sports should
be increased to a comparable level for boys. -

Tbe library should be open in the evening; and students should
be allowed to have books in the dorms for a study hour.
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SENECA INDIAN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Seneca Indian Elementary School, located in Wyandotte,
Oklahoma, was reviewed on-site October 1-2, 1979.

Enrollment Data
1978-79 School Year - Total Enrollment 102
1978-79 School Year - ADM 82

Current Enrollment 58

Authorized Enrollment 120
1979-80 Projected ADM 53

Cost Data
FY 1979 3100 $759,231
FY 1979 3500 301,379
FY 1979 Other (Title, IMPL, etc.) 135,420
FY 1979 Per ADM - 3100 9,259
FY 1979 Per ADM - 3500 3,675
FY 1979 Per ADM - Total Program 14,585

FT 1980 Projected - 3100 Per ADM 13,850

Staff to Student Ratios (1979-80 Current Enrollment)
Teachers (10) 1:5.8
Total Dormitory Staff 1:3

On duty - day 1:3
On duty - night 1:19 Girls

1:39 Boys
Counseling 1:58
Social Services 1:58
Recreation Staff on Duty 1:58
Total Staff (54) 121.1 .

Additional Staft:kng Information
Psychological servicea'avail-
able through area health
organization.

No resident doctor or nurse;
medical services are avail-
able either through private
physicans in Miami, OK, 15
miles away or through IHS in
Claremont, OX, 55 mile= away.
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Pupil Services

Most students are admitted under a social criteria.

A social worker exists and a social work assistant. However,
the social worker is prohibited from dealing directly with
dorm staff and mist go through the Superintendent.

Additionally, it was suggested by some staff that the school'
counselor does not speed much time directly counselling with
students.

Parental authorizations give the right to students to leave
the promises only for weekends, medical, and dental reasons.
Transportation for students by church groups occurs; and
students are neither accompained by school staff nor parentally
authorized-

- The reviewer met with the SammueSchool Board.
Those members present were:

Jesse McXibben, Chairman
Gloria Durbin (for Phillip Peacock)
Logan Line (for James Allen)
Lollie Thomas
Geneva Korsechief

The Board felt that the school serves special needs for the
Indian children and should continue to do so.

- An obvious strength of the program came from non-
paid staff - the Foster Grandparents program from the area.
These senior citizens were involved on a one-co-one basis,
giving individual attention to the children.

It also appears that religious organizations in the surround-
ing communities were responsible for the most organized stu-
dent activities after school hours. A recreation hall was
open however.

- According to the Superintendent, he has reported to
both the BIN Area Office and the Federal Bureau of Investi-
gation (FBI), the loss of 400 items from the physical property
inventory. Bicyles, televisions, and small electronic equip-
ment figures amid the more numerous single items.
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ale
Mr. Ballow. The background of the decision to close these two

boarding school facilities is concerned with the review of the Bureau
of Indian Affairs' off-reservation boarding schools. This study was
completed and released on May. 8, 1980.

As a result of that study, a decision had been made within the Depart-
ment to close the two schools in an effort to bring about some economic
savings and to balance the fiscal year 1981 budget.

A directive was issued by the Assistant Secretary for Indian Affairs
to me and to the Commissioner to jrepare a plan for the closure of
the two schools. On May 12, I, working in cooperation with the Com-
missioner of Indian Affairs, presented such a

In the plan we outlined the issues which had to be resolved and
identified which Pf3encv and department would be responsible for re-
solviiw those particular issues.

At the present time, I. have received from the Anadarko area office
their report on the issues and recommendations for the closing of Fort
Sill Indian School. The effective date of the closure is September 30.
I have not received one from the Phoenix area office.

Senator HATrixi.n. We would be happy to receive the studies that
you have.

Mr. BAsiow. We can submit them for the record.
[The following material was- subsequently received for the record.

Testimony resumes on p. 328.]
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THE ANADARKO AREA OFFICE REPORT
OF ISSUES AND TIONS

FOR TEE CLOSING or
FORT SILL INDIAN, SCHOOL

SUBMITTED ST THE
sursau OF INDIAN AFFAIRS

ANADARKO AREA OFFICE
DIVISION OF INDIAN EDUCATION PROGRAMS

ANADARKO OKLAHOMA

EFFECTIVE DATE : SEPTEMBER 3 0, 19 8 0

T /ON PROGRAMS ADM/ NISTRA'I0 R

JOHN L. EDWARDS
IRMAN FORT SILL TASK FORCE

DATE SUBMITTED : JUNE 1 9, 1 9 8 0
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APPENDIX

I. DPITIODUCTION

IX. ANADARKO ARIA TASK FORCE VENSERS

ISSUES AND RECOMMENDATIONS FOR TEE CLOSING OP
romr SILL IN SCADOL, LMITON, OKLAHOMA

EQUIRMARIT, MATERIALS AI SUPPLIES

STMKRAMS - Student Enrollment
Student Activity Funds
Student Records

V. PERSONNEL

REAL mammy'

VII. FACILITIES MANAGENWP

VIII. GOVERNKMWT QUARTERS

Ix. HISTORICAL SITE - Current and Future
Status of Historical

Fort Sill
Indian School
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ANADAREO AREA

?ASK -FORCE MEMBERS

FOR THE CLOS ING OF

PORT SILL INDIAN SCH3OL
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III

agazzamr, sasstsaara Al SUP1C.ZZS
9-

ZIASOSe

Distribution aed/or
at P dshirt Sill Zedian school.

of equipment, materials and supplies
..

TAMS MICR 111012.111011=1:1111111

All sisiterials and seppliese. Illifsluding perishables. be kept intactuntil September 30. 1.90..,

All equipment be kept intact and transferred with land and facilitiesto the now*. Comanche and Apache Tribes of Ok. Lahore..

32 8



1122agrataiallasras Procedures for assisting students to enroll in
other and/or S.Z.A. boarding schools.

Meat the Agencies Branch of Social Services in the Anadarko Area be
involved in working with each of the students and his/her parents in
developing plans for the transfer to other schools.

Pert Sill Indian school will compile a listing of students by name.
tribe and agency. which would be submitted to each home Agency with a
copy to Area Social Services. Ike Area Office would then follow up
with the agencies to ensure that each student from Port Sill Indian
School is visited.

Student Activity Pundss Procedure for the distribution and/or the
disposition of Student Activity PUnds.

POrt Sill Indian School staff is now making contact with students
regarding personal accounts and other student activity funds. All
individual monies will be forwarded to students. Leave balance of
student activity funds intact until September 30, 1980, and at that
time divide and distribute to the Riverside and Concho Indian Schools.

3i 9
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=SOS s

ludigraggsalgs Prooedure for handling student records.

Tin /01C: 1110)1011DaTICes

Student records for the past five (5) Years will be kept OR active
file and transferred to the Anadarko Area Education Office by the
30th of 444 1100.

Swords older Want/we years will be classified according to the
Bureau of Indian affairs Swords Manual and transmitted to the
federal Swords Center, Fort Worth. Texas. before September 30, 1900.

It is recommended that official notification by letter to parents and
students, is years or older, based. by the school and administration
to provide information regarding the transfer of student records. new
location of student records. Procedure for requesting information
from records and policies and procedures regarding confidentiality of
personally identifiable information.

adaptation of the attached forms is reoommended to provide parental
notification.

It is. also. that notification be made to the general
public and Indian community of procedure for requesting Fort Sill and
Chilocco student records and transcripts.uPubinerws media. tribal
newspapers or other publicatiom could be aio means of
notification.

32 0

71403 0 - 111 - 21



REQUEST -.

318

ousim OF INDIAN AFFAIRS Special Education

TRANSFER or maim) FORS

Address:

1REQUESTED FROII: name:

Address:

Student: Rams: "S.E.S. Ro.:

Ferant/Duardtan:

Purpose: 'Routine Transfer

Evaluation

Due Process

()Mir (spscity)

1 -

This is to certify that I do hereby agree to the release of educational records
(deftned as any informatton used to make a decision regarding special education Inv
w child) with the understanding that they will be released only for the purpose
stated above and only to the person/institution stated above.

Date

10=111110.1.01110.1"...111611111IIMP,Ir

Parent, Guardian orAligible Student
6

.111J,M11011, .1=.1.0111111WIMILM.1.,11MIMINIMINNIIMM.4
ft

" :Z3SeS these -ecnrds with 7na- tetnef
7::rpbse ttated above awl

Mae Jruthorized Offttial

BEST COPY AVAILABLE
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PIESSIONSIEL

his
Sedention is Pasco at Pert Sill Indian School.

IBM PCS= BECOMMIDATIONs

Priority consideration for hiring be extended to include the Muskogee
Area and *ashen Indian Junior College, Lamrence, Senses.

SPAS= marosers

The following is an outliam of oar Personnel Plan of Action for
closing Port Sill Indian School.

1. May 1S, 1980 - Study decision memorandum to Commissioner of
Indian Affairs and Director. Office of Indian Education from
Deputy-Assistant Secretery-indianAffaire dated May 12. 1980.
regarding CIOSUTO of Port Sill Indian School.

2. May 23. 1980 - Received reduction -in -force authority from Acting
Deputy Commissioner of Indian Affairs.

7

3. May 27, 1980 - Area Director, Anadatko.aspe4 to provide
priority consideration for Inc: Sill IndliiirSchool employees for
all locations under his jurisdiction.

4. May 27 and 28, 19410 - Mr. Dan Sahmatuit, Anadarko Education
Program Adidalstratoci addle Fisher. Area Personnel Officer:
Beeline Comex. Area Placement Officer, Ramona Bedford, Staffing
Specialists Patricia Carlton, Personnel Management Specialist.
traveled to Mint Sill iodise School and meet with management,
Onion officials. and employees regarding the scheduled ;
reduction-in-force. A collective meeting was held with all
employees plus individual counseling session. Employment
figures are 58 permanent, 19 furlough And 12 others for a grand
total of 89.

S. ray 25, :980 - General reduction -la -force letter given to ail

It

3.:e3

BEST COPY AVAILABLE
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Ile Personmel °Wee plans to have two perseesellate return to Pert
Sill Inflow Soksol for two days east asset until the school is alseed
ee her peesseelly available for sommeeling and outplasement
adeiseasso. The Terecamel Office requested autiverlft, to 116.001.66
sompindions foss the Cammissismer of Zmilib affairs through the
Washington Possommel Office.

The Perooeselatfioe will week with an staff members in an effort to
tied other employment. Dome of the remaumose that will be utilised
are 'shown bellows

Plaamnent is ages:deo end schools La the Anadarko Area.
2. Plaosnent is armadas and schools La the Mushogee Area.
3. Placeless& is positieams located in other Area Offices of the

bureau of ladles Affairs.
4. Plaaameet with other bureaus within the Department of the

Interior.
S. Placement Smother Pederal agencies.
4. Placement in Tribal programs.
7. Placement with private industry.
S. Optional Detiremset.
S. Retires at - Early-out for non-lndians in reduction -in- force.

Management resources which will be made available to assist with
placement efforts are as follows.

2. Typists to assist with preparation of CP-371 for other
employment.

2. Reproduction equipment to make triples of applicationwfor
emp10704,416

3. Access to telaphoometo call persoecelfatqf in the Area
Office relative to personnel

4. It adadailstsatively feasible. to permit personal visits to
the Muskogee Area Office relative to personnel matters when
a persona/ visit is considered essential.

Rmployees will be counseled on subject areas as follows

1. Reduction-in-force Procedures
2. Displaced Employee Program OMM. Departmental and 515
3. health Insurance
4. Life Insurance
S. ury Compensation



7. Vey Cerra/ oar. Ammual Leave. Lump Sun. etc.
S. baLestansmont in are Vedesal Servtoe
O. Matimemest OptAmsal. Oteability, SarlyOut, etc.

10. Sevemense smir
/1. Unemplegummt Compensation
l3. Sick Leave Seoelation

Ibis above is a repseeentstive of subjects. and ie not intended to be
an all-inclusive net.

1111SZIPOICE/OCCIONO/DATICIIs

The competitive area of coesideratiom be expanded to include all of
the Amadeu*, Aces. musbogue Axes and nasbll Zmdian Junior College.
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The'acreage described above is a portion of that land set aside for
ecbool, agency, cemetery and administrative purposes as shown on the
schedule of alloh.mmmtnaggimoved,by the Secretary of the Interior on
ammo 20, 1901. It bad been included in &conveyance to the United
States by the tribes In accordancwwith the agreement of October 6,
1892, ratified by the Act of Jkine 6, 1900 (31 Stat. 672, 676). Under
this agreement, the tribes ceded certain lands to the United States
and in return received allotments and other considerations.

Thereafter, by Section 17 of the Act of June 30, 1913 (38 Stat. 77.
92) , provision was made for the sale of surplus school and agency
lands with part of the proceeds of such sale to be disposited in the
Treasury to the credit of the Indians.

The history regarding these reserves is set out in detail in the
enclosed copy of the Deputy Solicitor's Opinion, mi-36510, dated
January IS, 1960. As you will note, the Deputy Solicitor conclued
that lands set aside for school, school-farm, cemetery, agency and
other similar uses. which are found to be surplus to the needs for
which they were reserved, may be restored to tribal ownership in
accordance with the provisions of Section 3 of the ACt of June 18,
1934.

me would therefore recommend that upon closing of the school the land
be declared surplus to the needs for which they were reserved and be
restored to tribal ownership for the use and benefit of the nom',
Comanche and Apache Tribes of Indians of Oklahoma, and that technical
assistance be providedto the Moue, Comanche and Apache Tribes of
Oklahoma in developing alternative programs for the use of facilities
and real property of Port Sill,Indian School prior to bureau
retrocession to these tribes..

3 )



Mainteneco and Security: Plan for maintenance and security of Fbrt
Sill Indian 8Cboo1.

TASK

present maintenance and security be functional until September 30,
2980.

ltoccesider contracting the maintenance and security force necessary
after September 30, 1980- Consideration should be given to local
indiau contractors for these services and /or that the following
personnel be retained for maintenance and security purposes:

A. One Su7-errvissor-Sendyman
B. One -.:mrpenter
C. One Electrician
a. One ClerirTypist
E. Two bards

Employees kept on can be hired with dual ..f.unctions in their position
descriptions-

Recommend that an effort be made to obtain funding out of activity
3500 monies for the-Maintenance and security force for Fiscal Year
1981.

Recommend that all telephone service be disconnected on July 15,
1980, with the exception of one 728 line and two direct business
lines.

Recommend that one direct line and one FTS line be connected to
Building No. 328.

Recommend that one lino be connected to Building No. 324.

Recom.mend that all buildings be closed and winterized except
Bz.11dInqs and 328.

Ouarters No. 331 rete4vsn open.
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have included it in our fiscal year 1982 budget request, which is goingthrough the departmental process.

We are in the process now of sitting down and on the basis of thisyear's experience attempting to determine just how we are going tomeet this obligation for fiscal year 1981. At this time we do not havea formal solution.
Senator Ham. Then you are releasing funds for the current

fiscal year. You have not requested funds for fiscal year 1981, but youare in the process of preparing for fiscal year 1982 with funds and areworking on a solution to the problem of fiScal year 1981 without funds.Is that the picture I
Mr. 13AnLow. That is correct.
We did get the amounts from the fiscal year 1979 expenditures. We

asked the schools to report what they actually expended in fiscal year1979 for oReration and maintenance. These are the figures that theyreported. We verified them. This gave us our determination of how
much they were entitled to.

Senator FIATFTRLD. When do you anticipate finding a solution to
fiscal year 19811 Do you have a timeframe or a. time goal? -

Mr. BARLOW. The fiscal year starts in October 1980. I would cer-
tainly him to get the schools notified, because what happened this year
was.that they awaited the release of the 3500 funds and they were not
forthcoming in a timely fashion.

I will assume that they had to use other types of funds to cover
this and it put them in a- very serious predicament, as you heard in
the testimony.

I would like to get this resolved just as soon as possible. I have also
been in communication with members of the House Appropriations
Committee and let them know what the situation is. I just recently
alerted thew.

Senator :2-Ltirszcz.n. Mr. Barlow, I am going to press you a little bitfurther.
Mr. Rtatr.ow. Sure.
Senate r HATPLELD. I am on the Appropriations Committee. We have

not yet commenced our markup of the Subcommittee on the Interior
in which such funds would be presented. Assnr.ting that we begin an
appropriations markup on that subcommittee after the Democratic
convention in August. when we return following the recess, do you
think there is a possibility of having some solution or idea at that time
ready for the Senate Appropriations Committee markup ?

Mr. BARLOW. Mr. Chairman, I will make that my highest priority.
Senator Havrirriczo. Would you do that ?
Mr. BARLOW. I am relatively new to the Federal service. I am not

quite certain how this system operates, but with the help of my col-
leagues here, we will certainly strive to provide that information.
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Senator Ei.m maw. Now, let me be very frank with you too, since you
iare not perhaps schooled from the standpoint of longevity in Federal

procedures. Do not get boxed in by the OMB. I can tell you of ms inlY
examples of an agency making a request and it gets executed or
knocked in the head in the 021133.

I want to take off my Indian Affairs Select Committee cap at this
moment and put on my Appropriations Committee cap and say to
you that I am making a formal request now to you to provide my Sub-
committee on Appropriations with the information and data to con-
sider what is required to meet the 0. & M. program for fiscal year 1981.

You may not be able to laresent that to me officially because it may
not be able to go through the channels and obstacle course that it has
to run, but any request from a Member of Congress directed to you
may be provided without it being an official request, if you follow
what I mean.

I would like that information though, because we are always free to
offer amendments at will. It is part of the legislative process, with or
without the support of the agency.

I feel very strongly that when we are dealing with students, young-
sters of an age groups, particularly younger students, that operation
and maintenance is more than dusting the windowsills and sweeping
the hallways down. 0. & M. can involve safety factors and health
factors, and I do not think that it is being economically prudent or
wise to cut in these areas. It could impact upon the health and safety
of students.

Mr. Brow Your observations and comments are very astute.
0. & M. also includes the heating, the lighting, the real necessities.

Senator HATFIELD. Of course, it does. Let us sort of understand that,
from my point of viewand I think I can speak for my colleagues on
that subcommittee, at leastthat we would like that information. I
do hope that it could come to us via the official routing with the bless-
ing of the administration, but if it cannot come to us via that route, we
can always ask for information directly from you in the consideration
of our appropriations markup. I am making that request now.

Mr. BARLOW. I understand. Thank you.
Senator HATFIELD. Thank you very much.
[In response to the request of Senator Hatfield the following letter

was received by the Senate Appropriations Committee.]
U.S. DEPARTMENT or THE INTERIOR.

BIIREA17 or INDTAN AFFAIRS.
waammoton D.C., August 1, 1980.

Hon. Roarer C. Dm%
Chairman, Subcommittee on Interior and Related Agencies, Committee on Ap-

propriations, U.S. Senate, Washington, D.O.
DEAR SENATOR BYRD The following information is furnished per the directive

of Senator Hatfield on July 24, 1980, at the Senate Select Committee on Indian
Affairs Oversight Hearing :
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CONTRACT SCHOOLS 0. & IL-FISCAL YEAR 1981 TENTATIVE ALLOTMENTS AND FISCAL YEAR 1980 ALLOTMENTS

Final year 19110 Fiscal year Hal

Therrien,

St.
Jamerase 524 460 Iak. 118St. Michael 136, OM 178,688Franck-- 200, 140 262,106Marty 230, 490 302, 659thilmay 124, 100 162, 957Craw Creek_ _ 151, 830 109, 330I restihge of the Southern Heins_ .,_ 9, 450 12, 409T Taro Eagle River 24, 460 32, 119Lahr, 127.420 167, 317Wyoming Indian High School 102,500 134, 594St. Stephens_ 470 363

8ug-0-Nav-Ge-Ship 4
95,

, 350 5,
125,

712NaY-A9-5110- 7, 070 0, 284Lac Creates °relies 100 620 132, 125Oneida- 25,000 32, 823lbeealwille 23,600 30,969Decimator_ 13, 590 17,145BLicianuter Cearmenity 20, 410 26, MIWpm* Aftermaths 14, MO 19,460Little Sieger 34, 560 45, 311Black Mesa_ 17, 260 22, 664=Sherman__ 17, 263
102, MO

22, 668
134,908Yakima 74,540 97,679Puyallup 96, 310 126, 466Nez Pews- 13, 310 17, 517Shoshone-Bannock (Fort MID 9,807 12, 873C.oeur D'Alene_ 36, 850 48, 3MMiccosultes-- 33 799 44, 369Pyramid &aka_ 41. 358

Total 1.872, 379 2, 500.000

The above fiscal year 1981 figures represent projected O&M costs for ContractSchools determined by the percentage share which that school's fiscal year 1979costs represent in the total fiscal year 1979 O&M cost for all such schools. Theceiling used is $25 million (minus $41,358 for Pyramid Lake because it is a newschool) as prescribed in 31b.141.
In fiscal year 1980, O&M for Contract Schools was funded at the same level asin fiscal year 2979 due to budget limitations. The fiscal year 1980 O&31 allotmentsdo not cover Contract Schools total expenditures ; the difference has to be madeup from funds for other programs at each schooL Additionally, due to thedecision not to u-e funds from budget activity 3500. "General Management andFacilities Operations," funds for Contract Schools O&M have not been identifiedor requested for fiscal year 1981. However, funds have been identified andrequested for fiscal year 1982.

Sincerely,
MART. 7 BARLOW.

Director, Office of Indian Education .Prograsse.
Mr. BARLow. I would like to conclude with one other thing. I didhear some testimony on the closures of Fort Sill and Stewart. Again,

I am a little concerned about the consultation process- I would like towork to improve it.
I do not think we really had a good line of communication and I

realize that things had to move quickly, but I feel that perhaps I was
a little remiss in my function in not seeing that this was carried out.

Senator HATPTEI.D. Mr. Barlow, that is a very excellent comment and
I am sure that it is welcomed by all of those who are in a relationship
to your agency, not only those here today but others as well.

I appreciate very much your willingness to make every effort to
improve those lines of communication.

The hearing will be adjourned.
[Whereupon, at 3:06 p.m., the hearing was adjourned.]
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We have been notified that the Bureau of Indian Affairs has not com-pleted the development of proposed revisions to the Indian School EqualizationFormula regulations (25 C.F.R. 5375 -14) which 'mere to be completed by June 30,198D. These are the regulations under which the ammmt of funding receivedby each BIA-operated or BIA contract school is determined.
It is our understanding that the earliest date on which the proposed changes

could be made public is September 1, 1980 and that they mmy not be published
until fiavember 1, 1980. Thus, tribal organizations which contract the operationof BM schools and local Indian school boards which have been given new
b

l responsibilities -under Public Law 95-561 (see our Memorandum No.. 79-23)will be e commencing the school year without knowledge of the funding which will
be available to them from the Bureau or even of the principles under which
funds appropriated by the Congress for FA'. 1981 will be divided among BIAschools.

Indian tribes with children in Bureau schools may wish to express tothe Assistant Secretary for Indian Affairs and to their Congressional delega-tion their concern at the iluremes delay in establishing the principles underwhich B/A school budgets for the 198061981 school year trill be determined.
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The increase in the Navajo-Hopi subactivity results from consolidating all
related programs, previously funded in other subactivities. Increases to the
base are from the following programs, and will be offset in other decreases
below:

Tribal Government Services $ 47
Law Enforcement 300
Roads Maintenance 9S
Forestry and Agriculture 1,168
Management and Administration 128

Total 1,738

beginning in FY 1980, all funds requested to provide general management and
administrative support services to Bureau mission programs will be requested as
part of this appropriation under the subactivity Management and Administration.
This change results in a base adjustment of $2,179 the Construction account
and $2,645 from the Road Construction account.

Other Decreases:

"avajo-Hopi Program Consolidation -- -1,738
Consolidation of Major Repairs and Facilities

Improvement -- -4,671..
The decrease for Navajo-Ropi is an offsetting adjustment and is explained above
under "Other Increases."

Fundinforesg_aalfedie
Construction account and consolidated with the Fa Im rovemen
The consolidated program will provide for both major repair and improvement
of facilities.

BIA-13
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Remo of ia.14-: ,Atv.a,

. F

mat 1:M-:too
L ak trisee

AmilimptbsionSmnbc4andlMtik ihtr".90 nrttiktim-R-ro'
ST-1.980

Dow February 20

awar.
CelPlus

Midst of Daliss
Caalsolls

oat T. Mania'
V. Gainer
R. Russell

eteT44/-1,. A~ra..

accomm
ND. DICICRIFTDDS AND TITLE

A310tINT ALLOTTED
Daemon

3200

moo

. 3500

-MOO

3600

Indian Services

Trani Responsibilities

General ganagsnest and Facilities
Operstioa

Zeomomic Development and Daploymeot
Programa

Ratural Resources Development

209.308 .783.00

1655,500.00

23,582,000.00 AI N*

6+6114,950.00

631.1,800.00

-1.=.1

nadqc rends made available by the Department of the interior and Related Agencies
.Appropriation Act. 1980. P.L. 96- -1.26.. approved November 27, 1979.

41Tbe amount: provided herein for facilities operation and maintenance of
Mereau-oweed (both contract and Sureau-operated) school facilities Is
subject"to a pro-rata withdrawal to provide funds for facility 0 4 X
previewsly private schools upon approval of a peading reprogramming
request."

Mat BACKUP SHEETS TOR DisTarsuitml
Apportimensent by quarters (Fiscal Year 19 ..):

sae parlor
2ad quarter
3mt goatees
Atat quarter

Totaiirallabeity. includingt .000 reimbursements
IL 58,000 - 3200)
( 28,400 - 31.00)

-4(985,000 s- 3500b-
( 53,000 0 3700)
C158,000 - 3800)

Amin:need: mato February as, ,..,1080

2zstssas. ..ecusiaLs
RECEIVED ; '

ADAUNraaATION 416,0911.1401
15,290,876-

-t.glk - 23219.758

S 72.605.035NAVAJO
AREA OFFICE

.Acting Deputy Comsat stoner oC 'rad. an Affairs
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Navajo Area Office
P. O. Box 1060

CAlluva New Mexico 8T3D1

MemmarruMtsa

Tor Commissainerof Indian Affairs

Fromm Area Director

Subject: Area Facility Management Situation

PIE COPY
SURName

2474
e"2

wme The Navajo Area Facility Management mission started FY-30 vIth'a
tentative allocation of 410.a minion. .The final allocation, received
CO March 20, 1983 vas 48.6 million. t2.2 nillion had been withdrawn
kromiElement 65, Component 73-by Facilities Coastruction and Operation
Improvement Division (PVOM). This vIthdrawal.coupled with estronamical
increases in fuel, material and supply coats has placed. the Facility
Management program in a deficit eituation vhich cannot be renolved at
area level. In order to continue very adatere operations for the
remainder of ry-e.o, Navejo Area requires *2.26 million alational stellar&
to avoid breaching of the Anti-Deficiency Act and to avoid comlete cur-
tailment of services and supplies to our customers. Detailed justification
for the required amount will be furnished by a following =emorandun.

The FY-81 situation will require &reduction-in-force it funds continue
to be deverted to ITOID. Zler.ent 65 gads the alariea and benefits of
anuroximately 100 ennleYeeeAEsa=vA41...in the following trader and ski.'led
craftsmen categories.

Carpenters
Plumbers
Painters
Electricians
Electrical Equipment Repairers
Air Cemditiouinglkuipseent Mechanics
Heating Equipment Mechanics
Zquieuent Repairers
Varneering Ecuipeent Operators
Constraction Inspectors

The average salrry of these employees is almost 520.000 per year. Emrloyee
I:enc.:It cost is approximately 10: of sel:hry. Estimated anvin::a in Itt.rnnnnti
coats reanIting fro= separation of these employees is $?..2 =Lilian per year.

BEST CGS liVAMLE

316



. Offsetting this is the requirement to fun. Jr oyee severance
.pay which will reduce the total nmnunt of savinca by a nubstsntil
4eL,reo W.0 first year. In order to realize dollar stLvines for
perniacion to conduct a RIF asst be Ekren ao, as the tire franc requIrel
to corplete the azr actions is at least 120 days. This RI? will not
real/2c fthy reduction in spending for 7Y-CO. The RIF notion will severely
limit :!avajo Area's capabilities in the above identified :Ocilla and trades
occupations.

Based on the Above, request the following:

(a) 32.26 =111ion to fur.d the reminder of FY-80
(b) Inazediate authorization to conduct RIF to prevent over-spending in

FY-81.
(e) RIF action be conducted by Agency instead of Area-Wide.

SEWADLEY:t1:5/27/80
cc: file

chrono
m/f
500
530

BEST COPY AVAILABLE
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To: Commissioner of Indian Affairs

Franc 'Area Director

Subject: Area Facility Management Situation

ftr meorendun dated Hoy 27, 2983, the Navajo Area summarized ow-Fac-
ility Management Financial Situation in Fiscal Year 190. Since theneve

mentry

effort
dan
has been made

.
to trim the projected deficit in our 3500,Eles 64 46Account

Navajo Area Office
P. 0. Cox 1060

Gallup. !Saw Music° 117301

all 1 It MS

Current Obligations
September 30, 1980) 40

as of Rey 31. 1980:

Element 64

(With salaries projected'to

Element 65

ROO $204,600 S736,233

X32 258.230 (79,339)

X33 (181,004) 115,0E4

X34 (400,602) (599.4313)

1135 (61.793) (225,192)

X36 103,733 (549,405)

X48 13.600 (411)
007 (7,377) (45,809)
Totals ($70,613) (5528,342)

Total in both elements (S598,95S)

Thec al 0 q1 P 6 l:3, -go year 1.4 an a. "paerrs



Cancellations being made, but not yet entered into the system:

X32 S 30,000

N33 26.000

1134 322,600

X35 62,000

Total $440,000

Breakdown of $2.26 million additional dollars needed to continue opera-
tion through September 30, 1980:

Fuel S 892.300

Utilities 666,400

Materials and Supplies 465,000

Telephone 27,500

Vehicles 164,400

Travel 33.400

Training 2,500

Equipment 4 ono

Total $2,255,500

In summary, considering our current status and projected Payroll costs,
minus cancellation of current obi fgations, plus additional funds needed
to complete Fiscal Year 1980, it appears we will be $2,424,455 over
spent.

In addition to our orojected deficit of t7,414,455, we also have a
directive to furnish the Pranch of Education with 5470,0W -from our
Fiscal Year 1930 allocation (3500) to be used by the Branch of Education
(3100) in making small repairs. The Branch of Fducation hds indicated,
since we have a deficit, that the Branch will foreno this transfer.
Their feeling being that the Branch of Education has received more than
$470,000 in services this fiscal year.

9
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It is the opinion of our staff that !Sava*, Area Facility Managementcould have °oersted virtually without deficit if the S2.2 million hadnot been withdrawn by Facility Construction and Operation ImprovementDivision (FcOID).

In Fiscal Year 1981, if Life current situation prevails, it will reeuirereduction in force to terminate roximatel 100 trades and skilledcraftsmen ar chasm full me permanen emo oyees time permanent(furlough). ".eduction in force by either mosi.:.nd Is not desirable, sincethe Navajo Area will be losing, skills and trades occupations which willseverely hamper our capabilities to perform our responsibilities. noworuor,penaission to proceod with the Reduction-In-Force must be given now ifMamie Area is to avoid overspending in FT-81. Reduction-In-Forceactions require at least 120 days to complete once permission is receivedto proceed. This time frame will place Navajo Area into FT.81 before
-9 the Refuctioo.1a-Force is completed.

cc: Supervisor, Program Management Section DONALD DOD=500 Chrono

NSF
Reading

FRicks:gtn:6/17/80
RutYPe:gtn:6/18/80

102.1.01b(2) SSA 9.
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Wars Abeesesis
k 1111,111100111% 11Al *WON

_August IX 1100
IWO AUG 5 IWO

H onorable John Melchor
Select Committee on Indian Affairs
W aited States Seeete
N oma SUS. &lateen Senate Office Bldg.
Neshiegton, O. C. 20610

Dear Ph. Chaises:

The Select Committee on Indian Affairs receetty held oversight hearings
on Indian education. Although I was sot able to attend these hearings.
I hove sebseqmsetly reviewed the s c minutes of the hearings
and 1
for the

woulrecord lib, to take this opportem ty to add some additional comcements
d.

I note with interest the brief discussion uhich took place on the 'abject
of a report prepared by thetatleeel Comfemence of State Legislatures
welder contract with the Owego of Indian Affairs. The report is entitled
"An Exeminethusof Johnnie-O'Malley Support For Basic School Operstioes."

There is obviously some disagreement about the fiedimgs of this report.
A letter tone from the Director of the Office of Indian Education
Programs hes been placed le the hearing record which indicates that the
report should be analysed with cmetlem.

It is not to defend or dispute the findings of this important
stubby. , I wish to relate tbe prob/ems of one school district in
Nebraska welch illustrates homer current, %unfortunate federal policy
on Joameen-OrMelley feeds has almost teemed a school to close its doors.

The Santee School District in Nebraska. a public school which hes a
large neater of Ledise students. relies epos several ankier sources of
funds for its operation: a local property tax, aid from the State based
upon complex funding forma*, impact aid, and Johneoe-Oellallef fends.
Because the Santee school lies a relatively low enrollment and cannot
tats of economies of scale, its per pupil costs are relative/II
his*. Des to the fact that the school board tiniod tercet expeadt-
tures to the bone during the last academic: year.. the --14'=en offtodlog
remained inadequate and the school farad itself fa, sv...ere cash flow
problems several times throughout time year. Iloaseiv:, mined open
and will open for another academic jeer only totals* t 40,41 obi* to
arrange, with the help and emderstanding of the hure4-4 A' Iodise Affairs,
a $40,000 NIA discretionary supplement to the school's budget.

71-905 0 - 81 - 23 t.,



I outsider the fact that such a greet had to be made to the Santee
school evidence of a failure of our current federal policy on Indian
oducatioe. I would like very much to see a revision to our polici in
the optimise year to preclude the recurreace of this problem ?Or the
Semtee school and ?Or amy other school in the countryvalich has similar
problems.

It appears to so that a more flexible policy on Johnson-O'Malley 'Wads
would help solve the Santee school problem. Even though the authorizing
law allows Johneoe-WINalleyribada to be used for basic support, two
current-conference report on Johneom-Crftlley appropriations precludes
the use of Johnwon-!'dialler funds for such purposes. !mould suggest
that this restriction be dropped or, some leeway established ibr excep-
tional situatices to be handled at ;he discretion of the 111A. In
school district such as Santee, where the local tax base is
extremely law, where State support nepresents on a smell part of the
budget, unrestricted impect aid dollars ore mot sufficient to make up
the revenue goo without theavallability of Johnson-CrIlalley basic
support dollars.

Since the Santee School District is a school district of the State of
Nebraska, I have also been working with State officials to provide
appropriate State support for this school district. I unpleased that
the State Legislature has established an intertm stu4y commdttee to
investigate this matter. Furthermore, State 4441114B be increased for
the Santee School District next year, so the financial problems facing
this district will not be severe as those of the pest year.

Nevertheless, I feel that the Congress must este some changes in its
approach to the Johnson-WW1., program, ibr I feel it is most unfor-
tunate that special, unauthorized emergency gnats must be wade by the
Bureau of Indian Affairs in order to keep a school such as Santee from
closing. The report prepared by the National Confarence of State
Legislatures argues fora change in the Johnson-O'Malley program.
Whether or not the facts and figures presented in this report are
totally persuesive, the fact remains that there is at least owe school
district in Nebraska which has suffered greatly because of err curruntly
inadequate Johneoe-0Nalley policy. There are breather school districts
in Nebraska which have orations similar to those of the Santee School
District, although they are not as severe. If there are three such
districts in imbretke, there are probably several others across the
nation.

I therefore urge the Congress to wake suitable changes to Indian educa-
tion programs to remedy the problems I have outlined, and particularly
to make changes to the Johnson-Wnalley program. Twill continue to
do whatever I can at both the federal and state levels to provide an
adequate educational opportunity for Indian children.

Thank you for allowing me the opportunity to make these comments
for the record.
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JOINT TESTIMONY OF THE

OMAHA. WIN AGO, AND SANTEE SIOUX TRIBES OF NEBRASKA

AND THE

MACY. SANTEE, AND WINNEBAGO PUBLIC SCHOOLS IN NEBRASKA

TO THE

SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE OM INDIAN AFFAIRS

WITH RESrECT TO

OVERSIGHT HEARINGS ON THE BUREAU OF INDIAN AFFAIRS

OFFICE OF INDIAN EDUCATION PROGRAMS

IMPLEMENTATION OF PUBLIC LAW 95-561, TITLE XI

AUGUST 4, 1980
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August 4, 1980

Senator John Melcher, Chairmen
Senate Select Coomdttee on Indian Affairs
6313 Dirkson
Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senate Select Committee

Please accept this as testimony to be included in the record on your

over-sight hearings on the Bureau of Indian Affairs, Office of Indian

Education Programs implementation of Title XI of P.L. 95-561. 4,

understand these hearings were held on July 24, 1980.

We would like to address two issues which are critical to the education
4

of our people.

1. Johnson O'Malley Basic Operational Support.

We are in receipt of the needs assessment that was compiled by

the National Conference of State Legislatures and also the

Bureau of Indian Affairs Office of Indian Education's reply to

that report.

We are in total agreement with the report and support the findings

of the needs assessment.

The only critisicm we have of the report is the last sentence of

the first paragraph on page 5 and the conclusion paragraph of

Section 11, page 7, which is derived from the mistaken philosophy

that the purpose of the Congress was to phase out Basic Support

355
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funds. The Basic Srnport phase out clause 273.31(a) of P.L. 93-638

was inserted illegaliy by the Bureau of Indian Affairs. The phase

out clause was not sent out for comment by the pubi-_ .-. the pro-

posed P.L. 93-638 regulations. The Bureau of Indian Affairs,

without consultation, administratively inserted the Basic Support

phase out afteer the comment period was over. We never knew about

it until it was published as final.

Our schools have been subjected to at least 7 studies or audits by

the General Accounting Office, Inspector General's Office, Bureau

of Indian Affairs, and others in the past 5 years. This assessment

's the only report that has devised a -nod which evaluates the

financial need of Indian children in Public "Reservation" Schools

which is consistent, unbiased, and equitable.

We feel very strongly that the education of Indian students attend-

ing Public Schools which are located on Indian Reservations should

be a "shared" responsibility of the Federal and State Governments.

The needs assessment supports this philosophy and provides a

mechanism for the equitable distribution of this financial res-

ponsibility. No other study nor audit has so adequately addressed

the solution to the problem of equitably distributing educational

funds to "Indian" Public Schools. The pro-rating procedures of

allocating funds assures equitable funding. We compliment the

National Conference of State Legislatures and its lcsk Force on

their quality of work on a very complex issue.

We cannot agree with the Office of Indian Education Programs letter

to your Committee indicating that they do not support the findings

of theneeds assessment. The Bureau of Indian Affairs, Washington

3



Office of Indian Education Programs, has no one on their staff who

can compare with the knowledge and experience in Johnson O'Malley

Basic Support as the membership of the Task Force put together by

the National Conference of State Legislature which was approved by

the Bureau of Indian Affairs. There are approximately 9 people in

the nation who are considered experts on Johnson O'Malley Basic

Support issues. Six of these 9 people served on the Task Force, 5

of them being Bureau of Indian Affairs employees. The Task Force

members have approximately 100 years of collective experience in

Johnson O'Malley Basic Support. In essence, the Washington Office

of Indian Education Programs is not agreeing with, nor supporting,

the findings and recommendations of their own Johnson O'Malley

experts who work at the local and Area level.

We ask you to analyze with extreme caution, the Bureau's statement

"Indian students attending Bureau schools have special and unique

needs which require higher expenditures than would the usual public

school enrollment." All the research, studies, surveys, and

evaluations on Indian education point out that Indian students

attending public schools have special and unique needs that no

other students have. Indian students in public schools are sub-

jected and confronted with more non-Indian educational policies

and philosophies, non-Indian school boards, non-Indian school

administrators and instructors, non-Indian curricula and

environment, non-Indian attitudes, and prejudice than Indian

students attending Bureau schools. The purpose of P.L. 93-638,

Part 273.1 is to "financially assist those efforts designed to

meet the specialized and unique educational needs of eligible

3
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Indian students." Eligible students are defined in 273.12 as

those Indian students from age 3 through grade(s) 12. except those

who are enrolled in Bureau or sectarian operated schools. The

Congress is attempting to meet these special and unique educational

needs through the Department of Education, Office of Indian

Education, Title IV, Part A program. Indian students in Bureau

schools are not eligible for these funds either. These 2 programs

although beneficial. are still not adequately meeting the special

and unique needs of Indian students in public schools due to

inadequate funding levels.

We sincerely hope that the Senate Select Committee on Indian Affairs

and the Congress does not take the Bureau's blatant statement about

special and unique needs literally and reduce or eliminate any funds

available to Indian students in public schools when in reality.

additional funds are needed to elevate our students in the

educational mainstream.

In determining the operational costs needed to operate a school

system, we cannot find any justification for such a statement that

Bureau schools have a higher educational cost need than public

schools. The only area which might cause additional costs in

Bureau schools is teacher salaries. Our schools cannot compete

with Bureau schools for qualified Indian or other staff because

we do not have the financial ability to provide the higher salaries

and other benefits such as low housing costs, etc.

2. Indian ScAool Equalization Formula.

We object to the possible reduction of administrative funds at our
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Agency and the elimination of our tribal education contracts under

elements 10 and 14 simply because our schools are public and not

Bureau operated. We understand the funds from these contracts will

be used for Bureau schools. The Federal Government and Bureau of

Indian Affairs have the same responsibility to the e--ucation of

our children as they do to the tribes who have Bureau operated or

contract schools located on their reservations.. if the Bureau

pursues its present negative attitude and actions towards the

education of Indian children attending "Reservation" Public Schools.

we will request to become Bureau operated schools The Bureau

can then plan on finding funding for our 3 schools in the amount

of $1,814,674 in general operation funds instead of $271,486 that

the formula indicated we would need from Johnson O'Malley Basic

Support funds to bring us up to equitable funding with Bureau schools-
_

We understand there are other public schools of thE 26 surveyed who

are considering the same action. We cannot understand why the

Bureau is fighting the Johnson O'Malley Basic Support program so

hard unless they are forcing us to become Bureau oe- Contract schools

so they can ask the Congress for additional funds, thereby

continuing to strengthen their paternalism.

In our circumstances, the Office of Indian Education is not

attempting to adhere to its own policy of educating Indian students

as close to their home as possible. Maybe they are attempting to

keep their off-reservation boarding schools full by using our

children if we have to eventually close our schools.
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In reference to the Bureau's questioning the validity of the data supplied

to the Task Forc2, the report addresses this issue by stating that an audit

of the data would be necessary. The Bureau found out that the data from

their schools was also questionable and had to be audited. We have been

audited and studied so many times that we are accustomed to it and would

welcome any such audit and will cooperate in any way we can.

In closing, we would like to quote from the Congressional Findings and

Declaration of Policy of the 93rd Congress:

S. 1017, P.L. 93-638 passed into law January 4, 1975

AN ACT

"To provide maximum Indian participation in the Government and

education of the Indian people; to provide for the full participation

of Indian tribes in programs and services conducted by the Federal

Government for Indians and to encourage the development of human

resources of the Indian people; to establish a program of assistance

to upgrade Indian education; to support the right of Indian citizens

to control their own educational activities; and for other purposes."

CONGRESSIONAL FINDINGS

Sec. 2. (b) (2) "the Federal responsibility for and assistance

to education of Indian children has not effected the desired level

of educational achievement or created the diverse opportunities

and personal satisfaction which education can and should provide; and

Sec. 2. (b) (3) "parental and community control of the educational

process is of crucial Importance to the Indian people."



DECLARATION OF POLICY

Sec. 3 (a) "The Congress hereby recognizes the obligation of the

United States to respond to the strong expression of the Indian people

for self-determination by assuring maximum Indian participation in

the direction of educational as well as other Federal services to

Indian communities so as to render such services more responsive to

the needs and desires of those cmnmunities."

Sec. 3 (c) "The Congress declares that a major national goal of the

United States is to provide the quantity and quality of educational

services and opportunities which will permit Indian children to

compete and excel in the life areas of their choice, and to achieve

the measure of self-determination essential to their social and

economic well- being."

As mandated by P.i. 95-561, the Bureau of Indian Affairs published its final

regulations on Indian Education Policies on October 9, 1979. The Federal

Register, Vol. 44, No. 196, Section 31 a 4 (c) states: "Equity Funding:

Assure that resources for all education programs are equitably distributed

for the benefit of all Indian and Alaskan Native students, taking into

account special educational needs where they exist, as further described

in Part 31 h of this Subchapter."

Section K-3 of the same regulations state: "Serve as an advocate and

carry out responsibilities for Indian and Alaska Native students in

public and other non-Bureau operated schools consistent with the wishes of

the appropriate Indian tribes and Alaska Native entities, particularly in

regard to Impact Aid (P.L. 81-874), Johnson O'Malley, and all Elementary

3 t,
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and Secondary Education Act programs." Even though the Bureau has

established this official policy, we have yet to experience this advocaci

for Indian children in public schools, especially in regard to Johnson-

O'Malley Basic Support.

It has become very evident that as long as non-Indians were controlling

and administering the educational funds and programs for Indian students in

public schools, appropriate offisials were supporting the financing of

this type of education. Now that we as Indian people were finally exercising

our long overdue rights of determining and administering our educational

programs, the support has mysteriously disappeared.

We are only asking to be able to educate our Indian students on an ual

basis, under the same financial criteria applied to Bureau of Indian Affairs

and Contract schools.

We wish to thank you for your interest and concern for the improvement

of Indian education and the opportunity to submit this testimony.

Respectfully yours.

14 zig:ex,
Chairman
raska

man

Dr. a perintendent
Macy Pub is

toe'

Hal Schroeder, Superintendent
Santee Si Tribe of Nebraska Santle Publi

1air..i7.,41-erman
Winnebago Tribe of Nebraska

Superi ndent
Winnebago Public pool
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CHITIMACHA TRIBE OF LOUISIANA 1111

Senator John Melchor
Chairman, Senate Select Committee
on Indian Affairs
Dirksen Senate Office Building
Room 6313
Washington. C.C. 20510

August 19, 1980

TRIBAL 01211I2

cauueovrow. LA roues
saiworsimmn%

RE: Oversite hemming on 'Education lei.

Amendments of 1978 (PL 95-561)*

Dear Senator Melchor:

The Chitimacha Tribe of Louisiana feels that it is most important to the 411.
Present and future education of our children to point out some glaring dis-
crepancies in the implementation of P.L. 95-561 and the adverse affect that
the funding formula has on smell schools.

We hove been responsible for the education of our people --or hundreds of
years. Beginning in 1932, we began to educate our children cn the reservation
in order that they could compete in society. For the past 45 years we have
operated the Chitimsche Day School in order to educate our children_

In 1977 me opened the new Chitimacha Day school which was built by the
Bureau of Indian Affairs after years of planning and negotiating. This school
is a vast improvement over the one room clapboard school house which was used
for 42 years and promises quality education for our children. Me say promised.
because with the implementation of 95-561 and'its infamous funding formula. the
future education of Chitimacha children is in jeopardy.

The proposed Budget for FY°81 (102.000) is a sharp reduction from 1980
(129.000.00) and if one uses a moderate az inflation rate. is substantially
lower than the 1974 budget for the operation of the one (1) roam school house.

We understand that regulations are written to address issues affecting the
majority of Bureau schools. but we feel. that the needs of the small school have
been completely ippored. If the funding continues at the present level. we will
have a million doloar education plant that will operate at 1/2 of its capacity.
can be assured only 3/4 of the funding necessary to operate It. end-will provide
second class education to our children.

We ask that the Congress address this issue in a manner that will assure
full participation for our children as citizens of the future.
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We have attached a brief synopsis of the histOrY Problems and future of
our education system on the reservation.

Sin ely.

L. M. Burgess. Inman
Chitimmcha Tribe of Louisiana

cc: Louisiana Congressional Delegation
RE/pal

r

3 be 4
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POSITION STATEMENT

In fiscal year 1981, the Chitimacha Day School will be operating on its
lowest school budget since it opened in 1977. With such a significant reduction

in funding, we are forced to provide Chitimacha children with an education at

an inadequate and unacceptable level. We do not intend to retreat to the ranks
of second-c:4ss citizenship. We will not tolerate a return to the educational

inequities of past decades. We have come too far. Our number one priority has

seen and remains quality education.



P. L. 95-561

Congressional Intent

Introduction to the Indian School Equalization Program indicates that the

United States House of Representatives Subcommittee on Elementary. Secondary.

and Vocational Education has been interested in the education of Indian children.

My question is: In what way were they interested? Did they Intend to up

grade Indian education? Or did they intend to do away with Indian education as

we know it? It would be hard to convince me that this was the intent of the Con-

gress of the United States.

Looking at our 1981 Proposed Budget, we find that it is considerably lower

than our 1974 budget allowing for an a-f. inflation cost over that 6 year period

of time. The school's student enrollment is essentially unchanged.

This then, indicates to me that the formula used to determine allotments

for the smaller or low enrollment school is having a definite adverse effect.

Accordino to the Department of Indian Education the actual Chitimacha Day

School operating expenditures for fiscal year 1979 was $125,000 yet, we are told

to operate this school in 1981 with something like $102,000. Not only are we

told to operate this school with a $27,000 budget cut, but also to sustain a

double digit inflation rate.

It then behooves this council and school board to make every effort to

negotiate for a budget that will permit facility upgrading rather than down-

grading.



History of the Chitimachaasattempt to educate their children goes beyond

your life time and mine. In 19CC =rough 1911 my mother and other members of

the tribe journeyed to Carlisle. Penn. to attend a school operated by the

federal government. After graduation, I'm not sure how ry mother returned home,

but may wife's uncle told me persona-1y that he wound up hitch-hiking home. Quite

a feat considering the mode of travel at that time. (I make mention of all this

to point out that educating our people over tha years did not come easy).

And the struggle continues, in the early thirties classes were held in the

front room of Mr. Ernest Darden (Chief at that time) taught by a Mrs. Stouff and

her credentials (an 11th grade certificata. We later developed some local interest

and were successful in acquiring a condemned building from the St. Mary Parish

School System. This building was moved onto the reservation with funds provided

by the federal government. Thus. the Chitimacha Day School opened its doors in

1934 -- a twenty-four by eighteen one room structure with the proverbial pot-belly

stove, thirty-one students and one teacher.

Efforts to upgrade continued, and with some success then in 1977 the doors

to our present new school opened. after a six year struggle and with the assistance

of friends within the Department and others we were able to put together a facility

that we would consider second to none. The community is proud of this school and

we feel that anything less than an all out effort to generate the necessary funds

to continue the efficient operation of this facility will be totally unacceptable

to this community. The tribal council and the school board has made every effort

to infuse the school budget with what limited resourc_s were available. With the

school submerged in a deficit budget in the fourth quarter of FY 80, the school

board relinquished its training funds to the general school budget in an effort

to keep it afloat.

71-98S 0 - 81 - 24
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We realize that we are requesting extra-special Consideration under the

formula, but to allow this facility and this community to suffer further for

the sake of a few dollars is surely not the intent of P.L. 93-561.

ADVERSE IMPACT STATEMENT

Due to insufficient funding for the school in FY 81, we expect the follow-

ing inevitable conditions to have a serious adverse impact on the school, stu-

dents, and community:

I. NO DEPARTMFMTALIZATION OF ACADEMIC STRUCTURE. We anticipate receiving

funding for the retention of only two (2) teachers, who will teach all el-

ementary school subjects to children of varying ages, academic levels, and

educational needs.

2. NO SPECIAL EDUCATION. Funds will not be available to secure a much

needed special pducation instructor.

3. ADDED AIDES RESPONSIBILITIES. The one (1) teacher's aide will be forced

to take on unreasonable responsibilities. With only two teachers available,

we foresee the probability of the aide taking on more teacher-like responsi-

bilities in the classroom. The aide is not a certified instructor, and thus

should not be placed in a position other than to provide assistance to the

teacher.

4. TERMINATIONS. Three (3) positions must be terminated for the school to

remain within the FY 81 budget:

a. Elementary teacher

b. Elementary teacher - special education

c. Cook
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S. FOURTH QUARTER DEFICIT. Even with the termination of three positions,

we anticipate the FY 81 budget to be sufficient for only three quarters of

the fiscal year. The remaining school employees must then be furloughed

for a 12 week period. If .ituation occurs, we will not be able to re-

tain competent, qualifies ;(1,, :s.

6. COMMUNITY DISSATISFA -ZSIBLE DECREASE IN SCHOOL ENROLLMENT.

This possibility would have .,nificant adverse impact not only on the

school budget, but also on the community as a whole.

RELATED PROBLEMS

1. UNPROJECTED EXPENDITURES. Severance pay of those terminated employees

must come from the FY 81 funding. However, the budget constrictions allow

for no such expenditures.

2. FINANCIAL PLANNING. The B.I.A.'s lack of timely, decisive action in

the hiring and termination of school employees impedes the formulation of

accurate financial planning by the school administrator.

3. DUAL BUDGET ALLOTMENTS. The B.I.A.'s system of a tentative budget al-

lotment and a final budget allotment does not facilitate consistent budget-

ary management. Readjustments, sometimes drastic, should not be forced up-

on the school at mid-school year.

PROPOSED IMPROVEMENTS

1. Provide a special formula funding system for those schools with 50

students or less. The year to year budget flux for small schools precip-

atates a paralyzInf; effect which could take years to recover from its impact.

2. Abolish dual budget allotments for the fiscal year funding. If feasible,

*,.." so-called tentative budget , based on the previous year's final budget

.:sent. In this way, necessary readjustments can be made in the fourth

quarter of the fiscal year and not in mid-school year.
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EDUCATION

1906 - 1911 - About eleven (11) Chitimacha students returned from Carlisle,

Pennsylvania. (The only Indian boarding school available.)

1914 - Some Chitimachas attended the convent school in Charenton - most of them

were used as clean up people.

1919 - Chitimacha Tribe gained Federal recognition.

1932 - Faye Stouff taught classes in Jack Darden's parlor on reservation.

1934 - Miss Alice Peters taught Jack Darden's house.

1935 - The Tribe was reorganized under the Reorganization Act of 1934.

- Condemned building moved on the reservation. firs. Heloise Delahoucwe

became teacher for 26 years. This was the first Chitimacha Day Scuuol,

grades kindergarten through seventh.

1941 Several Chitimacha students attended school at Cherokee. N.C. Indian

School.

1955 - Several Chitimacha students attended Haskell. Kansas Indian School

1964 - CIVIL RIGHTS ACT -

- Chitimachas were allowed to attend public school and ride school buses.

1969 - The first five-man Tribal Council was appointed.

1977 - Grand opening of all new Chitimacha Day School.

1979*- First time to offer ninth grade.

1980 - Funds being cut.

3 .1
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